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POLICE BRUTALITY

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 20, 1991

HoUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES,
SuBcOMMITTEE ON CiviL AND CONSTITUTIONAL RIGHTS,
COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY,
Washington, DC.

The subcommittee met, pursuant to notice, at 2 p.m., in room
2141, Rayburn House ice Building, Hon. Don Edwards
(chairman of the subcommittee) presiding.

Present: Representatives Don Edwards, John Conyers, Jr., Crai
A. Washington, Michael J. Kopetski, Henry J. Hyde, Howar
Coble, and Bill McCollum.

Also present: Representative Maxine Waters.

Staff present: Catherine LeRoy, counsel; James X. Dempsey,
-assistant counsel; and Kathryn A. Hazeem, minority counsel.

Mr. EpwARrbs. The subcommittee will come to order.

The gentleman from North Carolina.

Mr. CoBLE. Mr. Chairman, I ask unanimous consent for the
subcommittee to permit coverage of these hearings in full or in

art by television broadcast, still photography, or radio broadcast
in accordance with committee rule 5.
Mr. Epwarbs. Without objection, it is so ordered.

OPENINC STATEMENT OF CHAIRMAN EDWARDS

This afternoon the subcommittee begins a series of hearings on
the question of police misconduct and the Federal response. The
Federal Government has statutory jurisdiction in this area under
sections 241 and 242 of title 18 of the code.

Police work is dangerous, difficult, and often unappreciated, but
there is no excuse for the type of behavior recorded on video tape
in Los Angeles. Seeing that man being beaten was offensive to all
Americans, particular g to the tens of thousands of dedicated law
enforcement officers who would not engage in such conduct.

Our purpose in this subcommittee is not to focus on that incident
in isolation, but to examine the issues more broadly. We want to
know how widespread is police misconduct in Los Angeles and na-
tionwide. We want to know how effective the Federal Govern-
ment’s response has been. We want to look at the question of train-
ing and the question of internal discipline. We want to look at the
Federal laws and whether the‘}"hneed to.be strengthened. ‘

This is an emotional issue. The subcommittee will address it in a
serious, principled way. We have four highly qualified witnesses at
our disposal today and there will be additional hearings after this
one.

)
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Does the gentleman from North Carolina_-have a statement?

Mr. CoBLE. Mr. Chairman, very briefly, at first blush when I first
heard about the beating that occurred in Los Angeles, my initial
response was, well, surely the victim did something to provoke this
sort of activity on the part of the police officers. It appears that
that initial response probably was inaccurate. Unless one has been
living under a rock for the past 5, 6, or 7 days, he’s had a chance to
view the screen clip of this on many occasions, as I have done. I'm
very distressed by it.

If I have any concern at all, Mr. Chairman, it is that I would like
for this sort of misconduct, for want of a better word, to be resolved
internally. Now I'm not suggesting by any means that it is inappro-
Eriate for us to be involved. I think it's very obviously appropriate,

ut it would be my hope that this matter could be resolved inter-
nally in Los Angeles.

The fear I have about what occurred on the coast is that many
people are probahly going to try to bash every law enforcement of-
ficer in the country. That’s what bothers me. I don’t think this is
an accurate portrayal of law enforcement in this country. I hope
it's not an accurate portrayal of the Los Angeles Police Depart-
ment. I'm sure we’ll learn more about that, Mr. Chairman, as these
hearings develop. But, it provides a forum for those who want to go
cop bashing to do so, and that’s what bothers me.

I look forward to what we will hear today, Mr. Chairman. Did
you say, Mr. Chairman, there would be other hearings as well?

Mr. Epwarbs. The gentleman is correct; we will have additional
hearings as we examine the Federal involvement and Federal re-
sponsibility in this area, which, as I pointed out in my opening
statement, we definitely have under the criminal code, U.S. Code,
title 18, sections 241-242,

Mr. CoBLE. Yes, that’s what I meant when I said it’s certainly
appropriate for us to be here. It's just unfortunate, I guess, that we
have to be here. I look forward to what develops, Mr. Chairman, as
I know you do.

I yield back my time, Mr. Chairman.

r. EDwARrDs. Thank you, Mr. Coble.

We're fortunate to have today from the Department of Justice
the very distinguished Assistant Attorney General for the Civil
Rights Division of the U.S. Department of Justice, our good friend,
Mr. John R. Dunne. We also have as a second witness and member
of the panel, Mr. William Baker, Assistant Director and head of
the Criminal Division of the Federal Bureau of Investigation. Both
witnesses have testified frequently before the subcommittee and
have always provided very valuable testimony.

Mr. Dunne, we welcome you.

First of all, will you all, including your colleagues, please raise
your right hands.

[Witnesses sworn.]

Mr. EpwaArbps. Mr, Dunne, you will be the first witness. Will you
please proceed, but first introduce ';/our colleagues?

Can you hold on just a moment? We're honored to have with us
the long-time member of the subcommittee, the chairman of the
House Committee on Government Operations, the gentleman from
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Michigan, Mr. Conyers, who has been very helpful on a nationwide
basis on this subject.

Mr. Conyers.

Mr. ConYERS. I'll reserve my time.

Mr. Epwarbps. We're also pleased to have with us the gentleman
from ';I‘exas, Mr. Washington. Mr. Washington, do you have a state-
ment

Mr. WasHINGTON. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I will defer at this
time.

Mr. Epwarps. Thank you.

Mr. Dunne.

STATEMENT OF JOHN R. DUNNE, ASSISTANT ATTORNEY GENER.-
AL, CIVIL RIGHTS DIVISION, U.S. DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE,
ACCOMPANIED BY DAVID SIMON, COUNSEL, AND JAMES
TURNER, DEPUTY ASSISTANT ATTORNEY GENERAL, CIVIL
RIGHTS DIVISION

Mr. DunNe. Mr. Chairman, sitting to my immediate right is
David Simon, my counsel at the Division. Next to Mr. Simon is Mr.
James Turner, whom we all recognize as the career Deputy Assist-
ant Attorney General in the Civil Rights Division.

Mr. Chairman, members of the committee, it is a pleasure to
have the opportunity to testify today on a matter of such grave
concern. The Department of Justice, under the leadership of Attor-
ney General Dick Thornburgh, views its responsibilities to pros-
ecute instances of police misconduct as among the most serious
that it possesses. As President Bush reminded the Nation in his
- State of the Union Address, freedom from crime is one of our most
fundamental civil rights, and that surely encompasses the right not
to be subjected to criminal violence by the very people sworn to
uphold and enforce the law.

The video taped beating of Rodney King in the early morning
hours of March 3d has galvanized concern about the problem of
police abuse, and properly so. Last week, following his meeting
with Congressmen Conyers and Towng, the Attorney General de-
clared his own sentiments about the problem, stating, ‘“Responsible
law enforcement officers condemn acts of police brutality by
anyone in law enforcement. Those engaged in law enforcement
must be among the first to assure the observance of the civil rights
and civil liberties of all citizens.”

I wholeheartedly agree with these words, and I'm proud of the
record of the Civil Rights Division in_investigating and prosecuting
incidents of police misconduct throughout the Nation. The nature
of the Federal enforcement effort in this area, however, should not
be overstated. We are not the front line troops in combating in-
stances of police abuse. That role properly lies with the internal af-
fairs bureaus of law enforcement agencies and with State and local
prosecutors. The Federal enforcement program is more of a back-
stglp, if you will, to these other resources.

his backstop program is, nonetheless, extensive. I would like to
describe for you today the operation and policies of the Civil Rights
Division in investigating and prosecuting cases involving miscon-
duct by law enforcement officers. I am sure you are aware the De-
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partment of Justice can only investigate alleged criminal activity
where it has specific statutory authority from Congress to pros-
ecute the offense. As you are also well aware, the incident involv-
ing Rodney King is currently under investigation by the FBI.
There is also a pending State prosecution. Thus, I am unable to dis-
cuss any of the details of that incident. ~

The Federal criminal rights statute most often employed in the
area of policy misconduct is section 242 of title 18 of the United
States Code. Section 242 makes it a crime for anyone acting under
color of law willfully to deprive any inhabitant of the United States
of a right secured or protected by the Constitution or laws of the
United States. This statute, with its four essential elements, dates
from the post-Civil War era.

The protected rights, as amplified by court decisions in the ensu-
ing years, have been held to include, among others, the right to be
free from unwarranted assaults, the right to be kept free from
harm while in official custody, the right to be free from illegal ar-
rests and illegal searches, and the right to be free from deprivation
of property without due Frocess of law.

ection 242 protects all inhabitants of the U.S. territory against
official misconduct. Section 241 is the statute that protects all in-
habitants against conspiracies involving official misconduct. So,
both section 241 and 242 are different from other civil rights stat-
utes, such as section 245 of title 18, in that 241 and 242 do not re-
uire that race or other classification be a factor or an element in
the definition of the crime.

The victims can be of any race, as can the defendants. Thus, we
have prosecuted white officers for assaulting black victims, and
z_ice versa, as well as officers who are of the same race as their vic-

ims.

The criminal section of our Division reviews a large number of
criminal civil rights complaints each year. These take the form of
citizen correspondence, phone calls, or personal visits to the De-
partment of Justice, the local U.S. attorney’s office, or, most com-
monly, to the FBI, :

The complaints include allegations of official misconduct, many
of which involve police brutality as well as racial violence and slav-
ery complaints. For the past several years, approximately 2,500
complaints of official misconduct each year have been of sufficient
substance to warrant an investigation, which is almost always con-
ducted by the FBI.

After the local FBI field office has gathered the relevant infor-
mation, their investigative report is submitted both to the local
U.S. attorney’s office and to FBI headquarters for dissemination to
the Civil Rights Division. The report is then reviewed by the Crimi-
nal Section of the Division. The views of the local assistant U.S. at-
torney are solicited by us, as is their participation in the grand
juay presentation.

he grand jury investigation is imgortant for several reasons. We
feel it is important to establish the credibility of each witness
under oath. As part of that credibility testing process, we find it
extremely helpful to have members of the community assess our
evidence. We also utilize the grand jury because it is a powerful,
investigative mechanism. Its secrecy provisions sometimes provide
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an incentive for knowledgeable, yet fearful witnesses to come for-
ward. This can be particularly important in police misconduct
cases where obtaining cooperation from the subject officer’s col-
leagues can be critical to developing the evidence for prosecution.
At the conclusion of the grand jury presentation, we make a de-
termination, in consultation once again with the U.S. attorney’s
office, about whether to request an indictment. We make this deci-
sion with care and after a thorough review of all of the evidence
=  that has been developed. We reqluest indictments from the grand
jury where we believe that we will establish, to a fair-minded jury,
the defendant’s %uilt beyond a reasonable doubt.
Criminal ‘civi r}_ghts prosecutions for police misconduct are
among the most difficult under Federal law. Almost always the vic-
tims of police abuse have themselves committed some kind of law
violation which has brought them to the attention of the police in
the first place. Thus, their credibility is not always easy to estab-
lish, Community feelings that tend to credit, rather than discredit,
the law enforcement representative also make it difficult to obtain
sufficient corroboration to support a victim’s claim to allow crimi-
nal prosecution.

We are thus forced to evaluate our evidence carefully. I must
note here that our evaluation of the evidence is not always consist-
ent with that of the grand jurors. We do from time to time get no-
billed. Even if we are aware of the possibility that the grand jury
may refuse to indict a case, we nonetheless will submit an indict-
ment if we believe that the evidence discloses police misconduct
that in our judgment unmistakably violates the rights of the indi-
vidual victim.,

Now you should not assume that the cases we prosecute are the
only complaints we believe have substance or merit. Sometimes al-

-legations of police misconduct are adequately addressed by the law
enforcement agency itself or by local prosecutors, requiring no fur-
ther action by us. We monitor any local response before deciding
our final course of action. As I mentioned earlier, our role is to pro-
vide a backstop. If the local authorities adequately respond to the
complaint, there is no need for additional Fegeral involvement.

What might fall short of adequate local action will depend, obvi-
ously, on the facts in each particular case. A slap-on-the-wrist sus-
pension of a few days for a brutal beating would likely be consid-
ered insufficient to vindicate the Federal interest under the crimi-
nal civil rights laws. At the other extreme, where it appears that
the local law enforcement agency, acting in good faith, is moving
swiftly and decisively to punish misconduct, we generally defer to
that process and do not seek to impose duplicative Federal meas-
ures.

I believe that quick and commensurate discipline imposed on
{)olice officers by their supervisors or vigorous prosecution by the
ocal district attorney is generally a more effective deterrent to
misconduct than is Federal prosecution.

Until fairly recently, State prosecutors generally had available to
them more serious offenses and potential penalties with which to

rosecute police misconduct cases. Such statutes generally included
elony violations, such as aggravated assault, an assault with a
dangerous weapon, or with intent to do serious bodily harm. Until
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November 1988, violations of section 242 were simply misdemean-
ors, punishable by no more than 1 year in prison, unless death re-
sulted. The amendment in 1988 increased the penalty to a 10-year
felony if bodily injury resulted. We still have some indictments and
investigations of incidents from before November 1988 that can
only be prosecuted as misdemeanors.

Now, notwithstanding the 1988 amendment, the severity of the
victim’s injuries has always been a factor that influences our deci-
sion to bring criminal charges against a particular defendant. Seri-
ous injury is not, however, essential to a Federal prosecution. We
have prosecuted cases where no physical injury occurred; for exam-
ple, in a case where some law enforcement officers had engaged in
an extended and prolonged threat to kill someone. In addition to
considering the local administrative and prosecution response to a
particular allegation of misconduct, we attach great weight to the
willfulness of the misconduct.

The Supreme Court has told us that in any prosecution under
section 242 the Government must prove the defendant’s specific
intent to engage in the misconduct that violates the victim’s consti-

- tutional rights. Thus, the willfulness of the officer’s action is criti-
cally important in our consideration of a given matter. We realize
that police work is dangerous and that often split-second decisions
must be made. We are not in the business of second-guessing law
enforcement officials. We are precluded from prosecuting conduct
that is accidental or merely negligent, but where the misconduct is
deliberate and willful, we will not hesitate to prosecute.

This, then, in outline form explains how we receive and evaluate
complaints of police misconduct. As I have previously stated, we
are careful in choosing cases for Federal prosecution, but we will
not shrink from pursuing a case where the facts require such
action. Unquestionably, police misconduct cannot be left unad-
dressed by police and State officials, and should that occur, it is a
proper matter for Federal concern.

The care with which we exercise this responsibility—and I really
want to emphasize this as strongly as I can—the care with which
we exercise this responsibility is perhaps best reflected in the Divi-
sion’s impressive prosecution record in recent years. As we have
gained experience over the years in criminal civil rights prosecu-
tions, the number of convictions has steadily risen. While not too
long ago we were hovering about a 50- or 60-percent success rate,
our conviction rate in official misconduct cases has been 70 percent
or higher for all but one of the last 7 fiscal years. The job is, to be
sure, largely a thankless one that comes in for a lot of criticism,
but let me assure you it is being handled professionally and it is
being handled well.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Epwarps. Thank you very much, Mr. Dunne.

The second member of the panel to testify is Mr. William Baker,
Assistant Director in charge of the Criminal Division of the Feder-
al Bureau of Investigation.

Mr. Baker, you are welcome and you may proceed.

-
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STATEMENT OF WILLIAM BAKER, ASSISTANT DIRECTOR,
CRIMINAL DIVISION, FEDERAL BUREAU OF INVESTIGATION

Mr. BAKER. Good afternoon, Mr. Chairman.

I would like to introduce Section Chief Joe Jackson, to my imme-
diate left, who has the program responsibility for the FBI's civil
rights program. R

Mr. Chairman, I join Mr. Dunne in appreciating the opportunity
to appear before your subcommittee to discuss the civil rights pro-
gram of the Federal Bureau of Investigation.

The beating administered to Rodney King on March 3d by mem-
bers of the Los Angeles Police Department has riveted this Na-
tion’s attention away from Desert Storm and focused us on abuse
of force by law enforcement officers in arrest situations. The ques-
tion of whether the timely video taping of this incident by a Los
Angeles citizen portrayed an anomaly within the Los Angeles
Police Department or did it reveal a more insidious problem in Los
Apggles‘ and perhaps elsewhere—that question is on all of our
minds.

Los Angeles District Attorney Ira Reiner is now vigorously inves-
tigating this incident. Parallel with the ongoing local investigation
and prosecution, efforts of the Department of Justice are being car-
ried out by the Civil Rights Division, the U.S. attorney’s office in
Los Angeles, and the Los Angeles FBI office where this incident is
being reviewed in its totality. In order to place this specific investi-
gation of the Department of Justice in broader perspective, I would
like to briefly outline for you the civil rights program that we have
in the FBL

The FBI's responsibilities in civil rights matters address the
actual or attempted curtailment of rights possessed by citizens and
inhabitants of the United States under the Constitution and Feder-

--al laws. In carrying out this jurisdiction, the FBI places its highest
priority on cases concerning police brutality, which comprise 50
percent of the civil rights inquiries that we initiate. In addition to
these types of investigations, the FBI also investigates racial vio-
lence, involuntary servitude and slavery, criminal and civil viola-
tions of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, discrimination in housing, the
Equal Credit Opportunity Act, the Voting Rights Act of 1965, and
the Civil Rights of Institutionalized Persons Act.

In fiscal years 1988, 1989, and 1990, the FBI initiated 5,000 cases-
plus the first 2 years and 4,800, approximately, in 1990 in the civil
rights area. In conducting these——

Mr. ConyERrs. Were those investigations?

Mr. Baker. Yes, sir, those are investigations that we initiated.
The exact numbers are 5,506, 5,156, and 4,808 civil rights cases in
those years, sir. .

In conducting these inquiries, the FBI interviewed thousands of
victims and complainants. While the FBI initiates investigations
received from any creditable source, investigations are commonly
initiated upon information received from victims, civic leaders, and
reports from various mass media. Investigations are conducted
under guidelines established in cooperation with the Civil Rights

Division of our Department of Justice. These guidelines require
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that every case that appears to have any merit be timely and vigor-
ously investigated.

The initial report of the investigation is prepared by the investi-
gating special agent within 21 workdaﬁs from the date of receipt of
the complaint, and it’s submitted to FBI headquarters and the U.S.
attorney's office. At the conclusion of an investigation, a copy of
the report is subsequently forwarded without additional-comment———
by the FBI headquarters to the Civil Rights Division of the Depart-
ment of Justice.

Supplemental reports are often submitted in cases of a complex
and-substantial nature. At the conclusion of all investigation, the
Civil Rights Division, in coordination with the U.S. attorney’s
office, issues a prosecutive opinion. To insure a uniform national
prosecutive policy in civil rights cases, the final declination author-
ity on each case rests with my colleague, the Assistant Attorney
General of the Civil Rights Division. Whenever requested, the FEI
conducts additional investigation to aid in his decisionmaking proc-

ess.
To fulfill the 21-day investigation requirement of the Attorney
General guidelines and to ensure that these violations are effective-
ly and thoroughly investigated, the FBI provides trainin% in civil
rights matters to each new special agent attending our FBI acade-
my. Periodically, we conduct a 1-week inservice training of special
agents. The FBI also runs a l-week inservice for our supervisory
special agents who are responsible for supervision of FBI civil
rights enforcement in our field divisions.
he FBI provides civil rights training to each law enforcement
officer attending our National Academy via our field police train-

in%‘pro ram.
r. EDwArRDs. Mr. Baker, how much training do you provide
local officers when they come to Quantico, how many hours?

Mr. BAKER. Sir, it's a 4-hour block in civil rights matters and an
additional 4-hour block is provided in high-stress situations, which
augments the civil rights training.

r. Epwarbps. A total of 8 hours?

Mr. BAkeR. Correct, sir. '

Mr. Epwarps. Thank you. '

Mr. Baker. This training is afforded to approximately 1,000 State
and local police agency executives annually at our academy at
Quantico, VA. Approximately 108 members of the Los Angeles
Police Department have received this training.

Finally, from October 1988 until January 31 of this year, the FBI
conducted 256 civil rights training sessions in our field training
program, totaling 855 hours of instruction afforded to 12,582 law
enforcement officers.

In conclusion, Mr. Chairman, I would like to stress that the FBI
is firmly committed to vigorous and aggressive enforcement of the
Federal civil rights statutes. The FBI condemns acts of police bru-
tality such as the recent incident in Los Angeles where Rodney
King was victimized. Through training provided to law enforce-
ment managers and aggressive and effective enforcement of the
Federal civil rights statutes, it's believed that the FBI has had a
positive impact in reducing such acts. The FBI is the lead Federal
agency responsible for investigating incidents of police brutality
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and racial- violence. Although these investigations are often very
 difficult and consume massive amounts of time and resources, Di-

rector Sessions has asked me to advise you that the FBI will
expend whatever resources are necessary to effectively investigate
all allegations of civil rights violations.

I would like to add that, as an example of his personal commit-
ment to the civil rights program, in this instance investigations of
police brutality, the day after the arrest of Rodney King, Director

_ Sessions discussed the FBI investigation with Assistant Attorney

-~General Dunne and, subsequently that week, we met Mr. Dunne
for further discussion and coordination of our efforts.

I've provided only a brief overview for you of our civil rights pro-
gram and how it functions. I'll provide you more details, Mr. Chair-
man, at your request. I'm pleased to respond to any specific ques-
tions you or your colleagues may have.

Thank you.

Mr. EpwaArbs. Thank you, Mr. Baker.

The subcommittee will proceed pursuant to House rules under
the 5-minute rule. I recognize the gentleman from Illinois, the
ranking Republican on this subcommittee, Mr. Hyde.

Mr. Hype. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

I note civil rights prosecutions nationwide by year, compiled
from annual Department of Justice statistics, and in 1990 there
were 7,960 complaints received and 3,050 investigations. I take it a
great number of the complaints were found to be without merit or
beyond investigation, but cases presented to the grand jury or
grand juries are only 46. So, out of 3,050 investigations, there are
only 46 that you felt worth taking to a grand jury. Was that right,
Mr. Dunne? -

Mr. DUNNE. Mr. Hyde, in light of all of the circumstances, specif-
ically the key being whether or not the Federal-State interest had
been vindicated, yes, about 1.5 percent. It usually runs about 2 per-
cent each year of the complaints we receive actually go to prosecu-
tion,

Mr. Hypk. I notice the same relative figures have obtained since
1981, give or take a few.

[The figures follow:]



CIVIL RIGHTS PROSECUTIONS NATIONWIDE BY YEAR (1981-1590)
Compiled from annual Department of Justice statistics

Cases :
Presented Defendants
Complaints ) . to Grand Indict- In ig. (Police convictions/ Guilty

Year Recejved Investigations duries ments matjons Officers) Irjals  Acquittals Pleas
1990 7,960 3,050 46 k1) 33 97(35) 14 17/3 51
1989 8,053 3,177 40 26 33 84(21) 23 23/10 68
1988 7,603 2,892 44 35 8 71(49) 30 21/26 50
1987 7,348 2,826 57 40 18 105(74) 24 17/17 36
1986 ‘ 7,546 2,792 49 3s 14 112(70) 34 55/20 41
1985 9,044 2,970 56 3s 13 106(67) 30 41/21 36
1984 8,617 3,410 48 36 10 93(*) 29 40/* a3 = '
1983 10,457 3,259 54 31 8 85(*) 21 28/ 23
1982 10,327 3,227 '8l 50 6 98 (%) 43 - 27/ 25
1981 11,064 3,390 62 42 5 80(*) 32 31/% 18

(* indicates data unavailable)
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Mr. HybpE. I just have one other comment. Recently the Los An-
geles Police Department has been charged with using nunchukas—
they're in martial arts, the chain with the two rods—to remove
nonviolent participants in Operation Rescue functions and the
abortion demonstrators. I understand there’s a civil rights action
alleging unconstitutional use of those devices.

Has your office investigated that?

Mr. DuNNE. Indeed, we have. We've given an enormous amount
of examination, Congressman Hyde. The basic determinant in our
conclusion that there was no basis for a Federal criminal civil
rights violation is that the use of chukas sticks or nunchukas, or
orcutt control devices, as they might be called on the west coast, is
a technique and a device which is authorized and recommended
under certain FBI training programs. So, that being the case, you
could not prove a willful intention to do injury to a victim. That’s
why we thought that there was no jurisdiction to bring a criminal
prosecution. We have been watching with interest the civil case,
however, that the victims have brought for the use of that device.
hMr:? Hype. I'm told that there was a fractured arm using one of
those?

Mr. DuNNE. Indeed, there was.

Mr. HypE. You don’t deem that excessive use of force?

Mr. DUNNE. Not in our judgment—it was not in the context and
the use of the device and the events leading up to it, which I
viewed twice very closely on the video. That was our conclusion,
Mr. Hyde.

[Correspondence on this issue follows:]
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April 24, 1391

The Honorable William S. Sessions
Director

Federal Bureau of Investigation
J. Edgar Hoover Building
Washington, D.C. 20535

Dear Director Sessions!

In his testimony before the Subcommittee on March 20, 1991,
Assistant Attorney General Dunne testified that "the use of chuka
sticks or nun-chukas, or orcutt control devices, as they might be

~-galled-on the West Coast, is a technique and a device which is
authorized and recommended under certain FBI training programs."

Is this statement correct? Has the FBI recommended the use
of nun-chukas (nun-chucks) or the use of pain compliance tech-
niques with demonstrators in any of its training programs?

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

o &wuqa_,

Don Edwards

Chairman

Subcommittee on Civil and
Constitutional Rights

DE: jdw
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U.S. Department of Justice

Federal Bureau of Investigation

. Office of the Director Washington, D.C. 20535

May 21, 1991

Honorable Don Edwards

Chairman

Subcommittee on Civil and
constitutional Rights

Committee on the Judiciary

House of Representatives

wWashington, D.C.

Dear Mr. Chairman:

This is in response to your letter, dateda April 24,
1991, concerning whether the FBI authorizes or recommends the use
of nun-chukas, or chuka-sticks, in our training programs.

The FBI does not authorize or recommend the use of nun-
chukas by Special Agents in either basic New Agent training or
other specialized instruction including Special Weapons and
Tactics (SWAT) training. New Agents are briefly shown the
device, along with numerous other weapons and pain compliance
devices, during defensive tactics training at the FBI Academy.
The purpose is strictly to familiarize Agents with these weapons
and other items they may encounter and have to defend against in
the field. Special Agents are not trained to use nun-chukas.
Further, no recommendations are being considered to incorporate
training on the use of this technique into any of our training
including our training programs that focus on state and local law

enforcement programs.
7 et
éziz;y/sinc 1y ybuys,
/ M7

William S. Sessions
Director
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& U.SS. Department of Justice

@ Civil Rights Division

EOPY

Office of the Assistant Attorney General Washington, D.C. 20530

JUN 18 1994

Honorable Don Edwards

Chairman, Subcommittee on Civil
and Constitutional Rights

Committee on the Judiciary

House of Representatives

2138 Rayburn House Office Building

Washington, D.C. 20515-6216

Dear Mr. Chairman:

I want to take this opportunity to elaborate on some
testimony before your subcommittee regarding the FBI’s authori-
zation and/or use of nunchukas in its training programs.
Director Sessions has been kind enough to provide me with a copy
of his résponse to your inquiry about this issue, a response
which states quite clearly that the FBI does not authorize or
recommend the use of nunchukas by Special Agents.

My comments before your subcommittee on March 20th relayed
my understanding that pain compliance techniques may be legiti-
mate law enforcement procedures that can be used in certain
circumstances to move individuals where needed and that nunchukas
could be included in such efforts. This understanding was based
on staff research in connection with our evaluation of numerous
complaints pertaining to this issue. Information was obtained
from a number of police department sources on pain compliance
techniques which our attorneys then verified with FBI sources.

During the course of this inquiry, our lawyers received

a demonstration of various pain compliance techniques by an
instructor from the FBI’s National Academy in Quantico. 1In
response to a question about the use of nunchukas by some police
agencies, the instructor explained that the use of such devices
was frequently justified as a means of achieving some legitimate
law enforcement objectives. These included allowing the police
officer to keep a greater distance between himself and the
. arrestee during the application of force, thus defusing the
possibility of a violent confrontation with the arrestee. In
addition, an officer would expend less energy utilizing nunchukas
than utilizing other methods of pain compliance and thus could -
continue in his or her law enforcement functions for a longer
period of time. However, I am advised that the instructor did
not imply that the use of nunchukas was specifically authorized,
encouraged or approved by the FBI.



15

-2-

I, therefore, was in error when I stated to the subcommittee
that the Bureau endorsed the use of nunchukas on passive demon~
strators. I regret any confusion created by my testimony.

Please understand, however, that I continue to believe that in
evaluating the criminal culpability of individual officers whose
conduct is alleged to be intentionally excessive, we must
consider all relevant information including the use-of-force
policies promulgated by local police agencies.

I look forward to continuing to work with you and the
members of your subcommittee.

hn R. Dunne
As¢istAnt Attorney General
1 Rights Division

&
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April 8, 1991

Hon. John Dunne

Assistant Attorney General
civil Rights Division

10th and Pennsylvania Ave., N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20530

Dear Mr. NDunne:

I appreciate your appearance before the Subcommittee on Civil and
Constitutional Rights to testify on the role of the ¢Civil Rights
Division of the Department of Justice in combatting police
brutality on Wednesday, March 12, 1991.

.During the course of the hearing, I raised a question as to why no
criminal prosecution has been brought under Federal civil rights
law for the use of "nunchakus" against Operation Rescue protestors
during a sit-in in Los Angeles. I am not satisfied with your
response, that since the use of this weapon is sanctioned under
certain FBI training programs, there is insufficient evidence for
the civil rights division to bring a criminal action against the
officers at fault.

The FBI has informed me that agents are neither trained nor

authorized to use weapons such as nunchakus and, in fact, the only

exposure to such a weapon during the training procedure would be in

T displa{ of miscellaneous weapons that a new agent might encounter
n the field.

In any event, it escapes me why the type of weapon used should be
relevant to whether criminal 1liability should be found. In
addition, I cannot believe that it is the policy of the Federal
Bureau of Investigation to use a defensive weapon such as a
nunchakus, the possession of which is a felony under California
law, against nonviolent protesters in peaceful demonstrations.

The video of the beating of Rodney King shows police officers using
billy clubs and a Taser gun. Both of these weapons are used
routinely by police officers, yet (properly so) the Department of
Justice is vigorously investigating the Rodney King case.
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April 8, 1991
Page Two

Like the Rodney King video, the depiction of unnecessary violence
and the use of so-called "pain compliance techniques" against
Operation Rescue protestors in the video I have viewed |is
sickening.

I am concerned that the violations of the civil rights of Operation
Rescue protesters by the Los Angeles Police Department and in other
jurisdictions where such incidents have occurred has not been given
the serious attention it deserves and urge a re-evaluation of these
cases to determine whether federal action is warranted and would
provide a deterrent to such conduct in the future.

I would appreciate your response on this matter.

Very trul




18

U.S. Department of Justice

Office of Legislative Affairs

Office of the Assistamt Attorney General Washington. D C. 20530 ~N

July 2, 1991

Honorable Henry J. Hyde

House of Representatives

2138 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515-6219

Dear Congressman Hyde:

Thank you for your letter of April 8, 1991, asking further
questions about an exchange between you and John Dunne during his
testimony before the Subcommittee on Civil and Constitutional
Rights on March 12, 1991.

We appreciate your concern about allegations of police abuse
made by Operation Rescue demonstrators throughout the country,
including Los Angeles. As you may know, the Civil Rights
Division received numerous allegations of this kind and reviewed
them carefully for appropriate action. 1In some instances, the
FBI was requested to conduct an investigation, and the
investigative reports were carefully reviewed and evaluated by
the Criminal Section of the civil Rights Division. Most of those
investigative reports have now been reviewed and the decision has
been made that prosecutable incidents of the federal criminal
civil rights statutes have not been disclosed. This decision
includes those allegations of abuse that arose when the Los
Angeles Police Department used “nunchukas” against Operation
Rescue demonstrators.

As you know, law enforcement officers are entitled to use
the amount of force necessary to effect an arrest. A violation
of the federal criminal civil rights statutes is established only
when there is proof, beyond a reasonable doubt, that police
officers specifically intended to use force that they knew at the
time was excessive and unreasonable. The Department decided this
standard was not met in our investigations into the allegations
of the Operation Rescue demonstrators.

N
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During the course of its investigation, the Civil Rights
Division made special inquiry about the use of “pain compliance”
techniques and learned that they are commonly taught in state
police academies across the country as an appropriate way to
induce a resisting arrestee to move from one point to another.
Reasons given for the use of these techniques include: (1)
greater control over the arrestee which enhances the safety of
both the officer and the arrestee; (2) the need for fewer
officers in a given situation, i.e., only one officer may be
needed to move the prisoner as opposed to two or more; and (3)
less physical involvement and exertion by the officer which
reduces the risk of injury to the officer.

The Civil Rights Division also made special inquiry about
the Los Angeles Police Department’s use of ”nunchukas” to assist
in the arrest of Operation Rescue demonstrators and learned that
they were specifically authorized for a six month “field test” by
the Los Angeles Police Department after it was determined that
their use could be an effective alternative to other methods of
force that had been previously used in making arrests during mass
demonstrations. The Los Angeles Police Department instituted a
nunchukas training course that focused on using the nunchukas to
induce passive, resistant arrestees to submit to arrest, and
individual officers received training before deploying the
nunchukas in the field.

Thus our investigation revealed that the officers across the
country who utilized pain compliance techniques, including
nunchukas, against Operation Rescue demonstrators did so only
after they had been taught and trained that such force was
reasonable to utilize against individuals who were resistant to
the lawful commands of a police officer. We accordingly decided
that under such circumstances we could not establish that the
officers, in using these methods, intended to employ force tnat
they knew at the time was excessive or unreasonable.

The wisdom of using pain compliance measures is a separate
issue and beyond the scope of the Civil Rights Division’s mandate
to determine whether prosecutable violations of the federal civil
rights statutes occurred in these instances. 1In this regard, you
may be interested to know that a civil lawsuit has been brought
in Los Angeles by Operation Rescue demonstrators because of the
Police Department’s use of nunchukas during their arrests. We
have been advised that the plaintiffs’ request for an injunction
hasibeen denied and that the case is proceeding to trial on the
merits.

In closing, let'me assure you that the Civil Rights Division
and other components of the Department have carefully reviewed
the complaints of police abuse that have been made involving
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Operation Rescue demonstrators. Numerous videotapes of the
incidents have been reviewed by numerous individuals. We are
always willing to receive any additional information that anyone
may have about any particular incident of abuse. However, based
on the vast amount of information that has been carefully
considered by us, we believe that prosecutable incidents of the
federal criminal civil rights statutes have not been disclosed.

Thank you again for advising us of your concerns about this
very important issue.

Sincerely,

e A

W. Lee Rawls
Assistant Attorney General



21

Mr. Hypk. Do big civil rights verdicts ever come in on cases that
you have not taken to the grand jury? .

Mr. DunNE. Oh, indeed, they have. In fact, if I may, I think as
part of our investigation—in fact, I only made the request yester-
day of Director Sessions that he examine into the 1983 civil cases,
the section 1983 civil cases which victims have brought against the
police department in Los Angeles to see if there is, indeed, any pat-
tern there. But, we do watch them with great interest.

Mr. Hypk. Thank you. I have no further questions.

Mr. Epwarbps. The gentleman from Texas, Mr. Washington.

Mr. WasHINGTON. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Before I use my 5
minutes under the rules, would it be in order and appropriate at
this time to make an opening statement?

Mr. Epwarbs. Of course.

Mr. WasHINGTON. OK. Good afternoon, Mr. Dunne. It’s good to
see you again.

I think before I ask several questions I need to put a few things
in perspective, so that you'll understand a little bit more about me
and where I'm coming from or how I'm thinking. I'm happy to see
you here today, although I certainly regret, as we all do, the cir-
cumstances that bring us here together.

Most of the time I'm proud of being from Texas. In this area, of
course, there’s good reason why I'm not proud of being from Texas.
You have demonstrated with statistics that Texas has the dishonor-
able distinction of leading the Nation in the number of complaints
at least of police misconduct. I am also from Houston. Your history
and your memory will serve you that it was not in the too distant
past that Houston had the dishonorable distinction of leading the
Nation, and perhaps the world, in police misconduct, complaints,
and litigation.

I graduated from law school in June 1969. I took at that time
what probably would have been a career assignment for me as as-
sistant dean and assistant professor at the law school from which I
had just graduated. I looked forward as many of us do, to graduat-
ing from law school and not really sure about which way they wish
to go in life. I don’t know what I was paid, probably $8,000. By
today’s standards, it wasn’t a large sum of money, but it was an
honor for me, as you might imagine, being the distinguished”
lawyer that you are, to be called upon, invited to become a member
of the staff, especially at such a young age, which I accepted.

Except for an incident that occurred in January 1970, some 3 to
4 months after I had taken this position at Texas Southern Univer-
sity’s law school, I probably would still be there. I perhaps would
have retired by now. An incident involving police misconduct
changed my life. In no small part, it’s as much responsible for my
being here as a Member of Congress today as any other thing that
I can think of.

In January 1970, a small community, a bedroom community to
the city of Houston, in which I had grown up, called Galena Park,
had an incident in which a high speed chase had occurred with
some Galena Park officers who were assisted by some Houston
police officers that led to the ultimate arrest of two young men.
Just by leave of the grace of God, the providence of God, a certain
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coincidence, I had attended high school with both of these young
men’s older brothers and sisters.

I got up and read the paper this particular Saturday morning in
January to learn that one of these young men was dead on arrival
at the local county-sponsored hospital. The report in the newspaper
from the police department indicated that the young man had in-
jured himself-while running from the police attempting to jump
over a chain link fence.

Because I happened to have known the family of these two young
men, I involved myself in something that was not my business as
an assistant professor and assistant dean of the law school. As a
matter of fact, I lost my job because of it. But, I went out to the

i I took affidavits because the district attorney had
indicated that, based upon the hue and cry from the community,
he was going to present the case to the grand jury Monday morn-
ing. You and I both know what would have been presented to the
grand jury Monday morning, not prejudging them, but based upon
what I know in light of history, most likely was a police account.
Parenthetically, I think we both can agree as men of good will
that, had there been no video tape of the incident in California
that precipitated all of us being together here, I doubt seriously we
would be having this meeting. Close the parentheses and go back to
this particular situation.

I took affidavits from all the people who had seen these young
men over the course of going to a social function of some sort up
until the time they dropped their girl friends off, and I traced their
steps from house to house as they were being chased by the police
with the people being awakened by the dogs barking. I won’t
burden you with the details of all of it, but it was clearly shown
that they were arrested. They were not injured. They were taken
to the police station. Several Houston police officers, when called
before the grand jury, finally gave the straight story of it.

They had been stripped. They had been made to stand against a
wall spread eagle, as we call it, with their hands against the wall
while they were kicked repeatedly in the stomach until the attend-
ing physician and the person who performed the autopsy said that
the liver and spleen of the one who died had been so badly dam-
aged inside his body that it was found all over his abdominal
cavity. That, to my knowledge, was the first time in Houston, TX,
that a police officer had ever been indicted for killing a person.

It doesn’t matter to me whether the person is black or white, and
I don’t think it matters to you; I'm certaih that it doesn’t matter to
you because those of us who love the law know that at the bottom-
there, but for the grace of God, go I. The person who does not re-
spect our law enough to respect the uniform and trust that we give
him or her does a disservice not only to the people who have to
stand the administration of the beating that they give, but they do
a disservice to all of us.

That incident changed my life. I went on to try many police mis-
conduct cases under section 1983 of the civil statutes, as you know.
Long before Monell v. New York was the law, I believe then; as 1
do now, that if you don’t hold accountable those who are in a supe-
rior position to the person, if you don’t make them toe the line to a

standard of conduct that makes it clear and unequivocal that
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never, ever, ever—black, white, brown, old or young, any other
color, any other circumstance, rich or poor—will we in this coun-
try, which is a country of laws, tolerate a police officer, black beat-
ing a black, white beating a black, woman beating a woman—we’ve
had incidents, as you very well know, General, in Houston where
police officers found it necessary to kill a woman, shooting a
woman in a car because she was afraid. They were out of uniform
and she didn’t know that they were police officers.

The mentality that allows that to exist and affect other good,

law-abiding, upstanding police officers who deserve-our-honor-and-

praise, it seems to me something that you and I, this committee
and this Congress, and the administration ought to be able to find
a way to solve once and for all. It seems to me that we must find a
way because, if there is no justice, then there is violence, and if
there is no justice—I read in the paper where Chief Gates, and I'm
not picking on him, somehow found it necessary to bring up Mr.
King’s criminal record. I'll get to my questions in a moment.

But, I believe, I fundamentally do believe, and I'm suspicious
when someone, after having administered such a beating to an in-
dividual, finds it necessary to mention that criminal record. It
doesn’t make any difference what he had done. Even if he was in
the commission of a crime at the moment, our law says that those
people are not the executors of our law. We have courtrooms where
we tell people, “Don’t fight your battles on the street. Go to the
courtroom and solve them in a civil way.”

This is a nation of laws and not of men. It seems that I lose re-
spect for a person—and I had no personal feelings one way or the
other ahout Chief Gates before I read in the New York Times or
the Wall Street Journal, I believe, that he found it necessary to say
that maybe this will help Rodney King change his life; maybe he’ll
straighten his life up. That is the most despicable. statement that

—tan come froma person who has been sworn to uphold our laws,
because he suggests with that remark that it's OK to beat an ex-
con, and it's not. It’'s no more OK to beat an ex-con than it would
be to beat a Member of Congress or the head of the Civil Rights
Division of the U.S. Department of Justice, because we don’t pay
them—do we, Mr. Chairman—we don’t pay them to beat up; we
pay them to make arrests. We have a judicial system. That is
where people are supposed to go. If Mr. Rodney King had commit-
ted some crime, then we expect, when we wear our badge and our
gun, that you go to the courtroom. -

I want you to know my background because I have some specific
things that I want to talk about. I'm not here to preach or pray,
but I want you to understand where I'm coming from. I have pro
ably tried fifty 1983 cases never expecting to get a dime, because
you may have noticed I'm black, and I thought it was my obliga-
tion to my community, not just for black people; I represented the
Ku Klux Klan when their rights were being taken away. I believe
in the Constitution.

I was a kid who had a chance to go to law school who probabli
wouldn’t have had that chance but for the grace of God, and I too
that responsibility then, as I do now, as a sacred responsibility.
Any time anyone violates that sacred trust, I have a problem with
it. ] make no quarrel about that because it seems to me that, since
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we have this opportunity, by virtue of this unfortunate incident, we
ought to do more than pay lipservice to it.

I respect the work that you all are doing. I have tried cases, de-
fended persons charged with crimes. I have prosecuted police mis-
conduct cases. I know the difficulties and the nuances you have.
The first thing you have to face is that, all other things being
equal, unless you have something like a video tape, the jury is
going to believe the police officer rather than the person, whether
that person is black, white, a banker, or whomever. I've seen them
pulled out on all kinds of cases. :

You have an uphill battle to begin with, but it seems to me that
we ought to find ways to tighten our laws. I’'m not saying lower the
standard. I don’t think that there should be any less qualitative or
quantitative evidence required to convict a person of this despica-
ble act than there would be for robbery or murder or shoplifting or
any other crime. I don’t think we should change our standard, but
it seems to me that people of good will, such as the members of this
committee, you and I and other Members of Congress, it seems to
me that we should be able not only to talk about this specific inci-
dent, but the fact that it happens a lot more often than any of us
v&}ould like for it to happen. If it happens once, then that’s too
often.

It seems to me that we ought to fashion out of this tragedy an
opportunity to strengthen our laws and to send a signal that ought
to be sent. If Mayor Bradley doesn’t have the guts to stand up and
be the mayor of the city and dictate—if he doesn’t have the author-
ity, in my view, to fire the chief of police, then the people in that
community ought to find them another mayor. If the chief of police
doesn’t have the authority, because of the way that the commission
is set up, to be able to discipline—I know what would happen to
the FBI if you had nine of your men, men and women, out on the
street doing something like this because we have a system that is
accountable.

There is no way anybody could make me believe that the 9 FBI
officers, or 15 FBI officers, would be involved in something like
this, but if they were, I know that from the President of the United
States to the Director of the FBI, down to the men and women in-
volved, there would be a clear message sent. If you don’t send a
clear message in this incident, it is going to happen again. It will
happen tonight somewhere in America; it will happen tomorrow
somewhere in America. Unless we stop it both by strengthening
the procedure by which our criminal laws are enforced and by
making, in my judgment, perhaps cities liable, so that the people in
the community can hold the mayor accountable, because if there is
no criminal remedy, there at least ought to be a civil remedy.

In answer I think to Mr. Hyde’s question, most of the cases that I
tried were ones where there wasn’t enough evidence to get a crimi-
nal conviction, but there was enough to convince a jury that the
person’s civil rights had been violated and resulted in g judgment
under 1983. I'll cite two examples and then I'll quit.

In a closing argument in one case, a lawyer who was represent-
ing the person on the other side cried during the closing argument
because I believe that lawyers love the law, and certainly he had a
responsibility to represent his client, but he certainly knew that



25

our law, the law that we love so much, the Constitution that we
hold so dearly, was being trampled upon by this individual who
was hiding behind the shield and the badge that we gave him.

In another instance where a person had been killed who was
shot six times in the back while “attempting to attack the officer,”
going down a set of steps, by the way, the judge, a U.S. district
judge in the Southern District of Texas cried when the jury
brought in a verdict finding that police officer liable. A person will
never collect a dime in damages for the loss of their son.

But, it seems to me we as the Congress, with your help and with
your leadership, ought to send a clear message. We love our police
officers. We respect the work that they do, but we hold them ac-
countable. We don’t hire them to beat people. We don’t hire them
to determine what the punishment ought to be. We hire them to
make arrests, to ferret out crime, and to take people to jail where
they ought to be taken.

Any time any police officer does this, it is not only the duty of
those who are standing around, but those who learn of it to go and
tell. That’s the way you stop them., Somebody has to be accounta-
ble, not just the ones who hold the night sticks and beat people, but
it seems to me that every police officer who was sworn to uphold
the law—you can’t make me believe that if they had seen Rodney
King or someone else committing a felony in their presence—they
have a sworn duty to stop a felony in progress. They witnessed a
felony in progress.

The last thing I want to say is I didn’t go to law school all those
years to have myself called a “gorilla in the mist.” I think that’s
the most despicable thing that I've heard in a long, long time. I
thought that California was different from Houston, TX. I'm sad to
find out that it isn’t.

Now let me ask you just a couple of questions. It has been my
experience—and I don’t know if you have the statistics to bear this
out or not, but if you don’t, there's one thing I'd like you to look at.
There’s obviously no justification or excuse on my part for the con-
duct of these officers.

Over the course of these 20 years that I've indicated to you I
have been involved in this kind of litigation, it has come to my at-
tention that the most egregious conduct most of the time has oc-
curred after a high speed chase or after an incident of resisting
arrest, when the juices start to flow, when the blood pressure goes
up, when cars are driving 100 miles an hour, or whatever.

Randall Webster, you will recall, was an incident in Houston
about which a movie was made, where a thrown-down gun was
thrown down after a high speed chase and the young man, who
happened to have been white, although that’s of no moment, was
shot in the head by the police officer after a high speed chase.

The incident that brought me out of teaching at the law school of
Texas Southern University into where I ultimately end up sitting
before you today was a high speed chase. I'm not saying that there
is something unique about them, but I'm saying that they're some-
thing that we as persons who are interested in stopping this despi-
cable kind of conduct should take a look at.

Mg' first question is: Do you have any information that bears up
that? If you do, it seems to me that there are some specific ways in
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which we can get in and counsel these officers, perhaps require, for
instance, that after the stop is made after a high speed chase, that
other fresh officers, if you will, who have not been involved in the
chase will be the ones who will come in and take over at the scene.

-Mr. DunNE. May I share this, Mr. Chairman, with Mr. Baker? I
" “think he has indicated he has a response.

Mr. WASHINGTON. Please do.

Mr. BAkeR. Congressman, your personal observations are well
heeded by this table. You're correct in the fact that the high risk
situations do get the adrenalin going in the law enforcement offi-
cer, and our behavorial science unit at our FBI Academy has stud-
ied those very instances you referred to where the officer is en-
gaged in an arrest situation at either high speed or high risk due
to an armed confrontation. That does create an opportunity for
that adrenalin, and, therefore, it's more important than ever to
have the discipline and control of the officers.

That, too, is an area—when the chairman asked about the type
of training we provide to the National Academy—and, by the way,
those men and women are the current and future leaders of the
various police agencies around the United States. That is why, in
addition to the civil rights segment, we include this segment on
stress management and crisis management.

Mr. WasHINGTON. I have another question. Perhaps you can’t
answer it now. Would you mull around the possibility that we need
to impose a uniform standard on law enforcement officers in gener-
al that would include some specific language in the oath that they
take when they become police officers, not only that they would
uphold the Constitution of the United States in that intellectual
concept, but make specific reference to the fact that in upholding
that they are not to violate the rights or the civil liberties of any
citizen who comes under their jurisdiction?

Mr. DunNE. Before I could recommend the endorsement of that
idea, Congressman Washington, I'd actually like to get some more
facts and see if, indeed, the results of our review would indicate
that that would be appropriate. But, I think that probably the
proper place for that decision to be made is at the local level.

For example, you made reference to your own home city of Hous-

ton. You had a very bad situation there in the police department,
and the folks in Houston recognize that something had to be done.
They did a lot of things. In fact, the State legislature passed a stat-
ute specifically protecting citizens’ rights against abuse by law en-
forcement people. The district attorney’s office in Harris County
set up new procedures, and under new leadership for the police de-
partment, there was almost a complete turnaround.
- I think that the response to some of these problems, whatever
their dimension may be, should begin locally. However, certainly,
sir, it will be one of the things we would consider as our review
continues and whatever the evidence reveals.

Mr. WasHINGTON. Thank you, Mr. Dunne. I was the author of
that legislation in the Texas Legislature.

{Laughter.]

Mr. WASHINGTON. One other thing I think that has helped us in
Houston—I would not here suggest that we do not have a problem
in Houston, but I think it has been lessened. What would you think
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if the Justice Department had enforcement authority under 42
United States Code, section 1983, in those cases where there was a
pattern or practice, for instance, or in those cases where a private
litigant was unable to go and hire a lawyer because the nature of
the damages was minimal, or something like that? Since the Jus-
tice Department is the law enforcement authority and.the lawyer
for all us, what would you think about the Justice Department
going in in those kinds of cases and prosecuting on the civil side?

Mr. DuNNE. On three separate occasions, Mr. Washington, this
Congress has received that proposal and has rejected it: 1957, when
the first Civil Rights Act was passed and amendments were being
considered in 1959, and in 1964, when the legendary Civil Rights
Act was under consideration, Attorney General Robert Kennedy
came before-probably it was this committee—suggesting that that
was an inappropriate power for the Department of Justice. Subse-
quent thereto, when Assistant Attorney General Drew Days, on
behalf of the U.S. Government, sought to obtain similar relief in
the city of Philadelphia when there were reports of rampant im-
proprieties, we were thrown out of court. The Third Circuit clearly
said: You folks have no authority; Congress has chosen not to give
it to you. If, indeed, they want you to have it, then let them decide
whether the Department should have it.

That’s been the history of it. There has been interest in it, but
your colleagues have deemed it inappropriate.

Mr, WasHINGTON. Thank you, Mr. Dunne. Thank you, Mr. Baker.
Thank you, Mr. Chairman,

Mr. Epwarps. Thank you, Mr. Washington.

The gentleman from North Carolina, Mr. Coble.

Mr. CoBLE. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Gentlemen, it’s good to have you all with us.

Mr. Chairman, 1 pretty well stated my views on this matter at
%he outset. I won’t reiterate those. I'll have a couple of questions, if

may. .

Mr. Baker, in response to the chairman’s question concerning the
number of hours allotted to civil rights in your training program at
the center in Quantico, you indicated that there were 4 hours de-
voted to civil rights, but an additional 4 hours on the stress situa-
tion, which I guess is closely related to civil rights. What's the total
number of hours in the entire program?

Mr. Baker. For our special agents, that block is 4 hours for-civil
rights. For all law enforcement officers who attend the FBI Nation-
al Academy, they receive 4 hours of required instruction in civil
rights. Two hours are provided by FBI agents trained in our civil
rights unit, and the remaining 2 hours are provided by our Assist-
ant Attorney General and his staff. Their instruction concentrates
on prosecutive guidelines, specifically that are used in police bru-
tality cases.

In the past 5 years, over 5,000 law enforcement officers—execu-
tives, mind you—have received this type of instruction from the
two of us in collaboration. :

Mr. CoBLE. During the training period, of which 8 hours is set
aside for this purpose, what’s the total block? I mean, do they come
there for a 2 weeks’ stint or a 5 weeks’ stint?
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Mr. Baker. Sir, that’s a 12-week instructional course in the total
ramifications of police leadership, law enforcement leadership.

Mr. CoBLE. OK. Mr. Dunne, what role, if any, does the Communi-
t]y; Relations Service of the Department of Justice—and I'm told
that’s the group that may go to these different local areas to medi-
ate, to hopefully relax anxieties and tensions surrounding civil
rights disturbances—what role, if any, has this service played in at-
tempting to reduce tensions in the Los Angeles area, Mr. Dunne,
generally and specifically as to this matter, if anything at all has
been done?

Mr. DunNE. To my knowledge, Mr. Coble, CRS, Community Rela-
tions Service, under Ms. Hughes, has not been involved with the
events in Los Angeles since the occurrence 2 weeks ago.

[Information on the CRS’ involvement in Los Angeles appears in
the appendix.]

Mr. DunNE. Let’s take a hypothetical. If, indeed—and I must
credit Mr. King for his observation when he was asked, did he
think that this was racially motivated, he said, “I don’t want to
pass any question because I don’t want to cause any problem in the
community”’—if, indeed, some problem had arisen as a result of
this incident, and community tensions heightened and there was a
prospect of a confrontation, then the Community Relations Service
would appropriately move in as it had in many other events, quite
successfully, across the country.

But, I'm not familiar with their record previous to this event. I
am familiar with their record generally around the country, which
is admirable, but I'm not just certain with regard to Los Angeles.

Mr. CoBLE. OK. Thank you, sir. Thank you, gentlemen. Thank
you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Epwarps. That was a good question because this subcommit-
tee has jurisdiction over the Community Relations Service, and
we’ll have them in here on these kinds of situations. They work in
the inner cities all over the United States.

The gentleman from Michigan, Mr. Conyers.

Mr. CoNYERs. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

I welcome you here, gentlemen. I have a few questions. I'm going
to waive my opening statement at this point.

The thing that we want to get to is the nature of our agreement
in terms of how important it is for the Federal Government to
bring its presence into this evil phenomenon of police brutality.
Our meeting with you and the Attorney General I think was a
signal in that regard. I'd like to have you reiterate what the nature
of the agreement is and how we expect that you would operate
under that agreement.

Mr. DUNNE. As was discussed and agreed upon at our meeting—
and may I say how much the Justice Department appreciates the
continued working relationship, expressed as recently as this morn-
ing in communication with your office, Congressman Conyers—we
have agreed that we will review the approximately 15,000 cases
which have been presented to the Civil Rights Division with regard
to police misconduct over the past 6 years, and we will attempt to
identify first, is there some disproportionate repeating of these oc-
currences in a given jurisdictional area over which a particular law
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enforcement agency is involved? This study will be nationwide, nat-
urally including the city of Los Angeles.

Also, once having identified those incidents, we will attempt to
determine whether there is some kind of pattern with regard to
the incidents which have been reported. As I mentioned earlier,
only in the last day I have requested of Director Sessions that his
people review the files in the 1983 cases which were matters which
had not been subject of criminal—possibly not the subject of initial
criminal investigation.

Mr. ConyErs. Could you just amplify on that for the record, that
you're adding this class of civil cases into your investigation?

Mr. DuNNE. Yes, we will, to enhance—hopefully; whatever it
shows-—enhance our understanding and better feeling for the Los
Angeles community. Once having acquired these statistics, if they
permit us to target a particular jurisdiction where a law enforce-
ment agency has a significantly high number of complaints, then
the Attorney General had indicated he would talk to the Office of
Justice Program, particularly the National Institute of Justice.
They will attempt to analyze the activities of the particular depart-
ment with regard to what are their methods for reviewing com-
plaints of this sort; what is their record with regard to taking
action within the Department; and what, if you will, sensitivity
training, or the type of training which was outlined by Mr. Baker,
is part of their local training programs. That, I sense, was pretty
much the basic agreement.

Mr. ConYERS. Now that is a historic agreement that has never
been undertaken before by the Department of Justice in the area
of police brutality and 241 and 242 violations. Is that correct?

Mr. DunNE. Well, we have analyzed every single one of those
cases in the past, but not with a geographical focus. That's the
uniqueness of this undertaking. Believe me, just because we closed
out thousands of cases without prosecution, no one should be left
with the idea that they’'ve been given short shrift. They have been
examined thoroughly, outlined as Mr. Baker set forth.

We have never tried to localize or identify pattern or practices of
given law enforcement agencies. That’s the historic uniqueness of
this effort.

Mr. ConYERS. And we're adding the General Accounting Office,
the investigative arm of the Congress in other particular studies.
So, in addition to these hearings and in addition to your systemic
investigations, and in addition to the institute within DOJ, we have
GAO as well conducting a more particularized investigation.

I would like to refer you to the hearings that we conducted in
another subcommittee in which Maxine Waters was a witness and
perhaps other witnesses that will be before this panel testified
about Los Angeles police brutality, and the present police chief was
still then the police chief, in which many of the witnesses came to
the conclusion that there was, indeed, a systemic condition of vio-
lence and abuse that was condoned within the police department.
I'd like to make sure that that material is taken into full account
because it could have been—it sounds like a hearing that could
have happened in 1990 as easily as it did in 1980.

Can you assure us that you will review the findings of that sub-
committee?

50-872 - 92 - 2
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Mr. DunNE. Certainly, in the spirit which has pervaded our rela-
tionship in the last 2 weeks, we would certainly be willing to exam-
ine any relevant evidence. However, I would not want to suggest to

. you that we are going to second-guess or reevaluate evidence which
has previously been submitted to your committee. I don’t want to
get distracted here, Mr. Conyers. We are, as you said, undertaking
a unique investigation. I don’t want to retread what had previously
been presented to you. I think we have a unique service to provide
by undertaking this study. Frankly, I'd like to have us concentrate
our efforts on what was the agreed agenda, but happily we wel-
come any enlightenment, but I would not want to say to you that
we will come forward and evaluate or come up with some sort of
judgment as to evidence which you had previously had under con-
sideration.

Mr. ConyErs. Well, we're going back for 6 years to the limita-
tions period in the agreement that we’ve reached; is that correct?

Mr. DunNE. We're going back 6 years; yes, sir.

Mr. Conyers. All right. Two more questions, Mr. Chairman, if I
may. One is a question that has been raised here: The year 1990,
complaints received in terms of civil rights prosecutions, 7,960; Fed-
eral investigations, 3,050; cases presented to the grand jury, 46.
Now in between the 7,000 complaints and the 38,000 investigations
there’s 50 percent difference, and then between the investigations
and the cases presented to the grand jury we get 46 presented, and
3,004 investigations are question marked. What happened to them?
This is the same comparable ratio of figures from 1981 to 1990, as_
provided by your Department. Can you explain where those 3,004
cases went, and will that be part of the study that we make?

Mr. DunNE. With the help of Mr. Baker, I'll provide you the
answer.

Mr. Conyers. Well, it becomes critical, doesn’t it?

Mr. DunNE. Indeed, it does. Perhaps you would like to hear his
response; then I can amplify it. B

Mr. ConvyErs. All right.

Mr. BAker. Mr. Congressman, the numbers in and of themselves
do not accurately describe the intensity of our program, as Mr.
Dunne briefly addressed in his opening remarks. Of those com-
plaints received, many of them on their surface have no statutory
merit for further investigation. The range of arrests in this coun-
try, the number of arrests is enormous, as we all know. And, then,
the number of these complaints received is an infinitesimal frac-
tion of that overall number of arrests. So, if you really need to put
it into perspective, there are hundreds of thousands of arrests
made without that initial complaint to start this chart.

But, to focus on your concern, those investigations that are initi-
ated are conducted after we look at the basic complaint, contact
the internal affairs department in many cases, and determine
whether an investigation is merited. From that, I think it might be
time—they range from complaints that the handcuffs were too
tight to absolute legitimate violations that demand our backstop-
ping review.

I think, after that, I would turn it over to Mr. Dunne to explain
the convictions and how we arrive at those cases presented to the
grand jury.
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Mr. DunNE. First of all, Mr. Conyers, the 3,050 cases from 1990
will be part of the study.

Mr. ConvEers. OK.

Mr. DuNNE. When we attempt to evaluate whether there should
be a prosecution, the first touchstone is, has there been an ade-
quate response at the State or local level in terms of penalizing the
events which we have already evaluated with regard to severity? In
most cases we find that there has been.

As a backstop, we get the fast balls and the wild pitches, those
where, perhaps to carry the analogy a little further, perhaps the
local people drop the ball. There was inadequate prosecution. In ad-
dition to that, we’re weighing in the fact, Is there corroboration;
what'’s the credibility of the various witnesses? All of those factors
come into play, and that’s why we have so very few of these actual
indictments and prosecutions. They are extremely difficult cases to
prove, as Mr. Washington pointed out.

Mr. EpwaArps. Will the gentleman yield to me?

Mr. ConYERs. Of course.

Mr. DUNNE. Really, they are extremely difficult to prove.

Mr. Epwarbs. I think we understand the difficulty of these cases,
Mr. Dunne, but the personnel of the entire Department of Justice
since 1981 to 1990 increased 55 percent, but the personnel responsi-
ble for handling these particular cases stayed approximately the
same since 1981, at about a little over 40 people. What does that
indicate? Does that indicate lack of interest?

Mr. DunNE. Oh, no. No, not——

Mr. Epwarps. Then why wouldn’t the personnel be larger?

Mr. DunNE. Pardon me?

Mr. Epwarps. Why wouldn't the personnel have increased rather
than staying almost exactly the same for nearly 10 years?

Mr. DuNNE. Because we have very studiously concentrated on
working out an effective relationship with the U.S. attorneys in
their 94 districts across the country. We now have greater involve-
ment, Mr. Chairman, by the U.S. attorney’s office in not only the
investigation, but the presentation to the grand jury and prosecu-
tion of these cases. So that we have, much to the credit of the
criminal section, we have done a lot more with the same personnel.

The other piece, if I may, is that in the recent 4 or 5 years the
phenomenon of hate crimes has grown so significantly, demanding
an increased amount of our time, that that has involved much of
our personnel. But, I think the key to why we’ve been able to do
what we have with the same number of people is that we have an
excellent working relationship with the U.S. attorneys.

Mr. Epwarps. Well, Mr. Dunne, in Texas, for example, you have
four U.S. attorney’s offices; only one has a designated civil rights
division. According to the Dallas Morning News, that division has
been reduced from three attorneys 5 years ago down to one now.

Mr. DuNNE. What division is that?

Mr. Epwarps. The patterns seems to run through the Depart-
ment on these civil rights cases.

Mr. DunNE. I missed—the personnel in which unit has been re-
duced from three to one?

Mr. EpwaRrbs. In the four districts in Texas, only one has a civil
rights division. And, according to the Dallas Morning News, that
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division has been reduced from three attorneys 5 years ago to one
today, and that attorney is now devoted just exclusively to drug
cases. What is that?

Mr. DuNNE. I'm sorry that I cannot account for what was
done—- .

Mr. EpwaARrbps. You can provide that to us because——

Mr. DunNE. Yes, I would.

Mr. Epwarps [continuing]. It’s something that just won’t go
away-—both the problem of the number of attorneys in 1981 and
1990 and the Texas situation.

Forgive me, Mr. Conyers.

Mr. ConyEers. No, that's very important because Texas is the
place that has more police brutality than any place in the country.

Mr. DunNE. Let me clarify that for the record, if I may, and I'm
not defending——

Mr. EpwaRrps. Yes, we'd appreciate that.

Mr. DunNE. The 383 complaints, or whatever gave Mr. Washing-
ton the embarrassing honor of having a State at the top of the hit
parade, the large majority of those were complaints against correc-
tions officers. They were not against police. That’s why I think our
study is going to be so much more productive. We're going to refine
those figures. We're going to say, oh, now wait a minute, these are
folks acting under color of authority, color of law; were they police
on the beat or were they, indeed, representing a serious problem
which came to light, particularly as a result of litigation brought
by our Department with regard to abuse of prisoners in the correc-
tions system in Texas?

Before you get unduly embarrassed or you're talking about Texas
having the highest incidence of police brutality, we're not sure that
that's really the proper conclusion. )

Mr. ConYERs. I'm as concerned about a person that’s subjected to
brutality in a prison as a person outside of a prison.

Mr. DunNE. We share that. We share that.

Mr. Conyers. That’s a distinction without a difference.

Finally, my purpose here, as with our meeting, is to inspire the
Department of Justice to make a FedéFal case out of the phenome-
non of police brutality. For the first time in my tenure in the Con-
gress, I think we may be on the way toward it.

The Rodney King case is different from all the other cases I've
ever encountered in that we have irrefutable evidence that makes
all the defenses and all the alibis that frequently cloud and make a
case difficult to prosecute all gone. Then, in addition, we get an
audio tape that brings another set of shock waves across the coun-
try—to actually hear the police officers discussing the heinous acts
that have been committed, which make the case—they tell you
that they do that on some sort of intermittent basis and that this
goes on; this isn’t anything new; and how long it’s been since
they’ve done this kind of act; and what it feels like; and the joking
that goes on. This is an {incredible additional revelation to the
actual photographs.

So, my purpose in this hearing, in our meetings, in the subse-
quent hearings when we go to Los Angeles is to get the Federal
Government to finally act on these cases in a meaningful, timely
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fashion because we know frequently it won’t happen any other
way.

I just got a call from a police woman in Elkhart, IN, who was
fired yesterday for reporting a police brutality case. Guess what?
Not only was she fired, but there’s no lawyer in Elkhart that will
take the case. In many of these small cities, nobody wants the grief
of going up against the local law enforcement. We want to add that
case of this police woman and others like her to our investigation
roster. .

But, only last month, Mr. Chairman, we had to call the Director
of the FBI before this same subcommittee because they were out in
the community, in Arab communities all over America, calling in
legitimate citizens, businessmen, leaders in the community, inquir-
ing who's likely to be a terrorist; who might be likely to use bombs
or explosives? We had to call in the FBI and rein them in. Now
why can’t we get that same enthusiasm in police brutality cases?
Why don’t we get our men out there? There’s no law preventing us
from really getting the FBI presence out. Community Relations
sounds like it's asleep at the switch out there. I don't really know
how large they are. '

But, the wﬁole question of getting an affirmative response—I
have to say that I feel like we're doing heavy lifting here. We meet
with you; we get you to do something; we get a commitment; we
move out; you tell us how difficult it is; you tell us the law is inad-
equate; you remind us how Congress has rejected previous attempts
to liberalize—but the real question is that we need affirmative
action by our Federal law enforcement in which they use the same
enthusiasm legally to not just go out and ask people in Los Angeles
about police brutality. There are police brutality victims that are
eager to come forward. Many of them have never known that there
was a Federal remedy; they don’t know about 241 or 1983. There’s
no way they can know that.

It seems to me that, once I can get the Attorney General and the
Director of the FBI, and you as head of the Civil Rights Division, to
say, in addition to these studies, that we're gaing out there and
that you make recommendations to us—it's not enough to tell this
member that we turned down the remedy that would improve the
law; we need you to come up and testify in favor affirmatively of
flhtl)se changes, instead of leaving it to us. We need your affirmative

elp-

Like the way the FBI went into Arab communities in Detroit and
all across the country, we need you to do that, for people who have
been beaten, who have sustained injury, and who need to see the
Federal presence there.

Mr. DUNNE. I think Mr. Baker has a full response to that.

Mr. BAKER. Mr. Chairman, in regard, briefly, to the Arab inter-
views, we have opened 63 civil rights investigations where Arab-
Americans have been victimized as a result of ignorant backlash or
criminal motive. That was the other side, as we have discussed,
with those contacts. N

We have not been negligent and take heed, with your encourage-
ment, to do more in the area of community liaison, but Director
Sessions has ordered each of our special agents in charge to get in
the community and make contact with the Urban League, NOBLE,
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the Community Relations Service of DOJ, the National Institute
égainst Prejudice and Violence, and the Southern Poverty Law
nter.

Mr. ConyERrs. That’s what I want to hear. We didn’t get into that
in our meeting.

Mr. BAKER. I realize that.

Mr. Conyers. This is very important information going out
across these airwaves to the citizens not only in Los Angeles, but in
America.

Mr. BAkeR. While you did mention that you asked for the Direc-
tor to come, I happened to be with him when that was—he was
looking forward eagerly to appearing before the Black Caucus and
appreciated that opportumty

Mr. Epwarps. We're going to have to move along. We have two
more very valuable witnesses and I'm going to forgo my questions.

However, the gentleman from Oregon, Mr. Kopetski.

Mr. KopErski. Mr. Chairman, thank you, but in the interest of
time, I'm going to yield my time back.

Mr. EpwArbs. Well, we certainly didn’t mean to cut you off.

Although not a member of the subcommittee, we welcome the
gentlewoman from California, Ms. Waters. We are glad to have you
here, Ms. Waters.

Ms. WaTters. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman. I really do
appreciate the opportunity to sit in with you at this hearing. I am
fxi;)m Los Angeles. I've spent many years on this question of police
abuse.

The testimony that Congressman Conyers refers to was taken
almost 10 years ago, and it was at that time that I tried to encour-
age the Los Angeles community to insist on Mr. Daryl Gates’ firing
or resignation. Many people were not willing to do that, felt intimi-
dated, and some other kinds of things.

I want to find out, if I may, Mr. Chairman, a few things about
what is being attempted in the agreement that has been made with
the Department of Justice relative to this development, this mves—
tigation on pattern-of-abuse possibilities.

As I understand it—let me just ask you this: Has there been any
conversation with Chief Daryl Gates in Los Angeles following the
Rodney King incident with anyone from your office?

Mr. DuNNE. I do not know, but I think——

Ms. Waters. Have you had any conversation with Mr. Gates?

Mr. DunNe. I think it would be inappropriate—pardon me?

Ms. WaTers. Have you had any conversation with Mr. Daryl
Gates, say 3 days after this incident——

Mr. DunNE. None whatsoever, but I think I could not really di-
vulge at this point any steps that we have taken -as part of our in-
vestigation, but I can tell you I did not, and have not had, any dis-
cussions with Chief Gates whatsoever.

Ms. WaTters. Do you know if anyone in your office or Mr. Thorn-
burgh had any conversation with Mr. Daryl Gates 3 days after the
incident?

Mr. DuNNE. I have no idea whatsoever.

Ms. Waters. Can you tell us whether or not the agreement
which you fashioned after our meeting with Mr. Sessions to look
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into these patterns, was an agreement that was discussed with
Daryl Gates at all?

Mr. DunNE. I have no idea whatsoever. The proposal was initiat-
ed by the Attorney General at the meeting with Mr. Conyers and
Congressman Towns, and I had no prior discussion with the Attor-
neKdGeneral on that. -

s. WaTers. Was that proposal prepared prior to the meeting
with members of the Congressional Black Caucus, Mr. Conyers in
particular?

" Mr. DunNE. 1 have no idea. I have no idea whatsoever.

Ms. WATERS. So you don’t know whether or not the proposal was
developed then on the spot or whether or not it was prepared in
advance of the meeting——

Mr. DunNE. Well, it was a major commitment by the Attorney
General. If you know Dick Thornburgh at all, he doesn’t just throw
out ideas. I'm sure it was very thoughtful and very deliberate. I
think so far the indication is that it was a very sensible proposal,
but it wasn’t something he just pulled out of the air and said to our
friend Congressman Conyers, “What do you think about it?”’ It was
a solid proposal—

Ms. WaTERs. I guess my bottom-line question is—and I'm going
to ask it—-—

Mr. DunNE. Pardon me?

Ms. WATERS [continuing]. Was the proposal developed in conjunc-
tion with any conversations or deliberations with Chief Daryl
Gates at all?

Mr. DunNE. I have no——

Ms. WaTERs. Was he involved in——

Mr. DunNE. I have no knowledge whatsoever, and I have no
reason whatsoever to think so.

Ms. WATERS. Does anyone know? Can I go back and also ask you,
despite the fact that we understand the statute of limitations, I
suppose: Is there any reason why, other than that, why we have a
6-year timeframe for the investigations other than possible statute

of limitations?

Mr. DunNE. No, I don’t know. I supposed there had to be some
realistic limitation, and 5 or 6 years sounded like a sensible basis
for a good sampling. I do not know what the basis of it otherwise
would have been.

Ms. Waters. Do you know whether or not the 6-year length of
time excludes the period of time in Los Angeles when there were a
number of serious allegations based on the chokehold that was ad-
ministered by the Los Angeles Police Department?

Mr. DuNNE. I do not.

Ms. Waters. Could you check into that, please? Is.there some
way you could take a look at that?

Mr. DunNE. I would be pleased to.

Ms. WATERs. I, for one, Mr. Chairman, believe that that elimi-
nates a number of complaints that took place prior to the 6-year
period that you're identifying that will show a pattern of abuse
‘that needs to be investigated in these investigations that you're
moving forward with.

Mr. DunNE. You should understand that one of the purposes of
this study is not—is not—for the purpose of reopening cases which
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heretofore have been closed. What we are trying to determine is,
can we identify given geographic areas where there is an inordi-
nately high incidence of these complaints and what is the nature of
them, and what can we suggest as a response to them? We are not
proposing reopening the prosecution of those matters.

Ms. WaATERs. Mr. Chairman, I understand that very well. Let me
just say that in a case such as Los Angeles, where we have been
complaining for such a long period of time, where the cases are
celebrated cases that you have been involved in, going back to the
Ula Love killing, and after that with the chokeholds and the other
kinds of things, the pronouncements of Chief Daryl Gates that are
international in scope—I mean, everybody knows about them, all of
these things.

A city council that's either intimidated or somehow feels that it
does not have the oversight responsibility to do anything about
Daryl Gates or the police department, a mayor who continuously
says he does not have appointing. power and he does not have the
power to fire, a police commission that denies that it has the
power, a civil servant who supposedly can only be fired under very,
very narrow conditions—where you appear to have a police depart-
ment that answers to no one, where the incidents over the years
continue to pile up—what do you think is your responsibility, aside
from what we have urged you to do in this case, what we have met
with you to do?

If all oversight and law seems to break down and the police are
absolutely in charge, people are getting killed, maimed, and beaten,
what is the responsibility of the Justice Department and the
United States of America when they see that kind of pattern?

Mr. DunNE. Ms. Waters, I'm net qualified to comment on the
series of items which you outlined, but I can respond to you that

Ms. Waters. How long have you been in your position?

Mr. DuNNE. Just 12 months.

Ms. WaTers. Twelve months?

Mr. DUNNE. Yes, ma’am.

sz.QWATERS. So you don’t know anything about what I'm talking
about?

Mr. DuNNE. I know—I am familiar with some of those specifics.
It's not my responsibility, particularly in light of the pending
charges, to comment on those matters. That’s not my responsibil-
ity. My responsibility is one that I think the Department has been
faithful to, and that is to enforce the laws as they have been de-
fined by the Congress, and that’s what we have been doing. It is
the purpose of this inquiry to see, indeed, if there is something in
addition that should be done. But, I suggest quite clearly, and with-
out any question, that we have been enforcing the laws that you
have given us. I think we have been enforcing them in the spirit in
which you gave them to us.

Mr. EpwARrps. The time of the gentlelady has expired.

Ms. WaTERs. Mr. Chairman, may I just, if I may without impos-

ing upon you, say that it just so happens that we have a group of

young people who are visiting today from California, from an area
that I represent where the police brutality complaints go on day-in
and day-out, and my office. receives these complaints. I have at-
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tempted to get police hearings, other kinds of things there. They
just happen to be visiting today, sitting in the front row behind the
representatives from the Justice Department, and I know they're
wondering, what, if anything, we can do to deal with the com-
plaints. Every one of them sitting there can recite to you friends
and relatives who have been beaten by the Los Angeles Police De-
partment.

Mr. ConYERs. Let’s get their statement before they leave.

Mr. EDwARDs. Yes.

Well, thank you very much. However, in parting, Mr. Dunne, I'm
not satisfied with the statistics, and I wish you would report to us
why for the last 10 years you haven’t increased the size of the par-
ticular department handling these prosecutions and yet the Depart-
ment of Justice has more than increased by 55 percent. There must
be some reason for it.

We thank you very much. You’ve been very helpful.

Mr. DunNE. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman. I appreciate
your kindness. .

Mr. Epwarbps. The last two witnesses, who will also constitute a
panel, are Mr. James Fyfe, professor of justice, American Universi-
ty, Washington, DC, and Paul Hoffman, of the ACLU of Southern
California, Los Angeles.

[Witnesses sworn.]

Mr. Epwarps. Professor Fyfe, we recognize you first. You may
proceed.

STATEMENT OF JAMES FYFE, PROFESSOR OF CRIMINAL
JUSTICE, AMERICAN UNIVERSITY, WASHINGTON, DC

Mr. Fyre. Thank you. It’s a pleasure to be here again before this
committee to discuss this important issue. I've prepared a written
statement for the committee and 1 think it has been distributed.
What I would like to do is just summarize it very quickly.

Mr. Epwarps. Without objection, it will be made a part of the
record in full.

Mr. Fyre. Thank you, sir.

I was a New York City police officer for 16 years. I guess 1 should
tell you where I'm coming from, as did Mr. Washington. I teach at
American University, where I have been for about 12 years. My
primary interest is in law enforcement. I've consulted’with Feder-

-al, State, and local law enforcement agencies, and I'm a member of
the commission that accredits police departments around the coun-
try.

My involvement with the Los Angeles Police Department began
about 10 years ago when the Justice Department funded the study
of a program called Operation Rollout, which was a program of the
Los Angeles County district attorney, who instituted it because he
felt that some Los Angeles area police departments were not inves-
tigating police shootings fairly. We reported in our report of that
study that the Los Angeles Police Department was actively trying
to obstruct the district attorney’s investigations of police shootings.

Since that time, I've frequently testified in civil rights litigation
involving the police, usually on behalf of the police, but in south-
ern California only on behalf of plaintiffs. I didn’t come here to
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smeav;the: poliiﬁégg;jaartment ipd.os Angeles, but I think that there

are some Wealgng%es"in-that police system that must be addressed.

The. police syséin in Los Angeles is unique among American
cities. American cities’ police departments, especially in Los Ange-
les, are based upon a military organizational model. In our system
a military organizational model depends upon accountability to
elected civilian authority. As we just saw in Desert Storm, for ex-
ample, it’s really imperative that President Bush have the author-
ity to determine how far the generals can go and that he can dis-
miss them with a stroke of the pen when it's necessary.

Los Angeles is unique among American cities in that the mayor
does not have the authority to dismiss tbe police chief with a
stroke of a pen. In fact, there is no accountability in the Los Ange-
les Police Department. In Los Angeles, the police officers report to
the chief, and the chief reports to no one. The way that system
came about is interesting.

About 45 years ago, the Los Angeles Police Department and the
city of Los Angeles were generally pretty corrupt places. A reform
mayor appointed Chief Bill Parker, the famous and great reform
chief of Los Angeles, to turn the police department around. To do
it, he insulated the police chief from city hall, because city hall was
a dirty place at the time. -

Chief Parker did turn the police department around. He made it
an excellent crime-fighting machine. Over the years, however,
what we have seen is that the insulation of the police department
from dirty politics has also insulated it from any political account-
ability, and it is, in fact, not accountable to the mayor at all. That’s
a situation that’s not without precedent in American law enforce-
ment agencies.

In 1924, J. Edgar Hoover took over the Bureau of Investigation,

“which at that time was a corrupt, incompetent, and very politicized
organization. Director Hoover managed to gain insulation from po-
litical accountability and reform that agency and made it an excel-
lent law enforcement agency. Over the years, however, we saw that
the insulation of J. Edger Hoover and the FBI from political ac-
countability also insulated him from any reasonable accountability,
and some of his agents began to engage in abuses.

That’s what’s occurring in Los Angeles now. The era when that
could occur in the FBI has long since been ended. No Director of
the FBI since Mr. Hoover has enjoyed lifetime tenure. As we just
saw here, you gentlemen exercise considerable oversight over the
FBI. No FBI Director can be as arbitrary as J. Edgar Hoover was
alleged to have been in his later years.

That’s not true in the Los Angeles Police Department where the
chief is the boss and has no other boss. The evidence of this—I
think it's made very plain in the Rodney King video tape, and
other witnesses have and will talk about it, so I won’t. But, I will
say only about that, that I don’t think that was an aberration.
Over the last 10 years I have been involved in several civil rights
actions involving the Los Angeles Police Department. I testified as
an expert against them in several cases, and it's always been my
conclusion that in Los Angeles getting caught at brutality is much
worse than brutality itself.



N

39

It was said of J. Edgar Hoover in his later years that he lived by
" the credo: don’t embarrass the Bureau. In my view, that seems to
be the position of the current administration of the Los Angeles
Police Department: Do it, but don’t get caught, and don’t embar-
rass us.

If you look officially at what the Los Angeles Police Department
has done regarding the use of force, it's for a long time been at the
cusp of acceptability. Those of us who were engaged in policing in
other areas of the country can trace. In 1975, the Los Angeles
Police Department became involved in a shootout with Symbionese
Liberation Army, which was a very unsympathetic group, but it
fired thousands of shots into their hideout, eventually set the place
on fire, as I recall, with a tear gas bomb, and the place burned with
six deaths.

Later in the 1970’s and the early 1980’s, the Los Angeles Police
Department trained its officers in carotid control holds, what the
police called pain compliance techniques, that they were at the
same level as a wrist lock or an arm lock, the kind of technique
that police officers use to get people to do what they want by tem-
porarily inflicting pain that causes no lasting damage. No other
police department, to my knowledge, has engaged in that. I recall a
study that showed that over a 5-year period twice as many people
died in Los Angeles after application of police chokeholds as died in
the other 20 largest cities in the United States combined.

Last year I testified in a civil rights action Berry v. Gates, which
involved the Los Angeles Police Department special investigation
section. That’s an elite unit that apparently received information
about forthcoming crimes and followed a policy of waiting and
watching suspects while they cornmitted burglaries and armed rob-
beries that they knew were going to happen, without advising the
victims. They did this on the grounds that waiting until after a vio-
lent crime had been committed by these folks would lead to a more
successful prosecution than grabbing them on the way to a scene in
which they victimized people.

The civil rights action I testified in was one that has a lot of the
characteristics of cases Mr. Washington raised. It involved a very
unsympathetic plaintiff. The plaintiff was a bank robber who was
suing the police. In that case, the bank robber was one of two, a
female and a male, her companion, who was shot fatally. A

In that case, the police department’s reports indicate that the
victim had sustained “multiple gunshot wounds to the chest and
legs.” That’s what the board of police commissions was told. Ac-
cording to the coroner’s report, 11 gunshot pellets hit the decedent
in the arms and hands, none that could be traced to the front. Six
hit the right side of his back; 1 hit the left side of his back; 13 his
right buttock and thigh; 6 hit his left buttock and thigh; 2 hit the
rear of his right leg; and 4 hit the soles of his feet and traveled
through the soles of his shoes into his body.

The records in that case show that the 11 special investigation
section officers involved in that shooting had been the subject of 28
suits in the prior 13 years. The shooting was found to have been
justified.

The Operation Rollout Program I already mentioned. In that
case, the former district attorney of Los Angeles County believed,
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with good reason, that Los Angeles Police Department was ob-
structing his investigation of shootings by his police officers. More
recently, I testified in Lares v. Los Angeles, the case in which Chief
Gates was held personally liable. In that case—I was kind of disap-
pointed in Mayor Bradley—Chief Gates approved conduct in a case
which, in essence, there’s 16 officers involved and all gave different
accounts of the event; were shown to have obstructed or executed a
search warrant improperly and to have assaulted people.

A second part of that case, incidentally, begins on Monday. Mr.
Lares, Sr., sued the police department in a case that has been re-
solved. A case that comes out of the alleged assault of his daughter
I understand is due to start trial Monday in the Federal district
court of Los Angeles.

In that case, when the police department and Chief Gates per-
sonally suffered a $170,000 verdict, Mayor Bradley issued a state-
ment saying, in effect, that this was a deterrent to effective law en-
forcement, and it was not, because what happened out there was
not effective law enforcement.

I brought a video tape in that I know won’t be shown here, but
that I will make-available to the committee that shows the Los An-
geles Police Department’s use of nunchukas on antiabortion dem-
onstrators. I'm not sympathetic to their point of view; however, I
am involved in the case as a consultant because I think the police
conduct in it was outrageous. This was a situation in which people
were sitting in peacefully, and police used these nunchukas on
their arms and wrists to move them. The video tape shows very
graphically the breaking of an arm of a nonresisting demonstrator.

The police-department in court papers has justified the use of
these in part on an interesting basis. It says in some of its court
papers that, “Normal crowd control techniques are not useful with
the Operation Rescue demonstrators because so many of them are
police officers who know what our normal techniques are.” This, in
part, is a special technique devised precisely for police officers.”

About 10 years ago, I testified in a chokehold case involving a
man who had been stopped for drunk driving. On two successive
alcohol tests, his blood-alcohol content was .02 and .01, as against a
level of .10, which is a presumptive level for drunk driving. The
facts of the case are a little bit murky, but he alleges that a choke-
hold was applied to him and that he was thrown through a plate
%lass window:—The police officer’s vérsion of that is somewhat dif-
erent. s

But, in that case I was given access to the summaries of civilian
complaints against police officers that are presented to the Los An-
geles Board of Police Commissioners by the police department for
their review. I had about 2 years’ worth of those and was given
about 24 hours to review them; then had to return them to the
city. I found that these reports were very hasty. They were incom-
plete. The generally accepted custom of the police is that com-
plaints against officers should be considered in the context of the
officer’s whole career history. The career histories that were pre-
sented in these were presented in a very skewed fashion, so that a
report might say, for example, that “Officer Jones has no prior
complaints.” On another report it might say that, “Officer Jones
has no prior sustained complaints.” Another report might say, “Of-
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ficer Jones has no prior complaints of a similar nature.” And an-
other might say that, “Officer Jones has no prior sustained com-

__plaints of a similar nature.” So, it seems to me that they were very
skewed.

In those cases I was very surprised to see how frequently at that
time Los Angeles Police Department employed the chokehold. To
inost police where I come from it was a foreign technique that was
to be used only when you really had no other way to defend your-
self. In Los Angeles it was used routinely against people who did
such things as give the police officers a hard time, like traffic tick-
ets, which was the case involving Lyons v. Los Angeles, the incident
that went to the Supreme Court.

More recently, I testified in a case called Melgar v. Klee. There’s
probably no otl?),er case in my experience that better captures the
attitude of the Los Angeles Police Department toward the use of
force. Ronnie Melgar at the time of this incident was about a 19-
year-old Hispanic. He came home from work, had had a few drinks
on a hot night, had a visit from a friend who convinced him that

~ they should go to a local construction site and steal some plywood.
Ronnie admits all this. They went to the construction site. Some-
one saw them and called the police, but the police were backlogged
and at first did not send a police car for a half hour or so.

When the police showed up, Ronnie took off. He subsequently
sustained a bullet wound that, as I recall, went squarely into his
back about 2 inches right at the spinal column and passed straight
through the body and exited his chest about 2 inches to the right of
the spinal column. The officer in the case said that he had fired a
shot at Ronnie when Ronnie had turned on him with some sort of
object in his hand. He had fired two shots at Ronnie. He had fired
one at Ronnie while Ronnie was fleeing and apparently had turned
on the officer with an object in his hand. The object turned out to
have been a signal orange, an international orange plastic flash-
light which apparently Ronnie dropped and proceeded to run an-
other 30 yards or 35 yards and then was shot again by the officer
who claimed that Ronnie was facing him. The problem with the of-
ficer’s version of the account of the second shot was that the bullet
apparently entered the back and exited the front.

The police chief in the case, Chief Gates, disciplined the officer
by giving him an oral reprimand in this matter. The officer then
appealed it during Chief Gates’ absence. An assistant chief was the
acting chief. The assistant chief wrote an interesting memo. Chief
Gates’ determination apparently had to go to the board of police
commissioners for review. The board of police commissioners, as
you know, is a board of civilian appointees of the mayor.

The assistant chief increased the officer’s penalty to a 1-day sus--
pension from the reprimand, but he did it not to increase the sever-
ity of the punishment, but to give the officer standing to appeal
this finding, because the chief wrote that in his view the civilians
on the board of police commissioners were not competent to adjudi-
cate police shootings. The officer subsequently appealed the case.

The evidence that was introduced at his appeal consisted of sev-
eral theories. One was that Ronnie was actually shot in the front of
his torso—this was a year or so after the shooting happened—but
that the emergency room doctor who reported otherwise may have
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been confused. That could have easily been checked by looking at
the entrance and exit wounds in Ronnie’s back and torso, but it
was not done.

A second theory was that Ronnie was facing the officer when the
officer pulled the trigger on his revolver, but that Fonnie was able
to turn completely around during the time it took the bullet, which
was traveling faster than sound, to strike him squarely in the back,
or that the flashlight that Ronnie had reportedly dropped about 30
yards before he was shot could have been the metallic object that
the officer reportedly later perceived in Ronnie’s hand, or the fact
that the bullet hole in Ronnie’s T-shirt that went from front to
back-—I'm sorry, from back to front—was explainable by his proba-
ble membership in an unidentified gang that, instead of wearing
colors like the Bloods and the Crips did, identified themselves by
wearing a T-shirt backward, or backward and inside out. On the
basis of those theories, the shooting was found to have been justi-
fied by the police department.

I think as I look at the Rodney King incident, I recall another
incident in the Southeastern United States, in Dade County, FL,
about 10 years, which was very similar to this. After a vehicle pur- ~
suit, officers of the Dade County Police Department apprehended a
black man and essentially beat him to death. It went to trial and,
despite the best efforts of the country attorney, were acquitted, and
the acquittal in that case started the Liberty City riot.

What has come out of that is very interesting. I've done some
work with the Metro Dade Police Department. We all know about
- the troubles between police and communities in southeastern Flori-

da. The largest police agency there is the Metro Dade Police De-
partment. Virtually none of the troubles in southeastern Florida
have involved the Metro Dade Police Department. That incident,
that tragic incident and the riot led to changes in that police de-
partment. It became accountable to the community. The communi-
ty insisted on input into its policies. It's a well-led department that
spends all its time sensitizing officers and trying to make them
relate back to the community. It's also a very effective police de-
partment and a police department that has gained tremendous re-
spect in that area of the country. That's not to say that it is a per-
fect police department; it still has its troubles, but it is a police de-
partment that came out of that as one that was perceived as not
tolerating the kind of conduct we have seen in Los Angeles, and, in
my view, the kind of conduct we have seen in Los Angeles has been
tolerated by the administration of that department.

I think the only way to deal with that is to build some account-
ability into the system. I'm not sure what this committee can do. I
think that this is a local issue. We have to have an outraged citi-
zenry in Los Angeles that makes sure the police chief is accounta-
ble to the mayor.

I guess that’s all I have to say, and I thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Epwarps. Well, thank you. We’ll have some questions for
you, Professor Fyfe.

[The prepared statement of Mr. Fyfe follows:]
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PREPARED STATEMENT OF JAMES J. FYFE, PROFESSOR OoF CRIMINAL JUSTICE, AMERICAN
UN1VERSITY, WASHINGTON,

- Mr. Chairman and Nembers of the Subcommittee:

Z an pleased and honored to appear before you today to
discuss the evidence of brutality by officers of the Los Angeles
Police Daepartment.

Before doing so, I should put my remarks in the context of
my own professional background and experiences.

uUntil I came to washington to teach at The Anmerican
University in 1979, I was a New York City police officer for
sixteen years. I worked on patrol for nine years in Brooklyn, ——=r
Times Square, and Queens. In 1978, I earned a doctorate in
criminal justice. A year later, I left the depagtnent as a
lieutenant after having served in the Police Acadeny for nearly
8ix years. S8ince theh. ny research and other professional
activities have focused on local law enforcement.

FPor more than eight years, I was a sanior fellow of the
Police Foundation. I havae consulted with federal, state, and
local law enforcement agencies, and have leoctured on polioce
issues throughout tha country. My work has been published
extensively. I have worked with clvil rights groups concerned
with police practices. 1 am a aember of the Commission on
Acoreditation for Law Enforcement Agencies, Inc, (CALEA), and an
the editor of Justice OQuarterly, the official journal of the
Academy of Criminal Justice sciences.

About ten years ago, I was part of a team that evaluated
operation Rollout, a program of the Los Angeles County District
Attorney to investigate shootings by police officers in Los



44

Angeles County, inoluding the Los Angeles Police Department
(LAPD). At that time, it was my obeervation and conclusion that
LAPD's administration greatly resented the District Attorney's
appropriate attempt to assure that shooting investigations were
conduoted objeotively and fairly, and that LAPD actively

attenpted to obstruct the DA's investigations.
since that time, I have consulted and/or testified as an

expert on police practices in several civil rights and state tort
actions in which LAPD and/or its personnel were defendants.

while X frequently have testified on behalf of defendant police
officers in California and elsewhere, my work in the Los Angeles
area has exclusively been on behalf of plaintiffs.

I want to make it clear that I did not come here with the
broad brush that is so often used to smear entire police
departments or, indeed, the entire police profession. All of my
adult life has been devoted to doing and studying poliocing, and I
have had the pleasure of working with thousands of police
officars from departmonts throughout the country, including Los
Angelee. I know at first hand how tough the cop's job is, and I
know alse how well it is performed by the vast majority of LAPD
officers. I came here to talk about a police system that needs
ohange: the LAPD police system.

I. The Need for police Accountability to Civilian

duthoriLy

our police are organized in military fashion. Police
organizational chartse, like those of the military, are pyranmids.
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At the top of our military organizational charts sits the
Commander-in-Chief, the alected President of the United states.
Qur democratic principles demand that the wilitary be led by
elected, civilian authority and, as Ceneral MacArthur found out,
even our greatast soldiers muat be held acoountable to their
Compander-~in-Chief, an elected, oivilian, politioian.

This same principle applies in big American police agencies.
In New York, Chicago, Houston, Philadelphia, and every other big
city -- aave the one under scrutiny today-- elected mayors
appoint police chief executives. Regardless of their expertise
in police administration, the chiefs of these big cities all
serve at the pleasure of their mayors. This form of
accountability is critical because, without it, police chietfs
report to nobody. ’ - _

‘II. Autonomy of the los Angeles Police

In Los Angeles, this form of accountability does not exist.
Instead, the police chief of Los Angeles enjoys civil service
tenure and cannot be removed from office excapt for cause. In
essence, the chief is answerabla to nobody and, in turn, LAPD
officers are answerabla to nobody but the ohief. This is a
gysten in which success is totally dependent upon the gocd
intentions and judgment of the individual who sits in the LAPD
chief's ochaix. As we have seen, the present chief's judgments

ofton are indefensible.

Regardless of the qualities of the current chief, however,

this is a system that sinply is incompatible with democratic
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prinoiples. 1In our system of justice, only the nine members ot
the 3Suprens Court should be accountable to nobody. As the past
cteaches, insulation from "politics® sometimes has been nacessary
80 that law enforcement agenclies could be cleansed of improper
and corruptive political influences. For exanple, it is doubtful
that J. Edqar Hoover could have turned the corrupt, politioised,
and incompetent Bureau of Investigation into a fine law
enforcement agency had he and the FBI not enjoyed euch
insulation. Over time, howevaer, we learned that providing Hoover
and the FBI with indepondence from dirty politics also freed the
Bureau from appropriate oversight and accountability. When this
happened, sone nembers of the Burcau engaged in abusive conduct,
safe in the knowledge that they had to answer only to The
Director, . o N
That era has passed where éhe FBI {s concerned. The current
director serves a ten-year term, and is more directly accountable
to the President, the Attorney General, and the oversight of this
Congress. FBI personnel know that their accountability goes
beyond the director of their agency, and that they are no longer
subject to the potential arbitrariness of any law enforcement
executive who enjoys absolute power. i
william Parker, the great reform police chief of Loe
Angeles, could not have turned around his department without also
enjoying insulation from the dirty political influences that
permeated his City Hall forty years ago. But, like Hoover's rai,

LAPD hag enjoyed insulation from accountability to eiected
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officials for far longer than necescary. As a8 cCOnseguence, aone
nunber of LAPD officers abuse their authority, safe in the
knowledge that they must answer only to their chief and that,
1ike J. Edgar Hoover, their chief's primary concern is to avoid
tarnishing his agency's image rather than to sae that his

personnel do their job conastitutionally and humanely.

1II. The Radney King Videotape

The evidence of this is plain in the Rodney King videotape.
This wag not a spontaneous and quick back alley beating by a
rogue officer who knew that he would be punished severely if his
dirty work vere discovered. Thia was a protracted public beating
by a group of officers who were confident of their colleagues’
silence, and who knew that thelr department would reject any
citizen witness' account og,whht really happened on that street.
Indeeq, the'ofticers who engaged in this outrage were so
contident of their immunity from accountability that they used an
official police computer system to boast of ~- and to memorialize
== their wronadoing with jokes and racist allusions.
Predictably, their chief's response to all of this has proceeded
from denial throuyh condemnation of the officers®
“thoughtlessness" in embarrassing his department. I have heard
no ofticial indication that the administration of LAPD suspects
that this brazen, arrogant, public outrage was a sign of
sonmething more than an isolated aberration.

My experience leads mo to conolude that this was no

aberration. I am not cuggesting that it was routine behavior or
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that a great number of LAPD officers engage in conduct of this
type. I do believe, hovever, that there exists in LAPD a culture
in which officers who choose to be brutal and abusive are left to
do 8o without fear of interference. In LAPD, gettina caught at
brutality is a far wvorse sin than brutality itself. Because LAPD
is accountable to nobedy, it can do as it pleases with
allegations of brutality and excessive force that are not
captured on tape.

Iv. LAPD and Uge of Force

1 draw this conclusion for several reasone. First, in both
ite offioial policies and ite street practices regarding use of
force, LAPD has long been the outlaw among big American police
departments., Look at the record:

-Police throughout the country still talk about the
ferocious 1975 LAPD confrontation with the Symbionese Liberation
Arny. Orficers fired tear gas and thousands of shots into the
SLA's hideout, setting it afire and killing six wmenmbers of thai
unsympathetic group.

~Later in the 70s and early 80s, LAPD equated choke holds --
euphemistically, "carotid control holds™ =-- with wrist locks and
other nonlethal police control techniques, and trained officers
to uge them to subdue motorists guilty of nothing wore than
loudly protesting traffic tickets. During one five year stretch,
twice as many Angelenos -- mostly black =~ died after application
of these holds twice as often as was true in the 20 other largest

American cities combined. As we know, Chiof Gatee' responae to

6
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this was a oall for research to‘coéorntno whether black people
had -circulatory systenms that differed from those of "normal®
-people. Another executive in a Los Angeles institution -~ Al
campanis of the Dodgers -- lost his job for remarks far more
benign than this, but the chief kept his.

-For years, when LAPD's elite Special Investigation Section
received information about forthcoming crimes, its policy
apparently was to wait and watch suspects while committad
burglaries and armed robberies -- without giving any warning to
the victing of these crimes -- and to confront sucpaots
attorvards, otéon with bloody results.

I tesctified in a civil rights action (Derxry v. Gates) that
arose from one such confrontation that involved a fatal 1982
shooting of a robbery suspect. SIS roporﬂéd that the victim haq
sustained "multiple gunshot wounds to the chest and legs."
According to the coroner, 11 shotgun pellets hit the decedent in
the arms and hands, six hit the right side of his back, one hit
the left side of his back, 13 hit his right hip, buttock, and
thigh; six hit his left buttock and thigh; two hit the rear of
his right leg, and four hit the soles of his feet. Tha records
in that case show that the 11 SIS officers involved had been
naned as defendants in 28 prior suits over the pravious 13 years.

-In 1980, former District Attornay John Van de Kanp
initiated "Operation Rollout," a program that made
assistant DA's and invaatigators available to "roll out®

immediately to begin investigations of police shootings. I wae
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part of a team of three paople vho evaluated this program on a
U.S. Justice Department grant, and found that LAPD~;;;élncly
obstructed the DA's investigations.

-After a federal jury found that LAPD officers had acted
unconstitutionally in executing a search warrant (for a qun that
was not found) and in using force on the family who lived in the
house involved, Chief Gates told an LA Times reporter that the
man of the house was lucky that he received only a broken nose,
and that no broken rose was worth the jury's $90,000 verdict.
When thae jury in this“caso (nggg_gl_ggg_AngglggyAoubaequontly
found that Chief Gates had oncouraged or tolerated the officers'
wrongful behavior, Mayor Btggify said that their verdict damaged
the cause of law enforcenent. i tastified for plaintiff in this
oase, as well, and X know that, however well intended, Mayor -
Pradley's assessment was wrong.

-More recently, LAPD has used nun-chukas ~-- again,
euphemistically "orcutt Control Devices" ~- to remove non-violent
participants in peaceful anti-abortion demonstrations. In
California, the mere posesession of these martial arts devices is
a felony comparable to possession of a switchblade knife or other
thug's weapon. LAPD currently is embroiled in a civil rights
action alleging unconstitutional use of these devices, and I am
working with plaintiffs on this matter.

The record with which I am faniliar alsoc includes many laess
notorious, but no less egreglous, cases. Hgller v, Bughev was a
case in which an alleged drunk driving suspect (whose blood
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aloohol content was found on successive tests to be one-rifth and
one-tenth the level necessary for a ptesunptlonA;;ﬁ;;;hkéﬁniis)
was the subject of an LAPD carotid control hold. Wwnile this hold
was being applied to him, Heller fell or was pushed through a
plate glass store window. I consulted and testified in this
case, and had the opportunity to examine hundreds of summaries of
complaints against LAPD officers. These reports were hasty and
incomplete. They twisted officers' career histories in
deceptively favorable ways, frequently treated ninor )
administrative violations far more severely than serious abuses
of citizens, and routinely found that use of choka holds to
subdue such people as protesting traffic violators was a
justifiable "application of tha departmentally approved control
hold." In no othar police agenoy of which I am aware would

chokeholde have been approved in this way,

More recently, before testifying in Mslgar v. Klee, I
reviewed doouments that demonstrated that LAPD had cleared an
officer of wrongdoing in the backshooting of an unarmed fleeing
suspect in the theft of plywood sheets at a construction site.
To do this, LAPFD apparently based its conclusion on one or more
ot the following defenses, all of which were offered by this
ofticer:

~the young man was actually shot in the front of his torso,

but the energency room doctor who reported otherwise nay
have been confused. This theory could easily have been

checked by examining the young man'e wounds, which clearly

9
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are through-and-through, back to front. Or;

=the young man was faoing the officer when the officer
pulled the trigger on his revolver, but was able to turn
conpletely around during the time it took the bullet --
travelling faster than sound =-- to strike hinm sqguarely in
the baock. Or;

-the International orange plastic flashlight that the young
man had reportedly dropped about 30 yards before he was
shot could have been the metallic object that the officer
reportedly later perceived in the young man's hand, or; ---

~-the fact that the bullet holes in the young man's tee-shirt
vent from front to back was explainable by his probable
menbership in an unidentified gang that, in lieu of
“colora" wore a uniform that consisted of tee-shirte put on
backwards and/or inside out.

VY. 7Tha laesgon of History

" LAPD clearly is at a turning point in ite history. 1If
accountability comes out of the current trauna, LAPD and all
Angelenos eventually will look at this event as a nev beginning.
such a new beginning tock place in Dade County, rlorida, where
police also engaged in a brutal beating, this one fatal, after a
vehicle pursuit. That incident, ana the subsequent acquittal of
the ofricers involved, led to the terrible Liberty City riot.

out of the ashes of that tragedy, however, has ariseﬁ an

excellent, humane, and accountable police department. Despite

all the well-known police "troubles¥ in Southeastern Florida, the

10
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Metro-Dade Police Department ~- the largest police agenoy in the
area and the very assme one wvhose officere killaed Arthur

McDuftia -~ has avoided major scandal. This has happened because
the citizens of Dade County demanded and got reform in their
police department. They nowv have a department that is more
concerned with doing good than with looking good.

I an not sure what the menbers of this Subconmittee can do
to see that Los Angeles emerges fron this trauma with a police N
department led by people who strive to do good rather tﬁ;n to
look good. 1In the end, this is a local problem. Federal
investigations can bring sunlight to dirty linen and can attempt
to renedy wrongs that already have occurred, but I fear that only
local action can make real accountability to civilian authority a
part of the LAPD. gystem and put an end to abuses such as the -
beating of R&hncy King.

I 40 know that Los Angeles neads a department that is
accountable for its actions, and that the vaet najority of hard-
vorking and dedicated LAPD officers axe anxious to see that their
agency becomes such a department. Thus, I urge you to do all in
your power to eee that lLos Angeles and its officers get the
police system they need and deserve.

Thank you.



54

Mr. EpwaArps. We'll now hear from Paul Hoffman, who came
from Los Angeles. I think you're an officer in the ACLU Founda-
tion of Southern California; isn’t that correct?

STATEMENT OF PAUL HOFFMAN, LEGAL DIRECTOR, ACLU
FOUNDATION OF SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA

Mr. HorrMAN. Mr. Chairman, I'm the legal director of the ACLU
of Southern California. - .

Mr. Epwarps. You're the legal director. We welcome you and
you may proceed.

Mr. ﬁOFFMAN. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Thank you for inviting
me to give this testimony this afternoon. I would appreciate it if
my full remarks could be included in the record.

Mr. Epwarps. Without objection, so ordered.

Mr. HorFrMAN. Thank you. I'll try to summarize the testimony
rather than go through all of it. : .

1 would want to add, as Professor Fyfe indicated his experience,
I've been a civil rights lawyer for a long time. One of my first expe-
riences with the Los Angeles Police Department was suing them
and being the lead counsel in a suit challenging political surveil-
lance by the Los Angeles Police Department. One of the main
themes of that case was that the Los Angeles Police Department,
during Chief Gates’ tenure, and even before that but definitely
during Chief Gates’ tenure, engaged in a practice of infiltrating
community groups that attempted to protest against police abuse.
So many of the cases, the chokehold cases, the Ula Love shooting,
the main response from the Los Angeles Police Department was
not dealing with those problems; it was infiltrating undercover offi-
cers in to make sure that Chief Gates would not be challenged by
the community and that he would have knowledge of who was
saying what about him and the other officers. That was a case, by
the way, that was settled on terms very favorable to the plaintiffs
and where the city of Los Angeles paid $2 million to the plaintiffs
and entered into a consent decree.

The beating of Rodney King by the Los Angeles Police Depart-
ment has brought much-needed attention to the problem of police
brutality in southern California. But, frankly, to those of us who
are familiar with the problem of police brutality in Los Angeles,
the casual brutality that’s displayed in that video tape is a familiar
story. There are so many incidents of police brutality in our com-
munity that it truly has become a fabric of our daily lives, particu-
%arly the daily lives of African-Americans and Latinos in Los Ange-
es.

In my remarks today I would like to deal with two main points.
One is I would like to describe some more of the landscape of police
abuse in Los Angeles, particularly in light of the Justice Depart-
ment’s announcement of its investigation, as that has been clari-
fied this morning, because we would like to assure, as the members
of this committee want to assure with that investigation, that it is
going to be a meaningful one. Frankly, those of us in the civil
rights community in Los Angeles have a great deal of skepticism
about the Justice Department and the FBI role. We are concerned,
in light of the historical invisibility and effectiveness of the Federal
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Government in this area in Los Angeles, that this could be a white-
wash and not something meaningful for this problem.

Second, I would like to address some of the limitations on the
Justice Department’s role, and particularly the absence of a Justice
Department authority to bring pattern-and-practice cases in situa-
tions of widespread abuse as exist in the city of Los Angeles. Before
getting to the ugly terrain of police abuse in Los Angeles, a couple
of words about the Rodney King incident I think are appropriate,
although much has been said.

As has been mentioned, there’s a tape that has been released of
computer communications between some of the officers on Monday
in which Mr. King was described as a “lizard” by one of the offi-
cers. There were references, as has been mentioned before, to ‘“go-
rillas in the mist.” The officers—the main response of the sergeant
in charge was that he needed some more darts for his taser gun.
There was no concern expressed for Mr. King’s injuries. I saw Mr.
King within a couple of days of his injuries, and these injuries were
truly severe, and one looking at them, it was really a terrible sight
to behold.

I would want to say that this is not unusual, either, the tapes.
One who is familiar with police abuse cases in Los Angeles knows
about these tapes. It’'s common knowledge that these kinds of epi-
thets are used by officers.

Mr. ConyYERS. Do you mean that there are other tapes like this in
existence, and these tapings have happened before, or the computer
voicing?

Mr. HorrMmaN. Yes, there are other tapes, although one of the
problems is that ordinarily tapes are destroyed within a very short
period of time, so it's difficult to get that evidence.

The most recent experience I've had is a case I've litigated
against the City of Hawthorne Police Department last spring, in
which there was testimony by at least two former Hawthorne
police officers that these kinds of epithets occurred on a regular
basis and were mainly directed to minority communities in Haw-
thorne. I won't repeat what they were. 1 mean, there's truly grue-
some testimony about the overt nature of racism in terms of police
departments in this community.

One of the things I would add, just on that point on Hawthorne,
Hawthorne is a case in which the Justice Department did review
police abuse in the early 1980’s, and nothing came of that. Yet,
there have been a number of judgments about those cases and just
an absolutely clear pattern of police abuse by that department.
Yet, the Justice Department did nothing in that case.

In light of the time, let me just proceed with what the Justice
Department should look at. What is the Justice Department going
to find when it looks at police abuse in Los Angeles? Well, frankly,
over the last decade the Justice Department has essentially seen
nothing, so it’'s unclear what they're going to see this time. I've
been in contact with a number of civil rights attorneys in Los An-
geles over the last few days in preparation for this testimony, and
in a sense I feel responsible to that community as well as the
ACLU in conveying this information. Frankly, there’s not a one of
them that thinks that the Justice Department efforts in this area
are worth anything, and they don’t, as a matter of practice, look to
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the Federal Government for any assistance. No one that I've been
able to talk to can recall a single instance in Los Angeles in the
last decade when a law enforcement officer was prosecuted or
where there were any serious results of an investigation. This is
not because cases have not been brought to the Justice Depart-
ment’s attention. Cases have been brought to the Justice Depart-
ment’s attention, and I'll mention a couple of those.

One of these cases—and I'll just skip ahead for a second—let me
mention two cases. One was the case of William McCall. Mr.
McCall was 41 years old when he died in January 1988. He had
been a U.S. postal worker for 16 years. He was the father of two
girls. The Los Angeles Police Department came to a reported dis-
turbance at his home near 53d and Broadway in the 77th Division
of the Los Angeles Police Department. He was hit by a taser gun,
handcuffed, and hog tied, and put into a chokehold. At the end of
all this, he was beaten to death while he was handcuffed. But, of
course, there was no video tape in this particular situation. The
Justice Department was informed of this case. They have done
nothing about it as far as anyone can tell.

Another example is the case of Stuart Vigil who died on Decem-
ber 4, 1987. Mr. Vigil was picked up by the Los Angeles Police De-
partment and brought to a hospital because they believed he was
mentally disturbed, which he probably was. He became alarmed
when the Los Angeles Police Department car approached the hospi-
tal and he started shouting that he might be killed if he was taken
to this hospital. Well, the officers forcibly took him in the car, and
when he held onto the car—he was handcuffed all along—they beat
him with batons on his hands to free him from the car. Then, with
by this time as many as 12 other officers around, 2 officers beat
him as though he were a pinata. There is evidence that there were
probably at least 80 baton blows, including many baton blows to
his head.

Officers jumped on_ him during this. He was tasered as many as
four or five, perhaps six times during the course of this. While he
was lying in a pool of blood, the officers continued to hit him with
a baton. This comes from statements of independent witnesses, doc-
tors in the hospital that watched this event.

He was posing absolutely no threat by the time he was beaten,
hog tied, and handcuffed on the ground. When the officers wheeled
him next door to the hospital, he was pronounced dead on arrival.

The attorneys representing the Vigil family informed the Justice
Department of this case, and they have as yet received no response
to their letters. So, this is one of the reasons why lawyers in the
Los Angeles community are more than a little skeptical. From the
responses I've gotten from ACLU lawyers around the country,
there is some concern and skepticism around the country.

One of the things that I think is important about the investiga-
tion that’s about to occur, if it is to be meaningful, is that it really
must deal with patterns and practices; it can’t deal with individual
aberrations because then there’s just a series of aberrations, and no
one looks at the pattern. Without looking at this pattern, it's im-
possible to understand what is going on in the Los Angeles area.

Let me deal with another couple of cases that I think the Justice
Department ought to look to that reveal the problem in our com-
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munity. One of these cases is the Dalton Street case, which has ac-

uired a great deal of notoriety in Los Angeles, but it is unclear
that it has received any notoriety in the Justice Department’s esti-
mation.

In the Dalton Street case, as many as 70 Los Angeles Police De-
partment officers essentially went on a rampage in four houses in
south central Los Angeles. They claim that the reason they did all
this was that the people who lived in the houses were associated
with a street gang. So, essentially what this became is another ex-
ercise in street justice=—the implementation of the sentence before
apprehension.

Essentially, what happened is these houses were destroyed with
axes. Property was totally demolished. People were terrorized and
humiliated for hours, taken in and made to lay face down on the
grounlgl. Essentially, it was a police department completely run
amuck.

The city has settled the main civil lawsuit arising out of this for
$3 million. There are still other cases where that number may go
on even higher than that, but so far, at least, the internal disci-
pline has been woefully inadequate. Despite the massive brutality
that took place in this case, not a single officer was charged with
excessive force, and only a couple of officers are facing misdemean-
or property damage charges, which I think is another significant
point. -

Assistant Attorney General Dunne mentioned that the Justice
Department is a backstop. Well, the problem, I think as Professor
Fyfe has indicated, is that there isn’t anything between them and
the backstop. There’s no internal discipline that’s meaningful. The
district attorney doesn’t charge and doesn’t really prosecute these
cases. The King case is an aberration from that standpoint, because
there’s no way to avoid prosecution in this case.

So, when you don’t have discipline, if you don’t have a chief
that’s accountable, if you have a department completely out of con-
trol, as this department has been for more than a decade, where
has the backstop been? Even if that’s their role, why is there not a
single prosecution that anyone can mention of a Los Angeles Police
Department officer for any of these events?

Let me mention another couple of problems that the Justice De-
partment should look into. There’s Operation Hammer in Los An-
geles. Beginning in February 1988, the Los Angeles Police Depart-
ment mounted a massive military-style show of force, mainly in
south central Los Angeles. Tens of thousands of African-American
young men have been rounded up based on their race and appear-
ance, with no pretense of probable cause. The police department
goes into neighborhoods, and if they think that people are gang
members or if they think maybe they’ll become gang members, or
maybe they are people who look like they're going to commit a
crime in the future, they're going to be rousted up, handcuffed,
harassed, and some of them are going to be arrested.

Essentially, it’s unclear how many people have actually been de-
tained. Some lawyers in the community believe it's as many as a
quarter of a million people in the last 3 years that have actually
been rounded up in this Operation Hammer. We know in at least
recent times that at least 25,000 have been arrested, but what usu-
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ally happens is no one is charged. Out of that 25,000, about 1,300
were charged. So, people are run through the system for the pur-
pose of harassment, but essentially for the police to show that they
control the turf. It’s hardly surprising that, with that kind of pro-
gram which has been endorsed by the leadership of the Los Ange-
les Police Department, and, in fact, trumpeted as good, aggressive
golice work, that an incident like the Rodney King incident could
appen.

Operation Hammer is not the only Los Angeles Police Depart-
ment program that is based on pretext rather than principle. In
Los Angeles, pretext has become principle. Recently Hall of Famer
Joe Morgan won a jury award of $540,000 because he was picked
up and beaten because he matched the so-called drug courier pro-
file at Los Angeles Airport. Former Los Angeles Laker star Gi-
melle Wilkes was stopped because he was a black driving a late
model car in the wrong part of Los Angeles and, according to the
police initially, he had registration tags that were about to expire.

Mr. ConyERrs [presiding]. Mr. Hoffman, forgive my interruption,
but we do have a recorded vote pending on the floor. So what we
propose to do is take a very brief break until Chairman Edwards
return and then we’ll resume your testimony.

Mr. HorFmaN. Thank you.

Mr. ConYERS. All right.

[Recess.]

Mr. Epwarps [presiding]. Mr. Hoffman, we apologize for the
delay. You may proceed.

Mr. HorrFmAN. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Let me, before moving on to the question of the Federal role in
dealing with the patterns of abuse that have been described today,
mention one other form of abuse which has recently gotten a great
deal of attention in Los Angeles, but which has not received
enough attention over the last few years, and it’s an area where I
think the Justice Department would need to take a look. That is
abuses by police canine units in Los Angeles.

Local civil rights attorneys involved in this issue have document-
ed numerous cases of severe, sometimes grotesque, injuries caused
by Los Angeles Police Department police dogs in situations where
police dogs ought not to have been used and where they have been
used in areas that have caused incredible injuries by people who
have been bitten and mauled by the dogs. In fact, some of the phys-
ical evidence of the injuries that people have sustained are really
so gruesome that it’s hard to really look at the pictures of people
who have suffered these kinds of abuses. At least one person has
nearly been killed by a Los Angeles Police Department dog and
man}(ri have been hospitalized for severe injuries after this has hap-
pened.

I think that these—one of the things that’s a very serious con-
cern in this issue is the evidence of a racially discriminatory use of
the dogs. It’s very difficult to document the way that this breaks
down, but all the evidence and research that has come to light in
the last several years shows that overwhelmingly—in fact, almost
all of the cases that we have been able to document in the commu-
nity have involved African-American and Latino people who have
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suffered these dog bite injuries. You don’t find many Caucasians
suffering dog bite injuries in this context.

The Los Angeles Police Department statistics that we have been
able to compile show that in connection with arrests over 50 per-
cent of people arrested by canine units are bitten in Los Angeles,
over 50 percent of the cases where arrests are undertaken. So,
you're talking about a very severe abuse and also a situation
where, like many of the other areas that have been described,
there’s no adequate training as far as anyone can tell. In fact, it
appears that the training and supervision encourages biting rather
than restraining it. This is another major area, I think, that needs
to be looked at like the other ones that have been mentioned.

One of the things I would want to comment about in terms of the
issue of race, in terms of police abuse, it’s clear I think from every-
thing that’s been said and from the reality of police abuse in our
community, that the African-American and Latino communities
bear the brunt of police abuse in Los Angeles. I mean there’s just
no question about that when one looks at the cases.

On the other hand, I think that it is a problem that does go
beyond race in terms of the instances of abuse. For example, the
Vigil case that 1 described of the man beaten to death, he was
white and it’s clear that there are whites who suffer "police abuse -
at the hands of the Los Angeles Police Department.

The other example of the pain compliance holds in the Operation
Rescue situation, which is another example where, like Professor
Fyfe, our organization has had major differences with Operation
Rescue protesters. In fact, we were suing them at the time that
they were engaged in these protests. On the other hand, we have
also filed the brief on their behalf challenging the pain compliance
holds that were used by the Los Angeles Police Department. I
think it’s just another example of essentially the militarization of
police work in Los Angeles, where the Los Angeles Police Depart-
ment tends to become a military occupying force at war with the
community, and the battle zone happens to fall more in the Afri-
can-American and Latino communities than elsewhere, which is
why there is a racial component to the pattern of abuse in the Los
Angeles community. »

Let me turn, since I know the time is limited, to the question of
what the Federal role should be. Much has been made of the ques-
tion of sections 241 and 242. I think that there are some problems
with 241 and 242 that might require legislative .reform, but it
seems to us that that should not mean that the Justice Department
should fail to bring more cases. If the Justice Department can’t
find cases of police abuse to prosecute in Los Angeles County,
there’s a big problem. No matter how those laws are interpreted,
there are many cases that warrant criminal prosecution of officers,
not only of the Los Angeles Police Department, but of other law
enforcement agencies.

Mr. ConyErs. Excuse me, Mr. Hoffman. Wouldn’t the kind of
qualitative investigation systemically that we are now embarking
on bring forward those cases?

Mr. HorrFMaN. I would hope so.

Mr. ConyERs. Yes, and especially with other organizations who
are now tracking cases—a totally alerted citizenry who are now
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going around with video cameras. All of our offices are being be-
sieged across the country. So, it seems to me that that might be an
important remedy. One of the things I'm very interested in is how
we keep or get an affirmative Federal presence in this area. This
may be one of the most important hearings on police brutality that
I've ever attended and you two are very important, and we look to
you to help supplement the modest attempts we are making in this
area.

Mr. HorFrMaN. My concern is the concern, Representative Con-
yers, that you expressed before. It's more a question of will, and
not information. I think the information has always been there.
One only would have to read the Los Angeles Times to figure out
where one had to look for the cases. It has never been a problem of
where the information is. The question is, Are those cases going to
be brought?

I think the other issue which I want to turn to which I think is
of paramount importance, in terms of the legislative role of the
Congress, is the question of pattern-and-practice authority for the
Justice Department. Mr. Dunne referred to the Philadelphia case
which has been a bar to the Justice Department becoming involved
in pattern-and-practice cases, of situations like the situation which
presents itself in Los Angeles. .

In addition to that, there is an additional problem which is the
Supreme Court cases, particularly the Lyons case, which ironically
came in the context of a challenge to the use of chokeholds in Los
Angeles, which makes it almost impossible for private civil rights
lawyers to bring pattern-and-practice cases. As was the case in
Lyons, a person who is choked or beaten or mauled by a police dog,
will not be able to show that it’s likely to happen again. And so
they will not have standing under the Lyons case to bring a 1983
action to get protective relief. One can only get damages.

Our experience in Los Angeles has not been that damages makes
much of a difference. In 1990 there were $10 million in damage
awards in the city of Los Angeles, and it hasn’t seemed to make a
dent at all. It'’s sort of a pay-as-you-go policy, that one can just pay
for civil rights violations because you are a big city and you can
tax the taxpayers to pay for it, and the police can conduct their
business as usual without restraint.

I think it is important that the Justice Department be given the
authority, whether it is to enforce 1983 cases for individuals who
can’t afford it, or, more importantly, to identify patterns and prac-
tices consistently, not just this one time, but all the time, and be
given the authority to engage in that kind of litigation. Frankly,
when the Justice Department really becomes engaged, when there
is a decision to investigate, and when the professional staff of the
Justice Department and the lawyers in the Civil Rights Division
at:ttahengaged on a problem, they are an awesome force to be dealt
with.

We just finished a case in the county of Los Angeles involving
voting rights where the Justice Department and the ACLU and the
Mexican/American Legal Defense and Education Fund were on the
same side, and that resulted in the election of the first Latino to
the board of supervisors in our history, and it's a case that could
not have been brought without Justice Department resources, and
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they did a wonderful job and Mr. Dunne argued one of the hear-
ings in that case.

,"if that power can be brought to bear to achieve justice in
dealing with patterns and practices of police abuse, it's possible
that that could be part of a solution, which involves local issues, I
think as Professor Fyfe says, but it doesn’t only involve local
issues. I think that the issue of a pattern and practice of police
abuse in violation of the Constitution of the United States involves
issues of national importance, whether they occur in a city like Los
Angeles or a small town in Texas or any place.

If there is a pattern or practice of abuse, the Justice Department
ought to be able to deal with it, and I think it should be unaccept-
able to the people of this country and the Congress of this country,
that if one could show incidents like Rodney King's occur on a reg-
ular basis in any community—if people knew that the Justice De-
partment couldn’t do anything about that, preemptive—I think
most people in this country would be astounded to know that the
Justice Department can’t go into Federal court and get an order
from a Federal judge getting some protective relief for citizens in
their community from a pattern of police abuse. It seems to me
that the Congress has to put an end to that, and it’s just overdue
for that to occur. I was disappointed that Mr. Dunne did not get up
here and say not only there had been this history, but that this ad-
ministration had decided that it was time to ask to be given that
authority and that they intended to use it.

In closing, let me just remind the members of the committee and
the public, that on the very day of the broadcast of the King beat-
ing, President Bush praised Daryl Gates as one the model police
chiefs in the Nation, and obviously I don’t expect the President of
the United States to know a lot about exactly what goes on in com-
munities on police abuse issues. It seems to me that singling out
Gates shows, for one thing, that the Justice Department really
hadn’t briefed the President on the problems of police abuse in our
community, because he clearly could not have said that if he had
known about the kind of testimony that you are getting.

Mr. EpwaRrbs. Did he not see the video tape?

Mr. HorFrMAN. But, it also seems to me that there is an issue of
the President and the administration setting a tone as well. There
has been a lot of criticism of Chief Gates, and proper criticism, that
he does not set the tone that will eliminate police abuse in jour
community. In fact, it is the reverse. His tone, his leadership ¢on-
tributes to police abuse. It seems to me the President, the Attorney

‘General, and the Civil Rights Division have to set a tone also, and
that they have to come out and ask for authority to deal with this
problem. They have to exercise the authority that they’ve got more
effectively, and they have to speak out more aggressively.

For example, the Justice Department hasn’t been going out
asking for complaints. No one heard it in our community. You
didn’t hear the local FBI agents in Los Angeles saying, “Bring us
your police abuse complaints.” There was silence. I mean that says
something to a community when the Federal Government isn’t out
in the public saying that they are going to deal with a problem and
using the powers that they've got and asking for the power that
they need.

50-872 ~ 92 - 3
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I thank vou iv- .o -+ to give you this testimony.
Mr. Firvanse # .. -:- much, Mr. Hoffman.
[The voopered siziev 0 0 :r, Hoffman follows:]

TESTIMGRY OF PAUL L. HOFFMAN

LEGAL DIRECTOR, ACLU FOUNDATION
OF SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA

- BEFORE THE
HOUSE SUB-COMMITTEE ON CIVIL
AND CONSTITUTIONAL RIGHTS
OF THE HOUSE COMMITTEE
ON THE JUDICIARY

MARCH 20, 1991

The vicious ﬁcating oé Rodney Kinq_" by Los Angeles Police
Department officers has brought duporatoly needed attention to the
problem of police brutality in Southern California and in the
nation. To those familiar with police abuse issues in Los Angeles, '
the casual brutality graphically displayed in the video tape is a
familiar story. There are so many incidents of police brutality in
our community that it has become part of the fabric of our daily
lives, especially the 1ives of the African-Americans and Latinos in
Los Angeles. ]

I would 11)5. to thank the ‘sub-co'mnlttu for giving the ACLU
the opportunity to address this issue at this crucial time. 1In my
remarks, I will address two main points. First, I will describe
some of the landscape of police abuse in Los Angeles. In light of
the Justice Department's announcement that it will launch an
investigation of instances of police abuse across the country, the
ACLU wants to assure that this investigation will have a meaningful
impact on the problem. I will also address the real fears that
rany in my comi;ity have that this investigation will be a
whitewash given the historical invisibility and 1nottocei;mnou ot
the Justice Dcpamnnt's-ottortlhin this area.

Second, I will address existing limitations on the Justice

-)e
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Department's role.. The primary problem here is the absence of -
authority for the &ustice Department to bring pattern and practice
cases in response to police brutality on the scale it is practiced
in a metropolitan area like Los Angeles. '

-Before describing the ugly terrain of police abuse in Los
Angeles, a few words about the Rodney King case itself are
appropriate. A transcript of the computer communications of some
of the officers was released on Monday. Minutes after the beating,

the following exchange took place:

Sergeant Stacy Koon to Foothill Division Watch Commander's
office: "You just had a big time use of force...tased and beat

the suspect of CHP pursuit, Big Time."

Respongse to Sergeant Koon: "Oh well....I'm sure the lizard

didn't deserve it....HAHA I'll let them know O.K."

About titte&n minutes later two of the officers charged in the
assault, Lawrence Powell and Timothy Wind, had the following

exchange with a foot patrol officer:

From Powell and Wind to foot patrol ofticer: "“....ooops"

.

Response: "....000ps, what?"

From Powell and Wind to foot patrol officer: "“....I haven't
beaten anyone this bad in a long time."
Response: "....0h not again....Why for you do that....I
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thought you agreed to chill out for awhile....What did he

do.e.o™

Having just been beaten nearly to death without reason, Rodney
King was a mere "lizard" in the eyes of the LAPD. Moments before
the King assault, officers Powell and Wind, are recorded naking
derogatory racial comments about a proviqus incident that nigh‘t
involving a Black family, referring to tho situation as something
out of "Gorillas in tho'.i‘uot." T

The computer tape demonstrates what happsns when police-
ofticoraj atop thinking of suspects as people and start thinking of
them as "lizards.® A dozen or more LAPD officers stood by and

- simply watched Rodney King as he was beaten and kicked scores of
times for no reason. The supervising Sergeant took no action to
prevent the carnage. ‘.'rho computer tape reveals that his main
concern after the incident was replenishing his stock of taser
darts. ’

The fact t!i'at. there were numerous nearby residents watching
and calling out that Rodney King's life be spared had no impact at
all on the officers' conduct. The others left King, by then
seriously injured with numerous skull fractures, including some
_near his right eye, and a broken leg, hogtied on the pavement until
an ambulgpc. arrived. The coﬁputor tape tranunilnion‘ reveals that
the officers found only humor T;thil incident. Absent was a shred
of human compassion or concern about Mr. King's injuries. why?
Because these officers knew that in the ordinary course of events
they would not have to answer for this conduct.

I have personally received hundreds of accounts 'o! police
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brutality in my time at the ACLU. Some of these accounts are more

revolting than thi King incident. Many have been of a lesser

degree of severity. In the King video I saw these accounts played

out on a world atage beyond the capacity of any observer to explain
away.

This is why the King incident has struck such a chord in the
public consciousness; it is because we in tyo Los Angeles comnun1t§
know, as the world now knows, that ihﬁ King beating was no
*aberration," as Chief GStol would have u; believe. What appears
on the video tape is an accurate, uncompromising vision of a police

department at war with its own community.

THE LANDSCAPE OF POLICE ABUSE IN 10S ANGELES

When the Justice Department investigates police abuse
allegations in Los Angeles what will it see?

Over the past decade, perhaps much longer, the Justice
Department has seen nothing. I.havo been in contact with many of
ny civil righta-éollcaquel in ILos Angeles to find out what they
think about the role and performance of the Justice Department on
police abuse issues. So far, no one can recall a single instance
in which a law enforceaent officer in Los Angeles has been
prosecuted by the Justice Department for violating a person's civil
rights. ‘

* This is not because cases have not baen brought to the
attention of the Qqsticc Department. One prominent civil rights
attorney told me that over the past decade he has informed the
civil Rights Division about a number of cases involving instances
of brutality similar to or exceeding the Kinrg case, including
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several deaths at the hands of LAPD officers. Not one of these
cases has led to a .prosccut!.on. Indeed, he said that often he has
received no reaponée at all to his letters.

The Justice Department's own statistics bear out this
skepticism. Last year only 35 law enforcement officers in the
entire country wera brought up on criminal charges under the civi;
rights statutes. Even those most optimiqtic about the level of
police brutality should find it hard to believe that only 35 cases
in a year in the entire c&untry are nppropf;lato for presentation to
a grand jury. One can tell simply by looking at these statistics
that the Justice Department isn't addressing the problem of police
abuse 1n'. a meaningful way. ) 7

It is not surprising that civil rights lawyers, their clients
and the Los Angeles community at large do not have contidence in
the help the Justice Department might provide in solving the police
abuse problem in Los Anéoloa. Why contact the Justice Department
or the FBI if there is no chance f.hat serious action will be taken?
My contacts wit){ other ACLU lawyers around the country indicate
that this skepticism extends beyond Los Angeles and is indeed a
nationwide conviction.

Attorney General Thornburgh's announcement that old cases
would not be reopened also raises the gquestions about the purpose
of this new investigation. An investigation without a purpose is
probably worse than no investigation at all. Victiﬁn of .police
abuse and their lav.tyorl will be asked to spend their preciocus time
briefing Justice Department investigators for no purposa, instead
of pursuing their claims for justice.

A serious Justice Dobam.nc 1nvoitiqutlon into the probleam of
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police abuse in Los Angeles alone would be a massive undertaking,
including, as it Qust, the Los Angeles Sheriff's Department and
other area police departments with reputations for brutality. I
will limit my comments here to the pattern and practice of police
abuse by the LAPD during the tenure of Chief Daryl Gates. These are
just a few examples of what a serious investigation must consider.

Individual incidents:- of police abuse by the LAPD cannot b;
considaered in isolation. Without 1ook1anat the full picture the
Justice Department might find a-series of-"aberrations“ or might
not comprehend the extent to which brutality and lawlessness have
become an integral part of the systenm.

Thélaustice Department must consider the ineffectiveness and
secrecy of internal LAPD investigations into police misconduct, the
failure to refer cases for prosecution, and the failure of the Los
Angeles District Attorney's office to impose criminal sanctions on
police officers involved in brutality. The systems which are
supposed to guarantee the accountability of police officers are
fundamentally tIkwod and do not operate as adequate safeguards
against police abuse. That the numerous officers in the King case
believed they could brutalize Rodney Kinq.with impunity and laugh
about it afterwards demonstrates the failure of the system more
graphically than any statistics. .

The war on drugs and crime has also become ; full-scale
assault on the community. The escalation of force by the LAPD
raflected in the use of battering rams, street sweeps, barricades
and enhanced weaponry contributes to the atmosphere in which an A
incident like the King beating could occur before a dozen LAPD
officers who did nothing to protect Mr. King's life.
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No one doubts the extraordinary problems of gang violence and
crime confronting éh. public and the police in Los Angeles. No one
suggests that every LAPD officer is brutal. No one suggests that
every complaint of police abuse is valid. But the Justice
Department will blind itself to reality if it ignores €h.
cumulative weight of police abuse in our community or-the role
played by the policies and practicog of the Gates' adnini-fratio'r;
in creating the climate that led to the King beating.

Police Beatings == "The King incident vas remarkable mainly
because wae all saw it. One of the officers involved in the King
beating pad previcusly been suspended for 66 days for beating and
kicking ‘a handcuffed suspect and seeking to enlist another officer
in a cover-up. Would he have been on the street again if that
incident had been televised? The Justice Department should find
out both how such a person could be permitted to remain on patrol,
continuing to interact 'vi.th the public, and why this earlier case
was not prosecuted. ’

There are na'ny other beatings that must be reviewed. Take the
case of wi:_lliu McCall. McCall, an African-American, was 41 years
old at the time of his death in January 1988. He had been a U.S.
Postal worker for 16 years and was the father of two girls. -The
LAPD came to a reported disturbance at his home near 53rd and
Broadway in the 77th Division. He was hit by a\ taser gqun,
handcutfed, hog-tied with a nylon cord, put in a chokehold and
beaten to death by the LAPD when, like Rodney King, he was no
threat to anyone. The Justice Department was informed of the case
but it did nothing.

Stuart Vigil died on December 4, 1987, clutching taser wires
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and— begging for mercy, according to witnessas - at - UCLA Harbor
General Hospital. The LAPD took him to the hospital because they
believed he was mentally ill. He became alarmed as the police car
approached the hospital and started shouting that he would be
killed if he were taken to the hospital. The officers forcibly
removed him from the police' car and then began to hit him with
night sticks as many as 80 times, as though he were a pinata, while
as many as twelve other officers watched.._ He was tasered several
times. The officers jumped on him. “A11 the while he was
handcuffed. Witnesses to the event have described a relentless
police assault in which Vigil was beaten and tasered to death by
numerous officers, an ordeal including blows to the head after he
" was on the ground, hogtied and posing no threat whatsoever to
anyone. He was pronounced dead when he was wheeled into the
hospital.

The Justice Department was informed about this case. The
attorneys for the Vigil family :eceivoﬁ no reply.

The McCall i;nd Yigil civil rights damages actions go to trial
later this year in federal district court in Los Angeles. These
cases suggest that the only aberrational feature of the King case
is the videotape, and only that.

There are dozens of cases of LAPD beatings which should
concern the Justice Department and where ovidonc; is readily
available in pending or completed civil rights cases.

The Police Misconduct Lawyer Referral Service (“PMLRS"), a
civil rights organization dedicated to finding legal representation

for police abuse victims and ending these abuses, receives hundreds
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of cggplaints about misconduct Ly the LAPD annually.l In 1990

PMLRS reéeived moré than 2,600 complaints against law enforcement

agencies in the Los Angeles area, 616 of which concerned the LAPD.

In the first two months of 1991 PMLRS received 127 complaints
against the LAPD and the level of complaints has increased since
the King incident. The ACLU and other civil rights organizations{

such as MALDEF and the NAACP, have uf:oivod many additional

complaints. These statistics do not inclucic Ap.oplc who bring their
complaints directly to "ii;ndi.v:lduai attorno?u for redress. In sum, -
there is a large body of compialntl and information about police
abuse iq our community. This alone should convince the Justice
Departmint to take this investigation seriously.

The Dalton Streat Case -- One of the most notorious recent
cases of LAPD lawlessness involved the demolition of a series of
homes at 39th and Dalton streets in 1988. More than seventy LAPD
officers, including -uﬁorvi-on, vere involved in this unbridled
police rampage. Homes were dut;oyod.’ The occupants were beaten,
terrorized and hiiniliatcd for hours during the course of the LAPD's
search and destroy mission. The officers explained their behavior
by saying they had l;ollovcd the occupants vere associated with a
street gang. Thoroforo, this was to be another exercise in street
justice. .

The City settled the primary civil case arhinq.out of these
events for $3 million, but much of the discovery in the case is
under a protective order. Some other cases arising out of these
‘evdnu are still pending which/iay drive the total damages paid

! Attached to this testimony is the most recent compilation of
PMLRS statistics concerning police abuse complaints the LlLos
Angeles area.
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still higher. But K internal discipline in this case has been
woefully 1nadequat£e. Despite the massive brutality that took
place, not a single officer was charged with excessive force.
Instead the City is simply prosecuting two of the officers for
misdemeanor conspiracy to commit vandalism, in other words,
property damage. This case cries out for a federal crinina;
prosecution against many of the officers ;nvolved. ’

Qmmﬂg_nm -=- Beginning in Fehfuaty 1988 the LAPD has
mounted a massive military style show of td;.'éo in the predominantly
Black neighborhoods of South-Central Los Angeles under the name
Oparatiop Hammer. Tens of thousands of African-American young men
were rounded up based only on their race and appearance without any
© cause to believe they had committed a criminal offense. What this
has meant to youths in the community is the humiliation and terror
of police stops, handcuffing, and arrest without any intention of
filing criminal chargcs., as the statistics bear out.

In the course of Operation Hammer sweeps in 1990 more than
25,000 youths haé been arrested, yet fewer than 1,500 of them vere
ever actually charged with a criminal offense. Tens of thousands
of additional youths were stopped, detained and harassed without
arrest but with humiliation and loss of rights. Daryl Gates has
explained the philosophy of Operation Hammer as one of *aggressive®
law enforcement. That means stopping and arrutinq‘ individuals
because they look like they might have committed a crime in the
past, or might be "h\clinod'to commit an offense in the future.

It is small wonder that the officers who nearly murdered
Rodney King felt secure in their actions given the nature of the
Operation Hammer Program. If thousands of minority youths can be
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harassed by roving LAPD squads in an effort to demonstrate that the
LAPD controls elu'ir turf, why not stronger measures in other
contexts? What occurred during these operations, especially the
charging statistics, is no mystery to the leadership of the LAPD,
yet this. program is firmly endorsed by the leaders of the
department. .

Operation Hammer must be seen as a show of military force in
the African-American comgun_ity in which the constitutional rights
of thousands of African-American youths hévi been trampled in the
LAPD's gang control efforts. Oporatlon Hammer is part of a pattern
of law enforcement that does not respect the law.

Operation Hammer is not the only LAPD program based “on
pretext. Recently, Hall of Famer Joe Morgan won a jury award of
$540,000, as a result of a police beating he received when he was
stopped at Los Angeles Airport based on a "drug courier® profile.
Similarly, former L.A.'Lakor star Jamaal Wilkes was stopped and
handcuffed while driving in the mid-Wilshire District on the
pretext that hic" registration was ahout to expire, simply because
he was an African-American driving a late model care in the wrong
part of the city. An LAPD official stated that such pretextual
stops were not uncommon in the area.

Pretext has replaced constitutional principle and the rule of
lav in the practices of the LAPD and the result is 1r‘xc1dontn like
the March 3rd beating of Rodney King as the police aggressively
dispense their version of justice on the strests.

Abuse By Police cCanine Units -~ Police brutality in Los
Angeles comes in many forms. The abuse by police canine units is

a practice that has only recently drawn the attention it deserves.
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Hundreds of Los Angeles residents are bitten, often saverely, by
police dogs in connection with arrests and other detentions.

Local civil rights attorneys involved in this issue have
documented numerous cases of severe, sometimes grotesque injuries,
caused by LAPD police dogs. The majority of people located by LAPD
dogs are bitten or mauled by the dogs. The physical evidence of
these injuries is sometimes too gruesome to behold. At least on;
person was nearly . killed by an LAPD dog while frequently many
others must be hospitaliied for their dog-iAtlic:od injuries. Yet
despite the severity and frequency of injuries these dogs inflict,
research shows that LAPD supervisors exercise no supervisory
control'ﬁv.r LAPD canine handlers.

Equally frightening is the evidence of racially discriminatory
use of the dogs. Based on LAPD statistics, dogs are most often
deployed in the lower income, Black and Latino neighborhoods even
though the crimes for which the dogs are most often deployed occur
with equal regularity (if not with more frequency) in the wealthier
Caucasian neighbbrhoodl. Horoévor, research to date shows the
overvhelming bulk of those bitten by the dogs (more than 90%) are
either of Black or Latino descent.

Here again the Justice Department must consider the overall
pattern and practice. Any individual case cannot be evaluated
apart from the overall pattern and practice of which it is but a
part. This is true for all of the aspects of police abuse in Los
Angeles. The Justice Department investigation will be a whitewash
it it is merely a ;cvicw of past individual complaints without any
effort to assess the overall picture of police abuse in the Los

Angeles area.
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LIMITATIONS ON THE JUSTICE DEPARTMENT'S
AUTHORITY TO PURSUE POLICE ABUSE CASES
Limits on_Federal <cCripinal Jurisdiction -- The Justice

Department is not viewed as a significant actor on police abuse
issues in the Los Angeles community. This is a fact. While there
are grave doubts about the Department's genuine interest in
ferreting out civil rights violations by local law enforcement
officers and taking action, there are also problems with the
legislative framewc;rk for Justice mpartnént action in this area.

The primary basis for federal civil rights prosecutions are 18
U.S. §§ 241 and 242, which prohibit conspiracies to violate civil
rights -and official, willful violations of civil rights,’
respaectively. From their inception, these statutes have been
4 criticized as poorly drafted and vague. For at least fifty years
it has been common knowledge that these statutes make it difficult
to bring federal civil rights prosecutions.

In Screws v, United States, the Supreme Court held that §242
required the defendant specifically to Aintend to deprive the victim
of a constitutiox;al right. Twenty years later, in United States v,
Price, a case arising out of the infamous murders of civil rights
workers Goodman, Schwerner and Cheney, the Supreme Court read this
same requirement into §241.

As early as 1947, then federal prosecutor and future Suprene
Court Justice Tom Clark concluded that section 241 was of limited
effectiveness as an instrument of criminal law and bemoaned the
difficulty o; proving willfulness even in cases vhere the conduct
was the most heinous imaginable. Fifteen years later another
comen'tatot noted that there were “serious obstacles to ottoct‘ivc
prosecution” of violators of civil rights laws. He concluded that
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“prosecution under section 242 is a delicate and difficult task."
The prosecution prbblem was 80 great that the commentator feared
the civil Rights Division would fail to realize the goals that
inspired its creation.

The numbers speak for themselves. In 1958-59 there were 2430
complaints of- criminal civil rights violations received by the
Justice Department. Only 27 of those 2430 complaints wer;
presented by the Civil Rights Division to‘; grand jury.

Apparently, this pattern hasn't chanéla much over the years.
In the past five years, the Department of Justice has received
between 7500 and 8000 complaintas per year. The Department of
Justice'invostigates about 3,000 of these complaints in any glven‘
year. Yet only about 50 cases a year are brought before the grand
jury.

Congress has talked about reforming the criminal civil rights
statutes for a long time. As recently as a decade ago a systematic
recodification of federal criminal law was proposed but not
adopted. As pait of any comprehensive look at solutions to the
pervasive nationwide problem of law enforcement brutality, Congress
'should consider yet again wvhether the criminal civil rights
statutes provide adequate protection for the civil rights of all
Americans.

This should not be an excuse for inaction by‘thc Justice
Department. Even with the difficulties posed by the language of
sections 241 and 242, a serious Justice Department investigation
into police abuse in Los Angeles would result in prosecutions of at
least some LAPD officers and supervisors and the nessage in such

prosecutions would be welcome.
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The Absence Of Pattern And Practice Authority <- Perhaps a

more fundamental pfoblon is the inability of the Justice Department
to undertake pattern and practice lawsuits where police abuse is
widespread in a community. This is especially important because of
the limitations placed on private litigants under the civil rights
laws and Article III of the Constitution. They prevent many
private pattern and practice police gbulo.ouieu from being brouéﬁt
because no individual or gla-m of ‘plaihgitt. has standing in
federal court. . '

This principle is illustrated most vividly in City of Ios
Anﬂﬂlsl_gﬁ_nxnnl. an ACLU case challenging the use of chokeholds by
the LAPD. Since 1978, 27 people, most of them African American,
have died as a result of LAPD chokeholds. Most of these occurred
before 1982 Police Commission restrictions on the use of the
practice. In Lyons, the Supreme Court found that the plaintirfe,
who/ﬁig’provioully boin choked unconscious, had no standing to
challenge the practice because h9 could not demonstrate that he was
likely -to be chokcd again. As a rasult no one had the ability to
bring a lawsuit to stop this deadly practice. The Lyons principle
prevents private civil rights plaintiffs from obtaining truly
effective relief to put a stop to even the nost egregious of police
practices.

In the late 1970's the Justice Department embarked on an
eight-month investigation into complaints of police abuse in
Philadelphia and t}l.d a pattern and practice suit challenging the
widespread abuses discovered in the course of this investigation.

But in United States v. City of Philadelphia, 644 F.2d 187 (3d Cir.
1980), the Court of Appcil; for the Third Circuit found that tho'
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Justice Department lacked the authority to bring such pattern and
practice suits in ‘the absence of specitic statutory authority.

The Justice Department has been given this authority in many
areas involving constitutional and civil rights, including the
rights of prisoners under the Civil Rights of Institutionalized
Persons Act; voting rights under .Title VI of the Civil Rights Act
of 1960; public accommodations, under Title II, prohibitions o'r‘\
gsegregation in jails, under Title III, and rights against
employment discrininatior;, under Title v:r: of the Civil Rights Act
of 1964. But it appears that the Justice Department may not have
the same authority to protect people from a pattern and practice of
police ai:u-o of the kind that has shocked the nation in the King
incident.

"Without the availability of private gr public enforcement of
constitutional rights in this area, local governments are free
sinmply to pay as they éo for the violation of the rights of their
people without any possibility of judicial intervention to pravent
abuses before tlu‘y occur. In Lo- Angeles even the payment of more
than $10 million in police abuse judgments in 1990 alone (more than
$1,000 per sworn officer in the LAPD) has had no perceptible impact
on these problems. In fact, as recently as two days ago a federal
jury in Los Angele: awarded a Latino man $25,000 against the LAPD
for being "hog-tied" after a pretextual stop. On thnﬁ same Monday,
the Los Ang&lu County Claims Board approved settlements in four
separate brutality lawsuits against the Los Angeles Sheriffs
Department, totaling $1.2 million. This is not Ia situation vhich
can be long tolerated in a society committed to the rule of the

law. ——————
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If the Justice Department really looks at complaints of police
abuse in Los Anqel;l, it will be compelled by the evidence to bring
a pattern and practice case. The gi;x_gg_jn;i;nglnnin case will
surely inhibit this essential program of action, in the absence of
a Supreme Court decision to the contrary, even though it is not the
final word on this issue. The Congress should resolve any doubg
about the Justice Department's authority to bring pattern and
practice cases so that the investigation upon which the Department
is about to embark will ﬁav. real maaningf

CONCLUSION
In closing let @e remind the committee members here that on

the very day the broadcast of the brutal beating of Rodney King
sent television viewers across tha nation reeling, President George
Bush praised Los Angeles Police Chief Daryl Gates as the model
police chief in the nation. The President singled out Gates for
his purpbrted success ih the war on crime, but, as the video of the
King beating shows, the war on_crino; in truth, often winds up
being an assault on our poor and minority communities.

Just as Chief Gates sets the tone for the attitudes of LAPD
officers, the President and the Attorney General -- as the
country's chief law enforcement officer -- set the tone for the
nation. The message so far is that this Administration will not
act to guarantee constitutional protections to the tﬁtur. victins
of police abuse and the anncuncement of the planned investigation
is not enough. :Rnal action to prevent police brutality is
required.

I urge the subcommittee to consider legislative reform now to

address the problem of police abuse in our communities. 1 also

—
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urge the sub-committee to come to Los Angeles to hear firsthand
from the victims of police abuse, as you consider the role of the
federal government in the solution to this corrosive, urgent

problen. -
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POLICE- MISCONDUCT LAWYER REFERRAL SERVICE
633 S. Shatto Place
Los Angeles, CA 90005
213-387-343%8

SUMMARY OF STATISTICS

XEAR . ALL POLICE/SHERIFFS DEPARTMENTS LAPD  FOOTHILL DIVISION

1987 APPROX. 1000 . -

1988 2006 ’ 652

1989 1665

1990 - . 2654 ’ 616 8
1991

(JAN. & FEB.) 531 127 7

SEE ATTACHED MATERIALS FOR A MORE SPECIFIC BREAK DOWN OF THESE STATISTICS
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Police Misconduct Lawyer Referral Service

633 S. Shatto Place Los Angeles, CA 90005

Intakes (213) 387-3325
Business (213) 387-3435

1988

OVERVIEW OF COMPLAINTS RECEIVED REGARDING

THE LOS ANGELES POLICE DEPARTMENT

TOTAL NUMBER OF COMPLAINTS #4440 aannaaananesstndedanndas

SEX

MALE ARt d A bt bt b A AR A R A AR AN AR A AN A SRR AR AR A AN AR AR
FEMALE A%ttt e A A AR A A AR A AN R AR AR AR AN AN AR A AN R

ETHNICITY

AFRICAN AMERICAN #A4Rad sttt sttt ddANedtokanadeadtddddad
WHITE ot b d bkt Ak R A AN AR A AR R AR R AR A AR AR A AR RN RARN AR AN
LATINO * sttt dddd A AR AR ARNARAARARNRRARARRARASAONRRANAN
ASIAN A& AR ANRANRARAAARAAANRN SRS RABRR R ARARRRRAANAARANRN
OTHER # Akt k ddddd A A At A AR IR A AR AR R SRR A AN RARARA RN ARNANARRN

TYPE OP MISCONDUCT

ASSAULT ARt AR AR AR AR ARRNRANAARARNASNAARRA RS ANNGRARARANAARD
FALSE ARREST Attt At add Rt dd At s adARAARAASRARA R ANt dndd

STOLEN OR DAMAGED PROPERTY #®ad#4ata st adtshantdddadaddd
ILLEGAL SEARCH * 44 A ada et addddtaddAee sttt adARatadadad

GENERAL HARASSMENT 44 AR A S AR AR AN A RSO ARAASAAARSARAdAd

TIGHT CUFFS RS0tk ddddd At AR AR AR AARAAAARAAARARSARARE N
RACIAL REMARKS A atad 4t AR ARt AR AAACARSRGARAARARRANSNGSE

.. NEGLIGENCE # 44ttt dd A dAsR AR AR ARARARARANAAARRANAARGN

DENIED MEDICAL TREATMENT #4 s aaddatadtddtsAtantdddadadasd
SEXUAL REMARKS A4 AR AAAAAAAAAASARAAAAAANGRAOAAARARRARAR
DOG ATTACK Ad#Ra Attt AR AARRAARANANAARNARAAARAANARNSARARS
OTHER At R ARt addd a0 d AR AR AR AARAANRREARAANRRRARAANRAN

* The number of Latino complainants is felt to be low

due to fear of deporatation if complaints are reported.

Cartified by the State Bar of Callfornia

652

443
209

341
159
131w

13

342
212
100
90
89
74
32
24
17
15

9
25
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Police Misconduct Lawyer Referral Service

' 633 S. Shatto Place, Suite 199, Los Angeles, CA 90003
(213) 387-3325

POLICE AGENCIES

Board of Directors KITH_ TEN OR MORE COMPLAINTS
DURING 1988 CALANDAR YEAR
Kwaku Duren
Commanity Services
Unlimited .
DEPAKTMENT R NUMBER OF COMPLAINTE
Mary Lee - - .
Atiorney of Law Los Angeles Police Department (PD) 652 -
Los Angeles Sheriffs Department (SD) an «
Carol Watson San Bernardino SD 76
Attomney ol Law Long Beach PD $0
. Compton PD 36
Santa Monica PD - 29
Torrance PD 24
Riverside SD 24
Pasadena PD 17
Perris PD 17
Glendale PD 17
Pomona PD 15
San Bernardino PD 15
Private Secuity 13
Burbank PD 12
South Gate PD 11
Santa Ana PD lo0
Westninister PD 10
Culver City PD 10
= West Covina PD 10
California Highway Patrol 3
°  TOTAL NUMBER OF POLICE AGENCIES REPORTED 1988
146
- TOTAL NUMBER OF COMPLAINTS 1988
David Lynn 2,006
Frint AVERAGE PER MONTH 1988
) 167

AVERAGE NUMBER OF CO_HP;LL!NTS REPORTED IN YEARS 1986-87
886
PERCENT INCREASE OF COMPLAINTS DURINS LAST THREE YEARS
s2268 ‘
llc.:tlﬂcd by the State Bar of California
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€33 § SHATTO PLACE 0199

LOS ANGELES. CA 90005 |

1213) 387-3325

JANUARY 1990 STATISTICS
TOTAL NUMBER OF COMPLAINTS ¢ v eeessscassescscsssecssnsesneell0
SEX

MALE. «cvvecooncsosncassssscssssasassesssssssessssssacessldd

FEHALE...................................................37

ETHNICITY

WHITE..................................n..J..............SG
LATINO.............w............-........................45
AFRICAN AMERICAN...cccoccssessvoosoasccsssionsscscosveasadl
ASIAN...................;.................................3
AMERICAN INDIAN. ¢« cvveoevescssssesacsvasssscssasasssesosnnosel
OTHER/UNKNOWN..-.........................................15

IXPE OF MISCONDUCT

ASSAULT.Z.................................................55
GENERAL HARASSMENT. . ccocecscosecssscasscasascssnsocsacncscdd
" VERBAL ABUSE. : s eoaceccsassscsscsoscssosssasccscsccsscscssldd
FALSE ARREST.oeececccsssccsosssosscsssassasssssscscsnnsccs2d
FALSE IMPRISONMENT.  «cocesescascsasacsvesscanssssoncscecceld
DAMAGE TO PROPERTY . cveeeccvescasssssoscscsessssvsnscsvsccell
HOUSE SEARCH . s e scvocsescscacsssscsssssetscssssssscscacccscsll
ASSAULT WHILE CUFFED. o svooecscsossassosessssssssssscscsessall
CUFFS TO TIGHT. .« s cvvoveoaccscsassssessscssssssscssesccseascB
FLASHLIGHT ASSAULTcccveccscoscssccecns eeesssscsssssasasnes?
BATON ASSAULT . ¢ svevesennvesosassnstascssesasssosossscsnsasns?
DOG BIT.........................;..........................6
RACIAL REMARKS...u.........................................5
PROPERTY STOLEN. e cscesecesosssssssacssossasvosasscasnsosnsed
SHOOTING.....................-.............................4
GENERAL NEGLIGENCE e« e oosecscosssssssssosnsasasesscsssscscssd
CHOKE HOLD.................................................3
KILLING....................................................3
TASER ASSAULT..............................................2
BAD WARRANT................................................2
SEXUAL RBHARKS.............................................1
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€33 5. SHATTO PLACE #199
LOS ANGELES, CA90005 .~
(213) 387-3325

JANUARY 1990 INTAKE STATISTICS
BY DEPARTMENT NUMBER _OF COMPLAINTS

Los Angeles County Sheriffs Department....ev.....10
East Los Angeles Shariffs Department......c.oee...7
Long Beach Police Dept.ccceeececccccrrosncccvcesesh
San Bernardino County Sheriffs.......cccceeeveeeeeb
Los Angeles Police Department (PD)...ccrececceceesS
Los Angele Police Dept. Hollywood Div...ceccveve.s.d
LAPD N, HOllywood DiVe..ceveevovescsscnscscaceannsatd
Norwalk Sheriffs Dept...cceeececsocscccsssssanancecd
Riverside Sheriffs DepPt....c.cccevevsnssononsccessed
Comption Police Department (PD).ce.cescscoscccncascd
Lennox Sheriff Dept.....ccccceevcvescrecnanacanased
Cypress Police Dept.....ccveeevecncesccssenssaneacld
LAPD Southwest DivV...c.ceoeeeveccoscsncssessssneaseld
Santa Ana Police Dept.....ccvieeeucceccrennnsnesasd
Santa Monica Police Dept......iccovevevsnccancenesl
Alhambra Police Dept...cecseecsescossssssvsnscnnccseld
Bell Gardens Police Dept.....ccceeessstcoconocnseeal
Los Angeles Sharriff Dept. Carson DiV.....ccoveees2
Covina Police Dept....ccceveessnscccasesssroanasassl
Huntington Beach Police Dept......ceeeesassnncacsel
Industry, City of, Police Dept.c.iceecsrsconnnneaa
Los Angeles Police Dept. Crash Unit....c.ceveeeees2
LAPD Pacific DiV..e.veorenceenenoccnseocnosansennne
LAPD Parker Cente@r..ccceecescecscoccssrscrssasnssened
LAPD Rampart DiV....eeeerseoecnoecsoceeosoccanceess
LAPD 77th DiVieuieeeerenrereosssesnsoascccensaasaans
Lakewood Shariff Dept......cceceeerecescrsesnnceansel
La Mirada Shariff Dept...c.eececonsccssseseccncene?d
Lynwood Shariff Dept....cceeeeeesenoccscaccsosensa
Moreno Valley (Riverside) Shariff Dept............2
Van Nuys Shariffs Dept. (LA CO.)eccecervnncnecensa
Alhambra Fire Dept..eccceciececscnsosccsecnnonasssl
Azusa Police Dept...ccceecresoecscacnccscannconsnssl
Banning CHP..vcveeeeeceactorcsectsaccencsannassecnsl
Bakersfield Police Dept....ccoveeecvccvoncscsseassl
Barstow SBNO Shariff Dept......cccceeeeecsscncssssl
Bell POliCe@ DePtececececccecececsncssscsoveecnssssel
Bellflower Police Dept..cececcriceecssvosossnncnsasl
Burbank Police Dept..c.cceeecceecracvossscnsasanasl
Calif. Dept. of CorrectionsS.....ccocveeeocececassel
Ceres Police Dept...ccceecrricccacrsrconcsnnnnnnssl
California Highway Patrol......ccceccueeeceenccnsssld
CUlVer City.cceacooesocsossosscooasssccssscacnescsl
Dan. Freeman Security GuUard........cceeceeeescaccsl
Downey Police Dept.ceceevcecesecsccessacssscnssesl
Fontana Police DePt.....ccceveecsccsccccnsscsvesssl
Fountain Valley Police Dept......ceceevecoeesocscsl
Gardena Police DOPt...cceeeercacecceceecncsanncasal

1
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JANUARY 1990 STATISTICS CONTINUED

Glendale Police Dept.c.ccveccvectcncscsceseoannnasl
Glen Hellen ~ SBNO ShariffS...cccecececcccsascsseal
"Griffith Park RaNGerScccccecccceseosscsssssccesacnoal
Grover City Police Dpet.cc.cccrccscvaccocsssconnenal
Hawthorne Police Dept...ccccccessccvenrcccsonsseosal
Hemet POlicC® DOPt.cccscecccccccstsccctorcscarnnonnsl

tesersscel

Kern County Shariffs....cceceoceesceccoscccoccnnsssel
King Village Security...ccccceeccevescccccsccasasal
Los Angeles Airpost Div....ccecceeeccccccsvecanaesl
Los Angeles County Jail...ccecccececacccncessnnanel
Los Angeles Police Dept. East.....c.ccccvcovncssesel
Los Angeles Police Dept. Newton Div......cicev....1
LAPD Drug Task FOrC®....cccoeaessssccasscscnceeseal
LAPD Watts DiV..icecevcocacooanosonne
LAPD WeSt DiV..coceveveosocossconssssoscscssssscaaceel
LAPD Wast Valley.c.ccoveecscvencncococcsscosncanoseld
LAPD Wilshire Div..c.vereeveccnccesscsssscnsnsanssel
La Habra: Police Dept....cccccvescconsescncsnsesssl
1a Verne Police Dept.....cccccvveeccncccncnscneansl
Lomita Sheriffs Dept....cccescvesscsassssscsssssacl
- Malibu Sheriffs Dept.....ccceevesvesscrsessscconcel
Montebello Police DepPt.c.cccececcccesnccconsossecesl
Monterey Police Dept.......
Moreno Valley Police Dept.......ccceceencccnsesecssl
ontario Police Dept....ceccecacccccacecsacssssssssssl
Oorange Police Dept....ccceccececcsancvecccncsccsasl
Orange County Jail...ccececrconsccocesscncvecsssenal
Orange County Sheriffs.....cccceecersosccscccccecssl
orange Co. Spec. Force Patrol Div.....cceceveceeaeld
Oxnard Police DepPt.....ccceeccecsrsovcnssosccsnnosal
Pasadena Police DBPt..ceccsccesesrsovocavonsnsnsonsel
Pt. Hueneme Police Dept......cccevvecevecnccascaacl
Pico Rivera Police Dept......ccccceectesecnecsaassl
Pico Rivera Sheriffs Dept....cccceeesceccerccsscssl
Redlands Police DepPteccccacsccccccccsncasssanecnssl
Redondo Beach Police Dept.......ccccenvececcsacaasl
Riverside Police Dept..cccececcceccneccccsanneacaal
Sacramento Police Dept..cccccccraccncsccsccccannasl
San Bernardino Police Dept......cccvseesscsvennsssl
San Bernardino County Jail......cccveveeecveccnesel
San Bernardino CHP..cvcccevecceecsacscenconcsonaasl
San Diego Juvenile Div.........cceceeceeececnccacsl
San Dimas Sheriff Div (LA CO)....cceccceceecceasnasl
Santa Paula Police Dept.....ceocetececrcceassacacssl
Temple City Sheriffs Dept. (LA CO.).vcvceevecccncesl
Van Nuys Sheriffs Dept.(LA CO.)eecescccccsccacascesl
Ventura Sheriffs DepPt....ccceesetcecrssssscsaoncssl
Wayside Honor RanCR...cccececscscncsnccscsacnsasssl
West Covina Police Dept....cevvcvesccccscsnsssnceel

ceseaceasl

cevessscesecesesccscsal

2
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POLICE MISCONDUCT LAWYER'S REFERRAL

6325 SHATTO PLACE 1199 1= SERVICE
LOS ANGELES, CA 90005

12:3) 387.332%

" EEBRUARY 1990 STATISTICS
TOTAL NUMBER OF COMPLAINTS...ccseeessscecorossessesassssldd

SEX

MALE. .o soecsnrssccssssssossassasossesctonssssacsssssssesesd6

FEMALE. cccecvecvosnsnsosensnssnansevssssscncsscsnsscnasseeldl

ETHNICITX

WHITE. . eeoeoonssesosssssascsacsssssscnecssoscesansscccnscesdd
LATINO :ccenceeesaceaacossnscsssssossossnssstossssnassseeesd
AFRICAN AMERICAN.....cccstecvossnacccancocccascnnnscnones3l
ASIAN. . ceovsvsesncccassossconesscsscssssasssscsososssssssssd
AMERICAN INDIAN....evccvnvcccccsconnssssosossscnonsasscnnesd
OTHER/UNKNOWN., ¢ ¢ ccceteeeeccosescscoossssscnssasncossaseesld

TYPE OF MISCONDUCT

ASSAULT . ¢ e e evevovonancnoncsscssssessassssesssasasasanosss3dd
GENERAL HARASSMENT. .« 0 evseoescuoncaosnnassanasasasosenssesl?
VERBAL ABUSE. « v vvesetocnsneeronansasasnsnsosnsnsossnssssd2
FALSE ARREST. .. voocescacsorocnanssesssesacnssnenssasssnssls
FALSE IMPRISONMENT . .+ ecuecececssnsassosnsassssnsnssassscsasS
DAMAGE TO PROPERTY: . oecztvcuecronssnnssnssnsasosssassnsacssh
HOUSE SEARCH. 2 vxvevonsseecocencncnsnsnsasssnrssasesasssossd
CUFFS TO TIGHT. . ecueeenensnsoransnnns
FLASHLIGHT ASSAULT. .. cceeescernrsaonesssassnenansossacossssd
BATON ASSAULT. s« cuseneensresnsnssnsssassasnssnssassnscssesd
DOG BIT. e s sononsnsonansasosasnosnonenasasassnensnsssasesassl
RACIAL REMARKS . .« eseeeneusuoneronnosonesnenesasssnsnssssnsd
PROPERTY STOLEN. ...« eotececncusneserasnssessrarsassecssessb
SHOOTING . + v« v eaenseessssssesesnassassasnssssesanascacasssesB
GENERAL NEGLIGENCE. .. ssceecneaanaonassoonsnasosossacsenees?
CHOKE HOLD.s « v e seenncsssossecsasacssnsasnsssnensssasssssoasl
KILLING .« v eueuennanonscsasnsesensosssnsnsssasasasossosssasl
TASER ASSAULT..«.vcesesssescscoasssasssassessssssssasasacasl
BAD WARRANT . .« eccuouonsccnsseosassasonssasaresassscssssnsssd
SEXUAL REMARKS. . eceteoecesasconsnsnsasnasesesssansasscasesd
LACERATIONS ¢« « e veeeoesnsonconensssnssnasssnssasssssasescssl
REFUSAL TO GIVE PROPERTY RECEIPT......eveocesssossssasncncs?
OFFICER LIED ON POLICE REPORT.....cceeevoessssassssascceccssl
BEATEN UNCONSCIOUS...uoueasvrononsosones

FALSE ARREST. « e esqossssescocnasnsncsenssossssssssassscsssd
DENIED MEDICAL ATTENTION......0eeecacecocssssasosercnsacassl
NONSANITARY BLOOD EXTRACTION......euovorocesnscecosacnsesesl

Ay

cesssssesvesacseadd

PRI §
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PULILE MISLONODUCT LAWYER'S REFERRAL

633 S. SHATTO PLACE 01199 *RV“
LOS ANGELES, CA 90005 -~

1213) 387-332%

FEBRUARY 1990 INTAKE STATISTICS
BY_DEPARTMENT NUMBER OF COMPLAINTS

Los Angeles County Sheriffs Department............5
East Los Angeles Shariffs Department......c..cce...2
Long Beach POlice DePt..cccicecacerrcncsccsnnnnce.d
San Bernardino County Sheriffe...cceecsvrcncascacseld
Los Angeles Police Department (PD)esvccesesceccccced
Los Angele Police Dept. Hollywood Div...ccceeeessed
Norwalk Sheriffs Dept......ceccesccsevevcvososcssel
Riverside Sheriffs Dept......ceccvevevecceoroncseeld
Comption Police Department (PD)....ccccveesncncace3
Lennox Sheriff Dept.....ccceiecececrnnonnnscnannan
LAPD Southwest DiV.....ccieeeseccssscsnsseivescasesd
Santa Ana Police Dept.........
Santa Monica Police Dept......cccceeceevncncncacanel
Alhambra Police Dept....eccvecssvesaccssessncnsasal
Huntington Beach Police Dept....ccoveeessncnssecasl
Industry, City of, Police Dept.....ccccvevceocsvasal
LAPD Pacific DiV.icveerercceeeescsccccososcsannnasl
LAPD Parker Center....ccsceececccsveccossssnscnansd
LAPD Rampart Div..ceccessscenvsnrececncnssennscnael
"LAPD 77th DiV.vccreeoeceacccsasscasacsssesnnoneneal
Lynwood Shariff Dept......c.ceeeceecccracnsssonoses
California Highway Patrol.........cceceeeeeeossanasl
Culver Clty...cceiveeeneeeneronenncssssosansssanesl
Downey Police Dept...cccovecceecceccseccnsanessaoanl
Fountain Valley Police Dept.....ccceeeserevcccnsasl
Gardena Police Dept.....c.ccceeeeevecocnncacnneasnaal
Glendale Police DepPteccecersesececssonncsassosannne
Inglewood Police Dept.......ccececveccsincncssasensh
Los Angeles County Jail. (Wayside).....ceeeeeeeaess2
LAPD Drug Task Force/Narcotics DiV.....eeseceseesal
LAPD West Valley..cececacacecocnaccascnocsnsnsonasl
LAPD Wilshire Div......ecnvccnncernanensanscsseaeal
Ontario Police Dept..c.ccccreeeccnessseccsscacecnnasnsl
Orange Police Depte..cceseseccsseesssasosscasssnssal
Pasadena Police Dept...ccceeeeecececcenncncsscasesd
Pico Rivera Sheriffs Dept.......c.cceeeoencrceesasl
Riverside Police DepPtecccccicecrccscorscscnssonss
San Bernardino Police Dept.....cceevecevercccccasned
Temple City Sheriffs Dept.(LA CO.)ecccrscsssccssasl
Van Nuys Sheriffs Dept.(LA CO.)..ccccececccncssseel
Ventura Sheriffs Dept......ccecceevcrcoccaronarasald
West Covina Police Dept.....c.cceccvcrnccesecnassal
Anahiem PDiceecvecccccctceccccoccosconsnssscscsannel
california State Los Angeles Police...............1
California State Prison.......cieceeeccccennrecsee?
CaArson SDiseescccscccessvsccscccsacessesncsnsssacesnl
Central Division LAPD....ccccceeccessnsaccsecseasesl
City of INAUSELEY SD.ciccecesssccnsccccsnsecosasassl

2
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633 S. SHATTO PLACE #199
LOS ANGELES, CA 9000%
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EEBRUARY 1990 STATISTICS CONTINUED

Costa MeSA PD..ccvercevosonorscessnssncsocnoossansal
Foothill PD..ceeeno
Garden Grove PD.c.ccccccecscscsoscsssssvscssssannssl
Glendora PDecceeecccccvssncvoscocsossncnsccsnnocssssol
Hawthorne SD.ccveececosenssccsscosssasoncccasssesel
Hermosa Beach PD....ccecceevcccssccossnsscescssssanel
INAIO PDuiceseccssrsoscoccocssassossssosnsssvosesccssnsel
IrVING PDecsccsscrcencoseacsessssconsssssssoosacceed
LANCASEEYr SD.c.cvccecccvecoscccconcnosnncannsossosnasd
LOMPOC PDecectctecrecscoctasosocanorsosncssscssesanssel
MAYWOOA PDecvscvescscesonrocescsasostsosnsssasanssasal
Newport Beach PD.cccceacconncccccasscsossssancsnenel
NEeWtON PDev.vscvscocosossscscsancacsononssssanssasnel
North East Div. LAPD....ccececncascnnrcascsnnsassel
Palms SPrings SD....ccecsscercsonscesncescnssenanal
Placentia PDuvcccececoecncavsveonocsasnccessosesoneld
REALLO PDiverrcvscvesoasnsonssoosnssosssocsosessnssvasl
RO1aNAS PDuvcvvseescscssncacsscsaassnreonanssnssasasonel
RTD POliC@..cvcveecceoenssonceccsscsnasascnsssaneasl

R T R T W I r Ay §

. San Gabriel PD....cccccessccesocosrvecsssosvsacssacl
- Seal BBACHh PDiccevcvroscarosescascssssasssnscssssnesl

Semi Vallay PDuuvececcoscsoncocosasancencsancannses
Signal Hill PDuicevccocsevcnocccsanccnenassonsavansl
South East Div., LAPD...ccccseccsascssscncaansseseal
UCLA Campus PoOliC@.....cceceeceanncsarcnssconcnsael
Wayside SDeveieveserosassnsveacsccsasosssasesssssnsasl
West Hollywood LAPD...ccoecevoscascesccsassossnensl
Westminister PD.....covecececesesncsesscsssonessaal
Yuma City, Arizona....ccceeeeeceeiveensscscansssssal
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r JLLE MISCONDUCT LAWYER'S REFERRAL SERVICE
6233 SIATTO PLACE #199

TOTAL NUMBER OF COMPLAINTS.:coececessscccccssssscesacecsl?s
SEX '

MALE . ccovoscssoncososcasscsssasosscsscossacsscsssscsccsecldd

FEMALE . cccovoecocccssscsssscsscsscasssasscssssnssossoscscscasell

ETHNICITY

HHITE. « o veveecscecsassisassansaatossscsassnsenssancansses56
LATINO. o v ovvvnssnsensessosssanassssasassssossnasasnscessdl
AFRICAN AMERICAN. ... .0eeeecassscsssssssssssssacssssssssss68
ASTAN. 2 s vvvvonsonsansenssessesscsssnssscssessssesssoasnsesB
AMERICAN INDIAN. ...ss0e0eeescessacsescessscseosssossnsasssal
OTHER/UNKNOWN. « « « v vvveesesenessasesnsssssssassecsesivasasl

TYPE OF MISCONDUCT

" GENERAL HARASSMENT. .. vvecncsccsscessosssesasasssesnssssssdb
VERBAL ABUSE. o e o 00 vevvesnsescnassssssssssssssassnsnesssessbl
FALSE ARREST, » o v vvveenesesesassissssssssnsnssnsesssssssss28
FALSE IMPRISONMENT. . ... seeeccescsscccacscssnssscnsessssesl2
DAMAGE TO PROPERTY. .-+ esveeecescosccsecsessssosssasscsasssed
HOUSE SEARCH. « « o evveosesasassssssccssssssssssscsassssesssll
CUFFS TO TIGHT. .o veeveeaensesascsoasesssssesesasssesossssll
FLASHLIGHT ASSAULT................‘.....'.........._..........9
BATON ASSAULT. o o s vevsesesasaseassscsssssnssssassosnsessss26
DOG BIT. «vevenvnsroncneseossenssssssssescnssasessscsoncsosesd
RACIAL REMARKS . + v vuvesesescsensccesssacesssnasonssossssssell
PROPERTY STOLEN. s+ eecsesesencssssssssssssanssssaasosescssll
SHOOTING . » v vesessessessancssssscssssssssoscasssoosssssasssd
GENERAL NEGLIGENCE...coccsseccscccsessassssaasassssssssesslB
CHOKE HOLD. « 200 scnnssasssessssnasasssessssassssasssassasssd
HOG TIED. «rvvvsvovasasenessssasasasssssssssassssassncssscsed
KILLING. oo v vovsvavasssesesssseasssasssssssansasssssssscssssl
TASER ASSAULT, o vvvvveveacessocsassassarsassssssessasscsosssl
BAD WARRANT. ¢+ vvvsveescccscsocssessssssnsssssssssnsasssnsnsd
SEXUAL REMARKS. » . vveoeoecesosccsscsssorencsssssosssssssasasl
OFFICER LIED ON POLICE REPORT...cceceseccccscscsssaccsssssl8
BEATEN UNCONSCIOUS .. ceeoececcsscssesssssssasssassscscssssel
DENIED MEDICAL ATTENTION. .c.ccecscsoscsosososssssssssssooce?
MACE ASSAULT. e cssocaneossessssssessssansosssssssosacssancsd
ASSAULT WHILE CUFFED..eocecccsocscoscsscncncsssscsssessnsssl
EMOTIONAL TRAUMA« 40 cesiecocccascssssnssonsssssssssssnsacsne?

@ ' 1
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13; 387.3928

MARCH 1990 INTAKE STATISTICS
BY DEPARTMENT __ NUMBER OF COMPLAINTS

Los Angeles County Jail.eeesecoceotescssosovesseesd
Marino Valley PD.c.ceecscacscsocosccscansssasecesaB
Pirestone SD.cccescssecccrccccosacsssassasasasasssd
Lakewood SD.cercccescccccsovsocsscocncnnscncnossecd
LAPD Southwest DiV...ccceccrctconntccassonasscenecd
California Highway Patrol....ccecccececesssencocsveeld
CArson SDececscecssosccscsossccssssnsosccscvensnsnaed
INGlawond PDuccecocsvesoononoscacsstesssnossssscnned
Long BeACH PD.cciccccsssscsscscsasarscsssasscancoced
San Bernardino County SD....cveeccacssescesccssesced
Los Angeles Airport PD..veccececccecsesnasatrsoseesd
LAPD Southeast DiV...ceeeveseccecscessonsessesnceel
LAPD 77th DiV..veceerroeesenereecanoeesssscnnssaneld
Santa ANA PD.vctcerescccecnscceonssnssssassssocsasnaed
TOrrance PD....ccccececscncsvescsesocscscsssscscael
Buena PAYK PD...ccceccseocesacoscscosssvecnsaccsacead
Huntington Beach PD..ccceveeosrsvoncoccnccnconnoesd
Indio (Riverside) SD...vecesccesesnonsssassassssesd
Los Angeles County SD.ciceecccecoosvescoscsscscscseed
"LAPD HOllywood DiV.eeeieeenencoseennnncacaacesases
LAPD Van -NUYS:ceceocscacocecsaccossosonsscscsscsccced
LAPD Wilshire Div.....ceceeeccorioeneasccccasacnoasl
LAPD.ccecescecosonscrascacasacsscossvonssscsscscssosed
Pasadenad PD...ceccccesnscccossscotscascvsosnsocssnsoonal
Ventura PDeci.civecsscescsiseancscoscosesssssssssanoseld
WaysSide SD..ciereeccronecscreascrescocscnocssnsnesnsd
West Hollywood SDecevevverrcanccenscacrccorsanssened
WesSt COVINA PD.vceeceesococncnsoscncannscccnconsssd
NOXwalK SD.ceecviecesocasscocsssasisascasnsssssnsnsal
Anahiem PD.cvvevecesnancosssssasscassccsssnsscnnasl
Arcadiad PD..cccvecccscnsssssscncassssannnssssasnasl
Beverly Hills PD...cceeccccccncncnencscccnanncnsssl
Burbank PDivescesccecscsscsscsnscsvenscensnscsssasal
California State Prison......cccccveeececnccccenssl
Central Division LAPD..cccecscsccccccscnossscosassssal
City of INAUStrY SDeccsscscocsscccccccocssasssnocsnal
Clairmont PDevececccescscscescsacnacscscansossecsssnaal
COltin PD.veccvccsoscoracscssscccccsnsassnsascannnsl
Comption PDececececcccsoceccccacenscsnssesnescscnasl
COYONA PDevcscccccrccccsssscsscscssscancsecsssncossonel
COVINA PDevecscescssocsosscncsoncsssncososasacesnsl
Dept. of Justice Narcotics Bureau.....ccccecccccssl
East LoS Angeles SD.cccscscsccccscsocsncsssscnssssld
El Segquendo PD-oo¢ooIo-o-¢c‘o.c..--o.o..--u.o.oooo.ol
FUllerton PD.ccececcssoscscosscacscscesnssssasssnsl
Glendale PD.ccecccevsoccscscscoscsscsasesscssasssssol
Hawthorne SD.cccecesoccssnccosccncscasssccesoccnnasl
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MARCH 1990 INTAKE STATISTICS CONTINUED
BY DEPARTMENT. NUMBER OF COMPLAINTS

La Habra PD.cecesscssccscscscecccsoscsstscssosanccsaal
LANCAsSter SD.ccecsrcssocssscssccscscsescscnasssceceossl
Laradio Detention Center...cccececcecscocsccccsscel
LAPD Central DivV...cceececccccvrcocncoccnssossssceel
LAPD Metro Crash Unit..cc.cecvceccoccosnssensccceecl
LAPD Newton DiV..ccoecconececccsscocssscososcascoel
LAPD North Hollywood...ccecesesccsscescocsscssonssl
LAPD Pacific DivViseecoceveocssrocscccsassscsoceacnneel
LAPD West 1os Angeles.......... PP §
Long Beach Superior Court.....ccceccevteccasecccasl
LYNWOOd SDiceeccecccovecscnssscocsscsccosevenvossssl
Los Angeles County Jail.(Wayside)....cccceeaeeseesl
Los Angeles Safty PolicC@.....ccevvieesccccccocncaal
LAPD West Valley..coceoeseeevrecscasocnsoccssscssasl
Manhatten Beach PD....csscecccccccsososcosanoscsscel
MOd@StO PD...coecrccnovonccsonscnsscscsncescsasseesl
Newport BeacCh PD.ccccvccrcacccascsacascnsesssncsonel
Northridge/Devenshire PD....cccccceecsscrconanscaal
ONtArio PD.iceererescocaccscosasseceasssssssssasssaal
Oxange City Jail..eeoveevececococssccnscesoscnnsael
OXNATA PDicecoccoccocsscsoscovescsoscscossscssoscssnsocl
Pomona Fire DePt.cccesececvcvoscccasccccoscconsasasl
POMONA PDucceccescssasosccnonccsesonnccscnscssssassl
Redondo Beach PD..svccesocscsscccccccosscscccncssnel
Riverside PD..ccececcccccoscnanccsocsvssonssccssnasl
RTD POliC@®iceicronccsoncsscansssccassssnsconccosasl
San Bernardino PD.ccececeoeccvesccoscescioassonsnasl
San Clemente PD...cccccescccccsscssosnsscecscsonacl
San Gabriel PD....eteevscecescncnseosssosesscccnsal
San PeAYO PDevceecececccnscscsnoscocsascosassscssascel
Semi Vailey PDuvcececcenceccsacnnccossncsssssscsnal
StoCKtON PDicccecsccccscncscoccavsasosensoscssnsnsel
Van Nuys Court..cccececccscecscccccscosesscssvacnnenel
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AFRIL 1990 STATISTICS

TOTAL NUMBER OF COMPLAINTS...ccicvuveaconsaensneossnesassld??
SEX

MALE. .cetccevenesnveesonessosassscsssossoscaseccssasassseesldl

FEMALE. ctevevocnrescsrancscssacestesscsscvscscsscsscscnsnsc3b

ETHNICITY

WHITE. . eecevronesnoccsccissososasnessssrsassaceoncsveasesnsnenalb
LATINO. .cccteoossscacooscoosscssasoossscssssasososcscscssed?
AFRICAN AMERICAN. .cccceveccrocnsonssassscsssssoccsencasssedl
ASIAN. ¢t veeevtoscccacscnsoacsosnsssrsnsesosesassanvsssascasnoancel
AMERICAN INDIAN..:..cotcessvecovocscsccsvosssocaconsvsesasnosl
OTHER/UNKNOWN. c ¢ csceecsosovscesnsacsssasessvesascssssassesseed

IYPE OF MISCONDUCT

“ASSAULT . e vvvvseesvesssesosesvsocasosssscscnsssssvesassoaseell
GENERAL HARASSMENT . :cccosecscscrsroccssassossosnsnssscessonel
VERBAL ABUSE...cctessecsccscocsaosncsssesnsssanssassssscsscccd9
FALSE ARREST..svcccvvcrccscerssasnssasarsasssnssncssscansscees3b
FALSE IMPRISONMENT...cccoesvecccssosarvsccsesvocssccsscnscess2d
DAMAGE TO PROPERTY.¢:ccoevesossocnsasnscasssasnanssescssocsneb
HOUSE SEARCH..¢totveveacnnrorserasssacassssasssconcssanansell
CUFFS TO TIGHT ... ceceetcccrnscscscoavssasrsosncssoncssscnsssll
FLASHLIGHT ASSAULT...ccoetveoscnnversveasssscncsssnsssncsnscscd
BATON ASSAULT...ceeececescossnosssaonossasovessanscsvaceaseslb
DOG BIT..icovoossvaosonossssosoasoasasaasassnassnssonasossasal
RACIAL REMARKS.:.coevennsotscccssascesosavscossssssnasasnsned
PROPERTY STOLEN. . ovesevsuccocsasssnnssasssassssaoanssnnsoessll
SHOOTING. . evevessvooscsnsaosssncscnssssossassossosnsnancscssnel
GENERAL NEGLIGENCE.:eoveeavoccovssassossascsosscsvescscasseasll
CHOKE HOLD.:¢.ouevroeaesoceosseanosnssssosaasassncssosnasansaned
HOG TIED..ccceveosvnsanocsessasassaasssnscasasasssesncssnnasacl
TASER ASSAULT.¢cveeseosvasonssasvsccasoncssecansassssonnsasnesl
BAD WARRANT .. ccveeecosvoccsosossnscacnssnassnssassanossavsnseasd
SEXUAL REMARKS..ccccevvcocscscncoassstencnsoscsaasossacnsosnal
OFFICER LIED ON POLICE REPORT...:ecccvesvcesscacsssccssecssl
DENIED MEDICAL ATTENTION.......cocveeviscaorvecssscssonsseed
ASSAULT WHILE CUFFED.vececcecescccscsnsnsrsosessnnsscnasnessll
EMOTIONAL TRAUMA..cceceorcascssocssanssnsaonssavosasessccsscl
ITEMS DESTROYED..:evecescsnssscssosvessncasoaseonsseannansssesl
TAPPED PHONE...cecotooecsccsvocacssnsssssssssosccncnsncanesd
HEART ATTACK RESULTING IN DEATH......vcovveencccnccnnccassel
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" BY DEPARTMENT NUMBER OF COMPLAINTS

Los Angeles County Jail.i..eeceeennorecaccansenennel
East Los Angeles SD...ccceeectecsevonsssarsnasaseed
LAPD Van NUYS..ccoescecocssosasescsssssetsncssancsed
San Bernardino County SD..cceiececsecccansessesessed
West COVina PD...ciervencecnnensacassssanssnoscsssd
California Highway Patrol......cccceeevsceccacenced
FiresStone SD..c.vceeevrocsresoncsncoasnncsnsosacaed
Los Angeles County SD.cvecverceenccscvestoavessnned
LAPD HOllywood DiV.ceceececsecasasessvsacnrssnosssd
LennoX LACSD:.csccavesccsscsnnssnscnnssnscssnssncsd
ONtArio PD.ceccceesssnssoscoscosassansnssassssesesd
Santa Ana PD.iiciccececcnnoeisocsnsonsacncssnoaessd
LAPD Rampart DivV.....oceeeeiereeervnneocesnnnnssaneed
Pasadena PD...ecoccecsscvensssescscasonssassansesed
S. Yale PD.ccccectencsnceeosccccssssonsacscsasnsnncsld
West HOLlywoOd SD.vscecvvecensosscnsssennsoaasasned
Hawthorne SD..ccveeereeceroceenecsonossovnososonsal
INGlewood PD..ceecurserasavsvenveascsansonsssasanssld
LAPD Southwest DiV......ceveenecvscasocsnoascsnones
cLAKeWOOd SD.cvsesesenerssscnsosseasonsnssssosansrsesd
Lavern PD..ccccceetcccosnososncnnssceancscacsnsasesd
Long Beach PD....cecerececcessncoscnsnsoncasanonseld
LAPD North HollywoOd....ecoeeeveecoacccasonnnsannel
LAPD WesSt. LOS ANgeleS....ccoveesevonssssnnsscvvneed
LAPD Wilshire Div.....citreiiineiiannncineneennee?
Marina Del Rey LACSD....cocevverccsscsacrsonoassassal
Northridge/Devenshire PD....c.cccvevonccrscscnenss
OXNArd PD..ctceseccverecevescsassancsssvnasesonsesld
Palms SPrings PD.ceeccsseecccconscasacscessssssenal
Pico Rivera LACSD.......... et eeseesatserasanennnal
RTD POliCe..cviiveraeesnononsessnsssssecensnsasaneel
Santa Monica PD.viveerosvecosnesaesonsnasannsenessl
Temple City LACSD.ccesececnsosvsoansacoassasnssssel
Ventura City ShariffsS....cccvveveocenssonnsnasnosel
Ventura City Jail.veeeeeeecieneeneesesenreassnnnesl
WAalnUt PD..cevevrencoscsccosoenccoscscnscsonsoconsel
Alhambra PDecoeccevsesscceccsasvsecscsactessncoossocnsl
Antelope Valley LACSD..c.cecosecacsacnossasvononsal
Aqusa, L.A. Co. Shariffs....c.cvevesccecnscsocssasl
Bevelry Hills PD.ceveccerececscncesessoacocasnoansl
Cal. State Northridge Campus Police...............1
Cal., State Prison =CRC..cccvesecnccossscccanscnsesl
Cal. Youth Authority (Norwalk/Ontario)............l
Cerritos LACSD.ceeetoacssscccocscasosnssassasenssel
Clairmont PDe..ccsceecescccsscorsecasssnnosnsscscssnal
COltin PDuveevecesrcasscescosassasssarsassssasoseasnsd

50-872 - 92 - 4

N S Sy X S SRS SN T Y
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‘ABRIL.1990 INTAKE STATISTICA CONTINUED
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culv.r ciey PD.....'.."'...'.'...'..".'.....l...'l
Dept. of Justice Narcotics Buroau, (DEA).sesscsvseed
DOWNOY PDicseveovscsoesoscsccovscesssnoncrsorsssrsvssored
'1 "ont‘ PD....'......."l.....'..'.’...‘..‘...'..1
Federal Narcotiocs AGONEB. . osceccrsvrsrococrssennsold
Glen Helen (8an Bernaxdino Cou)ssescorsesvsorsecssel
Glendale PDiiescerescssocassvcoonssssnsssssssseseel
Hilton Hotel .‘c“r‘ey.ovlonuugm .toupc-nocgn-uvcoal
Illiqution Naturalisation ..wm.clnon.llfioooocoo

LANCANLOY BDivoovevosovovvrnosscrossncncntsorsraned
LAPDeccososvovsossanssscssrsocsssonosvasrosrmsborassed
LAPD 6th 8. DAVieesersnoersnnnrtornsasnonverosensed
u’o 77th Dtv‘.....l'.‘..'...'..".."..'.'......‘1
LAPD POOthNLLllicverersnsovronrsorsserssvscssssanensd
LAPD Hollenbeoh DiVeesssrrsonsvesssrosorcesrossoned
LAPD Metro Crash UndC.ivscrscisvorrraosonrvnssossssd
LAPD Nardotio® seoreeossvrenusssosorrsversvnssssseel
u’o N.won Div'."...'..'.'....0‘..".'....'....‘l
mPD '.c‘tio D‘v'.‘.'...;.'...'....'........."‘..l.l
LAPD Parker CCONEOX:cocssrerssvsrsvsonsessssvsssnssd
LAPD B0utheast DiViseeoosctreveosvsesosrornonsonssd
La Crescenta BhariffBccorccovvortsvrovrserscnesneel
LaKewoOd PDecorsssrconrovsrssoverrsoeesnosnscsensnnned
Loma LANAR PDevevorssnnnsnovrsvscrnnsnrsrsrssosnsel
Lynwoﬂd PDrosssosscsonnssensseosssssssssssssacsnsad
".llbu uc.b‘.'.."l..'l.l'..'..'......."‘..'....1
Marino ValleyY PDecssverscovsososarvsrssmensntscnnsed
“onrovt. ’D......l..'l......l‘...'l..'l.'....‘."‘ll
Montebello PDisseverssvesvscsssvsssnessssssanonesnel
"one.r. p.rk PD:.....'.'.‘..."..'.I.l.‘...'.'..'l
N.eton. city po...'..‘.'..'....'.....‘......'....1
North “Olly“Qod B £} S T PR §
Orange Co., Jadlosoeseanssrtsenoreersovasansnorsonel
orange Co, ShariffBicessocrssvaosrsssrssscanrsonned
RedoNdo Bedch PDiscovevrssrseviossssasovracennsonsd
Riverside PDivesvecscovsrsesorssrososnsosorsvasnnesd
Riverside Sheriffs = Helmeteescvssovrrorrsvnrsnnneld
Riverside Sheriffs ~ Palm 8pringscecvicvsvscrscnseld
8a0ranento PDiceccssveesssstsssessoscsssnssssnssocneld
san Bernardino Animal CONtrOl.ssssecsosnrsssnscnasd
San Bernardino PDessscosscossversccnssneserssenceed
'.n a'brt.l ’D‘..........l.....'........'..."'...1
Ban Marino PDeessccsvcsosrsonsavssscassorossssesrnsd
8an YBldroiseeevcevbosonssorsssrssnnsonssscossosssld
Santa Barbara Co. ‘h.:i’!. DOPLesesorrsnsnonesssnsd
’.nt.-!‘“l. ’D-..‘.'....'..'.....‘................1
Security, Welfare Off40@.ccccesvovcsososresrsesceeld

' )

—~—
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APRIL 1990 INTAKE STATISTICS CONTINUED
BX_DEPARTMENT. NUMBEB_OF COMPLAINTS

Semi v‘ll.y PDevevevrscosocnsonssnssnnononesnsssnel
T.h.n‘ co‘ J.il".'.""...'...'.'.".l..'..'.‘..ll
US Marsh@ll.ciceovevreecvsconsosnsocssssnevessssesrencd
Vernon PDucersesrsessosnssocssossovsssosnssesosvensensd
WalnUt LACSD.cvesscsorssesrsecssosasevtonesscesssssosdh
West Tec., 86C., GUAXdS.ccovescsccsconossssssovrerssssd
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MAY 1990 STATISTICS.
m“ mm o' co”ux"r.l..‘.".0.0.0""'.'l..".lll..zax
8EX

ml‘zotllnola00'oaa'nll0000.000000000100000000!0-'000"-01‘.
!mlocoo.cc000000000lncolo-oootul000000'00!0'0'0000!oll’,

ETHNICITX

m‘:r'!.'..'ll'.’tl..l.l.. ID!I...Q...l‘l.‘l..l.'l.l.'.b..‘?
u’: PO 00000 NIRIONIOLYS 0lllll"ll.l....'.'."'.l.0.0"’.
ln!m mn Cmnnou 'lllilOl.lll'l..lll"lt.0!'0!’1
A.Imuooccnonnotolonuoooto .lcaclblo00000!006000000!000.0’
'M“IW z"ozm'OOIODI..loto.ouoltlolloclolootlulllnttlllox
mn/wo"“'ooloool0col00'0.tl.ol.oolloo‘.otoo'olollllool
IXRE.OF: MISCONDUCT
A..AU“ol'no-..uo;aouooonnoon-uoo.-u.-lnnna-u-cao-n-onoc.o’O
Gmm m.."m.t.ltlottQ0"tl.lllll.l.l'.l.ll'.‘l..ll'::
vm“ ”U.ll"ll.llQil.llOI..'0‘|'ll.l'..lll‘ll'lt."...l‘z
rml ml.r...l‘llllll.llll0'0..Q.lllll.l‘l..ll".!'l.l.03'
'ml I"’Rx.OWMotolunc l.I‘.Ol'l.llllll.l..lll..!l..l'iz‘
mal To ’no’“rv'...l,.ll.l!l'll.'.'l."l'llll.'...l llll’
"ou.l .mcu.l‘ll.’.‘!l'lll"lll.l..lll..l.".‘.ll..! lll“
cur" To TIO"TQDlll0.0lO..‘l.l'.0ICl.l.l.l.l.'l'lllll(l.l.“
ru‘lﬂoxclﬂ' A'.Amotll.'c.l00lo.oc.ltiocllttotclloooolluctl‘
‘ATO“ A..Aum.ao,.ooltbt'bl!ottt'.cooilo't!lololl.oo'otouot’
D°° 'ITI!O!!IOO"IIO.'O‘Ol.lll.l!lll c-lolnloo.oloooollloco.
MC:AL Rm.lll’.lCOOIOCIQIIIIOOO ..l'lll'lll.l'...l.lllz
Pnopxnrv .ToLz"Ql.Ol.0.IC'..O.I.IODOI."OO..Ol".lll'l'l..l‘
.Ho“x"al‘...lllIIllllll.ll‘l000'0.l.!‘.ll"l....ll...'lll's
OEN'ML me‘:omc.ll.O'l.l.l.'l'lllll.!l.l'..l0.00!......02‘
c"ox. "ow.llll'I.l.Q.l..ll!O'..'.lU‘.C'..C'l'll..ll"l..l..
TA"R A"Aun‘ro.ooocnoooncnoooouo-coc.cnalnoonnto.ocou.n-co'z
xtll‘nqlct.lo.looaloqalDll.!oltnlobOlclo‘ou'tco:oocol'tlooo
’hb “ml.l.ll...‘.I00l..OO!..0llllll“.....ll'.l...l...
.'XUAL Rm.u.ooooocoltOllotllcoollilllloocllto!llllotoloz
OFFICER LIED ON POLICE REPORT.cctovssvecvsscnsoassossanessed
Dm:!o HIDICAL “ﬂm:o"oooluOQQOICIIOOIOtlloc.nt-tOIOl!o!ls
As'AULT WIL. cv"n|.l0ltlloollo.tcno.olclllllloitoﬁlllllbs
NOTIONAL mu"A'Ol..l'o0--00!0.00!!00.0‘.'00utl.ootldl!lclz
HAC' A..AULT‘O.'..I.ll'.l!Ol.l‘.0.!.Olitibt.llllﬂll‘llolil.:
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“PD..'.I....l'l'.'.............'.’.....'...l.'....zo
Los Ang.l.. County BDovovesstovossoevnsosessvesessseld
“nq ’.‘ch PD. PO PPN NIV N OISO PO RRNONOIEOIRNOENIOIINRLIOITLELDS ’
san ..rﬂlfglnd County BDecercococsssorsseesnsosnsesd
c.l . ‘t.t. Pri'on .CRCO SN0 NIROIIOIR BRI NIIOIERNRPLOIOETIESOND ‘
"une‘n“on a..ch ,D' 00 00 P20 SRR NOIRIPRIIRIOENORNIDS l‘
fos An ’1.' County Jadleseevoernnrvoscrneaneonenesel
Lynvo .qut.ttll'clchooooo!colloooitl‘qnlnttl'lo‘
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santa Monica anooonnaoouooonnoolbacuo.o-goocnoocnt‘
ol‘nd.l. PD. CRC IR BB B B B AN .' [N NN NN .‘. s0000s0sbossneesan ’
WD 11eh D‘v'.'...l......'..'......"..'0."....’.‘
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VONtUrd PDivevevecrsooravsovevososrtvsosscnsssnsnonch
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'SEPTEMBER INTAKE STATISTICS

RX_DEPARTMENT. -NUMBER_OF COMPLAINTS

Dlv. unknown.'...................'......'......'...‘
Wilshire DiVieeeeeesaeseveecresooscosscsscssccneseel
RANPAXCecsevoerosocecovsososcovtsosaossessessssssnse
77th DiVeseseoooooocavcoocovsvsosscnnssossssscossseed
D.von.hir..........'..'........'..'.'.'............1
FOOthill.ivesncessecenesssesscsscvrcassavssscesnssneed
West Vallty.-.................................-....0
Van Nuy...........-.-....¢-..--......‘.-.-.........4
North Hollyvood.................--.......-.........J
West los Anq.l..o0000000'..0..00.'0‘0OOlO‘lI.OOO'.Is
Hollywoodtoooloooooo.000n'lnnoo-oooooooo-ooo‘co-uols
North...c‘...‘ SO0 OB VIR IEPININNEGI DS .........‘.".o
Holl‘nb.ck.......................-....-............0
p.citlo..................'.I.....'..‘...’...'....‘.6
BOULNWOBt o ersvraverrrvsessssocscsovsnosssrsrsecrsnnnes
N.wton......."....'.‘...'...'.....'.'...'.’..‘....
. soueh...e.'..'.....'....'....l.'."".'........".'1
HarbOrecesossvocesotsessoesseasocsesssncnssssssnsaed
Vic..-.........,......-....................i??.....o

Pll’k.r c.nt‘r‘0!000.00.00t0.l.!'l.ll.....l.....l..lo
Los ANG!L!B COUNTY SHARIPF'S BY DEPARTMENT
Baldwin Park c e s e e s e e s e e 0. 0

Clrlon.............................................1
Dtamond B.r'.“.Q..."‘.".l.."....'.........‘..'.o
Indu.try.....'.........l...’..........."........"

La C.nadl/lllntridqdo.............................-0
LAKOWOOd s secseassesssescrssscesssosssssoccssssncnas

Lawndal@.ssecsvecesessesasessssssessscsessscsnssceeel
L.nnox'.... LR B B I N 00!0000..'02
Lynwood...'.........‘.‘...'I'l.
“.tror.‘l/alu. Lin@essseonns
NOXYWALKeeeovsoosooevossrseessescsssscscessrsoscnsssseed
PArAMOUNt i sessesvssosssssssersosecssssccssssccscaesd
P1CO RiVOX&issocoreonnotvccssvsscccsocssnescsscssscd
Tenmple City.........;....-...-.....................1
Walnut-...................o........................2
West Hollyvood...........;....-............-.......3
Fireston@.iceseecocnssssesssessssssesnscsossssccccsasel

w. Anq.l.. CO\II'\CY J.ilcoon'ocloo.coooluooooonooo"

0000 ss00s0 e

sesecnased

sssessscsccsed
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$33S. SHATTO PLACE p99 = = '~ =" JSnVAR
LOS ANGELLS. CA 90008
1213) 387-3328

S LR

QCTOBER 1990 STATISTICS

TOTAL NUMBER OF COMPLAINTS.:c:cocesnecovsssssosannensessIIl
SEX

ﬂALB-...-.'..............-...............o..............260

FEHALEQOQQccoonl.conooon'ooooonooooonolonocoono-uo.co'0¢c7‘

ETHNICITY

WHITE...-.o.o...-.....o...--o...-ou.....o-..o.-.....-...lll
LATINOO.'I00.0..'.l’.‘....l!lll.....Ql‘..‘.l..".‘l..‘..'go
AFRICAN AMERICAN :ccooscrsrcsssvsnsarssvorrssrscrsscnssnosslld
ABIAN...-......---..--.....--..o-..n....--.....o.....no...z
AH!RICA” INDIA”.'.OQIC...IO' teessesseressosesssssnsesacel
oTH!a/UNKNQ"N.o...n'bloooov.0.0'ooo-ooncooooolo.co.uooooo"
IXPE_OF MISCONDUCT
AS$AULT.--..........-....................-.--............127
GEN!RAL HARA""!NTQ..Oc-Qoo0'cl00oooonlo.toao.nb.c.ooocoto?.“
VERBAL A’U'lococo.utooooonooo-.ocnccu.oou'.oot'.l.ooltlu?o"
rhb’t Aanz'roo.lonnoo.tohnloollootoccnlololoonolcnblt.00001‘
'AL" I"’RI‘ON"!NTI.'.‘QII000l..ll0.ltl'l'l.i'.'.'.l.!'..lll
DAHAO. TO0 PRO’I*TY.:..-«......-..c.-o.‘........n..-ooo-...ZI
HOUSE SEARCH:. soovecoseissosnssvcsonerocorssosssscossssscsscsld
CUPFS TO TIGHT"IOO'..‘OO'I'O..OCl'.'.’..ll’....l.‘..l.l"lo
FLASHLIGHT ASOAULT..o--..............r..c....-...-.........2
BATON AssAULTOQODCOOOOI..Qll0"0l.!bIl.'.l.l"l.ol..‘..'l'l‘
DOG BIT........-u...................................-....11
RACIAL RBHARKS-.-.--coo-...-......o.........‘..............2
PROPERTY STOL!N.o....oo............-...-oo.................1
SHOOTING.....ooo-....-o-..-co.-oo.-.................o......4
GENERAL NECLIG!NCS--........o..................-..........23
CHOKE HoLD.oo.oc-coajooooootoou0.oooooooo.oco-.ocoloonootlt‘
TASER ASSAULT.......--...... aooontouoolloaocliloc‘u-t.c-o1
Killlnq.....;..-........
BAD wARRANT‘ohoatoooolonntoauccao-on-oooootooubo‘t.oua'uoono
SEXUAL Rlnhnxs.-........;...:ooonoooo.oo'voonoaoooooc000-00:
OFFICER LIED ON POLICE REPORT..ccccsvesnsovssvssonsscesssned
DENIED HBDIQAL ATT!”TIO".C'...QCO0l'll..l'..l.'t.'otl...ltiz
ASSAULT “ﬂxhl cu"lncooocct0!400.000‘.-0.tootcclncoto-o.ooox
EMOTIONAL TRAU"A.....OIOC00.l.'00..O...'ll.l'l..l"ll.ll0057
MACE AssAULTQOOl.{’OQQOQOOOOCooooooo.oocvtoooooolooacootoabo
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+ QCTOBER INTAKE STATISTICS
BY_DEPARTMENT NUMBER OF COMPLAINTS

LAPD BY DIVISION

DiV. UNKNOWN. v eevesneocossssensssconsssvensccensesld
Wilshire DiV.eseceeroccoroncscoscesorscrssosasvaseed
R.np‘re.'."...."................Q'.'.....O...l...7
71th Div.l'.'.'.‘...............".."...'.‘.'....‘s
D‘von.h‘r..'..’......"...........'.'........'...'.1
roothill.'..'.'.."‘.‘.....'.l'l'..‘.....'.........}
West Vllloy..u.......n......................-....0
v.n "“y.'.....‘........0....'....‘l'.........‘..'..:
North Hollwood..n................................4
West LOS ANGeleB.ssccovaserscsssonnssnvne esessane
uollywood..'.....'."...'.."....“.'l.. .“‘.010
North...t..l.l....'..l....l..' .....'.‘.'l.......o
c’ner.l..“.'..'..'.‘..'.....‘..‘..'..'..‘."..'...7
Holl.nb‘ek.".‘.'..
Pacitic.ivven,
Southwest.... o
N‘wton....."..l....'..."'I'.lll......‘.'.l'.....':
south..'t.......'...'.'..'.‘....'..'...'....l....."
HAXBOX s sosesoossssssosssssnorssssnossssserososssnoesd
ACBABRY s ssossvvesveressasrssosstrossoerossscsosnncsed

P.rk.‘ c.nt.rl.".l...lOIO‘lll."..l....'.l.'lllt!.l
LO8 ANGELES COUNTY SHARIFF’S BY DEPARTMENT

0 000U I IIININNINIIENINRLIEOIIOOITLE

sess e seveevscrenoe

as e cessvssanveraseed

c.r.onl‘..'.'ll.'.0".00'.000!0.0.ll..t.l.t...i.tl.l
Di.nond ’.r.l..ll...t.......!l'i...l..!.l.'...!ll'.l
Indu.tryl.l.l‘llll.0!O'C'Cl...l"..t".t.l...lllll.l
La Canada/Flintrddg@..ccoerrcieinncnsoriornosnnassad
) T . P |
L."nd‘l....l.l.‘.lo....l‘Il.ll‘l.l.lll.lllllll.'.lll
L.nnox..'ll'l.l.l.l..ll.'...b'tl..l.t'.ll.l’o.l'lbl‘
Lynwoodllll.0...0.'0...'0...l..'l..ll'l.ll..d.....la
Metrorail/Blue Line..
NOXwalK:eososensosne esesenas
P.r.mount...‘.'.l.l....'0"0'0.0!00.0.00'...0.'00002

Pico RiVOX&.iseossnsssosscoscosesoscssoscnnsesssnsel

R Temple CitYeoseesorsssovcosossssceosrssorssnsssoossen? .

:2 . w.lnutt0l.!0‘0"l.OllQ00t'lOI000100000‘0.000000000.1‘
Wast HOLllYyWoOod.:seosvossescrsnscssnsarcasrsnrsnssnsed .
rir.'eon.'l..tlO.“'l.lOl‘OOGOOOIOOOIOl!l'l..'c..oo’

Los Angeles County Jadl.ceseeccceosesonssscensonsedld

seseecsssesnessresessssensesnd

cesssessvnsnsnsd

0
‘.
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MISC. SHARIFF’S DEPARTMENTS

st.n‘on ...‘...."'....‘.'...'............".'..I"t
Ventura COUNLY ...seesevessocoscansscvoncesnsservssed
Shasta County P A §
Otlnq‘ County e £ 5 P U |
s.nt. n.rmr...............'...'.'......I..'."..‘.x
s.n a.tn‘rdino councy. 00 0 8000000040000 0000800000000 .,
a‘v.r“d."...."'."'.'..‘.........'.l“..“...’..:

OTHER POLICE DEPARTMENTS

"untinq:on Bolch...................--............-.8
Torr.nc“.....'.....‘.....'...'..'.‘...............z
Cladrmont.vsovcsvocearordnssnsenassosanesoviocoscncscel
Paln BprinQO.--................-.......--..........1
HaWthOXN@. s s cceovresnorssssrtsonncsessssossnssosnsesed
mlv.r city' LU BB B IO I IR Y BB I N BRI B I I B B N B B B O B NN BN ) .‘
Inql."ood. 0000000 000NN OLIIBRENOININCENIOSOIOIOOIROIOINIOBIRIOIESBTPEEDYS :
PASRAONA csctveroosrrsrssatsrsencsssssecsrsssvonesed
coupeon'...'..'...'...‘....'l'.....l..ll.'....'.'..‘
“itei.r....l‘lI.l.‘.“.l‘......‘.’........'.'.'l..’
L L R R PRI U NPRS |
a.ld"‘n P.rk. LI RUIE B BRI B R B B A A B BB IR B Y BB B B B B B N RN B B Y ) 1
Ponon.'...'......'..'.....‘....'. '.".'."..‘..."'3
s‘n ’.rn.rdinQ. QO 0B OB PO PNINRIOIVNIONOIRNEOEOENOIOINSIOIOEESEDOYLTS z
onc.rio.‘.‘..'.....'.....'.....'.....'.........."'z
souch p.'.d.n.. LU B N '. P08t 00 0000tttV RROERNSOOLS 1
s.ne. M.. 00 0000000000000 000000 RtIRROBNtNPOIRNROIOETIYIYDY 3
Iw‘n........'........'..l....".."....."...'....z
8.“‘. Honic.' @t 002D PR RNCOINOEEIEOENINOERNIOIENIINDYS . LR AURC R R B B I .z
Fontlnl-.-.........................................2
R‘.lto'.'l..'...‘.".'l.l..".'....'........"..'003
Montelair.sssveennesnrarnocsonsroorresncsssasssnesel
aurb‘nk. LRI U B B I B B A )
Beverly HillBivoeoosvososonreasasosnsanscnnnsnsnnsed
Morow B‘y............,.-o.co-uocooon-oc.ooooo-oToo-l
cypru.....l....'.‘.‘...’..l..’.....'.‘....‘...'l.'-l
VONEUr@.scoorscearoavsoscssossssoscssosssesnssososrssrecd
w..t covin.. 000000 000N 00PN OIERIOOLOIINOEOIOEOINOEOIOIOLOIEIOOEONODNE 1

Hlyvood...-.o-o-.o-o..o..........-....o....a.-....'l

cseseavecresrsrsssessosseseld

Hllp.ril.--....-.-....--.........-.o-...--.....-.-.l.

Westminister iocesseseecsrovsnssossscsscvesrseccsaeed
Rlv.:.id.. LI B RN B B BB B BN IR B B I B B B B BB BB B BN BB I
Gl.nd.l.. SO0 00NNV SEVINSOIBIOIEOIERIONNIOENINOIERTRINOESDS
california Highway Patrol.cescssocsccrcrscrscannsesd
Br.“...".l.'.‘.....'.........."...‘...'......C'.1
“.Moth uk’. 20000000000 00NNt ONsLLRNOIIREELINLILIEOEILIL 1
Laq“.n B..ch. [ NN ] .’: LRI N B BB B B NI B B IR BN I A Y 1
south c.t.. B0 0 00080 00NN IR EOBRBIEERPNEEDN '\. LU I IR ) .‘
R.dl.nd" G0 00 000000 NCIB OO0 O RSN IENIINSIRNSLENINDINDISIDYS ' L] 1
“onrovi.. 0 0080000080000 .. 00 000 OB OB ENOOENINSLINRNOINNNS z
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Oxnlrd......-.....3...-.o..............-o...-...-..l
Vallojo...........l.....-...............‘..........

LONg BOACR.cceveretscrerootsssvonsonsnnsossessnssnnsel
Hermosa B.‘ch-.o.ocololo.t'.ooon.oo.voooo.ono.'00001
colton'...‘.’....."......‘..................'...'.z
N.v.d. seae‘ l.l"‘..".........'..""‘........'..1
G.Orqil 11 3 T 1
8an MOrienO.svessssscvscvvsoscosseccrvossonscssssansd
B.ll....'"....l.........‘........ .’...'.'...l""l
Bell GArdenS....coovovscovssvecscocoenrosancscscascsed
Az“...'...l................‘......'.ll“‘...'......:
Lonpoo.......-..-o....-...-..................;.-.-.1
Arc.di.."...'.".....".."...'.'."............'.1
Po‘on.."......'..'..".‘“....‘...."..’."..'.'.'1
Monterey PaYKeoosooeossopatcssscsoscsscrsotnsssnsssoel
COXONBiscssscroscsscrosnsnsocsscssssnsscscssnsosvesssed
M.h.tn..‘.............'...."‘....'..’...'........':
Gl.ndor....'...'.'.....'.......'."........"."'..2
’o.td.r P.erol.l....'.........'..................'01
upl‘nd......’..’...'..'................".'....'.’.z
UCLA Campus POLliC@.cccerrsrsveosoosscvecrssnsnesered
Bu.n. P.rk..'......'....l"..'....“..‘.....‘l.....l

R.dondc-.o.'...........................c-...a....-.l

JAILS/PRISONS .

sol.d.d.."...".'.I.....'.'...'.'....'.‘.......'..1
sybil ‘t.nd‘ LR B A B Y BN . 6 0B P OO NSO NINVNIBIOIRIIILEINSEDNS 3
Vacavill@ieoossonsssosssccosnonconsosasssonsssssnssl
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AFRICAN AMERICAN

POLICE MISCONDUCT LAWY
63 S. SHATTO PLACE 0199
LOS ANGELES, CA 90008
1213) 387-3328
T
O

D R T R B

« o e o e s
e o o o & o
e o ® ¢ o o s s+ 0
¢ 8 & ¢ o & v o
* o o o
¢« o e e

® 8 & o s o 0 s 0 s 0 0 e 0
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Mr. EpwArbs. We now recognize Mr. Conyers. -
Mr. Conyers. Thank you. , .
Mr. Fyfe, Attorney Hoffman, please know that you have our

deepest gratitude for not just your testimony here today, but the
work you have done across the years. I know ACLU in Los Angeles
has been on the case for a long time, and Jim Fyfe has been in and
out of our subcommittees and activities on criminal justice and
police abuse across the years, and we are very grateful for your
presence here today.

"And I want to emphasis how important I think your recommen-
dations and comments are about this very difficult role we have in
front of us. I think that it is important for us to recognize that we
have made some breakthroughs. Without the Rodney King case, I
couldn’t have taken an ordinary abuse case, a police abuse case,
over there and say we want to study thousands of cases for every
case filed for the 6-year limitation period. This case so traumatized
the Nation, and as a matter of fact is an international issue now,
that there was a necessity for us to get at least the limited coopera-
tion that we have.now. So I think we should put that on the record,
that were it not for that circumstance, it would be just another
case where he was drunk, he was resisting arrest, and we'd say,
“Who knows?” Do you not agree with me that we do have an open-
ing here, a window of opportunity that did not exist?

r. Fyre. If I may address that—police organizations, I know
from firsthand experience, are very conservative and are not prone
to change unless they are influenced from the outside. When I look
at my own police agency in New York City, it was changed by the
revelations of the Knapp Commission, by the pressure of the New
York Times and the powerful institutions in New York Ci?. I
think about the Metro Dade Police Department; it was changed b,
pressures from outside. I think about how the FBI was changed. It
was changed from pressures from this House by and large, and I
think that this is an opportunity for change in Los Angeles as well.
It would be a shame to lose it. :

Mr. HorrMaN. I think it is not only Los Angeles. I think it is a
glimmer of hope for Los Angeles now that we have this attention,

ut I think it really is important to focus on the role of the Justice

Department and other reforms to be able to deal with this prob-

lems on a national basis.

Mr. CoNYERS. As citizens and leaders, wouldn’t it seem important
to you that President Bush take this opportunity to speak for the
first time on this very important subject? We could really get the
tone set. After all, the Attorney General has made a limited press
release. The Director of the FBI made a two-sentence statement
after he met with us last week. But, this seems to be an opportuni-
tg'. Can we frame that so that Governor Sununu and Counsel

oyden Grey over there can say, “We are reviewing the Edwards
subcommittee and we think this is a good idea,-Chief?"’

Mr. HorrMmAN. | think that is absolutely essential, and I think
one of the other things that is true of the Los Angeles situation is
that much of what has happened, the sort of military approach and -
some of this Operation Hammer that I described, has been framed
in terms of the war on crime and the war on drugs. I mean that is
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the rhetoric that comes out. This is necessary, something that must
be done. We have to engafe in these operations.

I think that the rhetoric has come from the administration over
the years and others, and so when the war on crime is mentioned,
it's almost as though we can dispense with constitutional rights. It
encourages dispensing with constitutional rights, and I think that
the logical consequence of taking that attitude and not being care-
ful to cherish constitutional rights when one is dealing with real
problems of crime, the logical consequence of that is the video tape
that people saw, in my view.

Mr. Fyre. Mr. Conyers, on that subject, I think the whole notion
of police as soldiers in a war is something that has to be changed.
What we have asked the police to do is very simplistic and unreal-
istic. We've asked the police to deal with social conditions that are
beyond their control. There is no way, no matter how aggressive
the Los Angeles police are, or police in any other place, that they
can deal with the social conditions that cause the crime and vio-
lence that have nothing to do with the police in Los Angeles.

But, what you are doing, in essence, is asking young men and
women to go into police agencies and asking them to fight a war
that they can’t win, and for the best intended people, that's a very
frustrating experience. As we learned when we ask soldiers to fight
wars they. can’t win, occasionally you have atrocities, and that's
what I think has happened here.

Mr. CONYERS. Wh%' is the Department of Justice so reluctant, so
timid, so hesitant? This-is-a-great owortunity. We have just come
back from Operation Desert Storm. We've done this great military
feat. Here is a great chance for an administration to really come
out here and move this country forward. What we feel is that we
are pullin% them instead of them seizing the moment to be meeting
with people like yourselves and the organizations that we know
work in this field.

Mr. Fyre. I can try to answer that. As Mr. Hoffman knows, and
as Mr. Washington I'm sure knows, most of the people who are on
the wrong end of this kind of force have done something to provoke
the police. As-Mr. Hoffman knows, it is very difficult to win a suit
against the police because, unlike a medical malpractice case, you
are not representing someone who is totally innocent. You are rep-
resenting someone who has somehow provoked the police, who are
a very sympathetic group, who can come into court and testify that
they passed character examinations and that they put their lives
on the line for their community, and they have not profited in any
way by their actions here. So I think that if you elevate that to the
macro level, you find the same kind of phenomenon. Most of the
people who are aggrieved by the ;i)olice have done something to
offend the police, have done something that most voters can't iden-
fify with, who are among the disenfranchised. It's not a very popu-
ar cause.

Mr. EpwArps. How are we going to win that war, Mr. Hoffman?

Mr. FyrE. I think on the level of myself, I'd make myself avail-
able to testify against police in cases that I think are egregious and
h}ilt them between the eyes with large verdicts and get police to
change.
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I think on the level of the Federal Government, folks like your-
self have to continue to apply pressure until that view changes. I
daresay that if you went in to a jury or asked the public what they
thouﬁht about people who had committed offenses suing the police,
the knee-jerk response is a very negative one. What nerve that
Kfrson has to sue the police. Chief Gates knows that. When he says

r. King has a criminal record, that's a very appealing statement.

Mr. ConyErs. The courts’ conservatism in civil rights matters,
which we are trying to reverse with the Civil Rights Act of 1990
and now 1991, since the President’s effective veto of the former,
when we look in the area of these kinds of cases, the courts them-
selves have been very conservative and have read and interpreted
these statutes, it seeme to me, as narrowly as possible to further
make this a difficult terrain. Not only were the statutes inad-
egtlllxate’ but it seems that their interpretation didn’t help out any,
either.

Mr. HorrMAN. That has been increasingly true. Certainly in the
last decade the Supreme Court decisions have, in a general way at
least, restricted the ability of victims of police abuse to recover and
have restricted the circumstances in which you can recover. That
adds to the natural difficulties of bringing these cases.

I think that actually underscores how bad the problem is because
people still win. When you take into account how bad the caseload
18 and the natural difficulties of proving the case, having $10 mil-
lion worth of judgments against the city of Los Angeles in police
cases in 1990 underscores how unbelievably bad the problem 1is, be-
cause we have won that many.

Mr. Epwarps. How do they get these judgments if there’s no pat-
tern-and-practice provision?

Mr. HorrMAN. What I referred to before was pattern-and-prac-
tice cases where you were trying to get prospective relief, to try to
eliminate the practices in the future.

Mr. EpwARps. Oh, I see.

Mr. HorrMaN. The judgments come in the context of individual
damage actions.

Mr. Epwarps. But, well, these big judgments, we'll say $1 or $2
million, that’s against the police department or against an individ-
ual officer?

Mr. HorrMmAN, It can be against both. One of the problems in the
area, unfortunately, is that city winds up paying for it regardless.}
The officer never pays even if the judgment is against the officer.
So the actual effectiveness of the award to deter individual officers
is mitigated by the fact that the city 8icks up the bill anyway.

In fact, in one of the cases that Professor Fyfe mentioned, the
Lares v. Gates case, where Chief Gates was hit with a very large
punitive damage award himself, within days I think the city coun-
cil said that it was going to pag' the award. At that point, what's
the point of having a punitive damage award to deter Chief Gates
when the city administration turns around the next day and says,
“Well, we'll pick up the tub”—regardless of how outrageous your
statements were or what your conduct was.

Mr. Fyre. On that point, Mr, Chairman—and I'm not an attor-
ney, but in my experience in these cases I have usually been ad-
vised by attorneys not to make any mention of who is likely to pay
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the damage, What typically happens is that juries sit on those
cases assuming that the verdict will be judgments against the indi-
vidual police officer and those will knock him out of his home and
hearth, when, in fact, they’re not.

I testified in a case where a judge wrote that the officers in this
case unconstitutionally dragged this man from his house, beat him,
and shot him to death—and apparently shot him t6 death in viola-
tion of the State criminal statute on homicides. She awarded $1,000
punitive damage against each of the officers. In all the cases I've
testified or consulted in—and there are well over 100—that’s the
only one where a police officer has ever had to lay out anything
out of his own pocket. .

Mr. Conyers. To what extent does the State prosecution of these
cages allow the Federals to suggest that they operate as backup?

Mr. Fyre. We were discussing that in your absence. It's verfr,
very difficult for a local prosecutor to bring a case. As you recall,
Mr. Conyers, the Eleanor Bumpers case—you and I can probably
disagree on that one. I don’t think that the officer should have
been indicted. The fact is that Mr. Merola who was then the dis-
trict attorney in the Bronx, did indict him. Regardless of the merits
of the case, Mr. Merola found himself with 8,000 police officers
demonstrating outside his office the next day. So it's a very, very
toulfh thing for a local prosecutor to bring these kinds of actions as
well,

In Los Angeles, | was surprised when I went out there to see the
relationship between the district attorney, a person who is now
gone, and the police. In my experience in the East, the district at-
torney was the lead law enforcement officials. When he showed up
at a crime scene, he was the boss and the police were subservient
to him. That was not the case in Los Angeles, however. The Los
Angeles officer involved, the shooting team, would keep the district
attorney’s people at arms’ length and would let witnesses go out
the back door of police stations while the district attorney’s people
sat in the front office. ,

The Rollout Program in Los Angeles was initiated to begin with
because the police department was simply not notifying the district
attorney that its officers had shot and killed people. He was finding
out about these on the radio on his way to work. By the time he
found out about them, all the leads in the cases were cold.

Mr. HorrMmaN. The district attorney’s office in Los Angeles sends
out memoranda about officer-involved shootings. We get them on a
regular basis. Many other civil rights groups get them, too. Of
course, they’re all roughly the same. It's like theg were spit out of
the same computer; only the names have been changed. It almost
always comes out this was a justified shooting. The terms are pre-
dictable. It's not viewed as a serious—that whole apparatus is not
viewed as a serious attempt to look into those cases.

My understanding, through civil rights lawyers that have really
looked into this even more closely than I, is that police commission
guidelines that really require the police to cooperate with the dis-
trict attorney are actually ignored, and that there are informal di-
rectives to the police officers that essentially supersede police com-

" mission guidelines where Los Angeles Police Department officers
are instructed not to talk to the district attorney, so that they can
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be coached by the Los Angeles Police Department officer-involved
shooting team and not actually give their testimony until it's -all
figured out what it should be, ] sl

at’s certainly what the allegations have been among the civil’
rights community, and no one looks to that system to bring up jus-
tified results. :

Mr. ConyErs. Finally, what is your conception of the pattern-
and-practice authority and how it would operate in this instance,
in these police brutality cases?

Mr. HorrMAN. I think that the city of Philadelphia case is prob-
ably a good examlple of where it should have been applied. I think
in the city of Philadelphia case you had a situation where the Jus-
tice Department conducted an 8-month investigation of all the com-
plaints in Philadelphia and they identified a whole series of pat-
terns of abuse. They sought to bring an action where there could be

uitable relief to deal with those abuses, to remedy them in some
effective way. The courts found that the Justice Department didn't
have that authority because Congress hadn't given it to them.

I think that if Congress gave the Justice Department the author-
ity to bring those suits and to actually achieve remedies through
the courts that would deal with whatever the patterns were that
were found, that is what is needed.

Mr. EpwaArps. We could write a bill, which I think would come to
this committee as long as it is connected with civil rights, that
would be along the lines of the civil rights for institutionalized per-
sons. Mr. Kastenmeier was the author of that.

Mr. ConYERs. Exactly.

Mr. EpwARDS, And we could.

Mr. CoNYERS. A great idea.

Thank you so much.

Mr. EpwARDs. Mr. Washington. .

Mr. WasHINGTON. ] have a two-part unanimous consent request,
if I may address it to the Chair first.

The first is that the Chair be empowered to instruct the staff to
obtain a copy of the video tape from the Rodney King incident.
thl\gr. EpwARps. The Chair will be instructed to ask the staff to do

at.

Is there another tape, do you think? Is thére in the laws of the
city of Los Angeles a law requiring, when an arrest is made, that
there is a sound recording made? Is that correct?

Mr. Fyre. As a matter of practice, police department radio trans-
missions and computer transmissions are recorded on a tape that is
reused every 90 days or so. So all the radio transmissions and all
tlla)? computer transmissions related to this should be readily avail-
a el
. Mr. EpwaArps. I'm not referring to that. I'm referring to a prac-
tice in some police departments where somebody is picked up im-
‘mediately, the button is pushed, and a recording is made of the
event. Does that go on in Los Angeles?

Mr. Fyre. Not as far as I know, sir,

Mr. Epwarbs. It's a good idea, don't you think?

Mr. HorrMAN. Not as far as I know, either. It would be a good

ea,
Mr. EpwARrDS. Sorry, Mr. Washington.
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Mr. WasHINGTON. That’s OK. The chairman was referring to an
incident in Brownsville, again in Texas, where the police officers
were captured on their surveillance equipment beating a guy in the
police station, which resulted in a prosecution. It seems the only
_ time the Justice Department feels constrained to prosecute is when
" we have a video tape. I understand there are some problems.

The other unanimous consent request, the other part of it, is,
Would the Chair be amenable to at least considering broadening
the re&iuest? The Chair will remember the original request of addi-
tional information, I believe (i)ut by Chairman Conyers, on addition-
al data over the 6-year period was broadened to encompass, as I un-
derstand, for them to take a look at 1983 claims that may have
been brought by private litigants.

It occurred to me during the course of that discussion and discus-
sions that followed, Mr. Chairman—I don’t know what results we
would yield, but at least in my experience a significant portion of
the cases that fall below the line, so to speak, in terms of those
that end up getting prosecuted as a civil action, and the even
smaller number that end up prosecuted as a criminal action, fall
within the ambit of a general view of those, and the root basis, I
would say, for 96 percent of them would be cases in which there’s a
charge of assault on the police officer. Would gou agree with that?

hMr. HorrMmaN. I think a large number of them involve that
charge.

Mr. WasHINGTON. For this reason, Mr. Chairman, I bring a guX
in and you're the desk sergeant, and he’s battered and bruised.
He's %oing to start complaining. I'm going to have a defense avail-
able: I used such force as was necessary to resist him. Ergo, you
end up filing a charge against a person to prove the fact that you
didn’t actually beat him up; you were defending yourself against
his unlawful assault.

Mé question is—and the information is already available in
NCIC in some respects—if we could broaden the inquiry, with the
Eermission of the chairman, so that the information we receive

ack from the FBI will also include at least—not the specifics on
each case, but the general category. .

I think what you will find, when you look at that, is you will be
able to draw a chart with the largest body being cases in which—1I
mean, I'm not suggesting that all charges of aggravated assault or
assault on a police officer are illegitimate, but I'm suggesting that
you will find the base there, and most often you will find that the
charges that result in either civil charge or criminal charge against
the police officer being one in which the original charge was as-
sault, an allegation of assault by the citizen on that very same
police officer.

You'll also find, Mr. Chairman, the pattern if the officer has
been involved in misconduct in the past, he or she will have cases
in which they have prosecuted cases of assault on individuals
which demonstrates, I think, in some respects a propensity toward
violence when a face-to-face confrontation results. That is the
reason for my request, to just have them bring over the NCIC in-
formation. Once you see it, I think you're going to be satisfied that
further inquiry may be justified—the same 6-year period of the
cases in which—and they already have that as one of the statistical
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categories with the NCIC—where a charge of assault on police offi-
lcers or other strains of that would be filed under various State
aws.

Mr. Epwarps. With Mr. Conyers’ consent, we will do that.

Mr. ConyErs. I think it's a good idea. -

Mr. WasHINGTON. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Just one brief question on the huge verdicts: I don’t know what
it's like, but I remember when Monroe v. Pape was the law before
Monell v. New York came along, there was a problem with getting
what everyone considers—if a truckdriver runs over me out here
crossing the street, Acme Corp. for whom that person is working,
in the course and scope of employment, under theory of “let the
master answer,” or respondeat superior, is the means by which you
ﬁet from the employee to the employer. It seems like you ought to

ave better experience in California in the cases in which Professor
F{\fe has been involved, and Mr, Hoffman has mentioned some,
where the city actually responds.

The problem down in my area is that there is such a niggardly
interpretation of Monell and the difficulty in getting the city and
the police department held liable. The jury goes back and they
come back with $1 million verdict because they feel, based upon
the eﬁregious facts that they have heard, that that is what is justi-
fied. Nobody ever pays a dime of it. Nobody ever pays a dime of it.

My point was earlier, would you think about perhaps overcoming
the problems? You remember in Monroe v. Pape the Supreme
Court decided that, under 1983, the Congress would not include a
city within the definition of a person. I believe there were some
ways in which they kind of went around that in Monell. But, with
the current trend of the Court, we could be back to a situation
where only the police officer is liable, No matter what size of ver-
dict is returned, you end up suing the city; you sue the police offi-
cer; you sue the police chief; you sue the person who actually per-
petrated the egregious conduct. You end up with a judgment, usu-
ally a summary judgment for the city and the other officials,
unless you can show a cause or connection between them. You end
up with a judgment that means absolutely nothing. Then you don't
have a deterrent either on the individual officer or on those in
higher authority that we all agree are the people who really ought
to be sending the message down to those officers. Do you think
there is something we could do in that regard?

Mr. Fyre. I would say so. Again, I'm not an attorney. My obser-
vation of the interpretations of the liability of emiployers by judges
has sometimes been weird. I remember testifying in a case whete a
judge bifurcated the case. He, in essence, held one proceeding to de-
termine whether the police officer had violated the individual's
civil rights and, if so, whether the violation was a result of the
custom and practice of the ﬁolice department. The judge decided
that, while the officer may have acted wrongly, he was following
the policy of the department. So, therefore, it would be unfair to
come back with a {udgment against him, and since there was no
ju%ment against him, the city was off the hook as well.

e interpretation seems very weird. There should be some con-
sistency, to this layperson’s view.

50-872 - 92 - 5
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Mr. HorrMmAN. Clearly, the way that Monell has been interpret-
ed, particularly recently, makes it difficult for civil rights lawyers
to get liability against the city. I think the concern is that it's
ﬁomg to be increasingly restrictively interpreted. Unless you really

ave an egregious set of facts, it's going to be hard to get municipal
liability, and the problems that you have described are real.

May I make another suggestion or recommendation that just oc-
curred to me out of the previous discussion? It's not quite related
to this, but it relates to the 3,004 other cases. One of the things
that struck me in Mr. Dunne’s testimony about the backstop role
of the Justice Department is that it seems to me that if you are the
backstop, one of the things that you're dgoing to have to look at
prettﬁ carefully is whether there is an adequate discipline system,
whether there is adequate action by local prosecutors, so that you
know that things are working out all right.

I think it would be interesting to know what the Justice Depart-
ment found in those 8,004 cases and in the similar cases in this
period about the adequacy—

Mr. EpwaARrps. I think we definitely have to ask them that. We
can’t accept that as an answer unless we find out what percentage
of those cases were dropped by the Justice Department because
they were adequately taken care of by, local authorities.

r. HorFMAN. And it would be interesting to know what efforts
they make to determine whether there is adequate discipline. For
example, it would be very interesting and important, I think, for
the Federal Government, for the Justice Department to keep statis-
tics about the discipline of police officers on an overall basis to see
whether there are patterns there, because there are pgggerns there.
The patterns are that police officers don’t get serious’@@cipline for
these kinds of situations.

If you look at that on a national basis, regional basis, that will
assist the Justice Department in knowing when its backstop role is
the most needed, when discipline is not meted out. Since the Jus-
tice Department keeps statistics about crime and all kinds of other
things, this is a perfect thing for the Federal Government and the
Justice Department to do to make sure we know whether the local
sKstems need to be backed up by the Federal Government, as I
think they’ll find they will need to be backed up.

Mr. WasHINGTON. I don’t know if we will be able to derive all
this information from the information that the chairman has or-
dered be made available, but at least in Houston, the pattern went
from—it_basically is pervasive and it deals with any group that
may find themselves in disfavor with the police. It starts out with
blacks and it goes to Hispanics. In the sixties it went to young
whites with long hair, so-called hippies. Finally, it got to women,
and that's where it is now. There are a lot of women who are
afraid to ride around in cars. One woman was chased 30 miles
across Houston, ended up getting shot and killed, because she
thought she was running from perpetrators. These were off-duty
police officers who had gotten drunk, been out all night at a drink-
ing spree.

?know hard cases make bad law. They ended up, because the of-
ficers didn't like something about maybe some gestures or some-
thing like this—she didn’t know the guys were police officers. They
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chased her across town, run her across the freeway, and killed her
with a gun, off-duty police officers.

The point is, it can happen to anyone. Unless people really un-
derstand—I think if the citizens of this country realized that it's
not just those other people, it's not just the criminals; we really
need] to talk about them, too. Even the criminal is entitled to be
taken to jail, not beaten on the street like a dog. There’s not a
gerson in this room that, if they had seen someone with a stick out

eating a dog, like those men were beating Rodney King, if they
weren't police officers, who wouldn’t have said or done something
about it. There's not a person in this room that wouldn’t have.

But, we allow police officers to get away with that kind of con-
duct. If it hap%ens to Rodney King today, it will hap;:en to some
person out of their community tomorrow, and it doesn’t make any
difference what color you are, what socioeconomic group you come
from. It’s happened to the richest and the poorest people in Hous-
ton, and we don’t want to be the example. Believe me, it can
happen to anybody. We need to get that message across to all the
people in this country.

r. CoNYERS. Mr, Chairman, I'm reminded by the remarks of the
gentleman from Texas that one of our witnesses had a portion in
their prepared remarks about the video tape itself. Was that in At-
torney Hoffman’g——

Mr. EpwaArbps. It was about—-

Mr. Conyers. In Jim Fyfe's—yes, right, it was Professor Fyfe
that had that. '

I was struck by later information that revealed that, first of all,
there had been cars passing nearby on the highway that were slow-
ing down to witness this, They would actually stop and look at it,
and it didn’t interfere with the police misconduct at all. In addi-
tion, there were people some several hundred yards away who were
yelling, “Don't kill him,” who realized that those were policemen
administering this life-threatening beating. The whole notion of

remeditation or this being some rogue cop incident gets totally re-
uted because there were plenty of witnesses, even without the
video tape, many of whom would have probably never thought
about coming forward. That, of course, speaks to the arrogance and
viciousness and systemic misconduct that that act represented.

Mr. FyrE. I think on that point, Mr. Conyers, I'm not aware that
anyone other than the person who took this video tape has come
forward. -

Mr. ConyERs. Nor am L.

Mr. FyrE. I think that may give some indication as to the real
depth of this problem, because it takes an enormous amount of
guts to go into a police station and report that you've just seen an
officer beating someone up.

Mr, Epwarps. Mr. Kopetski.

Mr. Korerski. Thank you, Mr. Chairman,

I represent a police training facility for the State of Oregon, and
it is one that is used for the State, mainly local police officers as
well as correction facility personnel. It's a very fine institution.
What happened in Los Angeles was not learned or taught in any
police training facility.
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What frightens me about this is that it seems endemic into that
s}\;stem there, especially the high tech computer processing system
they have that goes to the automobiles and the comments made
after the brutal incident, brutal, despicable incident by the police
talking about it afterward and some of the references they made.
These kinds of incidents shouldn’t happen, you see, and this kind of
:ystem should never be developed in any police force in this coun-

ry.

It seems to me that one of the problems is we don’t have people
watching that are detached on an ongoing, regular basis. I know I
don’t represent part of the city of Portland, but I can tell you that
one of the biggest controversial issues was to have a citizens'
review board independent from the police commissioner. They
fought it. Gosh, they fought that, and it was just a huge storm.

It seems to me—and your comment that we're at the cross-
roads—either localities had better straighten up and have a system
where the politicians, elected politicians, can be answerable and
held accountable for this system directly—that's part of it—but
also that the localities have a citizens’ review board independently
appointed, or you're going to get the situations where the Federal

overnment, whether it's the FBI or somebody else, is stepping in
and running these police departments in the United States. It
seems to me that's the choice.

. Now maybe you folks—you see what's going on in all the local-
ities, What do you think is going to work best that's fair to the in.
dividual officer and fair to the citizen in this country?

Mr. FyrE, In my view, when I said I think this is a local problem,
I don't think the Justice Department should have to be a backstop.
This is an administrative matter. This is a matter for the citizens
to demand that their police chief be held accountable and that he
police in a democratic manner.

As a matter of fact, a police chief has day-to-day operational au-

thority over a police agency. When there are demands for a civilian
complaint review board, that is an indication that he is distrusted.
It's my view that the guy who is best suited and best situated to
review the conduct of offices is the person who sits in the police
chief’s chair. It's much more important that the process be open
and objective and that we be able to look at reports later than it is
who does it.
. There are police chiefs in the country who will conduct thorough
investigations of all complaints and then release the results of
their investigations publicly, detailing everything they've found,
detailing all their conclusions, and mviting the complainant or
members of the public to comment further, “This is what we have
found. Can you think of anything that we've missed? If so, please
come and tell us.”

When you have that kind of situation, which is the only appro-
priate kind of situation, there’s no need for a civilian complaint
review board.

Mr. ConvERrs. Would the gentleman yield briefly to me?

Mr. KoreTskl. Yes.

Mr. ConYERS. I don’t know if we haven’t moved into the world of
theoretical, political fovernment here, Professor Fyfe, because in
the real world—and I think of Chicago; I think of Los Angeles, by
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your own history; I think of Detroit—before the first black mayor
was elected we had a police situation there, a stress unit, the Big
Four. That was the law. As a matter of fact, the police chief ran
against the mayor.

Now what fyou’re doinF, it sounds like you're consignirég every lo-
cality to its fate: Some localities cannot get organized. Some local-
ities cannot overcome by themselves. That's the whole idea of a
Federal central government with these Federal powers, We've de-
bated this, of course, down through American history.

But, without there being a Federal Bureau of Investigation and a
U.S. Department of Justice, there are a lot of cities around Los An-
geles, and maybe Los Angeles itself, that will stew in their own
municipal Iiuices for many, many years, and we will all agree with
you in a class that a city that is tired of police brutality ought to
get together and do it. We're just coming to the point of allowing
everybody without regard to their race to vote in the United States
of America. That's a rather recent political phenomenon. We're
still working on it, as a matter of fact.

So, I'd like you to react to that.

Mr. Fyre. [ agree with you, sir. If we're asking for what the ideal
is, that's the ideal. That is the concept.

A citizens’ review board is really an unsatisfactory bandaid in a
lot of ways. In fact, people don’t sit on the kind of review board
that will look at complaints without being on the city payroll. To
the outsider, there are city employees who say that they're inde-
pendent of the %lice department but who are ac}iudicatin other
city employees. Much of the same criticism that I've heard about
the U.S. Department of Justice, which is not paid out of the same
treasury as an independent civilian complaint review board, can be
leveled at them.

Another problem is that they don’t have day-to-day operating au-
thority over the police department. In spirit, at least, the Los Ange-
les Board of Police Commissioners serves as a civilian complaint
review board. It reviews complaints lodged against police officers.

The summaries that that commission gets really are quite often
very misleading, and the information that is fed to them is fed to
them through the administration of the department, which is much
more interested in not embarrassing the department than in
having this bunch of civilians adjudicate those cases fairly.

Again, I agree with Mr. Conyers that we're far from the ideal,
lgixt the ideal is a police chief who does his job and who is accounta-

e.

Mr. HorrmaN. I think one of the reasons that I've been stressing
the Federal role is that these local solutions haven't worked; cer-
tainly in our community they haven’t worked. I think that Profes-
sor Fyfe is exactly right in his analysis of the board of police com-
missioners, which in theory should operate in this way and be re-
sponsive to the political forces.

I think that the Federal role, if there is a serious Federal role, 1
think it also assists the local solutions. I think there’s another
entity with its own investi%ative capacity, which is one of the prob-
lems that the police commission has. It doesn’t have any investiga-
tors; it doesn’t even have a lawyer. It doesn’t have anything, except
five people who have busy lives of their own to try to cope with a
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olice department that's massive. It's obviously an impossible task.

hey can’t really do a serious job of looking into these allegations.

The advantage that the Federal Government has, I think, is that
it has an independent investigative arm, or at least what should be
an independent investigative arm, that can actually do the work to
challenge the police about what tixey say about an incident, for ex-
ample. In the best of all worlds, the Federal role and the local role
would be mutually supportive. You would get reform without the
Federal Government actually having to exercise the ultimate
power that it has.

Mr. Koperskl. And neither of you, therefore, think that there’s
enough detachment, if it's done by—if you're looking at a local ju-
rigdiction, a city or county, that there can’t be enough detachment
from the State police?

Mr. Fyre. In my experience, in a lot of rural jurisdictions, for ex-
ample, the State police will take over investigations of police shoot-
ings and critical police incidents. But, by and large, they don’t do
the kind of administrative civil rights investigation that I think
we're interested in. The purpose of those investigations generally is
to see whether any criminal liability exists on the part of the police
officers involved.

My sense is that the State trooper in a rural State who gets
called out to investigate his friend, Joe the local cop, the only other
cop around for 80 miles, is very reluctant to do an investigation
that is going to wind up in an indictment of Joe the local cop.

Mr, Koperski. Well, I guess, Mr. Chairman, I need to think more
about this whole issue area. It just seems that we shouldn’t be re-
sponsive, reactive; that commissions set up model laws all the time,
model practices for each State and locality to try to adopt. It seems
that there ought, first, to be some sort of model structure of the
police system for communities, a model set of review standards,
whether it's some kind of an independent agency, before we have a
tzaquy and then, rightfully so, the Federal Government should
step in.

’IPhank you.

Mr. Fyre. If I may—that’s the limits of the liability, I believe. I
have been through many cases where, for example, I asked the at-
torneys with whom I've worked to receive under discovery the last
b years of citizens’ complaints against officers of this department
and have gone through them to see whether there’s a custom and
practice of whitewashing things. The same thing is true with shoot-
ing investigations, but those are after-the-fact resolutions. Hopeful-
1{, that kind of analysis, where it’s effective, deters those kinds of
) (;\;/)Ipy investigations in the future, but it comes after the fact.

r. EowaArDs, Mr. Washington.

Mr. WASHINGTON. It just occurred to me, Mr. Chairman, years
ago I was active in the American Bar Association. There's a section
on individual rights and responsibilities. There were some white
papers that theiy fput out suggestin% different models. I don’t know
if they ever got formally adopted because, frankly, I stopped get-
ting a;tively involved in ABA stuff, but I believe I have them
around.

There were some model programs put forward, sort of a combina-
tion of what the three gentlemen are talking about, that put for-
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ward some ideas that would be useful in attempting to adopt some
uniform standards on investigation of police conduct and also
standards by which we govern police.

The problem is we have a very amorphous kind of standard that
may be totally fine where you have a good police officer, a good
chief, or something like that—and most of the officers are good—
but that it varies from locale to locale. When you have a small
area where this guy that he is going to investigate is going to be
the same guy who has to back him up some other time, you can't
very much blame him.

As I recall, the model fit different situations, I'll see if I can find
it. If I do, I'll send a copy to both of you.

Mr, FyrE. Thank you, sir.

Mr. Epwarps. I think that we should let these splendid wit-
nesses—and you really have been terribly, wonderfully helpful. As
a matter of fact, you gave us ideas for three statutes which I think
would be very useful, in the first place, to amend 241 and 242 of
title 18 so that it would be usable. They’re very vague now.

No. 2, have a statute that would come to this committee for re-
porting. I have in mind the Department of Justice keeps these sta-
tistics anyway, and requiring the Department of Justice to add to
the uniform crime report all of the disciplining, serious disciplining
of police officers, or at least we'd define it.

Lastly—and this would come through this subcommittee also—a
statute that perhaps would amend another statute that we already
dealt with having to do with pattern or practice. So, those are
three very, very useful, concrete things that the Federal Govern-
ment could do right now. The Federal Government jurisdiction is a
little muddy, and I think that's the reason that the Justice Depart-
mg;;pt and the FBI feel that they can escape from too much respon-
sibility.

When Bradford Reynolds had Mr, Dunne’s job, he assured us. .
that it was a top priority of the Department of Justice to enforce
the law with regard to civil rights. Very clearly, you can't keep
your staff at a 1980 level for 10 years and be too serious about
these cases.

Unless there are questions from my colleagues or the minority
counsel, I want to thank you very much. You're a remarkably valu-
able resource, both of you. The subcommittee and the full commit-
tee appreciate your assistance,

" Mr. Fyre. Thank you.

Mr. HorrMAN, Thank you,

Mr. Epwarbs. The subcommittee is adjourned.

[Whereupon, at 5:30 p.m., the subcommittee adjourned, to
reconvene subject to the call of the Chair.] . .
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POLICE BRUTALITY

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 17, 1991

HouskE oF REPRESENTATIVES,
SuscoMMITTEE ON CiviL AND CONSTITUTIONAL RiGHTS,
COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY,
Washington, DC.

The subcommittee met, pursuant to notice, at 10:08 a.m., in room
2287, Rayburn House Office Building, Hon. Don Edwards (chair-
man of the subcommittee) presiding.

Present: Representatives Don Edwards, John Conyers, Jr., Crai
é‘.)b\lVashington, Michael J. Kopetski, Henry J. Hyde, and Howar

e

Also present: James X. Dempsey, assistant counsel; and Kathryn
A. Hazeem, minority counsel.

Mr. EpwaRps. The subcommittee will come to order.

The gentleman from Illinois.

Mr. Hype. Mr. Chairman, I ask unanimous consent for the sub-
committee to permit coverage of these hearings in full or in part by
television broadcast, still photography, or radio broadcast in ac-
cordance with committee rule 5,

Mr. Epwarps. Without objection, it is so ordered.

This morning the subcommittee continues its series of hearings
on the question of police misconduct and the Federal response. Our
focus here is twofold: To gain some understanding of the scope of
the problem; and, second, to identify steps that can be taken at the
}locat and Federal level to prevent and respond to police miscon-

uct.

Many police officers and many police chiefs are doing a ver
good job trying to cope, both personally and institutionally, wit
the stress and the danger of law enforcement work. Several of our
witnesses today will testify to some of the measures that have
worked at the local level. But what can be done with a department
tEat 13? out of step with sound police practices and refuses to
change

It may come as a surprise to many that the Federal Government
presently has no authority to correct institutional patterns of
police brutality. The Justice Department can sue a city or a county
over its voting practices or its educational practices. It can sue

ublic and private employers over patterns of employment discrim-
nation, The Justice Department can even sue a jail or a prison
that tolerates guards beating inmates. But it cannot sue a police
department that tolerates officers beating citizens on the street,
urthermore, in a sort of catch-22 situation, the courts have held
that private citizens cannot sue for relief from a pattern of abuse
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either, even if they have been the victims of abusive practices. Poli-
_ cies involving chokeholds, use of deadly force against fleeing sus-
cts, random searches, and other policies and practices are largely
insulated from view. We want to focus on these issues today.
We have a very qualified group of witnesses, and we look for-
ward to their testimony.
I recognize the gentleman from Illinois, Mr. Hyde.
Mr. Hype. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman. I, too, want to
welcome each of the witnesses today as we continue our investiga-
tion into the use of unnecessary and excessive force by law enforce-
ment authorities. The video of the Rodney King beating by officers
of the Los Angeles Police Department focused the attention of the
Nation on this most troubling issue: The abuse of authority by
those entrusted to keep the peace.
There is another video that will be brought to the attention of
the subcommittee today, and I hope it will ﬁve it due consideration
in our examination of this issue. Among other scenes it graphically
shows the use of an otherwise illegal weapon, a martial arts device
known as a nunchuck, to fracture the arm of a nonresistant peace-
ful protester.
hile I know that many of my colleagues do not share the sin-
cerely held beliefs or approve of the methods of certain prolife pro-
testers, we can surely agree, as we have in the King case, that it is
not the job of the police to execute summary justice, intentionally
inﬂicting unnecessary pain or bieaking bones to teach someone a
esson,
I am not questioning the right of the police to cart away people,
regardless of their beliefs, who are blocking sidewalks or otherwise
disturbing the peace. I take issue with the bone-breaking and inflic-
tion of needless pain, the deliberate use of excessive force to accom-
plish otherwise legitimate law enforcement goals.
The issue here is not the political views of prolife protesters any
more than it is the guilt or innocence of Rodney King. The issue
here is the improper, and in both cases I might add sickening, use
of excessive and unnecessary force by the Los Angeles Police De-
partment to respond to these individuals. )
*  As our witnesses will testify today, however, the problem is not
just with the police officer in the street. Policies with regard to the
apprehension of suspects and removal of nonviolent protesters are
decided before the officer ever leaves the police station. There
needs to be effective communication between the police depart-
ments and the communities they serve. ) .

Adequate training on use of force, perhaps accreditation of police
departments—these are the types of positive steps that can be
taken to reduce these ypes of incidents that we will explore in
greater detail this morning. .

I look forward to hearing the testimony of each of the witnesses.
And again, thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Epwarps. Thank you, Mr. Hyde. .

The gentleman from Oregon, Mr, Kopetski. )

Mr. Korerski. Thank you, Mr. Chair. I just had the opportunity
to visit off the record with some of the law enforcement officials in
my district back in Oregon, and I do have a g:ohce training facility
in my district and I can tell you that the officers there, they are
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mad about the Los Angeles situation and they are fearful that all
police officers in this country will be branded with the same stroke,
and fear that people will think in this country that all police offi-
cers are irresponsible and conduct illegal acts. We know that that
is not the case.

And I am in search of sanctions, of Federal sanctions against
such officers and systems, police systems as the one in Los Angeles.
I had the opportunity, Mr. Chair, to visit the National Academy
training facility in Quantico, VA, 1 week ago where local law en-
forcement officials are provided quality training, enhanced training
by the Federal Government at that facility there. It is an honor to
be in that program and to graduate frorn that program, and, Mr.
Chairmar, I think one of the sanctions that we could explore is
that until the system in Los Angeles is changed that police officers
from Los Angeles should not be allowed to participate in that
highly regarded National Academy program.

r. Eowarps. Thank you, Mr. Kopetski.

The gentleman from Texas, Mr. Washington.

Mr. WasHiNaTON. Thank you, Mr, Chairman.

I have been thinking a lot about this matter since we last met
and I wanted to convey to the members of the subcommittee the
thoughts that I have. I presently have a bill being drafted. I realize
that the passage of criminal statutes is not a panacea to all of the
problems that we have in this country.

I apologize for being a little bit late getting here. I did hear the
remarks of my friend, Mr. Kopetski.

I believe that the Congress should act and act forthrightly on
this matter because it does great violence to the reputation of good
police officers who feel constrained to, perhaps, pause or hesitate
one moment or 1 second too long in the performance of their duty
and start second-guessing themselves. We need to remove the bad
apf)les from the barrel.

am having a bill drafted, which I would invite the members of
this subcommittee and other Members of Con%:ess to cosi%n before
its introduction, which would severely raise the f)enalty or viola-
tion of civil rights in the course and scope of employment. It would
provide for the death penalty in the event that the citizen who is
subjected to the misconduct dies—a death for a death. It would pro-
vide up to life imprisonment, to be determined by the Federal dis-
trict judge, where a jury has found beyond a reasonable doubt that
the defendant in that action, who would be a police officer, while in
the course and scope of employment had committed an act of police
brutality, provide a range of punishment of not less than 10 years,
with a maximum of life imprisonment, depending on the severity
of the injuries received by the individual.

It would prohibit the Franting of probation in those cases, so that
all such individuals will go to the penitentiary where they belong,
and it would prohibit them being segregated from the general pop-
ulation once they get to prison.

Another idea that I am playing with is that we would withhold
any LEAA funds or other Federal funds that go to States and local-
ities until and unless those States had passed legislation which
would be similar and which the Congress would define as what
would be the minimum requisites it would be required to meet. Not
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specifically as to the range of punishment, but specifically prohibit-
ing probation.

I believe that if a police officer knows without question that if he
is found guilty of violating a citizen’s rights that a jury of the com-
munity will have an opportunity to decide upon whether they are
guilty of the offense; and more importantly, if they are found
guilty, that under no circumstances would they be provided proba- -
tion. That they will get a chance to visit prison with people that
they had previously incarcerated. I think that is the best deterrent
of all for them engaging in that conduct. Because too many of them
that are found guilty end up getting probation.

I am reticent to do this. I firmly don’t believe in the death penal-
ty as a punishment for crime. If we are going to have a death pen-
alty where a citizen kills a police officer, then there is no reason to
justify not having a death penalty where a police officer kills a citi-
zen. If we are going to prohibit the granting of probation for drug
offenders who violate our law, we ought to do the same for police
officers who violate our law.

I will have copies, drafts of the bill available, I am told by legis-
lative counsel, by the middle of next week. I will circulate it to
members of this committee first and invite them to join with me in
cosponsoring this legislation so we can make a strong affirmative
statement to our good police officers that we back up the work that
they are doing. We want to cull out and remove from our police
departments those who would engage in this kind of conduct. And 1
would hope that as many of you as could see fit would join me in
cosponsoring this legislation.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Epwarps. Thank you, Mr. Washington.

Our first witness today is someone who has been of great value
in his advice to the committee and his counsel for many years is
deeply appreciated. This is Wade Henderson, who is director of the
Washington Bureau of the NAACP,

We welcome you, Mr. Henderson. Please raise your right hand.

[Witness sworn.]

Mr. EpwaRrps. You may proceed.

STATEMENT OF WADE HENDERSON, DIRECTOR, NATIONAL ASSO-
CIATION FOR THE ADVANCEMENT OF COLORED PEOPLE,
WASHINGTON BUREAU

Mr. HEnpERsSON. Thank you, Mr. Chairman, members of the sub-
committee. I appreciate the opportunity to present the views of the
National Association for the Advancement of Colored People, the
NAACP, on the complex problem of police brutality. I am Wade
Henderson, the national legislative director of the NAACP.

The brutal beatini of Rodney King by officers of the Los Angeles
Police Department has brought much needed public focus to_the
problem of police brutality nationwide. The NAACP, as you know,
nas had a longstanding interest in the groblem of police violence.
For too long African-Americans and other racial minorities have
been among the special targets of police abuse. Rather than being
the beneficiaries of equal protection of the law, too often innocent
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people, including many black youngsters, find themselves the vic-
tims of the abuse of authority.

Now, I would like to echo the comments of both Mr. Kopetski
and Mr. Washington. The testimony that we will present this
morning does not represent nor should it be construed as a general
indictment of our law enforcement or police officers specifically.
We do believe, however, that there are particular problems which
our statement today will help to illuminate, and we believe in that
regard that Federal action is needed.

ow, some police officers, for example, make plain their fear and
contempt of black people while on patrol in black communities or
when they observe African-Americans in predominately white
areas of our cities and towns. This is usually done through simple
harassment or verbal abuse directed at an individual because of
the color of his skin, although the real reason may be masked by
pretext. The NAACP .case of Murphy v. City of Reynoldsburg illus-
trates this point.

Murphy is a civil case ahout racially motivated police misconduct
in Reynoldsburg, OH. A special unit within the Reynoldsburg
Police Department called itself the SNAT squad, and took it upon
itself to harass blacks found passing through the town. It was later
'cll‘iscovered that SNAT is an acronym for Special Nigger Arrest

eam.

Blacks were followed for no reason until some minor infraction
was found. They were then stopped, searched, and subjected to
thorough computer checks for any outstanding traffic tickets, or
other matters, from any jurisdiction covered by the computer. On
some occasions, it appears that drugs were actually planted on the
suspects during these manufactured searches. And presently, the
NAACP is assisting in litigation on behalf of an individual on
whom drugs were planted.

Another common complaint we hear is that white policemen, in
particular, either because of racial fears or animosities or other
factors difficult to exblain, frequently overreact in a given circum-
stance. They use excessive force in situations which require deliber-
ate, careful, and evenhanded policing. The result is often severe
injury or death for the victims of this abuse.

The local NAACP branch in most communities is often called
upon to investigate complaints by African-Americans of this exces-
sive violence by police officers. In the course of our work, we have
gathered disturbing evidence of patently illegal law enforcement
practices, which, in the African-American community, have become
an intrinsic part of our daily lives. The elimination of illegal police
killings, for example, remains a top priority for the NAACP.

Now, in response to the subcommittee's investigation into the
problem of police brutality, the NAACP Washington Bureau in
conjunction with other departments within our national office has
initiated an informal national survey of our branches in an effort
to document the broad scope and depth of the problem. Our initial
investi%ation has been limited to incidents no older than the last 5
years. The survey itself will continue for the next several months,
and additional information will be made available to the subcom-
mittee in the fall of 1991,
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- Our testimony today will offer examples of police violence which
rvades the African-American community. We will make two
asic points:

First, two of the reports we refer demonstrate that successful
outcomes can be achieved when communities come together to re-
spond to the problem of police violence in a positive manner. The
cases of both Prince Georges County, MD, and Tampa, FL, illus-
trate this point. However, other examples of chronic police violence
that we have received reveal an all too familiar pattern of coverup
and denial. These instances are by far the more numerous exam-
‘ples of the police abuse cases that the NAACP receives.

The second point of our testimony therefore is that when affected
communities lack the political will necessary to achieve meaningful
reform a strong Federal hand is needed to ensure the equal protec-
tion of the law. The NAACP believes fervently that when public
servants who are hired to protect people instead become their op-
pressors it is time for the country as a whole to demand corrective
action.

We will also offer in this testimony recommendations for specific
iegislative initiatives that we think will help to address the prob-
em. '

I would like to talk about three cases and to try to outline—
rather than read the testimony itself—what we believe to be par-
ticular problems. -

The first is in the incident in the State of Maryland involving
the death of Gregory Habib. It has been almost 2 years since Greg-
ory Habib died during a struggle with the Prince Georges County

olice. The scuffle between four white police officers and Habib in

angley Park, MD, touched off a bitter controversy that exposed
long-term, deep-rooted tensions between the police department and
the county’s growing black community.

Habib and his brother Martin, who suffered a broken jaw, were
stopped for a traffic violation at about 8 p.m. on May 20, 1989.
Police said the Habib brothers, who were unarmed at the time, ap-
proached the arresting officer in a menacing fashion and that he
was forced to defend himself. Within seconds, a fight ensued and
the arresting officer had radioed for help. A few minutes later, the
incident, which played out before more than a dozen witnesses
whose accounts varied, was over and Gregory Habib was dead.

Now, pockets of Prince Georges County exploded with reports of
police brutality, and when the Maryland medical examiner deter-
-mined that Gregory Habib, who weighed only 115 pounds, had died
from what was described as “blunt force trauma’ suffered during
the fight with police, it was literally the equivalent of pouring gas-
oline on a fire.

Now, a county grand jury returned misdemeanor indictments
against the arresting officer for his actions against Martin Habib,
but found no wrong-doing at all in the death of Gregory Habib. In
response to that finding, the county NAACP conducted its own
fairly extensive survey of complaints of police brutality. The
NAACP found that the number of ?olice brutality complaints in
Maryland that are deemed worthy of investigation by the FBI had
increased by 28 percent in 1988 over the previous year, and thus
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fvge believe it indicated a very serious problem with excessive police
orce.

In July 1989, County Executive Parris Glendening announced a
5-point plan he said was designed to prevent police brutality. One
part of the plan created a “blue ribbon” commission on police and
community relations to investigate police brutality complaints
within the county. It was this kind of leadership that, we believe,
helps to exemplify how some local communities might address simi-
lar problems.

The commission found that the most frequent complaint filed by
Prince Georges County residents is the one that police use exces-
sive force. In addition, the report found that intake systems for re-
ceipt of complaints from the victims of police abuse were actuall
structured in a way that literally discouraged the public confi-
dence, discouraged people from actually coming forward, For exam-
gle, all police departments in the State of Maryland are required

statute to have complaints of excessive force signed by the com-
plainant and notarized. But in Prince Georges County none of the
police departments had notaries public on duty, and so it literally
required that a victim of police abuse file a complaint, take a state-
ment, leave the police department, and return to file the complaint
a second time. In many instances the entire process was too bur-
densome, too intimidating, and we found, and particularly among
NAACP members, that the use of that complaint system was virtu-
ally nonexistent.

he commission of Prince Georges County, however, did issue
fairly extensive recommendations which the county is in the proc-
ess of implementing. I think it is too early to make a final call
about how successful they have been in addressing the problem,
but I do think it important to note that Alex Williams, who is the
first elected African-American State attorney in Prince Georges
County, did indicate that if there was one thing positive about the
Habib incident it was that indeed it bring the issue to the public’s
.atttention, and there does now seem to be some attempt to address
it.

The second incident that we have identified in the testimony in-
volves Tampa, FL. I won't go through the incident there, but I will
say that in the course of a 5-month period during 1987 five African-
American males were killed by police officers in encounters similar
to the ones we have described with Gregory Habib. Because of
those incidents, and because in one instance it followed the arrest
of celebrated New York Mets pitcher, Dwight Gooden, who was, in
fact, also a victim of-police abuse in Tampa, FL, the community
was totally outraged. And again, we saw the same kind of response
from Tampa that we had seen in Prince Georges County.

But I think it important to note that in both of those instances,
and we certain}iy commend the positive response by county offi-
cials, they would not have occurred but for a particular incident of
police abuse. That served as the catalyst. There ultimately became
a crisis of confidence in the community such that it would have
been impossible to govern effectively without some kind of orga-
nized response. Now, regrettably, in too many communities even
where incidents like this occur we don’t see the leadership.



140

The second point that I would make and that the Tampa incident
helps to illustrate, I was reminded by a statement in the Kerner
Commission report, which was cited by a local newspaper in
Tampa when the original incidence first emerged. It noted that
when the Kerner Commission released its final report in 1967 on
the urban rebellions that had racked America’s cities during that
decade it said some very profound things, but one of the most sig-
nificant points it made was that many of the riots of the 1960’s,
and of the 1970’s and 1990’s as well as we are now beginning to see,
were often sparked by incidents of police abuse. That what you are
seeing is pent-up frustration in the community, often involving in-
sensitive law enforcement activity, police abuse of a significant
degree. In some instances broader social problems, obviously, are
also deeply involved. But one incident of police violence in many of
these cities served as the catalyst to bring these issues to a head.

Unfortunately, there are too many other examples, however,
where local communities do not respond in the same positive
manner, and our statement today cites three examples, only two of
which I will allude to.

One involves the first African-American mayor of- Bolton. NC,
who was killed last year in an incident of police violence in his
home community. T}}\'at incident is currently being investigated
now, and we hope, indeed, that this subcommittee through its ef-
forts and through the renewed investigation of Attorney General
Thornburgh will begin to generate additional insight into what
happened. What we think is especially tragic is that we believe the
investigation which was conducted at the local level amounted to a
virtual whitewash, and that the failure to pursue this matter vigor-
ously continues to be a source of great difficulty.

Other examples are also cited in the testimony which help to il-
lustrate problems that we believe are especially difficult, and one
in particular emphasizes a case that I think, Mr. Washington, you
are familiar with involving a murder in Houston which is cited in
fairly great and, unfortunatelf', gruesome detail, where a young
man of 24 years old was actually shot some eight or nine times by
a local police officer in what amounted to a gross overreaction to
concern about the police officer’s safety. The facts, we believe, help
to illustrate that. .

1 would like to summarize, in conclusion, and say the following:
That while indeed we have been able, we think, through our own
survey to demonstrate the breadth of the problem that goes well
beyond the Rodney King incident, goes well beyond the confines of
Los Angeles, and affects literally every community in America, the
hearings that this subcommittee has undertaken will, indeed, help
to shed light, and we hope will help to generate a Federal response.

We also believe that as you look closely to the statutory author-
ity which presently exists t%r the Federal Government to pursue ef-
fective solutions in this area you will discover that there indeed
are, unfortunately, limitations that we think are impediments in
effective policing of these problems.

We noted in our testimony that Federal authority is derived
from title 18, sections 241 and 242, of the Federal statutes, which
do provide a statutory basis for Federal officials to pursue criminal
violations of civil rigyxts akin to what we have established here. It
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is generally conceded, notwithstanding the fact that the Federal
authorities, including the Attorney General, could do a great deal
more than they have done. Notwithstanding that, the statutes are
considered to be vague, they are considered to be poorly drafted,
and in many instances they indeed are an impediment to effective
use and to effective solutions.

Second, there is no statutory authority to pursue pattern and
practice under Federal law in a meaningful way, and we believe
that kind of statutory authority is clearly needed. In many in-
stances when you go into a community similar to the ones that we
have cited in our testimony we don’t see merely one police abuse
incident. What we see are a pattern, a history of police abuse inci-
dents. And, in fact, in many instances these incidents actually in--
crease over time because many of the perpetrators of the violence
feel that they indeed have imPunity to conduct these actions.

The Tampa incident that I alluded to earlier contains a state-
ment by a black former policeman in Tampa who indicated the
kind of insensitivity that he confronted, racial epithets and taunt-
ing, that was frequently made between police officers and the per-
sons they were intended to police, all done in the face of black
police officers who stand there and who, even if they raise com-
ment, are frequently challenged and overruled. And thet kind of
impunity, that kindy of abuse of power is in many instances in-
grained over a long period of time and will only be effectively ad-
dressed if the Attorney General is given pattern and practice au-
thority to address these incidents.

Now, there are five other recommendations that we make, and I
will simply summarize them briefly, because one of them tracks a
comment that, again, Mr. Washington made earlier.

First, the NAACP believes in addition to providing the kind of
statutory authority we talked about that we should begin, and Con-
fress should begin, to make disbursements of Federal funds to local
aw enforcement agencies contingent upon aggressive departmental
policies grohibiting excessive force by local police officers.

Second, we believe that the local officers of the U.S. attorney
should be given greater authority to initiate prosecutions of police
misconduct, and currently there are limitations in that regard.

Third, we believe that a private right of action under 42 U.S.C.
1983 should be expanded to provide private rights for parties to ad-
dress these issues when the gederal Government fails to act.

And last, we believe that the Federal Government does have
both a responsibility, and indeed the wherewithal, to provide
modest funding for supplemental training and technical assistance_
to cl)lice departments that seek help in trying to address these
problems.

It should be noted that in the two incidents, or rather the two
cities that I mentioned earlier that had actually taken affirmative
initiatives, both Prince Georges County and Tampa, FL, they called
in outside consultants. In this instance, the Police Foundation
based here in Washington came in to advise them on how they
could structure their programs more effectively, and those recom-
mendations seem to be bearing fruit. We hope that other depart-
ments will be encouraged to move in this direction. But notwith-
standing that, we believe the Federal Government must move to
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act quickly and decisively, and the hearings you have begun today
will help to reinforce that point.
Thank you for this opportunity to present the views of the

NAACP.
Mr. EpwARrbs. Thank you very much, Mr. Henderson.

[The prepared statement of Mr. Henderson follows:]

PREPARED STATEMENT OF WADE HENDERSON, DIRECTOR, NATIONAL ASSOCIATION FOR
THE ADV*NCEMENT OF COLORED PEOPLE, WASHINGTON BUREAU

Mr. Chairman a.a Members of the Subcosmittee:

I appreciate the opportunity to present the views of tha
National Association for the Advancement of Colored People
(NAACP) on the complex problem of police brutality. I am Wade
Hendarson, Director ,of the Washington Bureau or the NAACP,

The National Association for the Advancement of Colored
People is the oldest and largest civil rights organization in the
nation, The NAACP has over 500,000 memhers with over 2100
branches in the 80 states, the District of Ccolunbla and abreod.
The NAACP is committed to the enmpowarment and protection of
African Americans under the Constitution through principles of

equal justice under lav for all persons in the Unjted States.

© Iptxoduction

The brutal beating of Rodney King by offloors of tha Los
Angeles Police Department has brought much needed public focus to
the problem of police brutality nationwide. The NAACP has a
longstanding interest in the problem of police violence -- tho
usa of axcessive and often deadly force, by police officers
"under color of law." For too long, African Americans and other
racial minorities have been among the special targets of police
sbuse. Rathar than being tha beneficiaries of the equal
protection of the law, too often innocent black people. -~
including many of our youngeaters -- find themselves the victims
of the abuse or authority and law.

Some police officers, for exampla, make plain their fear or
contempt of black people while on patroel in black communities or
when they observe African Americans in the predominantly "white
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areas® of our cities and towns. This is usually done through
sinple harassment or verbal abuse directed at an jinaividual
because of the color of his skin, although the real reason may be
masked by a pretext.

The NAACP oase of Myxphy w. City of Reynoldsburg,' is Qh
excellent example of this problem. Murphy is a civil case about
racially motivated police misconduct in Reynoldsburg, Ohio. A
special unit within the Reynoldsburg Police Department called
itsalf the "S.N.A.T" squad, and teok it upon itsmelf to harass
blacks found passing through town. It was lator discoverad that
S.N.A.T. is an acronym for "special Nigger Arrest Team.®

Blacks were followed for no reason until some minor
infraction was found. They wera then stopped, searched and
aubjeétad to thorough computer checks for any outstanding traffic
tickets, or other matters, from any jurisdiction covered by the
computer. On some occasions, it appears that drugs were planted
on the suspects during these manufactured searches. The NAACP is
assisting in litigating the case on behalf of an individual on
whon drugs were planted.

Another commnon complaint from many black people is that
white policemen, in partioular «~- whother bacause of racial
fears, animosities, or other faotors -- frequently overreact in a

given circumstance, They use excesaive force in situations which

‘Common Pleas Court of Frankiin county, OH: civil Action No.
89~CV~12~9856.
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require deliborate, careful and even-handed policing. The result
is often sevexe injury or death for the victim of this abuse.

' The local NAACP branch is often called upon to investigate
complaints by African Americans of excessive violence by police
officers. In the course of our work, we have gathared disturbing
evidence of patently illegal law entorocement practices, which in
the African American community, have become an intrinsic part of

our dajly lives. The elimination of illegal police killings
against minority citizens remains, in particular, a priority of
the NAACP.

In recent ;ears, the NAACP hase been especially active in
confronting police violence in local communities across the
nation. In 1983, for example, under a grant from the Department
of Justice, the NAACP. {gsued a public service guidebook on
combating police brutality entitled, Palice-Citizen Violence: an
9raanizing guide for Comnunity Leaderal. The purpose of the
guide i8 to assist in the education of local communities on steps
they can takxe to confront the problem of police violence. 1In -
addition, the NAACP continues to dooument instances of police
abuse pationwide.

In response to this Subcommittea's investigation into the
problem of police brutality, the NAACP washington Buresu, in
conjunction with the national Legal Department, the
Communications Department, and the Department of Branches and

*The Guide was prepared under a grant from the Office of
Community Anti-Crime, Law Enforcement Assistance Administration,
U.8. Department of Justice, Grant Number 80-TA~AX~0004.

4
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Field Services, haa_initiated an informal, national survey of
NAACP branches in an effort to document the broad scope of the
problem. The initial investigation has been limited to incidents
no older than the last five years. The survey itself, will
continue for the next several months, and adaitional information
vill be made available to the Subcommittee in the rall 1993,

Our testimony today will offer examples of the police
violence which pervades the African Anerican community. we will
make two basia points., Pirst, two of the reports we have
received demenstrate that successful outcomes can be achieved
when comnunities come togethar to respond to the problen of
police violence in a positive manner. 8uch outcomes have usually
resulted from a single police abuse incident (following other
smu;r incidents) whioh triggers a profound 'crisis of
confidence" within an affected community.

Regrettably, other examples of chronic police violaence we
have received raveal an all too familiar pattern of cover-up and
derial. These instances are by rar the more numerous exawples of
polica abuge that we see within the NAACP.

The second point of our testimony is that when affectsd
ccmmunities lack the political will necegsary to achieve
meaningful reform, a strong federa. hand is needed to ensure
equal protaction of tha law. The NAACP believes that when public
servants who are hired to protaect people instead become their
oppressors, it is time for the country as a whole to demand

corrective action. In that rogard, the Rodnaey King inclident is
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one small part of a larger problem which cries out tur enhanced
tederal remedies.

In addition, we will offer recommendations for specitic
legislative initiativas which may help to address the problenm of

police violence.

paryland: ZIhe Reath of Gregory Habih
It has been almost two years since Gragory Haoib died during

a struggle with the Prince Georges County police. 7The scuffle
between four white police officers and Habib in Langlay Park
touched off a bitter contfovctsy that exposed long-term and deep~
rooted tensions between the police department and tho county's
growing black community.

Habib and his brother, Martin, wno sutfered a broken jaw,
were stopped for a traffic violation about 3 p.m. on May 20,

1989. Police said that the Habib brothers, who were unarmed,
approached the arresting ofticer, Cpl. Steven Kerpelman, in a
"menacing fashion," and that he was forced to defend himself.

Within seconds, a fight was on and Kerpelman was radiolng
for help, A few minutes later, the indidont. which played out
before mere than a dogen withesses whose accounts varied, was
SvVer and Gregory Habib was dead.

Pockets Of Prince Georges County exploded with reported
incidents of police brutaljity after the Maryland medical examiner
determined that Habib, a slight man who weighed 115 llus., died of

"vblunt force trauma" suffersd during a fight with the police.
The finding of "blunt force trauma" ==~ words that suggested in
6
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nany people's minds a beating death -~ was 1ike gasoline to a
fire. ) ‘

A county grand jury returned misdemeanor indictmenta against
Kerpelman for his actions in arresting Martin Habib, but found ro
wrongdoing in the death of Gregory Habib. The situation grew
nore tense when State's Attorney Alex Williams, tha county's
first black prosecutor, rejected findings of the county grand
jury. He contended that the process had been tainted by possible
perjury and obstruction of justice by members of the
predeminantly white police department.

In response to the death of Gregory Habib, the Prince
Georges County Branch of the NAACP, conducted an extensive survey
of complaints of police brutality. The NAACP founa that the
nunmber of police Siutality complaints in Maryland deemed worthy
of investigation by the FBI increased by 28 percent in 1988 over
the previous year indicating "serious problems" with excessive
force’, The Maryland complaints investigated by the FBI "for
prosecutive merit" increased from 16 in 1986 to 18 in 1987 to 2%
in 1988 according to the NAACP report. The NAACP report used
figures provided by the Department of Justice's Civil Rights
Division.

In July 1989 County Executive Parris Glendening announced a
five-point plan he said was designed to prevent police brutality.

One part of the plan created a "blue ribbon" commission on police

Jupolice Brutality Complaints Rige 28% in Maryland", The
, August 31, 1989.
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and community relations to investigate polile brutality
complaints in the county.

During the course of its review of the Prince Georges County
Police Department, the commission conducted a complate audit of
internal affairs recoras for the years 1993-1988. Tha commission
found that the most frequent conplaint filed by Prince Georgas
County residents is that of the use of excessive foroe'. 1In
addition, it should be noted that the commission expressed
concern that levels of improper police procedure were refleoted
by elaments other than official complainta. Many individuals who
foel they are victinized by poor police procedure do not file
oomplainta’.

In addition, tha raeport found that the in-take systen for
;tcalpe of complaints of excessive force "discourages public
confidence.” For example, all police departments in the ;tato of
Maryland, by statute, are reguired to have conplaints of
excessive force signed by the complainant and notarized. The
PGCPD, however, does not offer no-cost notary service at the
police district. The result is that the public becomes convinced
that the process is not important to the department.

The commission issued a battery of recommendations that
prompted a major reorganization of the police department.

Supervisors were assigned around the clock at the busjest

‘Blue Ribbon Commission on Public Safety and Community
Relations: A Report to the County Executive, Prince Georges
County, Maryland, February 1990, p.61.

S1bid, p.62.



149

stations; hours of training, including racial and ethnic
sensitivity courses, were added for officers.

Two black officers were promoted for the first time to the
rank of major, and an unprecedented number of black officers were
elavated to the rank of sergeant and above. "If thecre is
anything positive that came out of the Habib incident, it i¢ that
it put all the tensions between the police and the community that
have been sinmering for years out in the open and (orced people

to deal with then," said Alex Williams®,

Elorida -- Iampa Exupta

When the Kerner Commission released ite final report in 1967
on the urban reballijons that had wracked America's cities
during that decade, it said some very profound things about
American society.

one of the significant pointe that it made was that most of
the riots were sparked by an incidant of police use of
axcessive force.

This use ;t unnecessary foroe ie part of a recurring pattern
that the black community can not tolerate any long and the
rebellion begins. -

The disorders in Tampa, Florida last week followed the
clagsic pattern. A black man killed by a police choke hold,

)

As long as police forces deal with black people in a brutal
and contemptuous manner these uprisings will occur. Just ae
the Kerner Comnission cited a higtory of police misconduct
as the usual cause of civil disorders, the current newspaper
headlines say the sawme thing. ...

Unlase police officials begin to regaf& the lives of black
people in the sane wanner they regard others, this country

b4A vaar After Habib's Death, Tansions Beginniny to Ease,"
Ihe Yachingion Regt, May 20, 1990,

' 9
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will have to learn t? live with urban rebellions of
increasing severity.

Rock and bottle throwing incidents have begun again in the
black community! The President of the Tampa Branch of the NAACP
sald the organization has made a move to call in the Department
of Justice and the FBI to investigate the problem. 1he time was
April 1987,

These actions were prompted atter another black man died
while in the custody of officers of the Tanmpa Police Department.
In less than five months, five men died in Tampa police custody,
While the offiocere involved in the incidents were white, four of
the dead men were black and one was Cuban~-born. NAACP President
Henry Carley was reported to have said, "The black community is
demanding that we do momething besides meet and form task forces
and we're going to respond in order to protect our pecple.n?

These incidents followed a severe beating inflicted upon New
York Mets pitcher Dwight Gooden by members of the Tampa Police
Department in December 1986,

Following “he disturbances, the Greater Tampu Chamber of
commerce established a biracial commission to study police
practices, employment, housing and other issues. Suhsequently,
the commigsion hired the Police Foundation, a nonprofit raesearch

group headqguartered in wWashington, D.C., to review Tampa's police

"Bditorial, National Edition, Baltimore -
reprinted in the Fla. Sentingl-Bullatin, March 3, 1987,

8vFourth Black Man In Pour Months Killed By Tampa Police,"
Ela. Sentinel-Bulletin, April 7, 1987.

10
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practices. The Police Foundation's report paints a troubling
portrait of relations between the black community and pollce in
Florida's third largest city.!

The report suggests police officials failed to see a growing
gap betweon tha department and the black community that erupted
after tho February 1987 death of 23 year-old Melvin Hair, killed
by a white officer responding to a report that Hair was
throaioning his fawily with a knife. Hair's death touched off
two nights of violence {n Tampa.

Race relations were a primary focus of the study. Twenty-
tive people -~ city officials and blacke and whites who had
obgserved ofticers interacting with the public ~-- were jinterviewed
- o gauge police-community relations,

- Tﬁe most frequent complaint encountered among black members
of the Tampa community was an apparent lack of disoipline among
all ranks of the Tanmpa Police Department. This view was
rapeatedly cited by members of the NAACP., The view among those
interviewed was that the internal investigative p:rncesses used by
the Tampa Police Department are ineffective, and designed to
protect tha-officer, not the citizen,

A second theme that ran through many interviews was that
Tanpa police officere seemed particularly intent on pure law
entorcement, rather than on delivery of a city service to the

black community. This manifeeted iteelf in several ways: the

A Review of Administrative Proceeses of tha Tampa Police
Department, Police Foundation, November 18, 1987.

11
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nost eloquent was in a statement by a black professional who

remarked:

The police [in Tampa, hurt thenselves by being too willing

to take enforcament action. The police here tend not to

understand the environment in which they work. There's too
much disoretion, which leads to arrogance and abuse of
power. Quite eimply, there is an arrogance of power, and
thare has been for quite soma time."

A recurring complaint voiced by many NAACP members focused
on police accountability. How is it that the police can
investigate themnselves in cases in whioh deadly force is used.
Police detectives investigate all deathe or the significant use
of force by officers and forward their findings to tha State
Attorney to determine wnether any laws were violated.

Many of those interviewed alluded to & pervasive prejuidice
among the officers, supervisors, and_management of the Tampa
Police Dapartment. Nany recounted stories ~- undoubtedly
reforred by black former police officers -- about sergeants at
roll call reading general information such as "pick up a nigger
female, ago ..."" oOthers racounted bitter complaints from
black former officers concerning the way they were treated by
their white supervisors. Much of the general nature of these
complaints was supported by whites who have had exposure to the
Tampa Police Department:

Racial epithets are common(ly] used at (roll) calls, written

in the bathrooms. If a white officer and black officer are

together and the wnite officer uses nigger or boy, and (the
black officer} reports that, it'es alwaye [ignored}. Nothing

YIbid, p.37.
"ipid, p.39.
12
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is done to them (the white officer). Consequently, they
aren't going to change. If they can call somebody nigger
right in front of a black officer and the black ofticer's
word isn't heedad, then the attitude is not going to

change. !
The Police Foundation report made 36 recommendations to the

Tampa Police Department. As a genaral matter, the Police
Foundation report was well-received. The NAACP President said he
considered the report a "good sign that the department welcomed
the review," N

In February 1990 the Poundation oonducted its first &udit of
the implementation of its recommendations to tho Tampa Police
Department. It reported a stunning tucnaround.

Tampa's city administration and the police department acted
on nearly all of the Foundation's original 36 recommendations,
which ranged from the revision of training lessons to the
development of community outreach programs. The result is that
police officors are now better prepared to deal with volatile
situations, especially in ninority neighborhoods. Departnent
actions include an increased emphasis on recruiting =-- an
retaining «- minority officers, a training agenda that stresses
racjal sensjitivity, and an ongoing dialogue with citizens.

But for every success in combating police abuse such as
those of Prince Georges County or Tampa, there are other

communities that are seething with unrequited anger.

Neorth Carolina ~-- The Murder of Mayor sidney Bewen

Ptden.
13
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ror the past saeveral years, the North Carolina State
conference of the NAACP has expressied grave concerns regarding
the use of highly aggressive or deadly force by state law
entorcement offiocers againat African Americans. However, no
single case has generated as much concern as the recent killing
of Sidney Bowen, the first Afriocan American Mayor of Bolton,
North Carolina.

On February 27, 1990 Mayor Bowen was killed in an unusual
incident involving a state Highway Patrol Ofticer, A. E. Morris.
Although the specific circunstances surrounding Mayor Bowen's
death remain muddled, it appears that he was shot by Trooper
Morris some four or five times with a 9mm sempi-mutomatic weapon
while he stood in his front yard. Trooper Morris had allegedly
;toppad Nayor Bowen for “crossing the center line" while driving
and a struggle between the two had ensued. ’

The NAACP State Conference Snmediﬁkely dispatched ite
Executive Director to travel to Bolton to Work with the NAACP
Columbus County Branch to investigate Mayor Bowen's death.

A prelininary investigation by the State Highway patrel,
which was concluded eon $he dav following the ghooting, concluded
that Troopar Morris' actions were "reasonable and prudent." Not
sdrprisinqu, the NAACP took strong exception to this hastily
reached conclusion. Cries of "cover-up' and "whitewash" were
heard throughout the black community.

On March 5, 1990, NAACP State Conference President, Kelly

Alexander, Jr., issued & "call to action" for state and federal

14
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law enforcenent agencies: 1) that the FBI initiate an
independent anofriqation of the circumstances surrounding Mayor
Bowen's death and of possible violations of Bowen's civil rights
Py th= actions of Morris; 2) that District Attorney Mike Easley
geeX an indictment against Morris for the death of Mayor Bowen;
and 3) that Representative Charles Rose (D-NC) 7 Conyressjional
District) monitor the cese.

Subsequently, an investigation was conducted. According to
local newspaper reports, interviews wore conducted by the State
Bureau of Investigation and the FBI with more than 160
individuals., Several witnesses issued conflioting statements
about the series of events leading up to the shooting. 1In
addition, grave allegations surfaced suggesting that Trooper
Morris $sd a history of using excessive force.

Tensions in the Bolton community ran high. working with
Andy Andarson, then President of the NAACP'Ss Columbus County
Branch, and Bishop E. W. Jones, the new president, the NAACP'a
state director gorved as an advisor to Mayor Bowen's fanily, the
Colunbus County Branch and community leaders throughout the next
few woeks in an effort to determina plausible courseg of action.
Comrunity meetings, coordinated by the Bolton Ministerial
Alljance, were held weekly.

Follovwing a rarely used procedure, District Attorney Easley
sent the Morris case to the county grand jury for a '“presentment"
(.e., the grand jury is to decide if Trooper Morris should be

accused of a crime) rather than ror an indictment (i.e., thae jury

15
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18 to decided if there is surricient evidence to bring the
accused to trial). On March 13, 1990 the grand jury went into
special session, heard the case, and recommended that Morris not
be indicted.

The next day, the district attorney held a press conference
and released information regarding the case (e.g., the auctopsy
report, statements by witnesses, and the highway patrol's tape~
log of the night in question). Although the NAACP had urged that
Trooper Morris not be allowed to return to active duty pending
the FBl's investigation, Morris wae reinstataed prior to its
completion.

The NAACP met with William webb, Assistant Secretary of
Crime control, to discuss the Bowen case; the community's
concerns reqarcing the internal investigative process used when
complaints of excessive force by highway patrol officers are
received; the procedures for filing complaints, which actually
discourage aggrieved persons from coming forward; and tiue
training and supervision of officers. The NAACP reiterated its
objection to Trooper Morris' return to active duty pending the
conpletion of the federal probe, but the concern has gone
unheaded.

Meanwhile, an investigation by the Department of Justice is
still pending and a comnunity waits in fear over who may be the

next victim of police violence.

Texas -- A Propensity to Kill?

16
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In early December of last year, a little noticed story
appearad in the Houatan Chroniclg. It announced that the last of
four grand juries that had investigated ex-policeman scott
Tachixrhart's killing of Byron Gillum, a Houston gecurity guard
had disbanded'”. Houston Fire Marshall Eddie Corral, who was
'grand jury foreman, said jurors who initially vere curiocus about
the controversiasl case eventually "lost interesth,

The expiration of the grand jury's term marked a quiet end
tO0 & case that rouched off a storm of public protest, Although
for the Texas State conference of the NAACP, the nemory lingers
on,

The facts of Gillun's death are as profoundly disturbing as
they are bizarre. Wwhat is frightening about Byron Gillum's death
is that it could have happened to anyona. -

On Novenber 15, 1989, Officer Tschirhart pulled over 24
year-old Byron Gillum near the wain campus of the University of
Houston. Offlcer Tschirhart saild he became suspicious when
Gillum slowed to 10 mph after epotting the officer's patrol ocar
behind him. He stopped Gillum when he saw he was not wearing a
seat-balt.

Tschirhart sajd Gillum "sesmed very agitated" as he
approachea nim. He sald Gillum insinuated “I was stopping hin

ust to harass him", by telling the officer that he should be
y 9

Bwqth Teshirhart Panel Disbands®, Houston chronicle,
Decenmber 9, 1990, p.Cll.
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chasing "real oriminale*™, pyron cillum waited in his oar for
13 minutes vhile the officer cheoked for pending charges agalnst
him. Wwhen the dispatcher reported finding no warrante against
Gillum, Tschirhart responded: “Please say you have something on
Gillum ... bad attitude.* _

Returning to Gilium's car, Techirhart said that he spotted a
pistol that he had not seen earlier, wedged between the car's
bucket seats. Tschirhart said that he had twice ordered Gillum
to get out and not touch the gun, but that Gillum had reached for
the weapon.

Officer Tschirhart opened fire and continued tiring as Byron
Gillum lunged through the open window on the passenger's side of
his car and attempted to flee for his life. Eight bullets from
Techirhart's 10mns automatic pistol struck Glllum ~e four in the .
baek!

otficer Teohirhart ocontended he merely followed his police
training, vhich called for officers to shoot to kill to defend
themselvas, and to keep firing until the person posing the threat
goes aown. He said he feared that Byron Gillum might be armed,
but in reality, Gillum was unarmed.

Byron Gillum was the third black person slain by Officer
Tschirhart, who is white. Gillum's death inflamed relations
between the black community and the Houston Police Department,

since it followed on the heals of the controversial police

“nrechirhart's Dismissal Prom Police Force Upheld", Houatgn
; November 28, 1990, p.A24.
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slaying of another black citizen, Ida Lee Shaw Delaney. Ms.

_____Delaney, 50, was shot to death on OCtober 31, 1989 by Alex
Gonzales, an off-duty polizz-ottlcor, in an incident on Houston's
Southwest Freeway. Officer Gonzales was convictea of voluntary
manslaughter and given a seven-year sentence.

Then~Police Chief Lee P, Brown fired Tschirhart, a police
officar for 7 1/2 years, for violating the department's rule that
prohibita shooting at a fleeing suspect unles‘ ;;;Mlivon of
officers or cthers are in danger. Tachirhart appealed his
dienissal, and under state law, his case went to binding
arbitration, MHeanwhile, two Harris County grand juries returned
"no-bill of indictment" against Officer Techirhart, and a third
decided to take no action afier reviewing hie oase.

Arbitrator charles J. Morris, a Southern Methodist
University law professor, held that officer Tachirhart's
ineptitude led to the shooting death of Byron dillun and upheld
his dismissal, Tschirhart "should have had a better
understanding" of why a young black man 1ike Gillum, who thought
he had done nothing wrong, would tell a white officer "he should
be going after "real criminals*'s,

Officar Tschirhart's "conduct in firing those last five
shots was grossly irresponsible, even though he may have fired
spontaneougly, without conscious thought," wrote Professor

Morris. '"He was apparently obsessed with firing his weapon at

“1den.
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the suspect until he dropped. He obviously gave no thought to
protecting the suspacts life.%

ITronically, Officer Tschirhart's involvement in three fatal
shooting did not give him an exceptionally unusual record for
using deadly force according to Don 8Smyth, Chief of the Civil
Rights Division in the Harris County District Attorney's oOffice,
who prosonted a statistical study of policy shooting during the
appeal of Officer Tsohirhart's disnissal. A statistical analysis
presented earlier by noted orininologist Lawrence W. Sherman
showed that during the time Ofticer Techirhart was in the HPD ,
he was the only officer involved in three fatal shootinge.
Sherman said Tschirhart displayed "a propensity to kill
people, "¢
) Pronpted by the death of Byron Gillum and the comments of
Lawrence Sherman, Smyth's study of all shootings by local liaw
enforcement officers in the county covered the period from July
1979, when the Civil Rights Division was formed, and mid-August
1990. The study showed that during this period, a total of 26
officers wore responsible for the injury or death of at least
three persons. Three of the officers, like Scott Tuchirhart,
were involved in thrae fatal shootings, and one was involved in
four such killinga.

What these statistics mey demonstrate is that a culture of

violence and disregard for human life may permeate, not only the

“nTgchirhart Recorda Lapeled Not Unusual/ Witness
Testifies,™ Hougton chronicl@, August 29, 1990, p.A21.
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Houston Police Department, but 3lso many other police departments
which are not sufficiently sensitized to its responsibilities to
protect all its eitizenry.

Byron Gillum's family, members of tha Ida Delaney/Byron
Gilllum Justice Conmittes, and the NAACP sald the arbitrator's
decision will not stop them from pressing for Scott Tschirhart's
indictaent or from continuing demands for a police-community
review board. This incident warrants further federal
investigation.

Last week, nembers of the Abilene, Texas Bvranch of the NAACP
joined with represerntatives of the League of United ratin
American citizens and other comnunity groups in meetings here in
Washington on the issue of police brutality, These concerned
citizeﬁs came at thelr own expense to encourage members of both
the House and Senate Judiciary Committees to conduct field
hearings on the police violence issue in ons or more affected
communities in Texas. The visit was a deeply enotional
experience for all thoge who participated. Nr. chairman, your
courtesy to the delegation, and your consideration of their

request, was appreciated.

bex XorK -- ine Leath of Alfxed Sandoxn
On December 29, 1987, in Laurelton, Queens, Alfred Sanders,

a thirty-nine (39) year-old black man, was killed in a fusillade
of bullets fired by white police ofticers. There have been
several similar police shootings against minority persons in New
York in recent years. kccordingly, the Jamalca Branch of the

21
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NAACP and the Laurelton Paderation of Block Associations

oxpx 4 grave n about yet another shooting death.

Representatives of these organisations urged Governor Mario
Cuomo to appoint a Gpecial Proseoutor in the case of Alfred
S8anders, Although he refused, the Governor directed his "speoial
Screening Committee" (for Special Prosecutor cases) to continue
to monitor Aeveloprents in the case. The grand jury looking into
this matter under the Airection of Queens District Attorney John
Ssantucci produced no-bill of indictment. At the conciusion ot
the grand jury proceeding, Santucci remarked: "The grand jury
obviously concluded that the police officers acted reasonably in
defense of their own lives."

-- NAACP Investigation --

Dr. Benjamin L. Hooks, Chief Executive Officer of the NAACP,
and Hazel Dukes, President of the National NAACP and President of
the New York State Conference of NAACP Branches, immediately
authorized the NAACP to conduct a parallel investigation of the
sanders shooting. In ite initial etage, the NAACP investidition
involved monitoring the grand jury proceedings and assisting the
Jamaiéa Branch with its independent inquiry into the incident.

A meeting arranged by NAACP lawyers was heldlwith District
Attorney John Santucci and hig prosecutors who investigated the
shooting death. Mr. Santucci declined to release several reperts

and other evidence that had been presented to the grand jury:
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however, there was an open and frank discussion about the facts

in the Sanders case'’,

-- Factes and Mdndinge --

On December 29, 1987, Alfred Sanders attenpted to see his
son at the home of nis rormer conpanion, Elease Watson, the
nother of the child. According to a message ovexr thae poiice
departnent's "911" line, Watson called the police at
approximately 6:47 p.m. clainming that there was a "man outside
with a gun." She called again a few minutes later with a similar
nessage, adding, "I have a protective order."

According to police records, at 7:04 p.m., an anti-crime
unit picked up the call and responded to the scene in a "marked"
vehicle. At 7110 p.m., the marked unit called for back-up,
stoting that there was "an erratic male on the scene redching
into his pooket." Witnesses pointed out later that Sanders had
complied with the police officers' domand that he renove his
hands from his pockets. According to vitnesees, Sanders withdrew
a wallet, which he threw onto the hood of the unmarked police
car, and a folded piece of paper.

Police records indicate that at approximately 7:1) p.m., the
second unit on the scene called for an Emergency Services Unit

and demanded that a police sergeant be sent to the scene, Both

7In a letter dated February 3, 1988, Hazel Dukes asked John
Santucei to disclose such evidence as thae police reports, the
medical examinar's report and the results of any scientific tests
or other forensic evidanca as fingerprints and the 1ike.
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the sergeant and the Emergency 8ervice Unit were equipped with
proper protective devices.

However, before thése units arrived with the appropriate
protective devices, Sanders had already been killea.

The shooting occurred at approximately 7:18 p.m., arter
Sanders have moved out beyond the gate surrounding wWatson's
residence, and while the officers Were in the street. According
to the District Attorney, the four officers on the scene had
moved in sequence with Sanders' movements. All four officers had
thaeir guns drawn. Witnesses reported that Sanders yelled racial
and taunting remarks at the officers.

The officere indicated that Sanders possessed a knife that
he first held to hireelf. Moments later, he had allegedly
pointed it towards the officers and lunged. The knifo was
described as a "007-type knife."

According to the District Attorney, six witnesses before the
grand jury testified that they saw a knife; four others testitied
that there was no knife. One witness testified that he (or she)
heard police say: *pPut the knife down." A knite recovered by
police officers and examined by lab technicians in the polics
department bore no f{ngerprints, tfibers, or evidence that would
identify the owner or corroboratevtheir claim that the knife was
in the possession of Sanders.

In total, eleven bullets were fired at Sanders by two of the
officere. The other two officers daclined to shoot. Sanders

sustained ten bullet wounds in the location of his abdomen. chest
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left arm, and left leg. His body fell to the middle of the
street where he diea.

There were numerous witnesses, neighbors of Elease ¥Watson,
and friends and relatives of Alfred Sanders. Some of these
vitnesses yemenbered that Sanders had been beaten badly by police™
officers in the summer of 1987, At that time, he had broken the
windows of Watson's residence and had demanded to see his son.
Later, Watson obtained a protective order. They viewed Sanders
as sick but "non-threatening."

-~ The Srand Juxy -~
The grand jury investigating tha death of Alfred Sanders was

presented with an unfocused case by the District Attorney's
office. The grand jury received an open-ended charge, and was
presented with the broad range of poseible charges -~ from Murder
in the Second Degree to Manslaughter and Assault.

Evidence regarding the past racial misconduct of the
officers who did the shooting was not presented to the grand
jury. District Attorney Santucci stated that he urged his
assistants to present this evidence, but was somehow overruled.
It appears, however, that prosaecutors intentionally failea to
ps.esent to the grand jury evidence of the conduct of each officer
in prior confrontations With black males to establish the
officers state of mind in the Sanders shcoting.

This highly relevant and probative evidence is of particular
significance given the testimony that Sanders was shot after he

directed racial rhetoric at tho ofticers. Further, the
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~-prosecutors made no attempt to scrutinize the police officers'
self-defense claim that Sanaers lunged at them with a knife.

Finally, the grand jury did not consider or investigate a
possible cover-up of improper conduct in light of the conflicting
evidence that the knife allegedly found at the scene was indeed
in sanders' hand (i.e., the lack of any fingerprints, tibers or
other physical proof). A worthy area of investigation which was
not pursued at all involved the strong possibility that the knife
_allegedly found at the scene was "dropped” by the officers at the
scene.

The lack of fingerprints on the knife ig significant. The
Xxnite was recovered immediately prior to tha possible destruction
of any latent prints and its handle was coaposod of a smooth
surface which could have registered latent fingerprints.
Furthermore, Sanders' handling of the knife, as deuorlbod.gy the
District Attorney's office, would have assured the exletence of
latent prints.

Sinply put, the NAACP continues to believe that prosecutors
handling the grand jury investigation into the death of Alfred
Sanders neither seriously considered nor diligently pursued
indictmants in this case. We continue to believe that further

investigation is warranted.

Recommendations

The ongoing survey of NAACP branchas demonstrates that the

problen of police brutality is pervasive, deep~-rooted and
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alarming. The national problem of police brutality cries out for
a federal response.

It has been reported that the Department of Justice has
raceived almost 8,000 complaints of criminal civil rights
violations by police officers each year in the past five year
period. Regrettably, this represents but a fraction of the
police abuse cases. For example, we know that in 1990 in los
Angeles alone, over 2,500 complaints of police abuse were
racorded by tha Police Misconduct Lawyer Referral Service. The
fact that complaints to the Department of Justice have declined
by 20 percent since 1981 does not square with the apparent rise
in police abuse incidents nationally.

There is a paucity of thorough investigation by the
Departhent of Justice in response to oopplilnta of police abuge.
Only & bare minimunm nunber of cases is actually presented to the
grand jury. For example, it has been suggested that as few as 50
of 3,000 case per year are preaog;ea to the grand jury, which
represents approximately one-half of one percent. Frurther, there
is a shortage of human and financial resources allocated to the
difficult task of investigating and prosecuting criminal civil
rights violations.

Attorney General Thornburgh's recent commitment to
investigate all complaints of police brutality nationwide, in the
last eix years, ie commendable. However, ig has been suggested
that ©0ld cases would not be reopened, which if correct, ralses

serious questions about the purpose of this nev investigation.
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However, in addition to the points already stuted, there io
a fundamental issue involving the scope of existing federal
authority to address the problem of police brutality.

Adnittedly, the Department of Justice has existing authority
to certainly do more than they have done. For example, under 18
U.8.C. Sactions 241 and 242, the Department has the power to file
criminal civil rights charges against local police officers who
willfully violate federally protected clvil rights and/or who
engage in occnepiracies to violate thege rights. However, it is
generally accepted that these statutes are vague, poorly drafted,
and actually make it difficult to bring succassful federal civil
rights prosecutions.

Moreover, the Department lacks the important authority to
undertake "pattern and practice" lawsuits where the problen of
police abuse is eébecialxy widespread in a community.
Establishing the statutory authority needed to address this
aspact of the problen should be a high priority.

In addition to enhanced statutory authority to prosecute
civil rights violations, especially for the Department of Justice
in the area of pattern and practice litigation, the NAACP
supports the following additional recomnendations:

* making the disbursement of federal funds to locsl

OF Guparementa) Boiicien PEORIBIting eucessive force by

local police officers:

# granting more authority to tha local offices of the U.S,
Attorney to initiate presecutions in police misconduct
cases.

.
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* expanding remedies under 42 U.S.C. Section 1983 to make
punitive damages available to victims of police abuse and to
provide for injunctive relief to prevent.egregjous conduct
by police officers in the future; this is particularly
important whare the police practice is known to cause death
(e.g. the use of the choke-hold): and

+ providing supplemental funding for training and technical
assistance generally for local police units.

sonelusion

The NAACP renains committed to the principle of full
equality before the law for all persons under the Constitution.
Police brutality directed against African Americans and others is
a violation of that fundamental principle. We look forward to
working with this Subcommittee in pursuit of effeoctive remedies
to the proplems we have discussed today.

Thank you for the opportunity to present our views.

29
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Mr. Epwarps. We will withhold questions while we hear from
the next two witnesses. So, if the three of you will serve as a panel.

Our second witness is Drew Days, professor of law at Yale Law
School, and former Assistant Attorney General in charge of the
Civil Rights Division. Both Mr. Hyde and I had the pleasure of
working with Mr. Days when he was the Assistant Attorney Gener-
al in charge of civil rights, and we are very pleased to have him
here again.

And then the third member who will testify before the questions
begin is David L. Llewellyn. Mr. Llewellyn is president of the West-
ern Center for Law and I%'eligious Freedom of Sacramento, CA.

Will the two next witnesses please raise your right hand.

[Witnesses sworn.]

Mr. EpwaArps. Thank you. Professor Days, you may proceed. And,
without objection, all of the statements, the full statements will be
made a part of the record.

STATEMENT OF DREW 8. DAYS 111, PROFESSOR OF LAW, YALE
LAW SCHOOL

Mr. Days. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. It is a pleasure to be back
before this subcommittee where I spent a great deal of time when I
was in the Justice Department. I am also happy to see the new ad-
ditions on the subcommittee,

I want to thank you, Mr. Chairman, and the members, for invit-
ing me to testify before you today in connection with your hearings
on police brutality in America. I am certain that all of us recognize
the important role that law enforcement agencies play in keeping
our streets safe and our homes and businesses secure. However, the
video-taped beating, on March 3, 1991, of Mr. Rodney King bf' offi-
cers of the Los Angeles Police Department provided undeniable evi-
dence that in some jurisdictions persons who are sworn to uphold
the law are among its major violators.

Of course, I experienced, along with millions of others, including
President Bush, revulsion upon viewing the video tape, but I must
admit to the subcommittee that I was frankly not surprised that a
gross violation like the one captured on that video tape could occur
in the United States in 1991, for my professional experiences both
in private practice as well as my time in the Justice Department
have led me to believe that police brutality, although it is not
standard practice in the United States, occurs all too frequently in
many communities in this country.

What I want to do is talk about two experiences that have
brought me to that conclusion. The first was when I was on the
staff of the NAACP Legal Defense Fund in New York. In that ca-
pacity I brought a number of actions against police departments
seeking both equitable and monetary relief for police misconduct..
What I found was that even though we brought successful damage
actions against police departments for police brutality, although we
weren’t very successful in that respect, there appeared to be no
change in the environment, no change in the context within which
police officers worked. There seemed to be no discipline from the
top. There seemed to be no criticism by police or city officials of
officers who were found to have engaged in police misconduct.
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As I think you, Mr. Washington, at the last hearing that was
held here talked about the lack of a clear message. There never
seemed to be a clear message sent out by those on the top to offi-
cersé can the line that police misconduct and abuse would not be tol-
erated.

After we brought a number of suits along these lines we decided
that we would seek equitable relief. We would try to get at what
we felt were some of the institutional and structural problems in
the operation of police departments, and we noted a correlation be-
tween incidents of police misconduct in departments and their fail-
ure to have any viable procedures for receiving, investigating, and
acting upon citizen complaints of police misconduct. So we identi-
fied that as an objective that we would seek in our lawsuits.

I am happy to say that we were able to work out consent decrees
in several cases and a settlement in one case that revised drastical-
ly the procedures that these police departments had for handling
complaints, although hearing Mr. Henderson’s testimony about
Prince Georges County, I am not certain that in the 15 or so years
since that agreement that things have really improved. But-I do
think that in some of the other communities there was leadership
at the top and the procedures that were put in place actually did
make a difference. But I would invite the subcommittee to look
into those cases to find out whether my impression is accurate.

I am happy to say that we were able to work out these cases

before the Supreme Court decided Rizzo v. Goode. I have described
Rizzo v. Goode, and I know members of the subcommittee are fa-
miliar with the decision, but let me emphasize the devastating
impact that Rizzo v. Goode had on the ability of private plaintiffs
to get at what I regard as important structural and institutional
problems in the operation of police departments.

Essentially what the Supreme Court said was, although there
was evidence of significant police misconduct in the city of Phila-
delphia, there was not an adequate nexus between that type of con-
duct and the operation of the police department overall, the types
of directives that people at the top gave to line officers. There was
not a nexus between that and the misconduct. It is a very compli-
cated decision, but I think that what it said to private plaintiffs
was, ‘“You'll have to go back to damage actions if you want to get
any relief,” and, as I said earlier, those damage actions tend not to
alter the culture or subculture of police departments where there
is a condoning or an acceptance of police misconduct.

During my tenure as Assistant Attorney General for Civil Rights
in the Departrient of Justice I was responsible for overseeing our
criminal enforcement program, that is, litigation and prosecutions
under sections 241 and 242 of 18 U.S. Code. I had come to Washing-

ton thinking that if the private damage actions weren’t a signifi-.

cant tool for dealing with structural problems perhaps the criminal
procedure, the criminal prosecution would make a difference. 1
found first that although we got a number of complaints of police
misconduct it was very hard to make those cases stick. First of all,
there was the difficulty of substantiation in many cases. There
were cases where, as I indicate in my testimony, reasonable doubt
was built into the record; for example, which officer did it, who ac-
tually did the beating. And, unfortunately, one can’t indict every-

-
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body in a case like that. There has to be some indication of who is
doing it. In fact, the Liberty City riots, if you remember, produced
a problem exactly like that. There were a number of officers but it
was not clear which officer delivered the deadly blow to the black
man who was killed in that particular incident.

But, even in those cases where we had strong evidence, and
where we had a rifht to actually obtain prosecution, we ran into
jury nullification. Jurors simply would not convict police officers.
And we had to deal with the fact that most of the victims of police
misconduct are people who come from the wrong side of the tracks,
if you will. They are racial minorities. They are members of groups
who because of their sexual orientation tend not to have a great
deal of credibility. They are poor people. They are people who, with
criminal records, are not going to be believed when they get on the
stand, even though they have been subjected to quite brutal treat-
ment by police officers.

I thought that education might have some impact, and I really
don’t know the consequences of the many times that I went down
to the National Police Academy at Quantico, VA, to be subjected to
pretty hot challenges from, during the year, a thousand police offi-
cers from around the country. But what I tried to do was impress
upon them their responsibilities to deal with police misconduct
within their own departments and the extent to which the Federal
Government would come in if they failed to do so.

All of these experiences ultimately brought me to the conclusion
in my tenure in the Justice Department that another approach
would have to be explored. That there had to be some way in which
the Federal Government could fill the gap that was created by the
Rizzo decision and by other decisions that seemed to interfere with
the reform consequences of some of the litigation that was brought
that should have produced reform in those departments. So what
we l:llid was try to develop an approach that would address this
problem. {

We first did something like what the Justice Department has
committed itself to doing very recently in meetings with Mr. Con-
yers and other Members of the House; that is, do a survey of police
misconduct cases around the country to try to identify communities
where there appear to be particular problems. We did that in the
late 1970’s, and as a result of that investigation we identified the
city of Philadelphia as being very high upon the list of those com-
munities where we had complaints of police misconduct. We had
private suits brought, we had allegations of racial discrimination in
the hiring practices of the police department, and, of course, we
had brought a number of criminal prosecutions, some successful,
against officers who were members of the Philadelphia Police De-
partment.

One of the things that shocked me, and maybe I was more naive
then than I am now, but we were involved in a prosecution of sev-
eral members of the homicide bureau in Philadelphia. The short
story about their activities was that they had a practice of bringing
in people who were suspects in murder cases and administering
quite brutal punishment to them to get them to confess. There was
one fellow, if I remember correctly, on the squad who would say to
people, “If you don’t talk I'll hit you so hard that your heart will
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stop,” and this fellow was involved in an investigation of an arson

murder in Philadelphia. The police had been told by one person

who was an eyewitness, or a supposed eyewitness in.the case, that

()1( cilﬁi the murder, torched the house and that fire resulted in

eath.

Well, the fellow who was suspected of the arson was brought into
the homicide squad office and very brutally beaten. He confessed.
And it turned out that he confessed to a murder and an arson that
he had no involvement in. He was convicted, and it was only after
the conviction and after some further investigation and a confes-
sion by the person who actually did the crime that we uncovered
the fact that the homicide squad had engaged in these types of
practices.

They were convicted by a Federal jury in Philadelphia. Their
conviction was upheld on appeal, and when police officials were
asked what they were going to do about these officers, my recollec-
tion is one of them was actually promoted, and a comment from
one of the officials was that these officers still were presumed inno-
cent until the Supreme Court of the United States said so. So we
hardly have an indication of a clear message coming out of that de-
partment, and we have people engaged in undeniably brutal prac-
tices which are so brutal that they cause an innocent man to con-
fess to a murder that he didn’t commit. And, to have police officers
say that those officers still enjoy the presumption of innocence is a
pretty shocking commentary. ,

What we did, after we had decided that we would focus on Phila-
delphia, was to conduct an 8-month investigation. It was a very in-
tense investigation including the use of a sYeciaI squad of FBI
agents, data specialists, computer experts, to look into the allega-
tions that we had uncovered. We concluded after that investigation
that there were grounds to bring a lawsuit against the city of
Philadelphia alleging a pattern and practice of police misconduct.

We filed the complaint and ran into very heavy going from the
start with the district judge who sat on the case. Suffice it to say
that the district judge concluded that the lawsuit could not be
brought, at least a part of it could not be brought because the At-
torney General did not have explicit authority from Congress to
bring such a suit, and he saw no basis for concluding that there
was an inherent power on the part of the Attorney General to
bring such an action.

Let me be more specific about what we alleged in the lawsuit.
We sued the city of Philadelphia and 20 of its officials. The suit al-
leged that the Philadelphia police officers engaged in various pat-
terns of misconduct against civilians and that police and city offi-
cials had acted in ways that were designed to shield abusive offi-
ceris from any serious disciplinary action, either internal or exter-
nal.

We alleged that, for example, officers who were charged in lethal
force incidents were actually put on the investigations of their own
offenses. That is, when the department conducted the investiga-
tions the subjects of the investigations were involved in those in-

-—-vestigations. Trials were lost. Officers were not made available for
investigation. Subpoenas from local officials were rejected by police
officials, and I can go on and on.
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The video tape of Mr. King shocked the American people, I
think, but it certainly is not the only video tape that I have seen of
a police beating. In fact, in our investigation of the Philadelphia
case we had a video tape of a black man being beaten up in the
Philadelphia subway station. There are fixed television monitors
within the subway station and those monitors picked up a black
man being quite seriously roughed up by police officers.

One of the allegations of the complaint was that that video tape
had been brought to the attention of the commissioner of police in
Philadelphia shortly after it happened and it produced absolutely
no reaction. The officers were never disciplined. No action was
taken against them.

We also alleged in the complaint that there were acts of discrimi-
nation. That there were certain practices that had a discriminatory
impact, in effect, upon the black and Hispanic communities in
Philadelphia. Suffice it to say that with res§>ect to that part of the
complaint the judge held that our comﬂ aint was not specific
enough; and even though this ruling by the judge came after we
had answered interrogatories from the city and provided 800 pages
of details with respect to time, place, identification of officer, and
nature of the incident, the judge threw out our lawsuit. -

That decision was upheld on appeal and a consideration en banc
by the third circuit was denied. Whether we would have been suc-
cessful in proving our case will never be known, but this was a sit-
uation where we think that we were not engaged in idle specula-
tion. We had very strong evidence that there were problems in
Philadelphia that deserved a response.

Now, one of the things that also creates a need it seems to me for
a civil response from the Justice Department is that the Supreme
Court has limited very seriously the extent to which private parties
can get equitable relief, even where they have been the victims of
brutality themselves. A case in point is the City of Los Angeles v.
Lyons, where a man establishetf to a court’s satisfaction that he
had been the victim of a chokehold without any justification and
had been injured at the hands of Los Angeles police officers. He
sought not only damages, he sought an injunction against the city
of Los Angeles’s using chokeholds under circumstances such as the
one he was involved in. The Supreme Court’s conclusion was that
Mr. Lyons did not have standing—he did not have the capacity or
the necessary palpable injury to seek that type of remedy.

So I think we face in the United States a situation where we
really can’t look to private parties to deal with patterns or prac-
tices of police misconduct effectively because the procedural bar-
riers have been placed in the way of that by the Supreme Court.

Now, I have taken time this morning to talk about the Philadel-
phia litigation and I actually mentioned Philadelphia more times
than, perhaps, I intended. Not because I have any desire to hold up
the City of Brotherly Love for any special criticism. It may well be
that successor administrations in Philadelphia, and there have
been-several, both in the mayor’s office and the police department,
have dealt with some of these problems. But I do so rather because
I really believe, given these various experiences that I have had,
that the best hope for dealing with the structural and institutional
problems that I have described is not the individual damage action,
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it is not the individual criminal prosecution, it is the civil pattern
or practice lawsuit such as the one we attempted to bring against
the city of Philadelphia.

What I think is necessary is Federal legislation that would estab-
lish as a matter of Federal law that the Attorney General has ex-
plicit authority to bring suit where he or she has reasonable cause
to believe that State or local officials are depriving, pursuant to a
pattern of police misconduct, persons in their jurisdictions of rights
gecured or protected by the Constitution or laws of the United

tates.

Now, as the members of this subcommittee know full well, Con-
gress has seen fit on a number of occasions in the past to give the
Attorney General pattern or practice authority where it appeared
that that authority was necessary to ensure that individual rights
were vindicated. It is certainly the case in title VI of the Civil
Rights Act of 1960, having to do with voting and several other
titles. But most notable is the Civil Rights of Institutionalized Per-
sons Act of 1980, CRIPA—Ilegislation that I am proud to say I was
actively engaged in urging upon the Congress when I was in the
Justice Department. It was a very much needed piece of legislation
given the problems that we were having dealing with horrendous
conditions in institutions where the mentally ill and mentally re-
tarded were confined, as well as brutal and unacceptable treatment
of prisoners. That law gives the Attorney General authority to sue
on behalf of people in these institutions, and I think that the ap-
proach Congress adopted with respect to CRIPA could also be used
to very good effect to provide pattern or practice authority to the
Attorney General in police misconduct cases.

Now, let me make clear that, although I have devoted much of
my testimony to how pattern and practice authority would grant
the Attorney General a mecaningful tool to deal with the type of
problem that we were addressing in Philadelphia, it would also be
extremely useful in situations like Lyons where, as I just indicated,
private parties do not have standing to bring such litigation.

I think that if this new authority were granted to the Attorney
General it would, in combination with private damage actions and
Federal criminal prosecutions for police misconduct, represent a
great step forward in Congress’ efforts reaching back to the Recon-
struction period to ensure that civilians are given effective Federal
protection against official lawlessness like that to which Mr.
Rodney King was subjected last month in Los Angeles. I hope very
much that Congress will act promptly to provide the Attorney Gen-
eral with that authority.

That concludes my testimony, Mr. Chairman, and I would be
happy to respond to any questions that the subcommittee members
might have.

Mr. Epwarps. Well, Thank you very much, Mr. Days, for really
very helpful testimony.

[The prepared statement of Mr. Days follows:]
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1

Mr. Chairman and Members of the Subcommittee, I want to thank you for inviting
me to testify before you today in connection with your critically important assessment of
the police brutality problem in America. I am certain that most of us recognize that law
enforcement agencies play an indispensable role in keeping our streets safe and our
homes and businesses secure. However, the videotaped beating on March 3, 1991 of Mr.
Rodney King by officers of the Los Angeles Police Department provided undeniable )
evidence that in some jurisdictions persons sworn to uphold the law are among its major
violators,

Of course, I experienced along with millions of others, including President Bush,
revulsion upon viewing the videotape. But I must admit to the Subcommittee that I was
not surprised that such a gross violation of civil rights could occur in the United States in
1991. For my professional experiences over the years have led me to conclude that police
misconduct, while far from standard practice, is an all too frequent event in many
communities across this country.

From 1969 to 1977, I served on the staff of the NAACP Legal Defense and
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Educational Fund, Inc. In that capacity, I brought a number of federal actions against
police departments seeking both equitable and monetary relief for police misconduct.
One of the cases I tried ultimately reached the Supreme Court and served as the
occasion for the Court to declare unconstitutional the use of lethal force to apprehend
unarmed fleeing felons.!  And several other suits r.esulted in consent deciees or
settlements in which police departments agreed to revise drastically their procedures for
receiving, investigating and acting upon (in terms of imposing discipline upon offending
officers) citizen complaints of police misconduct.

During my tenure as Assistant Attorney General for Civil Rights in the
Department of Justice from early 1977 to late 1980, 1 was responsible for overseeing the
Division’s enforcement of federal criminal civil rights statutes® in cases of police
misconduct. In discharging that responsibility I was intimately involved, and in certain

cases was the final decision-maker, in every stage of the prosecutorial process from

‘1 Tennesse v. Garner, 471 US.1 (1985).
% Principally 18 U.S.C. §§241 and 242 were involved.
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investigation to conviction or acquittal at trial and to appellate proceedings thereafter
where necessary. I worked very closely with United States Attorneys’ offices around the
country and with FBI Headquarters in the investigation and prosecution of these criminal
cases. I also lectured several times a year at the National folicy Academy conducted by
the FBI at its Quantico, Virginia training facility for state and local law enforcement on
the federal government’s enforcement responsibility with respect to police misconduct.
My experiences as a px:ivatc attorney bringing civil cases had convinced me that
even successful damage actions were unlikely to serve as effective brakes upon patterns
of police misconduct in communities where line officers had reason to believe that their
abusive behavior toward citizens would be condoned or ignored.> Even in those
instances where the so-called "bad cops"” found liable for misconduct in federal court

were removed from the force, the continuation of permissive attitudes at the top of the

3 Of course, at the time municipalities enjoyed total immunity under Section 1983
pursuant to Monroe v. Pape, 365 U.S. 167 (1961). Monell v. Department of
Social Services, 436 U.S. 658 (1978) which held that municipalities could be held
liable where misconduct was pursuant to a policy or custom, had not been
decided. The Supreme Court has still not sorted out entirely what standards of
proof should apply to varying Monell claims. See, for example, Capton v. Harris,
489 U.S. 378 (1989) (failure to train police adequately to be judged by "deliberate
indifference” standard).
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police department hierarchy made it quite likely that other officers would also engage in

misconduct.

It was this awareness that caused us at the Legal Defense Fund to develop
litigation that attempted to get at what appear?d to us to be structural defects in the
operation of some police departments that tended to foster acts of brutality and
misconduct by their officers. We had observed that departments with poor records with
respect to police misconduct were most often those that had no procedures for the
lodging of citizen complaints, (or actively discouraged such complaints), did not
investigate seriously these complaints and almost never, if ever, disciplined officers for
Amisconduct, even in the most egregious cases.

As I mentioned earlier, we were able in suits alleging a nexus between this
structural failures and the incidence of police misconduct to arrive at consent decrees or
settlements (all unreported) with several police departments that resulted in, among
other things, procedures that brought some integrity to the citizen complaint process. 1

would suggest that the Subcommittee might want to investigate the extent to which these
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reforms, in Providence, Rhode Island,* Macon,Georgia® and Prince George’s County,
Maryland,® have been successful, over the intervening sixteen to eighteen years, in
reducing the incidence of police misconduct in those communities.

Pursuit of this form of litigation was substantially curtailed by the United States
Supreme Court’s 1976 decision in Rizzo v. Goode,” however. There the Court held that
lower federal courts had erred, on a number of constitutional and prudential grounds, in
ordering the Philadelphia Police Department to develop a comprehensive program for
dealing adequately with civilian complaints" of police misconduct. The trial court had
ordered this remedy based upon what it found were not "rare, isolated instances" of
police misconduct® Suffice it to say that, in Rizzg, the Court imposed a very heavy

burden upon plaintiffs seeking to reform police departments’ handling of citizen

4 Coalition of Black Leadership v. Doorley, No. 4523 (D.R.1. 1973) (Consent

Decree)
5 Ridgeway v. Thompson, No. 2893 (M.D. GA 1974) (Consent Decree)
¢ Boyd v. Kelly, No. 72-1278-4 (D.Md. 1975) (Settlement)
7 423 US. 362 (1976).

8 1d at 369,quoting district court’s opinion.

L
el
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complaints. -

Even though I had lost faith in the ability of the private civil lawsuit to deter
patterns of police misconduct, I came to Washington in 1977 and my job in the Civil
Rights Division with the expectation that federal criminal prosecutions of abusive police
might be a more potent tool. I found to my disappointment that most complaints filed
with the Division alleging police misconduct were difficuit to substantiate, that many of
those that presented evidence of civil rights violations had "reasonable doubt” built into
their records and that those relatively few cases that;hould have resulted in indictments
and convictions were often der..ied by jury nullification. Some juries simply refused to
convict police officers despite compelling evidence of culpability.” Prosecutions were
also impeded by the fact that police officers are rarely v:'illing to testify against one

another and that many victims of police misconduct were people who, because of their

race, national origin, poverty, sexual orientation, or criminal records, often lacked

9 The Division was able to address at least some "miscarriages of justice" where
inadequate state or local prosecutions had been brought. A revised dual
prosecution policy allowed the bringing of second federal indictments. See, for

example, United States v. Hayes, 589 F.2d 811 (5th Cir. 1979).
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credibility in the eyes of predominantly white juries.

‘What I found truly shocking, however, was that police departments and municipal
officials in more than a few instances seemed reluctant to dismiss or even discipline
internally those officers found guilty of federal criminal violations'® Given the limits of
private civil actions and federal prosecutions, we in the Justice Department concluded
that the federal government should explore other legal theories that might address more
directly the institutional and structural forces that seemed to tolerate, if not promote, acts
of police lawlessness. The first step in that process was to conduct a review of the
Division’s records on police misconduct complaints and federal prosecutions, by
jurisdiction, to determine whether there were localities with especially poor records in
these respects. Out of that review, the City of Philadelphia ranked am(;ng those cities

with the poorest records. It had also been the subject of a number of private civil

lawsuits alleging police misconduct, such as Rizzo v. Goode, supra.

10 1 seem to recall, for example, that Philadelphia police officials continued to regard
seven police officers as enjoying a "presumption of innocence” even after they
were convicted of brutally coercing an innocent person to confess to a charge of
murder and had their convictions upheld on appeal. United States v. Ellis, 595
F.2d, 154 (3d Cir.), cert. denied, 444 U.S. 838 (1979).
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Based upon this information, we decided to conduct an intensive investigation into
the police misconduct situation in Philadelphia to determine whether there were grounds
to believe that allegations in this respect had some foundation in truth. After spending
eight months in this investigation, which involved among other things a special unit of
FBI agents assigned by the Director to work with Civil Rights Division and United States
Attorney’s Office staff, the Justice Department field a civil complaint in August, 1979
against the City of Philadelphia and twenty of its officials. The suit alleged that
Philadelphia police officers engaged in various patterns of misconduct against civilians
and that police and city officials had acted in ways that were designed to shield abusive
officers from any serious disciplinary action, either internal or external. It asserted,
moreover, that the latter practices were responsible for continuing violations of civil
rights by line officers. We also alleged certain racially discriminatory police practices.

Although we were prepared to litigate fully, and thought we could prove, the

allegations in our complaint, the case was never tried. The trial court held that those

portions of the complain alleging violations unrelated to racial discrimination had to be
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dismissed because the Attorney General of the United States lacked standing to bring

such claims. There was, said the Court, no statute that authorized civil suits of that
nature and no basis for finding an implied right to sue. With respect to the

discrimination claims, the district court held that,’the complaint must be dismissed

'

because of the Government’s failure to plead wiih sufficient specificity to provide the

~ +
Il
~ ‘ -

defendants with adequate notice of the allc};ations against them. It reached this

-
3

conclusion despite our providing over 800 pages of specific information on dates, times,
places, ;nd participants in acts of misconduct in answers to defendants’ interrogatories.
These determinations were upheld on appeal and ep banc consideration was denied'!.
Whether we would have been successful in proving our case willrnever be known.

I haye taken the time to tell this story about the Philadelphia litigation not
because I have any desire to hold up the "City of Brotherly Love" for any special criticism

today. For it may well be that the concerns we in the Department of Justice had about

the operation of th2 Philadelphia police department have been addressed by successor

" Unpited States v. City of Philadelphia, 644 F.2d 187 (3d Cir.1980)
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mayors and police commissioners since the suit was brought in 1979. Rather I have done
s0 because I continue to believe that the approach fhat we hoped to take in that case
continues to be the best hope - not individual damage actions'? and not individual
criminal prosecutions -- for getting at those situations where institutional and structural
arrangements provide encouragement, if not outright incentives, for police officers
inclined to violate their oath to do so with impunity. What is needed to make this
approach viable in light of the Philadelphia decision is federal legislation giving the
Attorney General explicit authority to bring suit where he or she has reasonable cause to
believe that state or local officials are depriving, pursuant to a pattern of police
misconduct, persons in their jurisdictions of rights secured or protected by the
Constitution or laws of the United States. ) -
Congress has seen fit to grant the Attorney General such "pattern or practice”

authority in a number of statutes where it was thought necessary for the vindication of

12 Indeed, the Supreme Court has made it almost impossible for victims of certain
abusive practices to obtain equitable, in addition to monetary, relief. In City of
Los Angeles v, Lyons, 461 U.S. 95 (1983), it held that the plaintiff, who had been
subjected, without cause, to a police "chokehold” did not have standing to seek an
injunction against the practice, for example.



186

11

civil rights.”* Most notable, however, is the Civil Rights 6f Institutionalized Persons Act
of 1980 (CRIPA) ¥ That law gives the Attorney General authority to sue on behalf of
persons confined in a variety of institutions, from prisons to nursing homes, to remedy
unconstitutional or (with the exception of prisons) illegal conditions. The approach
Congress adopted with respect to CRIPA could also be used, I would suggest, to provide
"pattern or practice” authority to the Attorney General in police misconduct cases.

Let me make clear that, although I have devoted much of my testimony to
discussing how "pattern or practice” authority would grant the Attorney General a
meaningful tool to address the type of problem we thought existed in Philadelphia in
1979, such authority would probably be most useful in cases like Lyons where private
parties cannot now obtain equitable relief. In any event, this new authority, when

~

combined with private damage actions and federal criminal prosecutions for police

13 See for example, Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1960 (voting); Titles II and VII
of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 (public accommodations and employment), Title
VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1968 (housing) Section 518 (c) (3) of the Crime
Control Act of 1973 1968 (housing), Section 518 (c) (3) of the Crime Control Act of
1973 and Section 122 (c) of the State and Local Fiscal Assistance Act of 1972
(discrimination in programs receiving federal assistance).

142 US.CA. §§ 1997 et seq.
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12
misconduct,'® would represent a great step forward in the Congress’ efforts, reaching

back to the Reconstruction Period, to ensure that civilians are given effective federal
protection against official lawlessness like that directed at Mr. Rodney King last month. I
hope that it will act to provide the Attorney General with this authority in the very near
future,

_ This concludes m;' testimony, Mr. Chairman. 1 would be pleased to respond at
this time to any questions that you or the other members of the Subcommittee might

have.

13°1 would like to note that many of the observations and suggestions I make here
today were part of my extensive testimony before the United States Commission
on Civil Rights, The Commission’s study growing out of its series of hearings on
police misconduct, Who is Guarding the Guardians, was published in October,
1981.
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Mr. Epwarbps. The third witness to testify today before we have
questions is Mr. David L. Llewellyn, who is president of the West-
ern Center for Law and Religious Freedom of Sacramento, CA.

Welcome, Mr. Llewellyn, and you may proceed.

STATEMENT OF DAVID L. LLEWELLYN, PRESIDENT, WESTERN
CENTER FOR LAW AND RELIGIOUS FREEDOM, SACRAMENTO, CA

Mr. LLeweLLYN. Thank you, Mr. Chairman, and members of the
committee.

Law enforcement officers in general deserve to be held in high
regard. But we have all become all too familiar with some police
officers abusing their authority and physically assaulting people in
the course of their arrests. The video tape of the March 3d Los An-
geles Police Department debacle is only the most prominent recent
example.

The members of this subcommittee and the American people in
general need to know, however, that the use of excessive force and
violence in the course of arrest is not always aberrant behavior of
some undisciplined officers, and it is not only directed against
racial or other minorities. Attorneys for the Western Center for
Law and Religious Freedom have represented defendants in hun-
dreds of right-to-life sit-in demonstrations prosecutions in several
States, including over 500 cases in the Los Angeles area involving
people arrested by the Los Angeles Police Department.

The Los Angeles Police Department’s official policy and practices
authorize the infliction of excruciating pain and resultant injury
on passive, nonthreatening civil rights protesters, particularly
right-to-life demonstrators. In Los Angeles, hundreds of passive and
nonthreatening sit-in demonstrators blocking the entrance to abor-
tion clinics have been arrested by the use of brutal pain compli-
ance techniques, including nunchucks or nunchakus, a martial arts
weapon which the Los Angeles Police Department has used only
against right-to-life demonstrators and not other civil rights pro-
testers or criminal suspects in general.

Nunchucks consist of two rods of metal or wood connected by a
length of rope or wire, and are so dangerous that it is a felony
under California law merely to possess one. The description of this
pain as excruciating is not my term. It is the term used by the Los
Angeles Police Department sergeant whose responsibility it is to
enforce the use of nunchucks in arrests.

The police twist the nunchucks wire around the arm or wrist of
a passive demonstrator like a tourniquet and torque it down. These
pain compliance techniques and the nunchucks have produced
broken bones, permanent nerve and ligament damage, a miscar-
riage, and innumerable injuries necessitating surgery and other
medical attention and requiring months to heal.

One of two Western Center for Law and Religious Freedom cases
arising out of these Los Angeles Police Department arrests is John
v. City of Los Angeles. 1 am presenting to this subcommittee a
video tape showing brutal infliction of unnecessary pain and injury
in the arrest of right-to-life civil rights demonstrators by the Los
Angeles Police Department using nunchucks in 1989 and in 1990. I
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am also submitting a copy of the transcript of the deposition testi-
monK of Police Chief Daryl Gates taken in the John case.

[The transcript excerpt is reproduced in the appendix.]

Mr. LLEWELLYN. Chief Gates was shown the first series of video-
taped excerpts consisting of 18 instances of the use of nunchucks
bg Los Angeles Police Department officers in effecting arrests,
showing people writhing in agony, and one man’s arm breaking
with an audible snap. Chief Gates’ testimony was that he saw no
violation of official Los Angeles Police Department policy.

The Los Angeles Police Department supervisory officers at the
scene also testified in their depositions that despite the visible
agony and undeniable pain being inflicted upon passive and nonth-
reatening demonstrators, and despite the resultant injuries, the
conduct of police officers did not violate Los Angeles Police Depart-
ment policy.

Unlike the Rodney King video tape, the Los Angeles Police De-
partment made this video tape themselves. It shows officers and su-
pervisors standing by and watching while the same cruel use of
nunchucks and other pain-inducing tactics are repeated. There is
no evidence of proper procedures being followed by some officers
and improper procedures by others. All use the nunchucks in the
same tourniquet torquing manner with the same agonizing results.

Rather than denying that the pain and injury are authorized by
Los Angeles Police Department policy, the Los Angeles Police De-
partment emphasizes that its officers receive extensive pain com-
pliance training, monthly refresher retraining, plus additional spe-
cial training on the use of nunchucks, and we conclude that the
evidence shows that the Los Angeles Police Department inflicts
pain and injury on nonresisting people, not -always as a matter of
aberrant behavior, but also as official police policy.

The pain compliance policy and practice of the Los Angeles
Police Department was declared by the trial court in the prelimi-
nary injunction hearing in the John case to be “whatever force is
necessary to overcome resistance.” The force necessary to overcome
resistance standard, I suggest, was a standard of the Inquisition.
But a policy that fails to require the termination of force and pain
when they produce injury, that policy is an authorization for tor-
ture.

The Los Angeles Police Department policy cannot tell officers
how much pain and force will be necessary to obtain compliance,
and their policy of ever-increasing pain until compliance is
achieved with no upward limits virtually mandates the resultant
injuries. The pain produced by nunchucks is so intense as to be
counterproductive. Many demonstrators have reported that the
pain was so severe they lost the ability either to complfy or to com-
municate their desire to comply. The force and pain effectively dis-
abled the demonstrators due to reduced blood circulation, nerve in-
terference, nausea, muscle failure, loss of feeling, focusing of the
mind and body in the areas of this excruciating pain, shock, fear of
further injury, surges in blood flow and nerve activity due to pres-
sure and release, and even loss of consciousness.

Pain compliance techniques, particularly the use of nunchucks,
give the appearance to the public that the police are not merely
arresting demonstrators, but are punishing them. A Los Angeles

50-872 - 92 - 7 °
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Police Department captain in a sworn declaration in the John case
justified the use of nunchucks by stating: “Some demonstrators
appear as a young child, welcoming punishment for past transgres-
sions.” Before June 1989 when nunchucks were introduced by the
Los Angeles Police Department, police had managed to arrest dem-
onstrators safely ‘and effectively for the past 70 years and more
without institutionalized brutality. In the lunch counter sit-ins and
other related civil rights demonstrations in the late fifties and six-
ties the police used excessive force in the forms of water cannons,
billy clubs, and police dogs, and the Nation has condemned this
brutality. In the huge sit-in demonstrations at the University of
California at Berkeley the police carried the demonstrators away
without brutality. The only difference now is that the issue is not
racial equality, academic freedom or freedom of speech, but the
right to life.

The problem has become a Federal matter only because in the
City of Los Angeles v. Lyons case the U.S. Supreme Court ruled
that a victim of police brutality lacks legal standing to bring a law-
suit seeking injunctive relief unless he can show that he is likely to
be a target of police misconduct again in the future. The holding in
Lyons is a problem even in our present action to enjoin the use of
nunchucks by the Los Angeles Police Department, even though the
case is a class action and the evidence shows that not only mem-
bers of the class but also individually named plaintiffs intend to
- continue their right-to-life demonstrations in Los Angeles and thus
will be subject to repeated risk of excessive force. But, in arguing
this case before the Ninth Circuit Court of Appeals, the panel did
question whether or not even a class action, or such a class of
plaintiffs has standing to pursue injunctive relief.

A remedy for Congress to consider short of mandating Federal
oversight of local police practices would be to enact legislation pro-
viding for a private right of action for injunctive relief against spe-
cific forms of excessive force such as the use of nunchucks in ar-
resting people who are passive and nonthreatening and against on-
going patterns and practices of police misconduct without the ne-
cessity of showing individual likelihood of future victimization of
the plaintiff.

In conclusion, if a department of animal control used pain-induc-
ing techniques on dogs or coyotes like those used by the Los Ange-
les Police Department when other means were available, they
would be universally excoriated as inhumane. The Los Angeles
Police Department authorizes inhumane treatment of human
beings because of their belief and demonstration against abortion
and belief in the sanctity of life.

Let them be arrested. Let them be carted off to jail. But do not
permit them to be put in the hands of police officers who have been
taught that it is acceptable to break their bodies in order to break
their wills.

Thank you.

Mr. Epwarps. Thank you very much, Mr. Llewellyn.

[The prepared statement of Mr. Llewellyn follows:]
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STATEMENT OF DAVID L. LLEWELLYN, JR.

PRESIDENT AND SPECIAL COUNSEL
THE WESTERN CENTER FOR LAW AND RELIGIOUS FREEDOM

BEFORE THE HOUSE SUB-COMMITTEE
ON CIVIL AND CONSTITUTIONAL RIGHTS
OF THE HOUSE COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY

APRIL 17, 1991

The Western Center for Law and Religious
Freedom, a public interest law firm based in
Sacramento, California, is a civil rights legal
defense organization dedicated to the fundamental
principles of constitutional government and God- ~
given inalienable rights upon which America is
founded.

The Western Center for Law and Religious
Freedom works to defend the right to life,
parental and family rights, religious liberty, and
related civil rights of individuals, churches and
private organizations, and pursues constitutional
constraints and moral standards in government and
public institutions. -

The Western Center for Law and Religious
Freedom provides legal support, without charge,
for activist organizations, concerned citizens and
lawyers throughout the nation, particularly in the
Western states, to stand for "Liberty and Justice
under God."

David L. Llewellyn, Jr., earned his law
degree (J.D.) from the U.C.L.A. School of Law; an
advanced degree (the diplome) in international
human rights law from the International Institute
of Human Rights in Strasbourg, France; an M.A. in
English literature from the University of
Tennessee at Knoxville; a B.A. from William
Jennings Bryan College: and has studied at Dallas
Theological Seminary. Mr. Llewellyn has practiced
law in California since 1976 and now serves as
President of the Western Center for Law and
Religious Freedom and participates in its civil
rights litigation.
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STATEMENT OF DAVID L. LLEWELLYN, JR.

PRESIDENT AND SPECIAL COUNSEL
THE WESTERN CENTER FOR AW AND RELIGIOUS FREEDOM
BEFORE THE HOUSE SUB~COMMITTEE
ON CIVIL AND CONSTITUTIONAL RIGHTS
OF THE HOUSE COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY

APRIL 17, 1991

MR. CHA1RMAN AND MEMBERS OF THE SUB-COMMITTEE ON CIVIL AND
CONSTITUTIONAL RIGHTS:

A PRINCIPAL FUNCTION OF THE FEDERAL GOVERNMENT IS TO PREVENT
ABUSE OF POWER BY STATE AND LOCAL AUTHORITIES. THE USE OF
EXCESSIVE FORCE AND BRUTAL "PAIN COMPLIANCE TECHNIQUES" BY LOCAL
POLICE, ESPECIALLY THE 1OS ANGELES POLICE DEPARTMENT, JUSTIFIES THE
CONSIDERATION BY THIS 8UB~-COMMITTEE OF FEDERAL LEGISLATION TO
PREVENT SUCH POLICE MISCONDUCT.

A, LAPD POLICY AND PRACTICE OF "PAIN COMPLIANCE
TECHNIQUES" AND THE USE OF "NUNCHUCKS"
ATTORNEYS FOR THE WESTERN CENTER FOR LAW AND RELIGIOUS FREEDOM
HAVE REPRESENTED DEFENDANTS IN HUNDREDS OF RIGHT-TO-LIFE SIT-IN
DEMONSTRATION PROSECUTIONS IN SEVERAL STATES, INCLUDING OVER 500

Statement of David Llewsliyn, President and Special Counsel, Western Center for Law and Religious
Freedom, before the House Sub-committee on Civil and Constitutional Rights, April 17, 1991 Page 2
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CASES IN THE LOS ANGELES AREA INVOLVING PEOPLE ARRESTED BY THE_LOS
ANGELES POLICE DEPARTMENT.

MY PRIMARY PURPOSE FOR APPEARING BEFORE YOU IS TO PRESENT FOR
YOUR CONSIDERATION THE IMPLICATIONS OF THE FACT THAT THE LOS
ANGELES POLICE DEPARTMENT HAS AN OFFICIAL POLICY AND PRACTICE
RELATING TO THE USE OF "PAIN COMPLIANCE TECHNIQUES" WHICH AUTHORIZE
THE INFLICTION OF "EXCRUCIATING PAIN" AND INJURY ON PASSIVE, NON-
THREATENING CIVIL RIGHTS PROTESTORS, PARTICULARLY RIGUT=TO-LIFE
DEMONSTRATORS . - i

IN LOS ANGELES, HUNDREDS OF SIMILARLY PASSIVE AND NON-
THREATENING SIT~IN DEMONSTRATORS BLOCKING THE ENTRANCE TO ABORTION
CLINICS HAVE BEEN ARRESTED BY USE OF BRUTAL "PAIN COMPLIANCE
TECHNIQUES," INCLUDING "NUNCHUCKS" (NUNCHAKUS), A MARTIAL ARTS~
WEAPON WHICH THE LAPD HAS USED ONLY AGAINST RIGHT-TO-LIFE
DEMONSTRATORS AND NOT OTHER CIVIL RIGHTS PROTESTORS OR CRIMINAL
SUSPECTS IN GENERAL,

NUNCHUCKS CONSIST OF TWO RODS OF METAL OR WOOD CONNECTED BY A
LENGTH OF WIRE OR ROPE., NUNCHUCKS ARE SO DANGEROUS THAT MERE
POSSESSION OF ONE IS A FELONY UNDER CALIFORNIA LAW.

LAPD OFFICERS USE NUNCHUCKS FOR THE PURPOSE OF PRODUCING
YEXCRUCIATING PAIN." THE DESCRIPTION OF THE PAIN AS "EXCRUCIATING"
IS THE TERM THE LAPD SERGEANT RESPONSIBLE FOR SUPERVISING THE USE
OF NUNCHUCKS AGAINST RIGHT-TO~LIFE DEMONSTRATORS USED IN HIS SWORN
DECLARATION,

THE POLICE TWIST THE NUNCHUCKS WIRE AROUND THE ARM OR WRIST OF
A PASSIVE DEMONSTRATOR AND TORQUE DOWN HARD., IN THE COURSE OF

Statemant of David Llewellyn, President and Special Counsel, Western Center for Law and Religious
Freedom, bafore the House Sub-committes on Civil and Constitutional Rights, April 17, 1994 Page 3
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PRODUCING THE EXCRUCIATING PAIN THAT THE POLICE SEEK, THEIR
NUNCHUCKS AND PAIN COMPLIANCE TECHNIQUES ALSO HAVE PRODUCED BROKEN
BONES, PERMANENT NERVE AND LIGAMENT DAMAGE, A MISCARRIAGE, AND
INNUMERABLE INJURIES REQUIRING SURGERY AND OTHER MEDICAL ATTENTION
AND REQU;RING MONTHS TO HEAL.

ONE OF TWO WESTERN CENTER FOR LAW AND RELIGIOUS FREEDOM CASES
ARISING OUT OF THESE _I.N.APD ARRESTS 18 JOHN V, CITY OF LOS ANGELES.
IN JANUARY OF THIS YEAR I ARGUED THE APPEAL OF THE DENIAL OF A
PRELIMINARY INJUNCTION IN THE JOHN CASE BEFORE 'I‘Hf NINTH CIRCUIT
COURT OF APPEALS, AND THE MATTER I8 PENDING DECISION. THE TRIAL OF
THE CASE IS SET FOR MAY 21 IN FEDERAL DISTRICT COURT IN LOS
ANGELES:— - -~

THE TRIAL COURT INITIALLY DENIED A PRELIMINARY INJUNCTION
AGAINST THE LAPD BECAUSE THE COURT BELIEVED Tl.l'Nl‘ THE POLICE ACTIONS
WERE VIOLATIONS OF LAPD POLICY BY INDIVIDUAL OFFICERS. THIS RULING
I8 UNDERSTANDABLE, COMING BEFORE ANY DISCOVERY HAD.BEEN TAKEN IN
THE LITIGATION AND AFTER NUNCHUCKS HAD BEEN USED FOR THE FIRST
TIME. THE EVIDENCE 80 OBVIOUSLY SHOWS VIOLATIONS OF THE 4TH
AMENDMENT PROHIBITION AGAINST UNREASONABLE SEIZURE THAT THE TRIAL
COURT COULD NOT IMAGINE ANYONE TRYING-TO DEFEND IT AS A MATTER OF
OFFICIALLY AUTHORIZED POLICY.

DISCOVERY IN THE CASE, HOWEVER, HAS ESTABLISHED THAT THE PAIN
_AND INJURY INFLICTED WERE IN FACT AUTHORIZED BY OFFICIAL LAPD
POLICY, PRACTICE AND TRAINING.

I AM PRESENTING TO THIS SUB-COMMITTEE A VIDEOTAPE SHOWING FOUR
SERIES, OF EXCERPTS OF EVENTS DURING ARRESTS OF RIGHT-TO-LIFE CIVIL

A

Statement of David Llewellyn, President and Special Counsel, Western Center for Law and Religious
Freedom, before the House Sub-comittee on Civil and Constitutional Rights, April 17, 1991 Page &




i

/ 196

RIGHTS DEMONSTRATORS. (1) 18 EXCERPTS FROM LAPD ARRESTS ON MARCH
25 AND JUNE 10, 1989, WUHICH ARE THE SUBJECT OF THE JOHN
LITIGATION.' (2) THE ARRESTS OF A PRIEST AND A BRAIN SURGEON
DURING RIGHT-TO~LIFE DEMONSTRATIONS IN LOS ANGELES ON APRIL 14,
1990, ALSO USING NUNCHUCKS. (3) A SEVEN MINUTE VIDEO OF THE MARCH
AND JUNE 1989 LOS ANGELES DEMONSTRATIONS PREI.RED BY "OPERATION
RESCUE." (4) THE USE OF MACE AGAINST RIGHT-TO-LIFE DEMONSTRATORS
ON JULY 1, 1989, IN SACRAMENTO.

I AM ALSO SUBMITTING COPIES OF THE TRANSCRIPT OF THE
DEPOSITION TESTIMONY OF POLICE CHIEF DARYL GATES. AT HIS
DEPOSITION, CHIEF GATES WAS SHOWN THE FIRST SERIES OF VIDEOTAPED
EXCERPTS, CONSISTING OF 18 INSTANCES OF THE USE OF NUNCHUCKS BY
LAPD OFFICERS IN EFFECTING ARRESTS OF RIGHT-TO~-LIFE DEMONSTRATORS,
DISPLAYING PEOPLE WRITHING IN AGON: AND ONE MAN'S ARM BREAKING WITH
AN AUDIBLE SNAP., CHIEF GATES' TESTIMONY WAS THAT HE SAW NO
VIOLATION OF OFFICIAL LAPD POLICY. EVEN WITH REGARD TO THE
BREAKING OF THE DEMONSTRATOR'S ARM, CHIEF GATES TESTIFIED:
"OBVIOUSLY THERE'S A PLAY TO EMOTION THERE, BUT, NO [VIOLATION OF
LAPD POLICY]."

THE LAPD SUPERVISORY OFFICERS AT THE SCENE ALSO TESTIFIED IN
THEIR DEPOSITIONS THAT DESPITE THE VISIBLE AGONY AND UNDENIABLE
PAIN BEING INFLICTED UPON THESE PASSIVE,  NON-THREATENING
DEMONSTRATORS, AND DESPITE THE RESULTANT INJURIES, THE CONDUCT OF
THE POLICE OFFICERS DID NOT VIOLATE LAPD POLICY.

'!xeopt Number 11, which was rendomly inserted by the LAPD,

Statement of David Llewellyn, President and Special Counsel, Western Center for Law and Religlous
Freadom, bafore the House Sub-committes on Civit and Constitutional Rights, April 17, 1991 Page §
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THE EVIDENCE IS UNDENIABLE THAT THE BRUTALITY SHOWN AGAINST
RIGHT-TQ-LIFE CIVIL RIGHTS DEMONSTRATORS ON THE VIDEOTAPE IS
OFFICIALLY AUTHORIZED. UNLIKE THE RODNEY KING VIDEOTAPE, THE LAPD

MADE THIé VIDEOTAPE THEMSELVES, IT SHOWS OFFICERS AND SUPERVISORS

STANDING BY AND WATCHING WHILE THE SAME CRUEL USE OF NUNCHUCKS AND
OTHER PAIN-INDUCING TACTICS ARE REPEATED OVER AND OVER. EVEN WHEN
ONE MAN'S ARM IS SEEN AND HEARD BREAKING, THE PROCEDURE DOES NOT
CHANGE~ THERE IS8 NO EVIDENCE OF PROPER PROCEDURES BEING FOLLOWED
BY SOME OFFICERS AND IMPROPER PROCEDURES BY OTHERS. ALL USE THE
NUNCHUCKS IN THE SAME TOURNIQUET TORQUING MANNER WITH THE SAME
AGONIZING RESULTS. RATHER THAN DENYING THAT THE PAIN AND INJURY
ARE AUTHORIZED BY LAPD POLICY, THE LAPD EMPHASIZES THAT 1ITS
OFFICERS RECEIVE EXTBNB&VE PAIN COMPLIANCE TRAINING, MONTHLY
REFRESHER TRAINING, PLUS AN ADDITIONAL 24 HOURS OF TRAINING ON THE
ORCUTT POLICE NUNCHUCKS.

WE CONCLUDE FROM THIS EVIDENCE THAT IN THE LOS ANGELES POLICE
DEPARTMENT, INFLICTING PAIN AND INJURY ON NON-RESISTING PEOPLE IS
NOT ALWAYS ABERRANT BEHAVIOR. IT IS ALSO OFFICIAL POLICE POLICY,

B. APPROPRIATENESS OF LEGISLATIVE ACTION AGAINST
BRUTAL "PAIN COMPLIANCE TECHNIQUES," ESPECIALLY
NUNCHUCKS

POLICE USE OF BRUTAL "PAIN COMPLIANCE TECHNIQUES,"

PARTICULARLY THE USE OF NUNCHUCKS, AGAINST PASSIVE, NON-THREATENING
CIVIL RIGHTS DEMONSTRATORS SHOULD BE PROHIBITED BY LAW.
1. INTENTIONALLY INFLICTING PAIN WHEN IT IS NOT NECESSARY TO

Statement of David Liewellyn, President and Special Counsel, Western Center for Law and Religious
Fraedom, before the House Sub-committee on Civil and Constitutionsl Rights, April 17, 199 Page &
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EFFECT ARREST IS EXCESSIVE FORCE AND UNREASONABLE SEIZURE IN
VIOLATION OF THE FOURTH AMENDMENT. PAIN PROPERLY MAY BE AN
UNINTENDED OR INCIDENTAL EVENT IN A LAWFUL ARREST, BUT A POLICY
LIKE THAT OF THE LAPD WHICH AUTHORIZES UNNECESSARY, INTENTIONAL
INFLICTION OF PAIN SHOULD BE UNLAWFUL.

2. "PAIN COMPLIANCE TECHNIQUES" PROVIDE POLICE WITH
STANDARDLESS DISCRETION TO HURT OR INJURE PEOPLE. POLICE POLICIES
THAT PERMIT THE USE OF WEAPONS SUCH AS NUNCH(%?KS ON PASSIVE, NON=-
THREATENING DEMONSTRATORS ARE OVERBROAD AN“ UNCONSTITUTIONALLY
VAGUE. THEY ARE AN OPEN INVITATION FOR THE US“ OF EXCESSIVE FORCE,

LABELING THE INTENTIONAL INFLICTION OF FCRCE TO INDUCE PAIN AS
"PAIN COMPLIANCE" IS8 DANGEROUSLY MISLEADING. b

a. "COMPLIANCE" MERELY DESC‘RIBES TH!-? G*,OAL FOR USE OF FORC‘E
TO INFLICT PAIN. IT PROVIDES NO STANDARDS TO REGULATE THE DEGREE
OF FORCE OR PAIN. "PAIN SOMPLIANCE" I8 AN ARBITRARY AND SUBJECTIVE
PROCESS THAT VIOLATES THE "OBJECTIVE RBASQ’IQ&LENESS TEST" FOR THE
USE OF FORCE IN EFFECTING ARREST UNDER Tl:!E "U. S. SUPREME COURT
DECISION IN GRAHAM V., CONNOR. EVEN 'I‘HOUGl;l A POLICE OFFICER
SUBJECTIVELY MAY BE MOTIVATED TO INFLICT PAIN ONLY FOR THE PURPOSE
OF INDUCING COMPLIANCE, THE LAW LOOKS OBJECTIVELY AT THE ACTIONS

. USED TO INFLICT THE PAIN AND THE CIRCUMSTANCES OF THE ARREST,

UNDER GRAHAM V, CONNOR THE LAW LOOKS AT FOUR FACTORS. (1) THE
SEVERITY OF THE CRIME «- IN THE CASE OF CIVIL RIGHTS SIT-IN
DEMONSTRATORS IT 1S SIMPLE TRESPASSING. (2) THE THREAT OF SAFETY
OF OFFICERS AND OTHERS =-=- THE CLASS OF PLAINTIFFS IN THE JQHN CASE
CONSTITUTES NO THR;AT WHATSOEVER. (3) ACTIVELY RESISTING ARREST ==

Statement of David Lleweliyn, President and Specisl Counsel, Western Center for Law snd Religious
Freedom, before the House Sub-committes on Civil snd Constitutional Rights, April 17, 1991 Page 7
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THE RIGHT-TO-LIFE PLAINTIFFS IN JOHN WERE PASSIVE AND NON=-
RESISTING. (4) ATTEMPTING TO EVADE ARREST BY FLIGHT -~ CLEARLY NOT
APPLICABLE.

b. THE "PAIN COMPLIANCE" POLICY AND- PRACTICE OF THE LAPD WAS
DECLARED BY THE TRIAL COURT AT THE PRELIMINARY INJUNCTION HEARING
TO BE: "WHATEVER FORCE IS NECES8SARY TO OVERCOME RESISTANCE." THIS
S8TANDARD, IF NOT FOUN!; TO BE UNCONSTITUTIONAL BY THE COURTS, MUST
BE MADE UNLAWFUL BY THE LEGISLATURE, THE "FORCE NECES8SARY TO
OVERCOME RESISTANCE" WAS THE STANDARD OF THE INQUISITION, WHEN A
POLICY FAILS TO REQUIRE THE TERMINATION OF FORCE AND PAIN WHEN THEY
PRODUCE INJURY WITHOUT COMPLIANCE, THAT POLICY IS AN AUTHORIZATION
FOR TORTURE.

IF A DEMONSTRATOR I8 WILLING TO ENDURE FORCE AND PAIN PAST THE
POINT OF INJURY, DOES THAT JUSTIFY THE POLICE INFLICTING SUCH PAIN
AND INJURY? THE LAPD POLICY CANNOT TELL POLICE OFFICERS HOW MUCH
FORCE AND PAIN WILL BE NECESSARY TO OBTAIN COMPLIANCE. THE POLICY
IS EVER-INCREASING FORCE AND PAIN UNTIL COMPLIANCE IS ACHIEVED.
THE POLICY.PROVIDES NO UPWARD LIMITS8 ON THE PAIN TO BE INDUCED.

POLICE OFFICERS DO NOT KNOW WHEN OR EVEN WHETHER THEIR
INFLICTION OF FORCE AND PAIN WILL RESULT IN COMPLIANCE OR IN
INJURY., THE POLICY DOES NOT REQUIRE THE TERMINATION OF FORCE EVEN
AFTER INJURY HAS OCCURRED.

PEOPLE'S ABILITY TO ENDURE PHYSICAL FORCE AND TO TOLERATE PAIN
VARIES WIDELY. THE USE OF NUNCHUCKS AND OTHER PAIN‘ COMPLIANCE
TECHNIQUES CAUSES SOME PEOPLE TO COMPLY BUT MANY PEOPLE TO BREAK.
THE POLICE DO NOT KNOW HOW MUCH PAIN IT WILL TAKE TO BREAK THE WILL

Statement of David Lieweliyn, President snd Speciatl Counsel, Western Center for Law and Religious -
Freedom, before the House Sub-committes on Civil and Constitutional Rights, April 17, 1991 Page 8
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OF A PASSIVE DEMONSTRATOR. THE POLICE DO Né& KNOW WHETHER ANY
AMOUNT OF PAIN WILL BE SUFFICIENT. )

EVEN A CONSCIENTIOUS POLICE OFFICER CANNOT KNOW IN ADVANCE WHO
WILL COMPLY BEFORE BREAKING. EVEN A CONSCIENTIOUS POLICE OFFICER
CANNOT KNOW HOW MUCH PAIN ACTUALLY IS BEING INFLICTED. EVEN A
CONSCIENTIOUS POLICE OFFICER CANNOT KNOW WHEN SUCH PAIN COMPLIANCE
TECHNIQUES WILL PRODUCE TEMPORARY OR PERMANENT INJURY.

BUT AN UNSCRUPULOUS POLICE OFFICER CAN INDUCE PAIN TO TEACH
PEOPLE A LESSON, PAIN TO INTIMIDATE AND SILENCE CIVIL RIGHTS
PROTESTS, PAIN TO VENT PASSION OR PREJUDICE, PAIN TO PUNISH. AN
UNSCRUPULOUS OFFICER COULD EVEN INDUCE PAIN FOR THE SAKE OF PAIN.

UNDER THE CURRENT LAPD POLICY THAT FAILS TO ACKNOWLEDGE ANY
DEGREE OF PAIN A8 EXCESSIVE, EVEN PAIN PRODUCED BY FORCE BEYOND THE
POINT OF INJURY, THERE I8 NO LIMIT ON THE PAIN OR INJURY THAT AN
LAPD OFFICER MAY PRODUCE WITHOUT VIOLATING DEPARTMENT POLICIES AND
PROCEDURES. 1IN SHORT, THERE ARE NO OBJECTIVE LIMITS IN THE LAPD
"PAIN COMPLIANCE TECHNIQUES" AND, AS SUCH, THEY REPRESENT RULE BY
THE FORCE OF WEAPONS RATHER THAN THE FORCE OF LAW.

C. THE PAIN INDUCED BY THE USE OF NUNCHUCKS CAN BE 80
INTENSE THAT IT 18 COUNTER=-PRODUCTIVE. MANY DEMONSTRATORS HAVE
REPORTED THAT THE PAIN WAS 80 SEVERE THAT THEY LOST THE ABILITY
EITHER TO COMPLY OR TO COMMUNICATE THEIR DESIRE TO COMPLY, THE
FORCE AND PAIN EFFECTIVELY DISABLE THE DEMONSTRATORS DUE TO REDUCED
BLOOD CIRCULATION, NERVE INTERFERENCE, NAUSEA, MUSCLE FAILURE, 1088
OF FEELING, TOTAL FOCUSING OF THE MIND AND BODY ON THE AREAS OF
EXCRUCIATING PAIN, SHOCK, FEAR OF FURTHER INJURY, SURGES IN BLOOD
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FLOW AND NERVE ACTIVITY DUE TO PRESSURE AND RELEASE, EVEN LOSS OF
CONSCIOUSNESS. SOME DEMONSTRATORS COULD NOT CONTROL THEIR MUSCLES.
SOME COULD NOT STAND. SOME COULD NOT SPEAK. SOME COULD NOT EVEN
THINK. THE PAIN SO OVERWHELMED THEM THAT COMPLIANCE WITH THE
DEMANDS OF 'I:HE POLICE BECAME IMPOSSIBLE. SOME DEMONSTRATORS
REPORTED THAT THEY BECAME WILLING TO COMPLY, TO DO ANYTHING TO STOP
THE PAIN, BUT THAT THEY WERE PHYSICALLY DISABLED FROM COMPLIANCE BY
THE PAIN ITSELF.

ON THE OTHER HAND, SOME DEMONSTRATORS WOULD NOT COMPLY DESPITE
THE PAIN, AND THUS THE PAIN PRODUCED NO- EFFECT EXCEPT TORTURE.

DEVICES INTENDED BY THE POLICE TO INFLICT "EXCRUCIATING PAIN'
OUGHT TO BE UNLAWFUL. INFLICTING EXCRUCIATING PAIN ON A CONVICTED
FELON WOULD CONSTITUTE CRUEL AND UNUSUAL PUNISHMENT. CERTAINLY THE
LAW OQUGHT TO PREVENT THE INFLICTION OF SUCH PAIN ON PEOPLE MERELY
BEING ARRESTED FOR TRESPASS.

d. THE LAPD CONTENDS THAT THEY MUST BALANCE THE RIGHTS OF
- THE PUBLIC AND THE BUSINESSES BEING BLOCKED AGAINST THE PAIN BEING
INFLICTED ON THE DEMONSTRATORS. BUT THIS IS AN ILLUSORY ARGUMENT.
THE RIGHTS OF THE PUBLIC AND THE BUSINESSES WILL BE VINDICATED IN
ANY EVENT. THE DEMONSTRATORS WILL BE REMOVED, THE ONLY ISSUE I8
WHETHER THEY WILL BE REMOVED WITH OR WITHOUT BRUTAL FORCE AND "PAIN
COMPLIANCE.,"

THE LAPD ALSO ASSERTS THAT THE USE OF NUNCHUCKS MAKES ARRESTS
EASIER FOR THE POLICE BECAUSE THEY NEED FEWER OFFICERS AND THEY DO
NOT HAVE TO CARRY PASSIVE DEMONSTRATORS. IN ACTUALITY, HOWEVER,
THE VIDEOTAPES SHOW AT .LEAST TWO OFFICERS ACCOMPANYING EACH
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ARRESTEE, WHETHER THE ARRESTEE IS WALKING VOLUNTARILY OR BEING
LIFTED AND CARRIED BY OFFICERS SQUEEZING NUNCHUCKS. CERTAINLY TO
SOME DEGREE THE THREAT AND ACTUALITY OF EXCRUCIATING PAIN INFLICTED
BY THE POLICE INCREASES THE PROBABILITY OF VOLUNTARY COMPLIANCE IN
SOME PEOPLE. BUT EXCRUCIATING PAIN AND RISK OF INJURY CANNOT BE
JUSTIFIED SIMPLY TO MAKE THE JOBROF THE POLICE EASIER.

BEFORE JUNE 1989, WHEN NUNCHUCKS WERE INTRODUCED BY THE LAPD,
POLICE HAD MANAGED TO ARREST DEMONSTRATORS SAFELY AND EFFECTIVELY
FOR THE PAST 70 YEARS OR MORE WITHOUT INSTITUTIONALIZED BRUTALITY.
MOREOVER, THE RIGHT-TO~LIFE DEMONSTRATORS AGAINST WHOM THE LAPD HAS
USED NUNCHUCKS ARE AMONG THE MOST DOCILE PEOPLE WHO WILL EVER BE
ARRESTED. NUNCHUCKS AND BARBAROUS "PAIN COMPLIANCE" TACTICS CANNOT
BE JUSTIFIED.

IN THE LUNCH COUNTER SIT~-INS AND SIMILAR CIVIL RIGHTS
DEMONSTRATIONS BEGINNING IN 1957 AND CONTINUING THROUGH THE EARLY
1960'S IN THE SOUTH, POLICE USED EXCESSIVE FORCE IN THE FORM OF
WATER CANNONS, BILLY CLUBS AND POLICE DOGS, AND THE NATION
CONDEMNED THEIR BRUTALITY. 1IN THE HUGE SIT~IN DEMONSTRATIONS AT
THE UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA AT BERKELEY IN 1966, THE POLICE
CARRIED THE DéMONSTRATORS AWAY, WITHOUT BRUTALITY. THE ONLY
DIFFERENCE NOW IS THAT THE ISSUE IS NOT RACIAL EQUALITY, ACADEMIC
FREEDOM, OR FREEDOM 6? SPEECH, BUT THE RIGHT TO LIFE.

ONE REASON THAT SOME RIGHT~TO~LIFE DEMONSTRATORS REMAIN
PASSIVE AND MOTIONLESS WHEN APPROACHED BY POLICE IN THEIR SIT-IN
DEMONSTRATIONS IS TO SYMBOLIZE THE PASSIVE HELPLESSNESS OF UNBORN
CHILDREN IN ABORTIONS. THEIR VERY PASSIVITY I8 A FORM OF SYMBOLIC
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SPEECH.

THE LESSONS FROM PAST GENERATIONS OF CIVIL RIGHTS™ ACTIVISM
MUST NOT BE FORGOTTEN TODAY NOR DENIED TO DEMONSTRATORS BECAUSE OF
THE IDEOLOGY OF THEIR CAUSE. .

e. PAIN COMPLIANCE TECHNIQUES, PARTICULARLY THE USE OF
NUNCHUCKS, GIVE THE APPEARANCE TO THE PUBLIC THAT THE POLICE ARE
NOT MERELY ARRESTING DBMO&ST’RATORS BUT ARE PUNISHING THEM. AN LAPD
CAPTAIN, IN A SWORN DECLARATION IN THE JQHN CASE, JUSTIFIED THE USE
OF NUNCHUCKS BY STATING THAT: "“SOME (DEMONSTRATORS) APPEAR AS A
YOUNG CHILD WELCOMING PUNISHMENT FOR PAST TRANSGRESSIONS."
(EMPHASIS ADDED.)

IN PRACTICE, THE LAPD USE OF PAIN DOES APPEAR TO BE A FORM OF
EXTRA-JUDICIAL PUNISHMENT. IF WE WANT TO USE PAIN AS PUNISHMENT)
IF, FOR EXAMPLE, WE WANT TO REINTRODUCE PUBLIC WHIPPING ‘AS A
PUNISHMENT FOR CRIME AND TO SENTENCE CIVIL RIGHTS DEMONSTRATORS TO
39 LASHES ﬁ; THE PUBLIC SQUARE; LET US DO SO BY LAWS ADOPTED BY
LEGISLATURES AND LET US INFLICT THESE PUNISHMENTS 0N~PEOPLE AFTER
THEY ARE CONVICTED OF THEIR CRIMES. BUT AT LEAST LET US ADVOCATE
PAIN AS PUNISHMENT HONESTLY, WITHOUT THE PRESENT HYPOCRISY OF
AVERTING OUR GAZE AND SHRUGGING WHEN WE HEAR OF POLICE INFLICTING
PAIN INTENTIONALLY IN THE COURSE OF AN OTHERWISE PEACEFUL ARREST.

FEDERAL LAW SHOULD PROHIBIT LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICERS FROM ,
USING "PAIN COMPLIANCE" TECHNIQUES AGAINST PEOPLE WHOSE CONDUCT IS8
PASSIVE AND NON-THREATENING.

Statement of Oavid Llewallyn, President and Special Counsel, Western Center for Law end Religfous
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C. S8TANDING

THE PROBLEM OF LEGAL STANDING TO BRING A CAUSE OF ACTION FOR
INJUNCTIVE RELIEF AGAINST ABUSIVE POLICE PRACTICES DESERVES
CONGRESSIONAL ATTENTION. IN CITY OF I10S ANGELES V. LYONS THE
SUPREME COURT RULED, THAT A VICTIM OF POLICE BRUTALITY LACKS LEGAL
STANDING TO BRING A LAWSUIT SEEKING INJUNCTIVE RELIEF UNLESS HE CAN
SHOW THAT HE IS LIKELY TO BE A TARGET. OF POLICE MISCONDUCT AGAIN IN
THE FUTURE. THE HOLDING IN LYONS CONCERNED THE PANEL OF JUDGES IN
OUR JOHN APPEAL EVEN THOUGH THE CASE IS A CLASS ACTION AND THE
EVIDENCE SHOWS THAT NOT ONLY MEMBERS OF THE CLASS BUT ALSO
INDIVIDUAL NAMED PLAINTIFFS INTEND TO CONTINUE THEIR RIGHT=TO~LIFE
DEMONSTRATIONS IN LOS ANGELES AND THUS WILL BE SUBJECT TO REPEATED
RISK OF EXCESSIVE FORCE.

A REMEDY FOR CONGRESS TO CONSIDER S8HORT OF MANDATING FEDERAL
OVERSIGHT OF LOCAL POLICE PRACTICES WOULD BE TO CIRCUMVENT THE
LYONS PROBLEM BY ENACTING LEGISLATION PROVIDING FOR A PRIVATE RIGHT
OF ACTION FOR INJUNCTIVE RELIEF, (1) AGAINST SPECIFIC FORMS OF
EXCESSIVE FORCE (SUCH AS THE USE OF NUNCHUCKS IN ARRESTING PEOPLE
WHO ARE PASSIVE AND NON-THREATENING), AND (2) AGAINST ONGOING
PATTERNS AND PRACTICBS4 OF POLICE MISCONDUCT, WITHOUT THE NECESSITY
OF SHOWING INDIVIDUAL LIKELIHOOD OF FUTURE VICTIMIZATION OF THE
PLAINTIFF,

CONCLUBION

IF A DEPARTMENT OF ANIMAL CONTROL USED PAIN-INDUCING
TECHNIQUES ON DOGS OR COYOTES LIKE THOSE USED BY THE LAPD, WHEN
OTHER MEANS WERE AVAILABLE, THEY WOULD BE UNIVERSALLY EXCORIATED AS

Statement of David Liewellyn, President and Special Counsel, Western Center for Law and Retigious
freedom, before the Mouse Sub-committes on Civil and Constitutional Righte, April 17, 1994 Page 13



%

INHUMANE.

THE LOS ANGELES POLICE DEPARTMENT POLICY AUTHORIZES INHUMANE
TREATMENT OF HUMAN BEINGS, AND NOT EVEN CRIMINALS BUT THE MOST
CONSCIENTIOUS AND NON-THREATENING CLASS OF PEOPLE IMAGINA‘BLE,
PEOPLE WHO HAVE PUT THEIR BODIES ON THE LINE BECAUSE“OF THEIR
BELIEF IN THE SANCTITY OF LIFE.

LET THEM BE ARRESTED. LET THEM BE CARTED OFF TO JAIL. BUT DO
NOT LET THEM BE PUT INTO THE HANDS OF POLICE OFFICERS WHO HAVE BEEN
TAUGHT THAT IT I8 ACCEPTABLE TO BREAK THEIR BODIES IN ORDER TO
BREAK THEIR WILLS.

w— 30 we

\
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Mr. Epwarbs. The gentleman from Michigan, Mr. Conyers.

Mr. ConyERs. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman. I apologize
for my brief appearance today, but the Government Operations
Committee is holding hearings and I am cauvght between these two
very important responsibilities.

I, first of all, wanted to welcome Drew Days and Wade Hender-
son and our final witness in the first panel, but also to congratu-
late you for holding these hearings on the nationwide scope of
police violence and to consider a remedy that has been mentioned
in the testimony of Professor Days. I have introduced H.R. 1821,
the Police Misconduct Civil Relief Act, because we need to grant
the Attorney General of the United States authority to seek civil
relief in the Federal courts to combat patterns and practices of
police misconduct.

The Attorney General has that systematic remedy in employ-
ment, education, housing, voter rights cases, but, as the Philadel-
phia case some years ago established, and I think Drew Days re-
members it in his governmental tenure, we were not able to use a
gattern or practice because we haven’t given that in the Federal

ody of law, and that is what this does. Attorney General Thorn-
burgh mentioned that to me when we met, that he does not have
that power. I hope that we could consider that in the course of
these very, very important hearings.

Again, I want to send my greetings to these witnesses, and feel
that this one case in Los Angeles has highlighted what we have to
face as a nation. I have never seen the outrage and shock and
horror that the American people poured out when they saw this
unknown recording that caught police, these few police in this very
violent act. And, it seems to me that we have an opportunity out of
this tragedy to really take an important step forward in police
abuse cases everywhere,

We are looking at all of these kinds of remedies and this is one of
therrll1 that I would urge your consideration of, and I thank you very
much.

Mr. Epwarbs. Thank you very much, Mr. Conyers.

And, incidentally, Mr. Llewellyn, your exhibits will be made a
part of the record. We are compiling one film that will be com-
prised of all of the videos that have been delivered to the subcom-
mittee including the Los Angeles case of Mr. King, and yours will
also be made a part of this film that will be available for the public
and for the edification of the members of the subcommittee.

The gentleman from Illinois, Mr. Hyde.

We will be operating, pursuant to House rules, under the 5-
minute rule.

Mr. Hype. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Days, you are advocating legislation to give the Attorney
General pattern and practice authority to bring suits where there
is cause to believe there has been a pattern of police misconduct. I
am wondering if you advocated similar legislation while you were
Assistant Attorney General for Civil Rights. And, if you did, what
happened?

Mr. Days. Mr. Hyde, as I indicated in my earlier testimony, I
was involved in urging Congress to enact CRIPA to give pattern
and practice authority to the Attorney General to deal with condi-
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tions of confinement. Perhaps, we would have been wiser to come
to the Congress and seek that type of authorization before we filed
the Philadelphia suit, but we felt that we had good arguments to
justify the Attorney General’s going into a situation like that with-
out explicit authority. And I won’t bore you with all of the cita-
tions over the years to those cases in which the Supreme Court had
held that the Xttorney General could bring suit without precise au-
thority where the interests of the United States were at issue. And
so we brought the lawsuit.

The lawsuit was resolved just before I left office, compliments of
the American electorate, and so there was no opportunity to go
back and seek congressional action.

Mr. Hypk. It is, really, an outgrowth of the failure of that suit to
produce the result which you thought reasonably would result.

Mr. Dayvs. Let me emphasize, Mr. Hyde, that what we wanted
and what I had hoped to persuade the third circuit judges of was
an opportunity to try our case in a court of law. It was not a situa-
tion where the Army was coming into Philadelphia to take over
the city.” We were putting our case before independent Federal
judges and asking for a decision. And, if those judges said, “We
find no pattern or practice of misconduct in Philadelphia,” that
would be the end of the matter.

But I think what we did was characterized as something short of
Sherman’s march to the sea in bringing that litigation, and that
was not our intent. :

Mr. HypE. I see.

Mr. Llewellyn, I am wondering why the Justice Department
didn’t react to the evidence of police brutality, the use of pain com-
pliance techniques. Did you ask the Justice Department to give you
some assistance? And what was their rationale for not doing so?

Mr. LLEWELLYN. We have made the issue of pain compliance
quite clear. We have not made a formal request from the Justice
Department. We had hoped, by our own private sector enforce-
ment, since I am a member of a public interest law firm and we
favor resolving things at the local level as much as possible, we
would prefer simply to get private enforcement authority to set
aside the Lyons doctrine and allow us freedom to prosecute these
cases and tailor the enforcement at the local level as much as pos-
sible. So we haven’t pursued a Federal remedy at this point.

Incidentally, the chairman mentioned compiling a joint video

_tape. I want to comment that the fourth incident on the video tape,
which I did not previously mention, was a macing incident in the
city of Sacramento, which we also are pursuing remedies there.
But there the police department at least did condemn the practice.
It is a damages action to see that this doesn’t occur. But we prefer
this kind of private enforcement for the most part.

Mr. HypeE. Now, what are some of the pain compliance tech-
niques? You have talked about nunchucks, where they take these
two wooden handles with a chain or a wire in the middle, they
wrap it around an arm or a wrist and they torque it as hard as
they can. I would imagine that would get some compliance pretty
quickly. What other pain compliance techniques are there that
they use? .
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Mr. LLEweLLYN. Well, actually, it doesn’t always get compliance
and that is one of the problems. Because you can’t tell how hard to
torque before you are going to injure someone seriously, and where
there are some people who just will not comply, won’t realize how
quickly they are going to be injured. It is a very, very dangerous
practice.

But the video tape will show in addition to that people face down
on the ground, handcuffed, officer’s knee in the back holding them
down while another officer is also trying to lift them up from the
nose, for example, a technique which the Los Angeles Police De-
partment says is only to distract people’s attention toward their
nose and face in order to get their hands free. These are people to-
tally subdued and on the ground.

I&fr. Hype. Now, wait a minute. Someone is on the ground with
their hands handcuffed behind them?

Mr. LLewgeLLYN.-Yes. And officers around. And the person is
making no apparent effort to move except to respond to try to get
away from the pressure.

Mr. HypEe. And the officer has a knee in the back.

Mr. LLeweLLYN. That is correct.

Mr. Hype. And another officer is trying to pick the person up by
the nose?

Mr. LLEweLLYN. Well, yes. He is pulling the head back by the
nose, and there is no evident reason for this. And there are similar
kinds of things.

Mr. Hype. You can hardly get up if someone has got a knee in
your back.

Mr. LLEWELLYN. It is obviously impossible for the person to rise.

Mr. Hype. What other pain compliance techniques? .

Mr. LLewreLLYN. The chief difficulty is that the Los Angeles -
Police Department has justified it, saying, “Well, if we use pain
compliance, we use fewer officers. We don’t have to carry them,”
and that sort of thing. But, if-you look at the video tapes, what ac-
tually happens is that these nunchucks are placed on people’s arms
and they are lifted by the nunchucks, so that the weight of the
person is added to the torquing effect of the officer’s grasp and it
causes, you know, people—you can see, they can hardly react if
they wanted to. They appear to be limp, and they are limp. Some
of them limp not because they don’t want to walk, but because
they cannot walk.

Mr. Hype. Now, what are these archcriminals doing that require
this torture? What laws are they violating?

Mr. LLEwELLYN. Well, they are trespassers. They are intentional-
ly, as many other people in many areas—antinuclear, animal
rights protesters, they are sit-in demonstrators. The only thing that
is distinctive about them is that they are entirely passive. The class
of people we represent in the John case specifically is defined as
people who put up no resistance whatsoever——

r. HypE. They just go limp.

Mr. LLEWELLYN []continuing‘]). Except remain passive.

Mr. Hype. They go limp. L

Mr. LLEWELLYN. They go limp, and they do that because this is a
form of symbolic speech in which they want to represent the pas-
sive helplessness of an unborn child before abortion.
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Mr. Hype. Do you know of any other groups, demonstrators,
animal rights people, environmentalists, antinuclear demonstra-
tors, that are treated with pain compliance techniques?

Mr. LLeweLLYN. Well, low-level pain compliance techniques are
not unusual; wrist locks, fingerholds, and things like that, and they
are used in many cases. But the nunchucks and this extreme, to
use their own words, excruciating pain technique, no, there is no
instances, other instances by the Los Angeles Police Department
and none other that I know of.

Mr. HypE. It is pretty dangerous out there, I suppose, to demon-
strate for the right to life then in California

Mr. LLEwELLYN. Well, it has had, as you might suppose, an in-
timidating effect on many people. It is astounding tﬁat it hasn't
had an intimidating effect on everyone. However, some people find
that they should return.

And this is part and parcel of a pattern in other areas. This is
not particularly the subject matter of this committee at this
- moment, but there also are problems with excessive sentencing of
right-to-life protesters. For Example, there is a famous Hollywood
antinuclear person who has been arrested 18 times and his maxi-
mum sentence was 3 hours of community service; whereas, we have
right-to-life protesters who have been arrested a single time for the
same kind of conduct and have been sentenced to 5 months in jail.
This is a pattern of excessive reaction to people because of their
right-to-life stand, in my judgment.

Mr. Hype. Thank you. I have no more questions.

Mr. Epwarps. The gentleman from Texas

Mr. WasHINGTON. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Llewellyn, I must confess to you that until Mr. Hyde brought
the matter of the right-to-life protesters to my attention, I was un-
aware of this, and I want you to be certain that, speaking for
myself and I think for many other people, this is altogether dis-
tasteful, and I find no basis in law or in reason and in the Constitu-
tion to make a distinction, and it is dangerous I think for one to
attempt to do so.

There is no distinction to be made between the treatment of
those individuals, in my judgment, and because of the cause that
they espouse, no matter how one feels about the cause. There is
one clear message; and that is, that police use excessive force
against one group and other groups stand idly by and let it happen,
then the next time it will be another group and then another
group and then another group.

I apologize for myself that I wasn’t more aware of what was hap-
pening in Los Angeles, but I abhor that as much as I do any other
form of police misconduct. And whatever remedy we attempt to
fashion, I assure you, sir, will include protection for people without
regard to what cause they espouse and what their political persua-
sion or nonpolitical persuasion may be.

Let me ask you several questions. One thing you mentioned sev-
eral times, and I realize, of course, as you lawyer, you did it be-
cause it fit the particular facts of the situation that you were enun-
ciating before the committee. But I think we should be careful not
to limit our focus on ‘“passive; nonthreatening behavior” because



209

that suggests that if it is nonpassive or that it is nonthreatening in
the eye of the police officer that it is all right. —

I think we have a standard already—I thought we had one. That
a police officer was entitled to use such force as was necessary to
overcome resistance, which, obviously, means that if there is no re-
sistance then there is no force to be allowed. If there is minimal
resistance on the part of the person who is being arrested, then the
officer should be able to meet that resistance and overcome it.

But here you have the classic example of the far extremes: Abso-
lutely passive behavior on one end and absolutely violent behavior
on the other by the police officers. But I thinﬂ in fashioning a
remedy we should, if I may use the term, attempt to calibrate, so
that we speak definitively. If that be the will of the Congress, that
we speak definitely, so that we make it clear that police officers
certainly have the right to defend themselves, as they always did;
thels; have the right to use deadly force where they are threatened
with deadly force; and starting with deadly force and coming down.

We want to make it clear that the complaint that you make has
nothing to do with legitimate law enforcement, the enforcement
that we expect of our law enforcement officers. We certainly don’t
condone nor would give them the right, it seems to me, to go and
use nunchucks or anything like that on people whose only crime is
that they are trespassing.

Y}Ve don’t pay police officers to be judge, jury, and executioner, do
we?

Mr. LLEWELLYN. No, sir, we obviously do not.

Mr. WASHINGTON. Are you comfortable with the standard which
obtains in many jurisdictions that a police officer is entitled to use
such force as is necessary to overcome the resistance?

Mr. LLEwELLYN. So long as “resistance’ is properly defined.

Mr. WasHINGTON—Yes: -

Mr. LLEWELLYN. And the element of the nature of force is prop-
erly defined. There are two problems. One is that it really takes
very little force to create excruciating pain.

Mr. WasHINGTON. Yes.

Mr. LLEWELLYN. So force needs to be defined in terms of its ef-
fects, not in terms of the effort necessary, which is a confusing
thing in the minds of officers unless it is clarified for them.

Mr. WASHINGTON. Good point.

Mr. LLEWELLYN. And second, what does it mean to resist? If you
are merely passive and you are totally under the control of the
police officers, it is our position that you are under arrest.

Mr. WaSHINGTON. Yes. .

Mr. LLEwWELLYN. The only question now is how to transport you
to someplace where the police officers would rather have you be.

Mr. WasHINGTON. That is right.

Mr. LLEWELLYN. And that the arrest has already been effected.

It is the position of the Los Angeles Police Department, as I un-
derstand it, that you are not under arrest unless f'ou are compliant
and doing what they say, including standing, walking, and moving
to these vehicles. So they think that necessary force includes force
not merely to physically move you, put you onto a cart or a gurney
or something, or drag you, or carry you, or whatever, but whatever
it takes to make you comply.
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Mr. WasHINGTON. That would be very dangerous. Because then
you could not avoid, in that hypothesis, which I think we both dis-
agree—with which we both disagree, if you carry that to its illogi-
cal, if you will, conclusion, that would mean that offering no resist-
ance at all would in the minds of the police officers be such resist-
ance that would allow them to use excruciating pain as a means of
overcoming this “nonexistent” resistance.

Mr. LieweLLYN. It is a Gandhi-like idea. Mere noncompliance
should not be considered active resistance.

Mr. WASHINGTON, It is not resistance.

Mr. LLEWELLYN. In Graham v. Connor, which is the Supreme
Court case dealing with what is the objective reasonableness test in
use of force under the fourth amendment, the standard there is
active resistance, and passive resistance does not come into that
category. So under the Graham v. Connor test, this would seem to
be a classic case.

My reason for emphasizing the language of ‘“‘passive, nonthrea-
tening” protesters is simply to create the terminus and say this is
the extreme case. Whereas, it may be a long time process to deter-
mine the calibration, to use your language, of all of the instances
that might be appropriate, at least we could start with this and
outlaw this clearly and get by the current judicial obstacles which
make private enforcement against this kind of activity difficult,
and then work backward toward the more questionable areas.

Mr. WasHINGTON. If I could just ask one brief question of all
three of you, since you are lawyers, in closing, before my time ex-
pires.

What would you think of the notion of curing the standing prob-
lem that you raise, Mr. Llewellyn? And I think a collateral ques-
tion that I think the other two gentlemen, Mr. Henderson and Mr.
Days, raised. If the Congress in its wisdom were to create—on the
question of the private Attorney General’s theory of right of action,
and since the central problem in that is standing, on the one hand,
and on the other hand, the ability to bring a pattern and practice
claim, if the Congress were to create a rebuttal presumption that if
these things occur, and within certain broad parameters that if you
find over the course of a period of time, for instance, that there
was no policy or a policy which allowed the kind of conduct that
you complain of, and that then you would, with several things over
a course of time set in some broad parameters, you create a rebut-
tal presumption that that conduct would be, one, sufficient to give
rise to a standing claim, and on the other hand, would make a jus-
tifiable issue at least of the pattern and practice so you could get to
the trier of fact. Then, of course, the city or the jurisdiction could
come forward with specific incidents of what they had attempted.
In other words, shift the burden of proof to them by creating a re-
buttal presumption and requiring them to come forward.

What do you think about that idea? Any of you. All of you.

Mr. LLEWELLYN. I personally don’t—I like rebuttal {)resumptions,
for the most part. I don’t know that, as a private civil rights litiga-
tor and more familiar with developing law in the courts than in
the legislature, my immediate reaction is I would like to get the
chance to develop the law through the courts on a case-by-case, you
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know, more specifically oriented basis before I try to create a more
generalized standard legislatively.

Mr. WasHINGTON. I think the problem you may have is Monroe
v. Pape and Monell leave a lot of room for determining what is the
standard that is to be expected.

Mr. LLEWELLYN. That is true. :
Mr. HenDERSON. We would certainly, speaking on behalf of th
NAACP, support the idea. I think it addresses two things that we
have concern about: One is the standing issue, and we have all
talked about that; but two is it helps to provide particularized
standards against which you measure the official conduct of law
enforcement officials. Presently we don’t have that, and that is the

missing ingredient.

All of the cases we discussed in our testimony focused not on the
infliction of excruciating pain, although that it is obviously a par-
ticular problem and we have many cases in our files that reflect
that problem. We talked about police killings. Every one of the
cases we talked about involve people who had been killed by police
officers in the line of what police arﬁued were carrying out their
official duties. One of the common threads which seemed to link
both the Los Angeles Police Department incident, Mr. Llewellyn’s
testimony, and other experiences that we revealed, including the
incident in Houston, is that the law officer who was involved sug-
gested that his actions were consistent with departmental policy;
glmt ix;. fact he was merely carrying out a legitimate application of

e policy.

And, indeed, the grand juries that investigated his individual cir-
cumstance believed that in fact that is what he did. The official
standard by which that kind of behavior is measured indeed needs
to come under scrutiny, and I think your proposal for shifting the

burden is one that would help to do that.

" Mr. Days. I have two comments. One, I think that making it pos-
sible for private parties to bring pattern and practice lawsuits
would make a lot of sense, but it is not inconsistent with also
giving the Attorney General pattern or practice. I think the Con-
gress has recognized almost from the beginning that there is a
symbiotic relationship between private litigation and public litiga-
tion in the civil rights field, and they reinforce one another. So I
think they could work in tandem.

Insofar as the standing issue is concerned, this is not the place to
write a statute, obviously, or draft a statute, but it seems to me
that Congress has on a number of occasions identified injury that
might be different from the type of injury that the Court would
recognize absent a statutory determination by Congress. So I think
it is open to Congress in certain areas to describe the situation, de-
scribe the problem, and identify based upon Congress’ investigation
those who are likely to be injured by certain types of conduct that
violates the statute. And it seems to me that that might go a very
long way in meeting some of the standing problems that the Su-
preme Court has found under the laws that presently exist.

Mr. WasHINGTON. If I may be heard, just very briefly in closing,
Mr. Chairman. Don’t you think that the Congress has tlie author-
ity through the commerce clause, if we tied it to, for instance, the
use of nunchucks, which obviously travel in interstate commerce,
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or flashlights or pistols or things like that, that gives us the neces-
sary hook to be able to come forward with legislation?

Mr. Days. Well, the commerce clause. But you also have the 14th
amendment, section 5. So, yes, I think you have more than enough
edge of authority to do that.

Just to give you an example of the point I was making, though,
in a case in the seventies, the Trafficante case under the Fair
Housing Act, the question was whether white tenants of a housing
Eroject had standing to challenge discriminatory practices against

lacks, and the Supreme Court said that absent the Fair Housing
Act it might have problems seeing an injury to the white tenants.
But given the objectives that Congress had set out in the Fair
Housing Act, they would be found to have standing, because the
right of interracial association was an objective that Congress had
in mind when it enacted the statute. I think that type of analysis
might work very well in the context of giving expanded private au-
thority to deal with a policeman’s conduct.

Mr. WasHINGTON. I would like to thank all of the witnesses, and
thank the chairman for yielding me this time.

_Mr. Epwarbs. Thank you, Mr. Washington.

The gentleman from North Carolina, Mr. Coble.

Mr. CoBLE. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Mr. Chairman, I apologize
for my belated arrival. I had a textile caucus meeting and it lasted
almost an hour.

Gentlemen, it is good to have you all here. Because of my late
arrival, I have no specific questions. I simply will reiterate what I
have said previously at these hearings regarding police brutality. It
is my belief that these matters are best resolved internally at the
local level. Now, of course, if that fails, then perhaps another notch
up.
I don’t mean to imply or suggest that there is anything inappro-
priate about the Congress being involved. Indeed, it is appropriate.
But it would be my wish that these matters could be resolved inter-
nally at a local level, and I suspect you all probably would not dis-
agree with that.

The King case, as you all know, has attracted not just national
attention, but international attention. It is too bad it takes this to
get attention. But I think open lines of communication, exchange of
information between various community agencies and the police
departments, et cetera, is the best approach.

I just wanted to reiterate that, Mr. Chairman. I am delighted to
be here, and I appreciate you all participating with us today.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Epwarps. Thank you, Mr. Coble.

I believe that we will be in touch with you again as expert wit-
nesses in the drafting of this legislation. But there is a vote on the
floor now. I believe that we will complete this panel today, with
many thanks from the subcommittee, and then after the very brief
recess for a vote on the floor of the House, we will come back for
the next panel.

Thank you all very much.

[Recess.]

Mr. Epwarbps. The subcommittee will come to order.
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The next panel will begin with Jerry Williams, chief of police in
Aurora, CO, and president of the Police Executive Research Forum.
Chief Williams has been a police officer for over 20 years and has
been chief of police in Aurora for the past 5 years. He is here rep-
resenting PERF, the organization of urban chiefs of police and one
of the most important voices for enlightened policing in America.

I will introduce the other member of the panel when he is about
to testify.

Will both of you gentlemen please raise your right hand——

[Witnesses sworn.]

Mr. Epwarps. Thank you very much.

Mr. Williams, you may proceed.

STATEMENT OF GERALD L. WILLIAMS, CHIEF OF POLICE,
AURORA POLICE DEPARTMENT, AURORA, CO, AND PRESIDENT,
POLICE EXECUTIVE RESEARCH FORUM

Mr. WiLLiams. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Thank you for inviting
me to appear before this committee to discuss improper police use
of force. I commend the committee for recognizing the pressing
need for bringing the issues surrounding police brutality to nation-
al attention through hearings such. as this. Only through vigorous
study and open debate will the problem of police brutality be ade-
quately addressed.

I would like to begin by introducing the executive director of the
Police Executive Research Forum, who is here with me today, a
former police chief himself, Darrel Stephens, who is sitting behind
me.

Mr. Edwards. We welcome you, Mr. Stephens.

Mr. Williams. The beating of Rodney King by police officers in
Los Angeles has focused the attention of this Nation on the issue of
the use of force by all police officers. I believe the overwhelming
majority of police officers in America are dedicated men and
women who strive to uphold the ideals of the Constitution as they
go about their daily tasks.

The Police Executive Research Forum is an organization of pro-
gressive police chiefs serving more than 30 percent of the Nation’s
population. As the president of PERF, let me assure you that we
are committed to a professional level of policing with an emphasis
on fairness, humanity, and integrity.

All too often in recent years, when incidents such as the video
taping of the King tragic beating have occurred, they have
spawned immediate efforts to spin control to deal with the damage
image of the organization or the entity. We at PERF take a differ-
ent view. We believe the King incident should be examined careful-
ly. It should serve as a catalyst for self-examination for every city,
large or small, every police or sheriff's department, and moreover,
for every man and woman who carries a badge. We must ask cur-
selves hard questions: Are we fair? Are all of our citizens well
serve;i? Do we uphold the oaths we have taken to protect and
serve?

Unfortunately, in the past many efforts at improving policing
have been characterized by quick fix solutions that amount to
throwing dollars at problems with minimal success. My hope is
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that the horrible beating of Rodney King will not spawn such ef-
forts, but rather identify this as an opportunity for government,
police agencies, community groups, and citizens to confront the
issues facing policing in America in the 1990’s. Together we can
evaluate our agencies and the communities they serve. Together
we will find the problems, or rather challenges, to meet. Together
we can work toward solutions. Not quick-fix, band-aid solutions,
but lasting systemwide changes that will improve the quality of life
in our country.

What I would like to do now is just briefly expand on some of
those issues that we think are relevant and needed to be addressed
and looked at across the country. The first one of those is a philoso-
phy and a specific tactic that really falls within the realm of com-
munity policing that is existing in more progressive police depart-
ments all across the country. A major component of community po-
licing is what at PERF we refer to as problem-oriented policing.

PERF has long endorsed a style of policing called problem-orient-
ed policing. This is a team approach in which the community and
their police work together to carefully analyze problems and to de-
velop and implement solutions tailored to those specific problems.
This approach brings the police officer physically closer to the com-
munity. This bond that is then created not only improves policing,
it minimizes the necessity for the use of force by the police.

Law enforcement accreditation. Leaders in our profession and
our communities have identified the need for values and sound
policies in police departments that can be integrated into every
police activity by every member of the police department. Many
police departments have good rational policies for the use of force.
In fact, those departments seeking accreditation from the National
Commission on Law Enforcement Accreditation have such policies.
PERF and three other national law enforcement organizations cre-
ated the Commissiop on Law Enforcement Accreditation and today
over 175 police departments from all across the country, and sher-
iffs departments, have, in fact, become accredited. I would chal-
lenge the committee to return to your districts and inquire in your
areas which law enforcement agencies have, in fact, gone through
the accreditation and to challenge those who have not to examine
the values of this national movement. -

The issue of leadership, listening, sympathizing, defining, articu-
lating, and directing. The role of the top police executive is key to
identifying and accomplishing the goals oF the police agency as ex-
pected by the community. Police executives today must ensure
standards of conduct are articulated both internally and external-
ly. The community must know what behavior the chief expects of
officers. The community must believe their police executive will en-
force the standards that he or she has set.

The area of citizen complaints. Law enforcement exists to protect
the values of society as demanded by the Constitution. Citizens
must have faith that an officer will investigate a complaint made
against another officer in a fair and impartial manner. A model

clicy regarding the handling of citizen complaints was developed
y PERF in 1981 and has been widely distributed to police depart-
ments throughout the country. Specific guidelines were set forth
for the tregtment of all parties involved in the complaint process,
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including the citizen and the officer or officers involved. The
system for complaints that is developed must be easily understood
and accessible by all citizens.

The issue has come up before and will undoubtedly come u
again of citizen review boards. I believe this issue is better ad-
dressed by the local level, where the needs of each individual com-
munity are best assessed. The demand for civilian review boards is
symbolic of the fear our citizens possess. The public fears violence
from the criminal element, but many also fear the very people who
are bound to protect them from the violence.

The area of research. There must be continuous, quality research
and a national data collection effort if we are truly to understand
the extent and the severity of the police-related problems facing
our communities. We must focus on research and studies that will
provide genuine insight and alternatives on issues such as police
use of force, relations between the police and the community,
police race relations, recruitment, selection and training of officers;
and myriad other factors that contribute to a quality police prac-
tice.

The issue of race. There must be a frank discussion of racial
issues internally and externally as they relate to our police depart-
ments all across the country. We must confront in a much more
direct way than many of us have in the past the issues of racism in
our organizations and how it affects our interactions with individ-
ual citizens and the greater community. We need to establish an
environment in our police organizations in which both male and
female officers of all races and ethnic groups can talk about these
issues in an open and honest way.

The drug war. And if I may quote directly, as stated by our exec-
utive director, Darrel Stephens, recently:

“I wonder, I cannot help but wonder what influence the so-called
drug war and the violence associated with it has had on the way
police officers conduct themselves on the streets. Many of our
police agencies have switched to semiautomatic firearms over the
past 4 or 5 years in an effort to try and match the firepower of
drug dealers. In most cases, this change has come about with little
or no debate in the community. Ten years ago, I doubt that this
type of change would have taken place without considerable public
comment. In the name of the drug war, we have engaged in sweeps
that have resulted in mass arrests in some of our urban areas. I
have heard and real several stories about how citizens on the
streets have applauded these actions. I have to wonder whether
some police officers have misinterpreted this applause to mean it’s
OK to treat criminals any way you want to as long as they take
the criminals off the street. Have the messages that have been sent
to our officers in fighting the drug war been consistent and clear?
In our justifiable concern of the increase in drug abuse, crime and
violence, the noise generated by the ‘get tough’ rhetoric of our poli-
ticians and the applause from the community have become deafen-
ing. Have we failed to hear other important messages coming from
the community? Where is their applause now?”’
~ The issue of training. How a law enforcement agency approaches
training and the type of training provided must be carefully exam-
ined to ensure it is reflective of the agency’s values. Training must
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focus on developing a thinking police officer who is able to analyze
situations and respond in an appropriate manner based on those
values. Officers should receive training in the merits and the use of
negotiations as a primary tool in response to confrontation. When
an officer can negotiate a solution, he or she is less likely to utilize
force as an immediate response to a crisis. Officers who employ
communication and negotiation skills, rather than force, as a first
resort are credited with reducing initial levels of tension during
contacts. Expertise in this area of negotiation is not a natural
talent; it should be a significant part of the police training curricu-
lum. Police departments should establish and articulate a prefer-
ence for the use of negotiation skills rather than force in appropri-
ate circumstances.

In conclusion, there is no simple answer to the problems raised
in the Los Angeles incident, but there are steps that can be taken
to minimize the chances that it will happen again. The values, poli-
cies, and philosophy of a police department must be carefully ar-
ticulated by the police executive and supported by the elected offi-
cials and community leaders. Then a mechanism must be put in
place to get the message to every member of the department. Con-
duct that deviates from these values and policies must be dealt
with immediately. The public must be encouraged to complain
when appropriate, and must assume its role in ensuring quality po-
licing. Those officers who continue to uphold the high ideals of
their agency and community should be rewarded and recognized.

The need to send a clear message to police officers cannot be
overstated. The war on drugs and the arms race we have waged
with drug dealers reinforces the Rambo-like image of police offi-
cers. It is an image that professional departments discourage. The
attitude that all is fair in war has exacerbated the misconception
that police are an occupying army that should do whatever is nec-
essary to apprehend criminals. This rhetoric has got to stop. Police
are not fighting a war. They are working to protect our public and
enforce our laws in an evenhanded, professional manner. They are
working to build communities. Yes, they must resort to force when
confronted with a dangerous situation, but that force must be justi-
fied and reasonable.

Without the support of our communities, the police cannot hope
to be effective. Without the support of the police, our communities
cannot hope to be safe. By bringing police and community leaders
together, encouraging research and debate, supporting law enforce-
ment accreditation, revising the rhetoric that subtly affects our ac-
tions, and fostering strong national leadership, those of us at
PERF—the Police Executive Research Forum--hope to build a
structure within the police that can protect and serve all the citi-
zens.

"il‘hank you very much for your time and asking me to be here
today.

Mr. Epwarbps. Well, thank you very much, Mr. Williams.

That is a very good statement, especially your comments about
the war on drugs.

[The prepared statement of Mr. Williams follows:)
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PREPARED STATEMENT OF GERALD L. WiLLIAMS, CHIEF OF POLICE, AURORA PoLICE
DEPARTMENT, AURORA, CO, AND PRESIDENT, POLICE EXECUTIVE RESEARCH FORUM

Thank you for inviting me to appear before this committee to discuss improper police use of
force. I commend the committee for recognizing the pressing need for bringing the issues sur-
rounding police brutality to national attention through hearings such as this. Only through
vigorous study and open debate will the problem of police brutality be adequately addressed.

The beating of Rodney King by police officers in Los Angéles has focused the attention of this
nation on the issue of the use of force by all police officers. I believe the overwhelming majority
of police officers in America are dedicated men and women who strive to uphold the ideals of
the Constitution. They do not abuse the authority granted them, including the authority to use
force. They realize the actions of any officer — good or bad — reflects on each and every one
of them. They were among the first to condemn the type of actions we witnessed against Rod-
ney King.

The Police Executive Research Forum (PERF) is an organization of progressive police execu-
tives serving over 30 percent of the nation’s population. As the President of PERF let me as-
sure you we are committed to a professional level of policing with an emphasis on fairness,
humanity and integrity.

Alltoo often in recent years, incidents such as the videotape of the King beating have spawned
enormous efforts at “spin control.” There are those who will say that this incident has damaged
the “image” of the police, and that steps must be taken immediately to repair thatimage. PERF
takes a different view. We believe the King incident should be examined carefully; it should
serve as a catalyst for self examination for every city, large or small, every police or sheriff’s
department, and moreover for every man and woman who carries a badge. We must ask our-
selves hard questions — are we fair? Are all our citizens well-served? Do we uphold the oaths
we have taken to protect and to serve?

Ibelieve the issues surrounding police use of force are many and complex. While there are no
simple solutions, there are several steps which can, and must, be taken to minimize any chance
of this type of breech of public trust from recurring.
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Unfortunately in the past, many efforts at improving policing have been characterized by
quick-fix solutions that amount to throwing dollars at problems with minimal success. My hope
is that the horrible beating of Rodney King will not spawn such efforts, but rather will serve
as an opportunity for government, police agencies, community groups and citizens to confront
issues facing policing in America in the 90's. Together we can evaluate our agencies and the
communities they serve. Together we will find problems, or rather challenges, to be met.
Together we can work toward solutions, not quick-fix, band-aid solutions, but lasting system-
wide changes that will improve the quality of life in our country. I would like to share with you
some of the issues we must collectively confront.

PROBLEM-ORIENTED POLICING

PERF has long endorsed a style of policing we call “Problem-Oriented Policing.” This is a
team approach in which the community and their police work together to carefully analyze
problems and to develop and implement solutions tailored to those problems, This approach
brings the police officer physically closer to the community. Working together to solve
problems allows a strong bond to develop between the police and the community. This bond
not only improves police effectiveness, it minimizes the necessity for the use of force by the
police, :

ACCREDITATION

Leaders in our profession and our communities have identified the need for values and sound
policies in police departments that can be integrated into every police activity by every mem-
ber of the police agency. Many police departments have good rational policies on use of force.
In fact, those departments seekihg accreditation from the Commission on Accreditation for
Law Enforcement Agencies are required to have such policies, PERF and three other nation-
al law enforcement organizations created the Commission for Accreditation of Law Enforce-
ment Agencies (CALEA) to develop standards that address almost every aspect of police
functions regarding administration, management and operations. Over 175 agencies have
achieved accreditation status in the six years since CALEA’s inception. I would challenge each
of you to return to your home districts and inquire which of your law enforcement agencies is
involved in the law enforcement accreditation process. And to go one step further, to en-
courage those not involved to examine the values of this national movement. Accreditation
may not be a panacea for problems regarding police use of force, but it is a positive first step
in the right direction,
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LEADERSHIP

Listening, synthesizing, defining, articulating, directing: the role of the top police executive is
key in identifying and accomplishing the goals of the police agency as expected by the com-
munity, Police executives must establish personal credibility with all segments of the com-
munity in order to be effective. Police executives must ensure standards of conduct are
articulated both internally and externally. The community must know what behavior the Chief
expects of officers. The community must believe their police executive will enforce the stand-
ards he or she has set. Police executives must articulate policy and procedure at the administra-
tive and operational levels, being cognizant to address the police culture as well as the various
community cultures.

CITIZEN COMPLAINTS

Law enforcement exists to protect the values of society as demanded by the Constitution, In
order to be effective, the police must enjoy a good working relationship with their com-
munities, predicated on feelings of mutual trust and understanding. To further these efforts,
citizens must have faith an officer will investigate a complaint made against another officer in
a fair and impartial manner. A model policy regarding the handling of citizen complaints was
developed by PERF in 1981 and has been widely distributed to police departments throughout
the country. Specific guidelines were set forth for the treatment of all parties involved in the
complaint process, including the citizen and the officer or officers involved. The community
as well as the officer should know and understand what constitutes unacceptable conduct and
above all, the community must have a reasonable understanding of the procedures for inves-
tigating and adjudicating cases of police misconduct. The system for complaints must be easi-
ly understood by and accessible to all citizens.

There has been a renewed interest in civilian review boards to sit in judgment of police offi-
" cials accused of improper actions. I believe this issue is better addressed on the local level,
where the needs of each individual community are best assessed. The demand for civilian
review boards is symbolic of the fear our citizens possess. The public fears violence from the
criminal element, but many also fear the very people who are bound to protect them from that

violence. -
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RESEARCH

There must be continuous, quality research and a national data collection effort if we are to
truly understand the extent and severity of the police related problems facing our communities.
In the past, in an effort to find the quick-fix, we have been too willing to simply throw money
at the problem. We have funded too many short-sighted studies and programs. We must focus
on research and studies that will provide genuine insight and alternatives on issues such as
police use of force; relations between the police and the community; police race relations;
recruitment, selection and training of officers; and myriad other factors that contribute to a
quality police practice.

RACE

It may seem to some that the ethnic diversity that created the unique culture of Armerica is
today tearing her apart. The police are no exception. There must be a frank discussion of ra-
cial issues internally and externally, as they relate to our police departments. We must con-
front in a much more direct way than many of us have in the past the issues of racism in our
organizations and how it affects our interactions with individual citizens and the greater com-
munity. We need to establish an environment in which both male and female officers of all
races and ethnic groups can talk about these issues in an open and honest way.

DRUG WAR

As stated recently by the Executive Director of PERF, Darrel Stephens, “I cannot help but
wonder what influence the so-called ‘drug-war,’ and the violence associated with it, has had
on the way police officers conduct themselves on the streets. Many of our police agencies have
switched to semi-automatic firearms over the past four or five years in an effort to try to match
the firepower of drug dealers. In most cases, this change has come about with little or no debate
in the community. Ten years ago, I doubt that this type of change would have taken place
without considerable publiccomment. Inthe name of the ‘drug war’ we have engaged in sweeps
that have resulted in mass arrests in some of our urban areas. I have heard and read several
stories about how citizens on the streets have applauded these actions. I have to wonder
whether some police officers have misinterpreted this applause to mean it’s okay to treat
criminals any way the police want to — as long as they take criminals off the street. Have the
messages that have been sent to our officers in fighting the ‘drug war’ been consistent and
clear? In our justifiable concern of the increases in drug abuse, crime and violence, the noise
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generated by the ‘get tough’ rhetoric of our politicians and the applause from the community
have become deafening. Have we failed to hear other important messages coming from the
community? Where is their applause now?”

TRAINING

How a law enforcement agency approaches training and the type of training provided must be
carefully examined to insure it is reflective of the agency’s values. Training must focus on
developing a thinking police officer who is able to analyze situations and respond in an ap-
propriate manner based on those values. Officers should receive training in the merits of and
the use of negotiation as a primary tool in response to confrontation. When an officer can
negotiate a solution he or she is less likely to utilize force as an immediate response to a crisis.
Officers who employ communication and negotiation skills, rather than force, as a first resort
are credited with reducing initial levels of tension during contacts. Expertise in the art of
negotiation is not a natural talent, It should be a significant part of the training curriculum.
Police departments should establish and articulate a preference for the use of negotiation skills
rather than force in appropriate circumstances.

CONCLUSION

There is no simple answer to the problems raised by the LA incident, but there are steps that
can be taken to minimize the chances that it will happen again. The values, policies and
philosophy of a department must be carefully articulated by the police executive and supported
by elected officials and community leaders. Then, a mechanism must be put in place to get the
message to every member of the police department. Conduct that deviates from these values,
and policies must be dealt with immediately. The public must be encouraged to complain when
appropriate and must assume its role in ensuring quality policing. Those officers who continue
to uphold the high ideals of their agency and community should be rewarded and recognized.

The need to send a clear message to police officers cannot be overstated. Again the rhetoric
that surrounds drug enforcement efforts exemplifies the mixed message we send our police.
The “tvar on drugs” and the “arms race” we have waged with drug dealers reinforces the
Rambo-like image of police officers. It is an image that professional departments discourage.
The attitude that all is fair in war has exacerbated the misconception that police are an occupy-
ing army that should do whatever is necessary to apprehend criminals. This rhetoric has got to

50-872 - 92 - 8
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stop. Police are not fighting a war. They are working to protect our public and enforce our laws
in an even-handed, professional manner. They are working to build communities, Yes, they
must resort to force when confronted with a dangerous situation, but that force must be jus-
tified and reasonable.

Some good will come of this tragic incident. For we now have the opportunity to reflect on the
circumstances which led to this situation, and to move forward to a new era of improved polic-
ing in America, It is because of my commitment to professionalism in American policing and
to strengthening the bonds between the community and their police that I am speaking to you
today. Without the support of our communities, the police cannot hope to be effective. Without
the support of the police, our communities cannot hope to be safe. By bringing police and com-
munity leaders together, encouraging research and debate, supporting law enforcement ac-
creditation, revising the rhetoric that subtly affects our actions, and fostering strong national
leadership, those of us at the Police Executive Research Forum hope to build astructure within
which the police can protect and serve all citizens.
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Mr. Epwarbs. Our next witness, Ronald E. Hampton, has worked
for 18 years in law enforcement. He is a community relations offi-
cer for the District of Columbia Metropolitan Police Department

~and lectures and consults widely on techniques of crime prevention
and community relations. Officer Hampton is director of National
Affairs for the National Black Police Association. He has testified
before the subcommittee before, and we have always benefited
from his insight and expertise.

We welcome you, Mr. Hampton, and you may proceed.

STATEMENT OF RONALD E. HAMPTON, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR,
NATIONAL BLACK POLICE ASSOCIATION, WASHINGTON, DC

Mr. HamproN. Thank you, Mr. Edwards. I would like to echo my
support for PERF and ghief Edwards. As a professional law en-
forcement officer myself, one I would like to think that I am, I sup-
port those things that PERF supports, and I think that they ought
to be implemented and processed as policy across the country.
Thank you, Mr. Chairman, and members of the committee, for
this opportunity to submit testimony on this most important issue.
At this time in our country, when our neighborhoods are confront-
ing the very serious problems of crime, violence, and the drug
crisis, the relationship between the community and the police and
community confidence in our police departments is at an all-time
low. This lack of trust is not new, nor are its origins in the commu-

nity.

’lyhe recent vicious, brutal beating of Rodney King by the Los An-
geles Police Department officers that was video taped and later
televised was proof that the problem is real. The National Black
Police Association, our many members, and the community resi-
dents they work for have complained for years that they, the resi-
dents, were disrespected, disregarded, anc{ physically and verbally
abuied, but they are the ones who uniquely call the police the
most.

Our national headquarters in Washington, DC, has been flooded
with letters and calls from concerned citizens in reference to the
Los Angeles incident and many others from around the country. I
would also like to submit for the record information and copies of
articles of police abuse from around the country, and I have that
information here.

Let me take a moment to express some concerns that we have
over the recent attempt by police officers, officials, and police
unions to excuse this inexcusable act by the Los Angeles police offi-
cers as a result of poor training and the stress that occurs in our
profession. In my almost 20 years of police service, I do not know of
any police academy or on-the-job training or in-service training
that remotely suggests that an officer should or can behave in that
manner. And when it comes to the stress of the job, there is some,
but nothing to the extent that would have produced or allowed
what we saw with Mr. King to occur. Even if there is a consider-
able amount of stress and absolutely no training whatsoever, there
is still no reason for that incident to have occurred.

Which takes us to the question of leadership of the Los Angeles
Police Department. The National Black Police Association has
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called for the resignation of Chief Daryl Gates. Chief Gates'‘is re-
sponsible for setting the moral tone of the police department. The
buck stops and starts with the chief. It is apparent that the envi-
ronment in the Los Angeles Police Department does allow brutality
to be proactive and racism condoned.

Where do we go from here? First, we have to dig down deep and
remove the individuals, policies and practices, formal and informal,
that would allow a Rodney King or any other such incident to
happen. Second, the police chief and the police department have to
be held accountable to the community it serves. Situations like the
one in Los Angeles can be avoided and have to be avoided in the
“Tuture. Third, the community and its elected representatives
should share in the search and the selection of the future chiefs of
the Los Angeles Police Department or any police department.
Fourth, the Department of Justice’s attempt to monitor, investigate
and prosecute incidents of police misconduct has to be more than
the backstop theory. Police departments have clearly demonstrated
their inability to clean their house impartially. Federal law en-
forcement must include closer reviews of the patterns and policy

ractices that condone the culture of violence. New legislation may

e in order to address this neglected area.

And, in conclusion, let me remind you that anyone of us could
have been in Mr. King's situation. Unfortunately, some of us are
more likely to be victims than others based on the color of our skin
or our economic status. We believe in the National Black Police As-
sociation that the most effective way to confront police abuse and
brutality is at the time our colleagues are committing the act
against citizens. We further believe in on-the-spot disarming and
arresting of officers involved.

And let me clear that up because it sounds rather rough. But
what we believe is in the way that we police. If I were to happen
on the scene of an incident where a brutal beating of a citizen was
taking place, I would be called on to arrest, handcuff, and place the
citizen in a car, take the individual to the police station, process
them for court, and go to court with the individual. Nothing about
a grand jury. If I witness that incident, then I can make the arrest
on the scene. But somehow or another police officers are allowed to
brutally beat people while other police officers stand idly by and
participate in this and nothing is done about it. We just believe
that we have to confront that on the spot. We know from past ex-
periences that this does work to reduce police violence.

Something must be done. You can send a strong message .o this
administration, who believes Daryl Gates to be a hero, that we will
not tolerate a police state or war at home. What we need are police
executives and police departments to build and encourage closer re-
lationships between police and citizens. Only the use and develop-
ment of the resources we have in each other can we address this
crisis in our community.

I urie the committee to consider legislative reform now to ad-
dress the problem of police abuse in our communities.

Thank you very much for the opportunity to be before you today.

Mr. Epwarps. Thank you very much, Mr. Hampton.

[The prepared statement of Mr. Hampton follows:]
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PREPARED STATEMENT OF RoNALD E. HAMPTON, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, NATIONAL
BLACK PoLICE AsSOCIATION, WASHINGTON, DC

Thank you Mr. Chairman and members of the committee for this
opportunity to submit testimony on this most important issue. At
this time in our country, when our neighborhoods are confronting
the very serious problems of crime, violence and the drug crisis,
the relationship between the community and the police and community
confidence in our police departments is at an all time low. This

lack of trust is not new, nor is its origins in the community.

The recent vicious, brutal beating of Rodney King by Los
Angeles Police Department officers that was videotaped and later
televised was proof that the problem is real. The National Black
Police Association, our many members and the community residents
they w?rk for have complained for years that they (residents) were
disrespected, disregarded, physically and verbally abuséd,_but*they

are the ones who uniquely call the police the most.

_ Our national headquarters in Washington, DC has been flooded
with letters and calls from concerned citizens in reference to the
Los Angeles incident and many others from around the country. I
also would like to submit, for the record, information and copies

of articles of police incidents of abuse.

Let me take a few moments to express some concerns we have
over the recent attempt by police officers, officials, and police
unions to excuse this inexcusable act by the Los Angeles police
officers as a result of poor training and stress that occurs in our

profession. In my almost twenty years of police service, I do not



know of any .academy training, on the job craining or in-service
training that remotely suggests an otﬂ.cer-should or can behave in
that manner. And when it comes to the stress of the job, there is
some, but nothing to the extent that would have produced or allowed
what we saw with Mr. King to occur. Even if there was a
considerable amount of stress and absolutely no training
whatsoever, there is still no reason for this incident to have

occurred.

Which takes us to the question of leadership for the Los
Angeles Police Department. The Natiopal Black_?olico Association
has called tor‘the resignation of Chief Daryl F. Gates. Chief
Gates is responsible for setting the moral tone of the department.
The buck starts and stops with the Chief. It is apparent that the
environment in the Los Angeles Police Department does allow

brutality to be pro-active and racism condoned.

Where do we go from here? First, you should dig down deep and
remove those individuals, policies and practices (formal and
informal) that would allow a Rodney King or any other incident such
as his to happen. Second, the Police Chief and the Police
Department has to be held accountable to the community it serves.
Situations like the one in Los Angeles have to be avoided in the
future. Thirdly, the community and its elected representatives

should share in the search and selection of the future Chief for
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Los Angeles Police Department. Fourth, the Department of Justice's
attempt to monitor, investigate and prosecute incidents of police
misconduct has to’be more than the "back-stop" theory. Police
departments have clearly demonstrated their inability to clean
their house impartially. Federal law enforcement must include
closer reviews of the patterns and policy practices that condone
the culture of violencs. New legislation may be in order to

address this neglected area.

In conclusion, let me remind you that anyone of us could have
been in Mr. Rodney K;ng's situption. Unfortunately, some of us are
more likely to be victims-than others based on the color of our
skin or our economic status. We believe at the National Black
Police Association that the most effective way to confront police
abuse and brutality is at the time our colleagues are committing
the act—égainst citizens. We further believe in on the spot

disarming and arresting of the officers involved.

We know from past experience that this does work to reduce
police violence. Something must bo done. You can send a strong
message to this administration, who believes Daryl F. Gates to be
a "hero", that we will not tolerate a police state of war at home.
What we need are police executives and departments to build and
encourage closer relationships between police and citizens. Only
by the use and development of the resources we have in each other

can we address the crisis in our communities.

I urge the committee to consider legislative reform now to

address the problem of police abuse in our communities. Thank you.

Dk
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Mr. EpwaRrps. The gentleman from Texas, Mr. Washington.

Mr. WasHINGTON. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I just have one line
of inquiry for both Mr. Williams and Mr. Hampton.

The thought came to me in the midst of your testimony, and I
have yet, then, to do any research on the subject, but at least down
my way in Texas, for all intents and purposes you start with the
proposition that police officers are generally considered to be police
officers 24 hours a day, whether they are on duty or off duty. In
fact, that is the rationale, under Texas law at least, for police offi-
cers being excused from the normal requirement of not being able
to carry a weapon on or about their person when not in the active
duty of being assigned to police work.

There is also the generally accepted notion, as I say, at least in
Texas, and my inquiry is whether your experiences have found this
to be in a broader sense, that a police officer as part of his or her
oath is generally charged with the responsibility of enforcing the
law and ferreting out crime. To that end, a police officer is expect-
ed to make an arrest where a crime is committed in their presence;
that is, they don’t have to wait and be only responsive to situations
where a citizen observes an offense, the person in the commission,
or a J)erpetrator in the commission of an offense, and police are
called out. If a police officer is in a grocery store and they see an
individual in the midst of committing what appears to them to be
an armed robbery or robbery by firearms, or whatever it is called
in that jurisdiction, I daresay I know of no place where a police of-
ficer would not be justified in taking what action was necessary,
with or without a weapon, to prevent the commission of an offense
that occurs in their presence.

If that generally accepted notion then is a predicate, my question
is, it seems to me, going back to what Mr. Hampton said about the
policy of arresting the officer and taking the person down, disarm-
ing them and taking them to jail, why wouldn’t it be perfectly all
right if a police officer has the authority and, in fact, the duty
under their oath to prevent a citizen from committing an offense
that occurs in their presence, felony or misdemeanor, why would
that not be true of a police officer who observes a police officer
committing an offense in his or her presence?

Mr. HamproN. Well, the only thing that I would think of is that
one of the things that happens within the system is the strong in-
formal process that takes place, the we against them, meaning that
police is a closed society and we have to stick with one another to
protect ourselves, so we don’t do those kind of things openly out in
the public. There are regulations within most police departments
that bind police officers to reporting their peers if they are in-
volved or commit actions of misconduct.

So I am saying that even that particular policy is in keeping
with what you suggest. And the only reason I think that it doesn’t
happen is because there are the internal pressures of not reporting
gour partner, neither being a whistleblower, somehow or another

eing a part of the process of what they called in Los Angeles the
magic pen, where you fill out the report and suggest that for some
unearthly reason this person struck you without any provocation
or anything, so somehow or another your response was appropri-
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ate. It feeds the cycle that continues to address, or allude to police

" being a closed society so they don’t do it.

But I would think that in the past some of those instances have
occurred in police departments and it has brought to the light the
situations that occur on the street as it relates to misconduct or
rnisbehavior of police officers.

Mr. WASHINGTON. Mr. Williams.

Mr. WiLLiams. I would think that Mr. Hampton’s comments are
accurate, and I would concur with his comments with regard to
this secrecy, the desire on individuals within policing to support
one another to the degree that illegalities have in the past gone un-
noticed or unreported because of that. I think that is changing.
Quite frankly, the accreditation process, I believe, provides for spe-
cific directives that deal with the issue of reporting illegalities. I
know in my department currently, which is an accredited police de-
partment, that we have specific directives that require the immedi-
ate reporting of illegalities viewed by officers of our department of
other officers.

So one of the answers, I believe, to that is the form of progressive
?olicing that exists in the directives in the accreditation process. 1
irmly believe that that is part of the answer—the accreditation
process. If it works in hospitals, if it works in our educational
gystem, it ought to work in our police departments across the coun-

ry.

Mr. WASHINGTON. It seems to me, if I may follow, kind of joining
the answers of both of you, that what we need to do, and it is I am
certain an oversimplification of a very complex problem, but the
same loyalty and brotherhood that draws police persons together
unfortunately in the past to cover up misdeeds ought to be the lo‘y-
alty and brotherhood for the sake of protecting the good police offi-
cers because their reputation is the one that is sullied.

Anytime a police officer does something in the name of police
work and demeans the good efforts of all these good hardworkin
people who put their lives on the line every day, they put a mar
forever in many instances upon the respect that must come from
the community, it seems to me. Because there is an inextricable
bond between the community and the police department in which
they have mutual trust and respect for each other. Otherwise, we
gjoutld need one policeman for every citizen, and we don’t have

at.

In order to have a society in which we have police working to-
gether with the community, it seems to me that that brotherhood
ought to work against the officer who steals hubcaps or steals gaso-
line and puts it in his car, or carries an extra pistol, or who watch-
es his brother-in-law break in some place of business, or whatever
the misdeed is.

It seems to me that ought to come from the highest deed to the
lowest deed, and it certainly ought to include those who wear our
badge and wear our gun and in our name, in our name become
judge, jury, and executioner.

And maybe the point you touched upon, Mr. Williams, with re-
spect to starting at the Academy and the accreditation process will
get us there. It seems to me that that is certainly a step in the
right direction. But it seems like most police associations that I am
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familiar with have a code of conduct. It may not be a national code.
It may be for their association. But, if we could permeate these var-
ious associations with the notion that the way to enhance and re-
build, much as what the lawyers had to do.

You know, lawyers were considered below used car salesmen at
one time in public esteem, and the legal community had to clean
itself up. It had to work with ideas like grievance procedures to
make sure that there was a feeling in the public eye that when a
complaint was made against a lawyer that it would be treated
fairly even though there was an internal procedure.

And it seems to me that if we start moving in that direction with
respect to law enforcement through organizations like those that
you all represent and others that you influence and have daily
dealings with, that collectively, without passing a whole bunch of
laws dealing with one subject or another, because I know that, you
know, laws are made to be enforced by people who are willmf to
abide by the law. If a person is not willing to abide by the law,
then all we are doing is providing an opportunity where we can
catch them, and when we catch them, do something with them on
the theory that that s:unishment serves as an example to others. I
am not sure how well that works, but at least we get that person
out of law enforcement and off the street.

But, if you have any thoughts in the future—I am sure my time
is up because I have talked a great deal—if you would communi-
cate with me thoughts on ways that we in the Congress in an inob-
trusive way can be of assistance to you, because the work you are
doing is really where the rubber meets the road. It is going to have
to come from law enforcement, for law enforcement, by law en-
forcement, and it can’t be dictated to by the Congress. .

I appreciate your testimony, and I thank the chairman for giving
me this time.

Mr. Epwarbps. Thagk you, Mr. Washington.

The gentleman from Oregon, Mr. Kopetski.

Mr. Korerski. Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Mr. Williams, I have a police training facility in my district, and
I met with people involved with that, off the record. They are
angry because of the Los Angeles situation and believe strongly
that something should be done. And that is very frustrating to me
because I am not sure what I can do. And I sit here and I have
thought about this over the last few days, and it seems to me that
the Federal Government shouldn’t be providing extra money to Los
Angeles at this point in terms of their police services and training
because I don’t think it is doing any good. Because I think their
system, they have systemic problems and they have a leadership
problem at the top, in my estimation, as well; and you are not
foing to really fix the problem inside until you get rid of the
eader, number one, and change the system and the atmosphere
that these officers are enterin%.

Now that is"%retty harsh, 1 understand, and I want you to re-
spond to that. But I am intrigued bi; this accreditation process.

hat, perhaps, what we ou%ht to do, what we can do at the Federal
level is provide incentives for accreditation, and that is, you get to
apply for Federal, extra Federal funds, drug enforcement moneys,
your officers get the privilege of going to the National Academy
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down in Quantico if you are accredited and if you maintain that
accreditation. I mean, it is just outrageous that the NCAA can
sanction and put colleges in this Nation on probation for 5 years,
but we at the Federal level can’t put police departments such as
Los Angeles on probation for 5 years for these kinds of activities.

But I think you provide the way that we can. It is not mandatory
accreditation, you know, you don’t have to sign up. But if you do,
you get some benefits. And when you sign up and you run afoul,
we are going to punish you. We are going to punish you by with-
drawing your privileges.

It is harsh. But I think that you hear about Philadelphia and you
hear about Los Angeles and these other places in the country, and
what we are doing in the court system through civil rights actions,
it ain’t working. So we have got to try a new approach.

Mr. WiLLiaMs. Accreditation is a part of the answer, I believe. It
is an excellent program that, as I said earlier, if it is good enough
for our hospitals and our educational institutions throughout the
country, it ought to be good enough for our police institutions
throughout the country.

However, that is only part of the answer. The philosophy, the
values of an organization that emanate from the leader are so in-
credibly important. The issue of race and breaking down barriers,
and having candid, open, frank conversations with all ethnic
groups in our communities are so important, so that the police
become part of the community instead of apart from the communi-
ty is also incredibly important.

Mr. Koperski. Well, I guess, you know, then it is sort of like the
fellow from Japan who was head of the airlines there when they
had the airline crash. He was embarrassed that they had the crash,
these people died, and so he resigned. That is what should happen
down in Los Angeles. The guy ought to be embarrassed and he
ought to resign. That this happened in his force because it was a
failure on his part, you see.

I-want you to respond to that. What do you think of that?

Mr. WiLLiams. Well, in my judgment, as in any organization the
leader, the person that is the head of the organization sets the
tone, establishes the philosophy, perpetuates the philosophy, is re-
sponsible for the values that guide and direct that organization, is
responsible for the focus of the organization. I believe, and I think
most of my colleagues in PERF believe that the philosophy of polic-
ing, this legalistic style of policing that is the predominate style of
policing in America today must change. We need to have a commu-
nity policing, problem-oriented style of policing where we look at
solving problems instead of solving symptoms to problems, which is
what we ggnerallg;{ do.

Mr. Kopetski. Mr. Hampton, I want your response as well.

Mr. Hampron. If I may respond, I am not a chief but involved in
working for the people in my community, of which immediately
there are about 65,000 people in my precinct, and then I work for
all of the citizens of the metroyolitan area. I think the key thing is,
and if I could echo on what Jerry said, is that, number one, you
have to think what you are doing is wrong. Daryl Gates and the
Los Angeles Police Department, and a lot of other police depart-
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ments in this country that are on the opposite side of the coin that
Jerry is talking about, don’t think that they are wronf.

It goes to the issue also of the war on drugs. If you look at it as if
it is a war, then somehow or another you only want to put together
a military response. It doesn’t somehow or another hold the other
institutions in society responsible for the other components that
leacli) lor give way to an environment where America has a drug
problem. -

If you look at it from a militaristic approach, American doesn’t
have a drug problem. It is a military problem, so we are going to
send all the militax;ly: after the problem. So then the police respond
in a military way. Then, consequently, Daryl Gates and those who
support that sort of approach and strategy don’t think that they
are wrong, so they have nothing to apologize for.

And they have lost touch and reality with what is going on in
their communities, and they continue to do that.

So I would say, number one, you would have to understand that
he doesn’t accept that he is wrong. And until he reaches that point,
and I think the way he reaches that point is that ultimately the
community has to rise up and knock him down and let him know
that he serves the community in Los Angeles and he sets the tone
for it. Furthermore, is that he makes our job as police profession-
als, and those like Jerry Williams and Darrel Stephens’ job even
more difficult because t;he{l continue to hold the old line, the tradi-
tional response, policing that hasn’t done anything about address-
inidthelg)roblems of America.

r. Koperskl. But you see, Mr. Hampton, if there was an appeal
to an accreditation board for the city of Los Angeles Police Depart-
ment, and he had to go before them and to justify his actions, and
the sanction is that city would lose money, then you get people’s
attention real fast in that city.

Mr. HamproN. I would totally agree with that.

Mr. Koperski. Whether it is drug gang money, whether it is law
enforcement training funds, all of it across the board.

Mr. HampTON. And I think the kind of pressure that the Con-
gress can bring to bear in that environment would be enhancement
to being accredited. One of the things that accreditation brings
about is a value and a moral system that addresses the way you do
things, not the end result. Because if you develop a strategy to do
things ri%ht, the end result is right. And that is not the way tradi-
tional policing is designed todafy.

Mr. WiLLiams. If I may just follow that up?

Mr. KopPeTski. Yes. -

Mr. WiLLiams. I just happen to also be the current chairman of
the National Commission on Law Enforcement Accreditation. One
of the basic tenets of the accreditation process when it was devel-
oped was that the process itself is a voluntary process, and I would
not want to think and I don’t believe—-

Mr. KoreTski. Is Los Angeles accredited today?

Mr. WiLLiaMs. Los Angeles is not accredited.

Mr. Kopetskl. Good. That gives you great credibility, let me tell
you. .

Mr. WiLLiams. Of the 170 some departments that are accredited,
the vast majority of them are in other parts of the country other
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than California. I believe there are only three departments cur-
rently in California that are accredited.

But the process is a voluntary process, and I would hate to see
anything done by Congress that would have an impact on the vol-
untary process from the standpoint of—we want people to become
involved because they want to become involved in the process of ac-
creditation. :

Mr. Korerski. Well, that would be very nice. But see, Los Ange-
les doesn’t want to step up to the plate. They are not even entering
the ball park. They must be afraid. I don’t know what their reason
is. I am sure they could give me a nice litany of reasons why they
don’t want to, but apparently they are afraid to do it is the bottom
line. And somehow we have got to bring them to task. Because we
are going to spend a lot of money in this Congress and future Con-
gresses in trying to upgrade law enforcement in the city of Los An-
geles, and I think it is a great tragedy to send Federal taxpayers’
dollars from my district down there when I know they could use it
a lot better, to a lot better Kurpose in my district than how they
are spending it down in Los Angeles.

Mr. Chairman, thank you very much.

Mr. Epwarbs. Thank you, Mr. Kopetski.

It is poignant to think that if there hadn’t been a camera there
in Los Angeles that today we might not have known about what
happened, we would not know that we have this problem in the -
United States to such a large degree. I might add that because of
the incident in Los Angeles, because it was photographed, the sub-
committee has received a lot of information and a lot of com-
plaints. People travel for thousands of miles to come and talk to us
about their own communities.

So what we are talking about is a code of silence. If it is not pho-
tographed, it never surfaces. Nobody knows about it. In the absence
of the camera person, what are we going to do about the code of
silence? .

Mr. WiLLiams. I believe that is changing. Slowly. I believe, how-—
ever, that it is changing. Through organizations such as the Police
Executive Research Forum and other organizations, the enlight-
ened police administrator today is changing the philosophy of the
organization and the values. The value that the code of silence was
appropriate is changing.

It is not going to happen overnight, and I can’t tell you that that
doesn’t exist to some degree in most police agencies. I can’t tell you
that it doesn’t exist to some degree in my own agency. But I be-
lieve in the bottom of my soul that that is changing, at least in the
majority of police departments who have established a philosophy
that is in tune with our complex culture today and driven by
values and a philosophy that is getting away from this legalistic
style of policing.

Mr. Epwarbs. Do you know what some individual police officers
in Los Angeles are saying? They started to say it last night and it
was heard on public radio this morning. That because of the
Rodney King investigation, because of the video tape and all that is
going on with regard to punishment and so forth, that crime has
increased in Los Angeles by 3 percent and all of their arrests are
much more difficult now, especially in the minority community, be-
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cause the people being arrested are so much more difficult to
arrest as a result of the Rodney King episode. .

Now this is paradoxical to me. Do you have an‘;' explanation why
this should be reported in this way, either of you?

Mr. WiLLiaMs. At this point I wouldn’t, Mr. Chairman. I am in-
terested in that and would want to pursue that from the stand-
point of finding out more about the specifics of both the allegation
and the comments to be able to comment appropriately about that.
I feel uncomfortable in saying more than that at this point.

Mr. HamprON. Let me respond, and maybe take a parallel situa-
tion. I know in my police department in particular, and my dis-
trict, say when an officer is shot, and even if the individual who
shot the police officer is arrested, for some reason or another for
about a month the police are angry, and they are angry at citizens.
And their anger is manifested in their behavior as it relates to the
treatment of the people that they have to arrest, even though the
people that they arrest after the shooting and arrest took place had -
no{:})ing to do with the primary arrest of the person who shot the
police.

Somehow or another everything that happens after that for the
30- or 40-day period is a manifestation of the original act, and the
police almost think that they have to somehow or another go back
and get something that was lost as a result of the shooting, ‘when
the person who shot the police officer shot the police officer be-
cause of that immediate incident and didn’t have anything to do
with any of the things that happened after that.

And again, it goes to the values, the philosophy by which the
police department operates, and that is why you have to do some-
thing other than, and I don’t suggest that removing the chief is the
answer, although that is where you start, and then you have to
begin to dig deep to deal with the formal-informal policies and
practices and other things, and you have to begin to set an exam-

e.

But I would suggest that that is one of the things that is happen-
ing in Los Angeles. Without being able to respond and not be there
directly to the incident as a police officer who is out there, I mean,
I have seen it happen a number of times. I have seen it happen just
based on a police officer having a very rough time with a citizen, so
from that point on for about 10 or 15 days every citizen he arrests
somehow or another has to pay for the rough time that he took
from the citizen he arrested 15 days ago. And that is the kind of
person we don’t need in law enforcement, but somehow or another
that kind of person is the person that we see most of the time and
that has the greatest influence on the new person that is coming
through and just finished the training Academy.

That woulc; be my response. Unfortunately, I see that happen an
awful lot.

Mr. Epwarps. Well, we have found that some of the police agen-
cies, Federal and State and local, will say that we are not a racist
organization, that we don’t have racism, and yet it is there and
they don’t understand that it is there. They will say the same thing
about treatment of women, sexism. That, you know, we treat the
women fine. Talk to the women and they will say, “Oh, no, they
don’t. It is horrible here.” oo
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So how does PERF educate the departments? What do you rec-
ommend to get rid of racial epithets? Do you think the chief of
police ought to outlaw racial epithets in the vocabulary of the
police officers?

Mr. WiLLiams. Yes, I do.

Mr. Epwarbs. I do too. It ought to be a matter for discipline. .

Mr. WiLLiams. [ agree with that. And, Mr. Chairman, with
regard to what PERF is doing about it, I think the first step, and it
is something that has not gone on very much in the past, at least
in my experiences in policing in the last 23 years, and that is the
first step is we have got to sit down and talk openly and candidly
about how we feel and how others feel, and develop dialogs both
internally within our organizations and with the community. We
are not going to solve any of these racially motivated problems
until we develop initially the ability to sit down and talk with one
another about it. I think that is incredibly important, and it has
not occurred very often in the past.

Mr. Epwarbs. Thank you. I have no more questions.

Does Mr. Washington have a question? .

Mr. WasHINGTON. I don’t have a question. I just have an observa-
tion for the record.

I know we all intended to include it in our remarks, but I would
just like to say for the record that when we speak of racism and
racially charged incidents we also mean those in which a black
police officer may perpetrate an offense upon a white citizen. I
know we all intended that, but too often it comes across as though
we are focusing in on the instances in which it just happens that a
while police officer perpetrates a deed of misconduct upon a black
citizen. But, in my view, it is no difference whether it is a black
officer doing it to a black citizen, a white officer doing it to a white
citizen, a Hispanic officer to a Hispanic citizen, or any combination
thereof.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Epwarps. Thank you. Ms. Hazeem.

Ms. Hazeem. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Chief Williams, I think that the members of the subcommittee, I
know Mr. Hyde would appreciate it if you would give us informa-
tion that you have on how the accreditation works and what police
departments are currently accredited and seeking accreditation, if
that would be possible.

Mr. WiLLiaMs. We can provide that for you. Yes.

Ms. HazeeM. And I also would like to know, is the District of Co-
lumbia Police Department accredited by PERF?

Mr. HaMproON. No, it is not.

Ms. HazeeM. Maybe you can work something out there.

Mr. WiLLiams. We would like to.

Mr. HaMPTON. Yes.

Mr. Epwarps. Are you working on it?

Mr. HamptoN. I have had conversations with our chief about it.
He seems to be moving toward that and he is not indiffetent to the
accreditation process. He is involved in the process of. pringing
about a new set of values and philosophy of policing, cleaning the
police department out and moving out those people who don’t
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agree and go along with a new progressive form of proactive polic-
ing, community policing; that is, problem-solving policing.

But I think he hasn’t quite made up his mind about accredita-
tion. But I know he is aware of it, and he has talked to me about it
too.
Mr. EpwaArps. Well, when I was arrested at a demonstration by
the police department they were very gentle and they put the cuffs
on me very gently. One of the officers as they took me to jail
stopped and bought me a hamburger.

Mr. Hamp1ON. I think Chief Williams would agree that the more
contemporary police departments nowadays find value in working
along with those who would stage demonstrations because it just
makes sense to have a smooth demonstration. And most of the time
the issue is not policing, the issue is whatever it is that they are
demonstrating against. ’

Mr. Epwarps. Well, thank you. If there is no more questions, we
thank the witnesses for fine testimony that will be very helpful to
the subcommittee.

[Whereupon, at 12:39 p.m., the subcommittee adjourned, to
reconvene subject to the call of the Chair.]



APPENDIX

ADDITIONAL MATERIAL SUBMITTED FOR THE HEARINGS
US. Department of Justice

Community Relations Service

Office of the Director Washington, D.C. 20530

Honorable Don Edwards
Chairman, Subcommittee on Civil
and Constitutional Rights
U.S. House of Representatives
2307 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515 -

Dear Mr. Chairman:

During the March 20, 1991, Committee Hearing questions were asked

about the extent of the Community Relations Service's (CRS!')

involvement in responding to recent excessive use of force against

Rodney King by members of the Los Angeles Police Department (LAPD).

I would like to take this opportunity to provide the following

information on our activities in Los Angeles, and to correct any
impression that we have not been active regarding this incident.

In addition to this information, we are also including background
information on the general approach and casework trends of CRS in
responding to racial conflict resulting from perceived or actual
excessive use of force by the police.

If you have any questions or need addiéional information about this
matter, please let me know. I can reached at 301-492-5929. I look
forward to seeing you soon at CRS' Authorization Hearing.

Sincerely,

}:La_a—ut » Lc\Ji, *4\\11( S

' Grace Flores Hughes
Director

Enclosure

cc:  Congressman Henry Hyde
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I. CRS CABE WORK IN LOS ANGELES

During the period October 1, 1984, through February 28, .1991, CRS
has addressed 28 community-wide racial conflicts involving
allegations of excessive use of force by law enforcement agencies
in Los Angeles. As a result of CRS' assistance in these conflicts,
the immediate concerns were resolved and tensions lessened.

A. CRS Conciliation Efforts After the March 3, 1991 Incident

The most recent incident involving racial conflict, resulting from
the beating of a Black male by officers of the Los Angeles Police
Department on March 3, 1991, was reported through the CRS alert
process by the CRS San Francisco Office soon after it occurred and
an Assessment was begun on March 6, 1991. During the Assessment,
Regional Director Julian Klugman and Senior Conciliation Specialist
Vermont McKinney conducted a series of interviews and attended
meetings with a broad spectrum of community leaders and local,
state and federal officials to determine the level and extent of
racial tension in the city, the issues in dispute among the
parties, positions being taken by the parties and to devise
proposals for the resolution of the conflicts. Among those
interviewed or met with during the Assessment were:

Community Leaders -

1) Jose De Sosa, Calif. State President of the
National Association of the Advancement of Colored
People (NAACP)

2) Joe Duff, Los Angeles Branch President, NAACP

3) Tony Stewart, Altadena Branch President, NAACP

4) Jarone Johnson, Regional Director, NAACP

City and Police Officials

1) William Elkins, Special Assistant to the Mayor,
Los Angeles

2) Robert Vernon, Assistant Chief, LAPD

3) Bernard Parks, Deputy Chief, Central Bureau, LAPD

4) Jerry Conners, Commander, LAPD

5) Raymond Johnson, Chief, Inglewood PD and
Representative of the LA County Chiefs Association

State Officials

1) Diane Watson, State Senator convened a community
forum on March 9, 1991, attended by Conciliator
McKinney and approximately 300 Black community
leaders and elected officials.
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Federal Officials

1) Greg Mercier, Supervisory Special Agent, FBI Los
Angeles

2) Carlos Aquirre, Special Agent, FBI, Los Angeles

3) Lourdes Baird, U.S. Attorney

As the Assessment continued, CRS provided technical assgistance in
conducting and policing peaceful demonstrations to the NAACP and
the LAPD. Demonstrations by the NAACP against the police
department began on March 9, 1991, and have continued throughout
the city with no incidents or arrests.

B. Future Actions Proposed for Los Angeles

The major objective of the CRS conciliation efforts will be to
resolve the conflicts over as many of the issues as possible in
debate. These efforts will include:

1) Facilitating on-going dialogues between the minority
leadership and police officials;

2) Providing technical assistance to the NAACP on the
establishment and implementation of an independent
civilian review process for police actions; and

3) Convening of a two day meeting, during April, in Los
Angeles, of law enforcement officials, minority
leadership, and elected officials from throughout Los
Angeles County. During the meeting, CRS will work to
develop agreements between all of the parties involved on
ways to proceed together to improve police/community
relations in Los Angeles. These parties will include the
Mayor's Office, the Los Angeles County Chiefs
Association, the California Peace Officers Association,
and the LAPD. Efforts are currently underway to obtain
commitments from minority groups to participate. As of "’
this date, due to sensitivities of the issues, several of
the parties are requesting that no media attention be
brought to their ongoing discussions.

IXI. CR8 EXCESSIVE USE OF FORCE
CASEWORK =~ NATION-WIDE

a. BACKGROUND

Any incident involving the use of force by police against a
minority individual establishes the potential for the incident to
escalate to the level of community-wide conflict and violence. This
paper draws upon the Community Relations Service's (CRS')
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experience in attempting to answer the question of why some
incidents escalate to community-wide conflict, and from that
derives methods that may prevent such escalation and the attendant
potential for violence.

Based on CRS' experience over the past quarter century, minority
community reactions to use of force by police may occur when the
level of force applied is perceived as being more than what is
necessary for the given purpose. The following are examples of
incidents which have enormous potential for escalating to the level
of community-wide violent reaction to the use of force by police:
(1) the victim dies as a result of police treatment while in
custody or while handcuffed; (2) the victim is well-known or a hero
in the minority community; or (3) the victim is mentally ill or
otherwise disabled. The community complaint is against a perceived
absence of police professionalism and a lack of fairness. There is
a critically important constant at work here, and that constant is
the deep belief that the lack of fairness is the result of endemic
racism.

Given that the above situations are explosive at best, it is also
critically important that a thoughtful initial and continued
response be given by the local law enforcement and public
officials. The public response of police and other officials can
intensify community reaction if that response feeds into the
perceived lack of fairness. When the initial investigation is done
by an internal unit of the police department, or when the
officer(s) has a historic pattern of involvement in use of force
incidents and no interim action has been taken, such as removing
him/her from street duty, there is a built-in structural question
regarding potential conflict of interest. It is an undeniable fact
that public statements by officials after excessive use of force
incidents can dramatically diminish, or increase, the community
perception of fairness and hope for official responsiveness.

Another factor contributing to community-wide unrest is the
relationship of one incident to past incidents. The official
response to the incident, from police investigation through
potential criminal or civil, local or federal, 1litigation,
generally focuses on only that incident and the parties involved in
that specific incident. Services provided by CRS in response to
excessive use of force incidents are targeted to the broader
conflict and the 1long-term relationship -between the police
department and the community it serves.

CRS assistance is an art form, not a science, and as such is quite
complicated, regarding sensitivities on both sides, .timing and
intervention techniques. CRS meets with all parties to the
conflict, assesses their concerns and interests, and provides
assistance as they identify and implement actions to resolve the
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current conflict and prevent future incidents. CRS can act as the
catalyst for calm by diffusing the situations. If the minority
community is involved in demonstrations or civil violence, CRS
first helps community leaders and police develop and deploy crisis
intervention teams and rumor control mechanisms. Once the
immediate crisis has been addressed, CRS helps the parties explore
activities that may be undertaken to build better police-community
relations, reduce the potential for future excessive use of force
incidents, and improve the response mechanisms should another
incident occur. The following are examples of the assistance that
CRS has provided and coordinated relative to the resolution of
racial or ethnic conflict. CRS has provided:

-1) Training on legal, professional, and social topics such
as municipal liability, civil rights, crowd control, use
of force continuum, communications and interaction
skills, cultural awareness and diversity;

2) Assessments of police policy and practices, surveys of
police compared to community perceptions, and assessments
of racial tensions;

3) Technical Assistance by sharing models from similar
sized departments and procedures developed for addressing
the disabled and mentally ill populations; and

4) Conciliation/Mediation resulting in agreements that
call for modifications, such as civilian review boards,
police-community task forces or advisory boards, human
relations commissions, mutual aid pacts between
departments (campus-city, tribal-city, as well as city-
city and county-city), revisions of hiring, promotion,
and assignment policies, and a county-wide complaint
process to serve a group of small departments.

CRS8 can also provide similar assistance to police departments and
communities who are interested in taking actions to prevent racial
conflict that may result from excessive use of force incidents.

Along with such well known cases as the GreekFest/Labor Day Riots
in vVirginia Beach and the Officer Lozano trial/riots in Miami,
other noted situations where the Community Relations Service has
had a direct impact on lessening racial tension include:

1) Dwight Gooden - Tampa, Florida Police Case: In December,
1986, after the stopping of a car driven by Dwight Gooden
and his reported beating by police officers, CRS
initiated several meetings with the mayor, police
officers, and black community leaders, recommending
training programs for police that included racial
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sensitivity, cross cultural awareness, and crowd control
in a manner that did not incite racial confrontation.
Also as a result of CRS intervention, a crisis
intervention team was established and trained, a tension
measuring mechanism was put in place and a human
relations commission was established.

Tampa Mayor Sandy Freedman and Public Safety Director
Robert L. Smith, as well as leaders in the minority
community, publicly expressed satisfaction with CRsS
assistance in this case. CRS believes it speaks well for
the long-lasting effects of CRS work that Mayor Freedman
and Chief Smith have institutionalized the crisis
intervention team and a variety of other recommended
changes in the city's police department operations that
resulted from the agreements conciliated by CRS. These
changes continue in operation to this date.

' : on Christmas Day, 1987, a
Black man was beaten in the Sabine County Jail by two
Sabine County, Texas Sheriff's deputies and the Hemphill,
Texas Police Chief. In the following months, CRS a)
assisted city officials in formulating the department's
first ever operational policies; b) provided a seminar on
civil rights/civil 1liability for regional city/county
officials and police departments; and c¢) helped the new
NAACP chapter and White community leaders in structuring
a bi-racial community group that subsequently worked on
improving race relations.

Hemphill City and Sabine County officials welcomed CRS
assistance and expressed appreciation for the extent to
which CRS intervention reduced the racial turmoil that
their jurisdictions were experiencing for the first time
in recent history.

Teaneck, New Jersey Riots: In April, 1990, after a Black
youth was fatally shot by a White officer from the
Teaneck Police Department, a riot ensued as a result of
the heightened racial tensions. As a result of CRS
intervention, lines of communication were established
among leaders of local Black groups and the police and
city officials, leading to decreased tension. New police
practices have been established and additional police
training has been requested to avoid future racial
conflicts.

ot
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The New Jersey State Attorney General, who had also
requested CRS assistance in this case, expressed
appreciation for CRS intervention and has, as a result,
called for CRS help in a number of incidents since.

b. ALERT8 OF RACIAL CONFLICT RESULTING FROM
BEXCESSIVE USE OF FORCE RECORDED BY CRS

Nation-wide
FY 1988-FY 1990

For the period FY 1988~FY 1990, CRS' recorded alerts indicate an
increasing trend in the number of incidents of racial and ethnic
community conflict involving excessive use of force.

In its alerts system, CRS records incidents of community conflict
arising out of discriminatory practices based on race, color, and
national origin. The number of such alerts that involved excessive
use of force totaled 165 nation-wide in FY 1990, compared to the
166 such alerts recorded in FY 1989. However, the number of alerts
recorded in FY 1990 represents a 37.5% increase over the FY 1988
level of 120. As of March 15, 1991, CRS had recorded 64 incidents
of excessive use of force. (Note: These figures represent alerts
only, not cases conducted by CRS. In FY 1988, CRS recorded 120
alerts, conducted 118 assessments, and worked on 74 cases involving
excessive use of force. In FY 1989, CRS recorded 166 alerts,
conducted 102 assessments, and_worked on 56 cases involving
excessive use of force. In FY 1990 CRS recorded 165 alerts,
conducted 139 assessments, and worked on 89 cases involving
excessive use of force.)

It should be noted that a disproportionate number of alerted
incidents of excessive use of force occur in a few regions.
Together, Regions IX (San Francisco), VI (Dallas), and VII (Kansas
city) accounted for 42.4% of all such incidents recorded by CRS in
FY 1990, with 25, 23, and 22 such incidents, respectively.

It is notable that California had the highest number of alerts of
any state in the Country with 20 in FY 1990. This level was
unchanged frcm FY 1989, and 25% higher than the FY 1988 level. The
second highest number of alerts recorded in any state during FY
1990 occurred in Texas; the third highest number occurred in New
York and Missouri.

The sharpest growth in the number of alerts recorded occurred in
Region V (Chicago), where the number increased from 4 in FY 1988 to
19 in FY 1990. Within this region, it is notable that in FY 1988,
no alerts were recorded in Michigan, Illinois, or Wisconsin. Yet,
in FY 1990, the alerts recorded in each of these states were 6, 5,
and 4, respectively.
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Analysis of Racial Involvement in
Excessive Use of Force Alerts

According to CRS' records, the majority of people involved in
incidents of excessive use of force are Black and Hispanic.

The number of alerts of excessive use of force in which race of the
disputant was identified as Black increased from 71 in FY 1988, to
111 in FY 1989, and then declined nominally to 109 in FY 1990.
However, alerts where Blacks were involved increased from 50.4% in
FY 1988, to 53.3% in FY 1989, and to 55.9% in FY 1990.

The number of alerts in which ethnicity of the disputant was
identified as Hispanic increased from 34 in FY 1988, to 38 in
FY 1989, and 39 in FY 1990. Alerts involving Hispanics decreased
from 24.1% in FY 1988, to 18.3% in FY 1989, but increased to 20.0%
in FY 1990.

The number of alerts in which ethnicity of the disputant was
identified as Native American decreased from 6 in FY 1988, to 5 in
FY 1989, but increased sharply to 11 in FY 1990. Most of these
alerts occurred in Region VI (Dallas). The number of incidents in
which ethnicity of the disputant was identified as Asian increased
from 3 in FY 1988, to 4 in FY 1989, and held constant in FY 1990.
Most of these alerts occurred in Region V (Chicago).
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U.S. Department of Justice

Office of Legislative Affairs

Office of the Assistant Attorney General Waushington, D.C. 20830
May 22, 1991

Honorable Don Edwards
Chairman, Subcommittee on Civil
and Constitutional Rights
Committee on the Judiciary
2138 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515-6216

~ Dear Mr. Chairman:

Please find enclosed answers to the questions you forwarded
for the consideration of Assistant Attorney General John Dunne on
April 15, 1991.

We hope the information is of assistance to the
Subcommittee.

Sincerely,

W. Lee Rawls
Assistant Attorney General

Enclosures
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FOLLOW UP QUESTIONS
TO MARCH 20, 1991 TESTIMONY

1. The Justice Department’s ~backstop” concept depends on there
being an effective internal affairs system at the local level.
How do you dQetermine if a police department’s internal review
system is effective?

= What system do you have for tracking the disposition of
complaints of police brutality received by the Dcpnrtnq;t?

The Civil Rights Division does nhot have the authority or the
resources to review every local police department’s internal
affairs system. The Civil Rights Division obtains and reviews
copies of internal affairs reports when they are obtained as part
of the>FBI’s investigation of a particular incident. The .
information in these reports is considered, along with the other
available evidence, in evaluating whether federal prosecution of
the particular incident is warranted, in light of whatever local
administrative or prosecution action may already have been taken.

The Criminal Section maintains a computerized docket system
which is used to track the approximate 8,000 complaints that are
reported annually from the date they are received through final
resolution. The system notes whether FBI investigations are
instituted aﬁd/or a response sent to the complainant, and what
other action may be taken -- j,e, whether the matter is closed
without prosecution, taken to grand jury and charges filed. The

system is updated over the course of an individual investigation
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to track all incoming and outgoing letters, memoranda and
reports, until the matter is finally closed.
2. Do you have a system for identifying trends in police
practices and tactics that generate excessive force complaints?
== Has there been an increase in complaints about stun
quns?

== Has there been an increase in complaints regarding pain

holdas?

The Civil Rights Division does not have a system for
identifying trends in police practices and tactics. Thus we can
not provide an answer about whether there has been an increase in
complaints about stun guns. We can advise that since 1989 there
have been numerous complaints made by Operation Rescue
demonstrators throughout the country about pain compliance
éechniques used by police against them. Prior to 1989, we
received few, if any, complaints about pain compliance measures.
3. What procedures do you have for notifying victims of the
handling of their complaints?

-~ Are victims (complainants) informed of the status of

their complaints and, if so, how frequently?

==~ Are victims (complainants) informed of the disposition of

the complaint? Are subjects informed?

Approximately 8,000 complaints or inquiries are received by
the Criminal Section of the Division each year. Approximately
3,000 of these are ultimately investigated by the FBI. With
regard to those matters investigated by the FBI that involve
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complaints of official misconduct, the Division has implemented a
notification policy. Pursuant to this policy, victims, subjects
and heads of the involved law enforcement agency are notified
when an investigation hqs been closed without federal prosecutive
action. These letters are prepared in the Civil Rights Division
and since 1984, the Division has mailed approximately 38,000 of
these letters. The Division also responds to specific inquiries
from victims about the status of their complaints prior to
disposition. However, the only systematic notification process
is the one described above that operates upon closure of an
official misconduct investigation.

4. B8hould local police agencies that receive federal assistance
be required to incorporate in their training programs certain
minimum elements on the use of force?

The Civil Rights Di&igion does not evaluate police
practices, except to identify and prosecute conduct that violates
federal law. We are not informed about the content of current
training programs and we cannot make recommendations about their
content. -

It should be noted that the Justice Department currently
provides training to local law enforcement agencies in trainihq
sessions held at the FBI’s National Academy in Quantico,
Virginia. Both FBI and Civil Rights Division personnel
participate in this training. Local law enforcement officers

attending the National Academy acquire some understanding of what
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behavior ie considered a potential violation of the federal
criminal civil rights laws pertaining to official misconduct.

S. What is the Civil Rights Division doing IE?“Q alleged acts
of brutality and misconduct by the U.B. Border Patrol and local
police near the Mexican/U.B. border? Is there any kind of policy
with respect to the investigation of such abuses?

In 1987, the civil Rights Division and the Immigration and
Naturalization Service instituted procedures that provide for the
immediate referral and expeditious review of incidents along our
borders that involve allegations of excessive or unnecessary use
of force by Border Patrol or other federal law enforcement
agents. When a complaint of abuse is made against a Border
Patrol agent, it is immediately sent by telefax to the Criminal
Section of the Division where it is assigned to an attorney for
review. The attorney will either request a criminal
investigation by the Federal queau of Investigation or will
decline criminal prosecution and refer the matter to the Office
of the Inspector General which will in turn refer the matter to
INS for appropriate administrative action. 1If a criminal
investigation of the incident is requested, the progress of that
investigation is reviewed carefully and efforts are made to
expedite it.

Since 1982, 14 cases have been filed involving the abuse of
Mexican nationals by state and federal law enforcement agents.
Of these 14 cases, 13 have reéultéd in convictions. Several

slavery and involuntary servitude cases have also been prosecuted
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where Mexican nationals were the victims., It should be further
noted that the Civil Rights Division and the Department of State
communicate regularly in an effort to keep the Mexican gpvernment
informed of action being taken in matters involving Mexican
nationals and U.S. law enforcement officers.

6. In answering why the civil Rights Division staff hasn’t grown
in recent years, you testified that implementing the Hate Crime
statistics Act has involved more DOJ personnel. Are you robbing
Peter to pay Paul? And how does DOJ plan to use hate crimes
statistics for civil rights enforcement?

The Hate Crime Statistics Act, which requires the FBI to
collect statistics for five years about crimes that manifest
evidence of prejudice based on race, religion, sexual
orientation, or ethnicity, is a new and potentially invaluable
tool to assist federal, state and local governments in the
eradication of hate crimes. Local authorities are responsible
for reporting these incidents to the FBI. The quality and the
ultimate usefulness of the statistical information collected will
depend upon individual officers’ willingness and ability to
identify and to collect the appropriate information.

In this regard, the FBI has been conducting training
sessions in different regions of the country which have been well
attended by individual state training officers. The FBI-is now
planning to have additional training programs for law enforcement
agencies in each of 315 municipalities or counties of 100,000

persons or more. As more hate crimes are reported and in fact
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identified as motivated by bias, there is the potential for a
substantial increase in the number of investigations conducted by
the FBI for subsequent review by the civil Rights Division for
prosecution. However, collection of the data just began in
January of this year so it is too early to know with any
certainty how many new complaints may be g;nerated by
implementation of the reporting provisions of the Act.

To date, implementation of the Act has primarily utilized
the resources of the FBI. However, once the information is
avajlable, the Criminal Section of the Civil Rights Division will
review it on a regular basis to see how the numbers compare to
the number of hate crime incidents that have been reported to us
and that have been investigated by the FBI. 1If there is a
significant disparity, the civil Rights Division will work with
the FBI field offices to develop measures to ensure a more
effective reporting to federal authorities of those hate crimes
where there may be federal jurisdiction. We will also see that
the data collected is shared with other Department of Justice
entities, such as the Community Relations Service, so they can
target their liaison and mediation efforts in those communities
that appear to have a particular problem.

7. How many U.S8. Attorney’s offices have civil rights units?
How many AUSA’s are assigned to civil rights units?
At least two U.S. Attorney’s offices -- the Southern

District of New York and the Southern District of Texas -- have

6 U
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Assistaqt U.S. Attorney. 1In addition, in many U.S. Attorney'’s
offices there are Assistant U.S. Attorneys specially designated
to handle civil rights cases. We do not, however, keep
statistics on the number of Assistants assigned to civil rights
units or who are specially designated.

8. What is the continuing validity of the policy that requires
prior headquarters approval of ocivil-rights prosecutions?

The civil Rights Division and U.S. Attorneys have concurrent
jurisdiction to handle criminal civil rights matters; these
prosecutions can be handled jointly as well as separately. U.S.
Attorneys have the ;uthority to pursue cases on their own and
they do so. However, the Civil Rights Division provides a
national perspective and uniform standards for enforcement of
statutes that are not always clear in application. u.s.
Attorneys can proceed with ; grand jury investigation of any
incident after notifying the Division of their intent to do so.
The_only cases which require the authorization of the Civil
Rights Division are Section 241 conspiracy cases, Section 242
cases resulting in death, and violations of 18 U.S.C. Section 245
[interference with federally protected rights] which by statute
require certification by the Attorney General or Deputy Attorney
General.

9. How many civil rights cases d4id the Department decline to
prosecute, where the U.8. Attorney had recommended prosecution

for 1985 ~ 19907
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The Division does not keep statistics on such cases, nor
does it keep statistics on the number of cases where the Division
sought to proceed over objections of the local U.S. Attorney.
Such instances are uncommon, however and, as a general matter,
after the grand jury has considered all the evidence, both
offices tend to agree on the final prosecutive action.

10. Please provide a brief description of all civil rights
indictments and their disposition, 1985 - 1990,

The attached 1ist denotes all federal criminal civil rights
prosecutions that were brought nationwide for fiscal years
1985-90 (October, 1984 through September, 1990). The name of the
case, the district and date of the filing, the nature of the case
and the. statutes violated, and the outcome are shown for each

case.
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-

ples

-

acquittal

”

conviction

1 ceavictiea
2 hung juries



v

v.

..

v.

..

v.

v.

.

v.

v.

Fraley

Lee and Russell

Peratc

Poppers, et al.

Ratnes
Lopes, et al.
Geasales -

4
Steaer

Jeha Doe (juvenile)

Recter

Lawsen, et ol.

Jacksoa

Backney aad Seal

Ragland, et al.

6/3/8s,

e/17/85,

6/20/85,

6/20/85,

s/20/85,

4125185,

6123183,

7410783,

7112183,

7415483,

7/15788,

7118/88,

7/16/88,

1423785,

RAIE
Informatica

Indicteent

Indictaent

lodictaent

Iandictaent

Indictaeat

Iaformatioa

Infermatiea

Infersatica

Infermatioa

Indietment

Indictment

Indietaent

Indietment

M.D. Ala.

$.D. Iad.

®.D. Ill.

X.D. I11.

%.0. L.

o.P.R.

N.D. Als.

w.D. R.C.

8.D0. Tx.

E.D. Ix.

B.D. Als.

SIAIVIE
242

243(0)(4)(A),
250 (20N

844, 3631, 5881

241, 242, 1512

242

242, 3

243(8)(S)

3032, 241, 3631

p13Y

241, 242

241, 242, S48
1310

242

2, 242

1

XX
Lav Bafercemsnt,

Racial Vielence

Ractal Vielemse

Lav Eaforcemeat,

Lav Sauferceaeat,

Lav Eafercement,

Lav Eafercemeat,

Racisl Yielense,

Racial Violenss,

Racisl Vielence,

Lav Saferceaeat,

Lav Enfercemeat,

Lav Eafereemeat,

Lav Bafereemeat,

Assault

Assault

Sheoeting

Shootiag

Sheetiag

Cress Buraing

Cress Burning

Cress Burniag

Assaule

Assault

Assasult

Assault

REEROSITION
1 plea

1 ssavietien
1 ssquittal

1 plea

4 comvistions
1 ssquittsl

1 sequittal

2 ceaviations
1 ples

1 ples
1 ples
1 comvietion
1 plea
¢ coavietiens

1 ples

2 aequittels

1 eemvietion
1 sequittel




CASE BANE

RAIE

¢0.$. v. Ssssocn and Sassocon 7/23/85, Informstien

U.$. v. Nesserlian, et sl.

*G.$. v. Judeh

*0.5. v. Aslean

U.$. v. Kimes and Kimes

U.S. v. Eidson

U.S. w. Reisinger, et al.

U.8. v. Sults, et al.

'
7/25/85, Indictment

7/25/85, Informattion
7/30/85, Informstiea

8/8/83, ladiorment

8/19/85, Informatlon
8/22/93, Indictment

9/23/85, lodictment

® Arose from U.%. v, Muserv, st sl.

€.D. Ca.

D. K3,

C.D. Ca.

€.D. Ca.

D. Wv.

¥.D. W.C.

W.D. Pa.

w.D. B.C.

SIATHIE
1324(8)(1)

242, 371, 1303
1623

1324(2)(1)
1323, 2
371, 1584
1324(a)(2)
3631

1201, 1584

281, 1623, 2
3631(b)(1)

Involuntary Servitude

Lav Baforcement, Asssult
Desth Resulting

Involuntary Sexvitude
Inveluntary Servitude

Iaveluntary Servitude

Racial Violence, Cross Burnimg
laveluntary Servitude

Racial Violence, Cicss Buralngs
Shootings

RISRQEITION

2 pleas

~

coavictisas
ascquittals

-

plea

"

ples

»

plea
eonviotiocn

L92

-

"

plea
coanvictiocns
6 pleas

charged ia Baxp,
ot al.

-




u.s.
ot

SASE BNIE

v. Swansen f

v. Cooke, et sl.

v. Mackiewics

v. Scalis

v. Ssizsn

v. Proctor, et al.

v. Gutschow

v. MeCaffercy

)

v. Lewis, et al.

v. Gilbert

v. Pansardi-Alvares,
al.

RAIE
10/1/85, Indictment
10/8/85, ladictment
11/7/83, Indictment
11/7/83, Indictment
11/7/83, Indictmeat
11/8/83, Indictmeat
11/13/83, Indictmeat

11/19/86¢, Iadicteeat

11/23/83, ladictmeat

11/27/85, Infermstiea

11/27/83, Isdistaent
2/14786, Supersediag

SRIMIEAL SECTION
CASES FILED —- YY 198¢
RESIRICT AIATUIR
¥.D. Me. 242
N.D. Als. 242, 1623
8.0. Le. 242, 1512
2.D.Ls. ‘202
E.D.La. 242
0. M. 241, 1512,
1513, 924(e)
D. Beb. 242
¥.0. Pa. 241, 2201,
1584
w.D. Mich. 241, 1588
D. Idabe ' 3631(e)
D. P.B. 281, 1313
924(e)

IR
Lav Enfersement, Assuulc
Lav Enfersemeat, A:ssult
Law Bafercemeat, Asseule
Lav Enfersement, Assault
Lav Bufersement, Assasult
Uitaess Intimidatiea, Death

Lav Bufersemsat, Assault

Iaveluatary Servitude,
Kidnapping

Inveluatazy Servitude
Death

Racial Vielense, Beusing

Witness Iatisidatiea, Death

RIERGRXXION

1 asquittsl

7 aaquittals

1 sequittsl
Pre-trisl diversiea
Pre-trisl diversiea
3 seavictisas

1 scquittel

1 scquittal

7 cemvietiens

1 plea

1 eemvietien

7 pleas



0.8, w.

0.8, v.

0.8, w.

0.8, v.

Cilbert

Ellts

Jehason

Zarp, ot al.

Lopes-Andine, et al.

Kimes & Kimes

Tyer, ot al.

Stewart, et al.

Juvenile Male

©0’Coaner

RAIR

12/11/83, Iundicteent

12/1%/85, Indictment

Li6/86, Indlotment

117186, Indictment

1716/86, Indictment

1/22/86, ludicteent

1/23/86, Superseding
Indictaent

1/30/86, lndictaeat

2/6/86. Indictment

2/6/8¢, Informatien

2/20/86, ladictment

F

12ee

D. Idabo

8.D. B.Y.

v.p. ®.C.

D. as.

D. Bevada

£.0.Tx.

E.D. Pena.

E.D0. Pean.

#£.0. Ill.

® Defendsat Gilbert was alse charged on 11/27/83 by informaciea.

*s Ingludes 3 defendants whe vers laitislly charged La 9/83 and
dismlsned in 12/85.

3631(d)
282
242, 7, 113

241,371,1623
3631(d)())

281, 262

242, 113(e),
1153

751(a). 3,
7L, 138,

Racial Violence, Housiag

Lav Cnforcemeat, Assault

Lav Eafercement,
Sexual Assault

Racial Vielence, KKK

Cross Buraings

Lav Eafercemeat, Death

Lav Eaforcesent, Asssult

lavoluntary Servitude

8 USC 1324(a)(2)

241, 242

241, 8ad(2)

3031 to
vielste 241
and 8AM(SD)

242

Dept. of Mentsl Health,
Asssult

Bousing Iatiatdation

Seusiag Intisidatien

Lav Eafercemeat, Assault

3

convictiea

-

coanviction

-

soquittal

>

pless
mvut.i.o.xn
acquittals

L

aoavictions

"

couviction

-

acavictioca

“

convictions

pl »

coavictiea

~

-

1 coavictien

1 scquittal

692



..

..

v.

.

v.

v.

..

.

Wallase, ot ol.

Byrd

Jazvis, ot al.

Quacles

Maasari

Biatea, et al.

Levis

Bstrads, ot al.

NeGLll

4/25/86, Iadictmeat

4/23/86, Indietment

4/38/86, Indietmeas

317188, Iadietment

3/16/86, lafermetion

3/16/86, Infersatiea

3/27/86, Iadietmeat

5/28/86, Indietment

3/29/86, Infermatica

3/29/88, ladiatmsat

8/12/86, Iadietasat

7114787, Supesseding '

6/38/88, Indistacat

8.D. Tx.

8.D. Tx.

$.D. Cal.

¥.p. Okls.

».5. .

n.p. B.C.

8.D. Cad.

8.9. Na.

241, 262,

1623

242, N1,
1061, 1341

242

242

282

282

241, 242, 371,
1520, 1623

243(p)(2)(C)

3631, 371,
1622, 1312,
1813, 1383, 3

242

242

Law Enfercemeat, Asseult

Lavw Eafezeemsat, Perxjury

Lav Eaferecemsax, Assault
Viretapping
Wiretapping
Low Enferesmsat, Assault

Law Eafereemsat, Asssslt

Rasial Vielemss, KKK,

Beusing Iatisidation

Lav Eaferesmsat, Desth,

Low Eafersemsat, Beath

i
RISPORLXION
]
S pleas
2 disatasals
6 pretrial diversiea

1 eeavietien

3 dismissals

1 ssquittal
1 plea
1 plea
1 sequittal
4 pleas

2 esmvietions

1 plea
Cress BDurniag

.2 pless

1 esavistisa
7 pleas
1 fugitive

1 esavistien



v.8. v

0.8, w.

0.5 v

U.8. v.

U.s. V.

U.8. v.

0.8, v.

Tlevers

Ochos-Vasques

Zadleck

Kilanewskt

Paul

Abrahan

S$scaeblowski

Reseadahl

Nontere

RAIK

7/10/86, Indictment

7/23/86, lndictment

3/1786,

8/sise,

8isise,

8/s/ss,

sisise,

8/ste6,

aisf86,

81si86,

s/19/06

Iaformation

Iafersatien

Informsation

Iaformation

Information

Infornation

Information

Iaformsation

s Indictment

9/18/86, Indlctment

no. or

REEXE. RISIRISI  SIATVIK

1 u.D.
3 N.D.
1 5.D.
1 u.D.
1 u.D.
1 B.D.
8 ¥.D.
1 B.D.
1 5D
1 u.D.
1 ¥.D.
} S E.0.

Ohte

La.

Tenn.

ni.

I1t.

I1l.

n.

L.

. 1.

I,

Ls.

242
241, N
242
242
202
262
242, 1951
242
242

242

3631, 924(e)

242

Lav Enforcement, Desth
Witness Intimidatlon, Desth
Lav Raforcesent, Asssult

0ffscial Misconduct

Official Nisconduct
Consumer Service Dept.

Offictal Misconduct
Consumer Service Dept.

Official Misconduct
Consumer Service Dept.

Official Misconduct
Consumer Service Dept.

Official Misconduct
Consumer Service Dept.

0fficisl Miscenduct
Coasumer Service Dept.

Housing Istimidation

Lav Enforcesent, Asssult

RISPORITION

1 acquittal

3 fugitives

1 plea

1 plea

Consuaer t-tvtcf

1 plea

1 ples

198

1 ples '

1 plea

1 ples

1 ples

1 plea

1 ples




SASE _NANK
¥.$. v. Comnell

U.S. v. Neatslbane

8.8. v. Butler

no. or
RAZR RERXE.  RISIRICT
#/18/86, Iodictment 1 b. R.I.
$/23/86, Informstion 1 A.D. I11.
9/24/86, Indictaent 1 B.D. Miss.

SIATVIE
242

242, 26 USC
7203

242

1XPR
Lav Enforcement, Assault

Officlal Misconduct
Consuser Service Dept.

Lav Enforcement, Assault

RLISROSITION

1 esavictien

1 ples

1 esavictiea

292

ey




CASE NANE

v.

v.

v.

..

.

v.

v.

Lopes & Maanrxesc

Luks

Duncan, et al.

Shere

Molain

Crary, et al.

Johnson

Overbeck

Cave, et al.

Wicker

Keeuan

Duaa & Bealer

Dale

RAIE
10/27/86, Indictment
10/6/86, Indictment

10/8/86, Indicteent

10/21/86, Indictment

211/7/86, Information

11/7/86, Infermation

11/10/86, Information

11/10/86, Information

311/14/86, Indticcment

11/20/86, Indictment
12/9/86, Indictment
312/12/86, Indictsent

12/18{86, Indictment

no. or

REFIS.  DRISIRICT = SIATUIE

$.D. Fla.
u.D. Oh.

8$.D. Nla.

E.D. B.C.

E.D. Ls.

E.D. B.C.

241, 242, N

3631

241, 242,
1623(s), 401(3)

1623

243, 242, N2

242, 371

242, M1

922¢h)(1)

241, 242, 1341
1512

242, 1623

241, 3631

242

242, 113¢f)

IXPE
Law Enforcement, Shooting
Bousing Intimidation

Lav Enforcement

Racial Violence, Perjury

Lav Zaforcement, Asssult

Lav Enfoxcement, Asssult

Lav Enforcesent, Assault

Lav Enforcement, Assault

Lav Enforcesent, Sexusl Actas

Lav Enforcement, Assault
Housing Intimidetion
Lav Enforcement, Asssult

Lav Enforcement, Desth

RIZPOSITION
2 acquittals
1 plea

4 pending

1 coavietica
1 plea
3 pleas
1 plea
1 plea

1.convictioa
2 scquittals

2 pleas
1 acquittal
i

2 ceavietieas

1 ples




v

SASE_NANK

RAXE REIZS.  RISIRICI SIATVIR XK
i
U.S. v. Niller, et al. 1/7/87, Indictment 3 k.D. B.C. 371, 5861(d) Rscial Vielence, KKK
3861(£) Firearns
U.8. v. Clements 1/21/87, Indiatment 1 b. R.I. 1623 Lav Eaforcement, Perjury
f
U.S. v. Buchanaa 1730187, Indiotment 1 B.D. Ala. 242 Lav Enforcement, Asssult
|
U.S. v. Mallace, et al. 1/30/87, Indictment * 11 $.D. Tx. 241, 242, 1001, Lav Eanforcement, Asssulc
1623
! ' |
U.S. v. Duran & Vigil 2/6/87, Indictment 2 D. B.NM. 243(d) (2)(M) Rhcial Vielence
U.S. v. Romerzo 2/12/87, Information 13 ¥.D. La. 262 Lav Enforcement, Assault
U.8. v. !L’llolt 2/19/87, Indictment 1 $.D. N.Y. 242 Lav Eaforcesent, Asssult
0.5, v. Poster 2/20/87, Indictaent 1 8.D. Ga. 242 Lav Eaforcement, Assault
U.S5. v. Powell 3/11/87, Indictment 3 N.D. Als. 242 Lav Enfercement, Sexual
Assault
U.$. v. Faulkaer, et al. 3/12/87, Informstion [ 3 W.D. Key 371, 242 Lav Enforcement, Assault
U.S8. v. Dasher 3/13/87, Indictment 1 £.D. Ca. 245(0)(2)(P), Recial Violeace
924(c), 1001
U.8. v. Hogan 3/16/87, Information 1 N.D. IlL. 242 Consumer Service Dept.,
Officlal Misconduct
® A previous iadi was 4 on April 25, 1986, in this case. Nowever, the indictment was disalssed vhen
the United States discovered that the grand jury had returned the indictment two weeks beyond their expiration

date making the indictment invalid.

(The L1 defemdants charged and the indi

were p

Lously d in FYS6.)

2 eemvicticas
2 pleas

1 scquittal

1 plea

1 ples

S pleas

2 dismissals
¢ pretrisl diversiea
2 cenvictieas
1 plea

1 acquittal

1 ceavictiea
1 ssquittal
1 ples

S pretrisl diversiea

1 plea

1 ples




CASE_BANE

v. Kuta

v.

v.

v.

v.

\ g

v.

v.

v

Butler
Birkner
Bzowvn
Dorband

Domell & Testerman
Limsbouse

Margoscia
Colbert, st al.

Lane, et al.

Maraville & Dosingues

Sheets

3/20/87,
3f23/87,
323787,
3123/87,
3/2s/e7,

3/26/87,
3l26/87,

sf2rier,
LYREY{ YN
al24187,

S/13/87,

s/17/87,

Informatien

Iaformation

Informatien

Inforamatien

Information

Indlictment

Indictaent

Inforsation

Indictment

Indictment

Iadictment

Infersstion

RISIRIST STATUIR

u.D. I1l. 242, 26 0.8.C.
2206

u.D. Ill. 242, 1341

B.D. Iii. 242

u.D. Ill. 242

5.D. IlL. 242, 1341

.

B.D. W.Va. 242, 1001

D. 8.C. 248

®.D. I1l. 242, 1342

8.D. Gs. 371 L113(4),
1623

0. Co. 245(b)(2)(C)

D. P.R. 242, 1931(a),
2314, 2315, 1303,
1003, 1623

B.0. H.C. 3146(a)

IR
Consumer Ssrvice Dept.,
0fficial Misconduct

Consumer Servies Dept.,
Offietal Niseenduct

Ceasumer Serviee Dept.,
0fficisl Niscoadust

Coasumer Service Dept.,
0fficlal Nisceaduct

Consumer Serviee Dapt.,
Offlcial Miseonduot

Lav Enforcement, Assault
Racial Violence

Consumer Service Dept.,
officisl Misconduat

Lav Enforoement, Assault
Racial Vielence
Arysn Nations

Customs Agents, Death

Rasial Vielenss, Failure
te Appear as Naterial
Vitaess

1 ples

-

ples

1 plea

-

plea

1 ples

-

1 ples

3 scquittals

2 eeavistions

1 ples

scquittels

aoquictal

esavictions
scquittals




CASE _FANE

v.

v.

..

v.

v.

v.

v.

v.

v.

v.

v.

v.

*.

v.

Buzzis & Rogers
Rhinehazdt

Moutgomery

Bochter

Joxdsn, et sl.

Beclair

Appersen & Gordon

Goudreau

Knutaen
Jobn Does (juveniles)
Cuglielmo

Pattersea

Rurphy

'
Curtis

3/26/87, Indictment
5/26187, Informstion

$/29187, Indictment
5/29/87, lndictment

6/4/87, Indicteent

6/8/87, ladictment

6/17/87, Indictment

6/24/87, Iadictmeat
6/23/87, ladictment

712{87, Iadictaent
7/20/87, Informatien
7{23/87, Indictment

7131/87, Indictmest

8/27/87, Iadictmest

9/2i87, Indictment

RISIRICT

N.D. M.C.
N.D. B.C.

¥.D. Va.

5.D. m.C.

8.D. I11.

E.D. Key.

N.D. Ga.

$.D. K.Y,
¥.D. Pa.
R.D. N.Y.

8.D. Ala.

¥.D. Ga.

SIATOIE

241,8 3631
3631

243(3)(1)(H),
113(e)

3146(a)

241, 3631

241, 262,
924(e)

262
242

2412, 1132,
113(d)

242, 1623
5032, 3631
242

282

242

242

IXeR

Bousing Intimidation
Bousing Iatimidation

Racial Vlol.ou-

Racisl Vielence, Failure te

Appesc for Trisl

Rousing Intimidation

Lav Rnforcesent, Asssult

Lav Enforcement, Assault

Lav Baforcement, Assault

Lav Raforcement, Assault

Lav Eaforcement, Assault

Housing Intimidation

Lav Enforcement, Assault

Lav Baforcesent, Assault

Lav Baforceameat, Asssult

Lav Enforcement, Assault

-

)

» >

» -

-

-

pleas
ples

plea

ceaviction

ceavictioa

acquittals
dismlssal

seavictien

aequittal
ples

aoquittsl

acquittsl
pless
sequittal

asquittal

ssquittel

ssquittal

992




SASE BAKE

v. Tlozes & Cesa

v. NoGuire

v. Luckert & Reberts

v. Mauldia & Medlia

wv. Jobn Dees (juveniles)

v. Wheeler, et al.

v. LaRosa, et ol.

¢ Ons defend ia this inf

twve weze

vizier,

sl2i87,

s111/87,

o/23/87,

9/24787,

sl24107,

o/25107,

lea vas slse charged in an indictment, therefore, only

Indictment

Informetion

Indictaeat

Indictment

Information

Indictaeat

Indictaeat

wo. or
REFIE.  RISIRICT

&

£.0. B.X,

$.D. Miss.

%.D. Ga.

%.D. Ga.

N.D. Als.

E.D. La.

241, 324(e),

3631

242

243,

241,

241,

),

262

SIATVIE

63

3631

peiid

Nousing Intimidacion

Lsv Eaforcement, ATY,

Assault

Lav Eanfercemest, Assault

Housing Intisidatien

! ing Intistdattion

Lav Baforcemeat, Assaule

Lav Eaforcement, Assault

1 sequittal
1 plea

1 plea

2 sequittals

2 pleas

2 pless

3 pless
3 eeavigtieans

3 pleas

i

-



v.

\

.

v.

v.

v.

v.

v,

v.

Fewler

Thespson
NoClendea
Niller
Toskey
Narcines

Pringle, st al.
Lyens
Nyezs & Nesl

Pexes & Rernandes

Niller

'
Sall

Bedta

10/20/87, Ind:iaotment

10/20/87, Indlctment
10/29/87, Indictmeat
10/30/87, Iafersatiea
11/3/87, Iadictment
11/6/87, Indictmeat

11/13/87, Indictmeat
11/24/87, Indictaent
12/4/87, ladictmsat

12/29/87, Indletment

1/4/88, Indictment®

0. OoF
REEXS. RISIRICT

2 MN.D. Fla.

242

3631

242.

m

242

2602

m,

245(0)(2)(N

113 (&)

241, 3631,
844 (hI(D)

242, 924(e)

42 U.8.C. 5881,

s
1/5/88, Informatioa b D. M. 282
1/12/88, Infermatien 1 ®.0. ILL. 242
ia »: 1987 but met eeunted ia prier fiscal year.

actuslly

0id

Lav Eafercement, Sexusl Assaults

Heusing Iaterference
Lav Eafercement, Assault
Racial Vielence

Lav Eaforcesent, Assault
Lav Enferoement, Asssult

Racisl Violence

Lav Eaforcement, Assault

Seusiag Iatiaidation

Lav Bafercement, Assault

Raciasl Viclence, Explosives

Lav Enforcement, Asssult

Official Miscenduot
Consumer Service Dept.

Defendant pled gullty en 1/4/88.

1 plea

ceavietiea

-

1 ples

"

acquittsl
1 plea
eonvictien

soqQuittal
dismtesal

- e

1 sequittal

2 ceanvistieas

1 ples

1 ples ,

1 ples




SASE NG
G.8. v. Lewvery -
9.8, v. Bavkias, ot al.

v,

A\

..

v.

v.

.

trle

Priest & Priest
t

Dillen

tells

Sshasfer

Oo'oal. ot al.

Vades, ot al.

Spievak
Quisa

Resieze

1/21/88, Indietasant

1/28/88, Indletmeat

2/16/88, Indiccasat

3/17/88, Indictaent

3/22/88, Indictaest

4/7/88, laformation

4/14/88, Indtetmeat

4/20/88, Indietment

5/4/88, Indietment

5/12/68, Indictmeat

5/19/88, ladictment

3/19/08, Isdistmeat

3/23788, Iadi

2 8.9, Ohie

3 u.D. Il.

B.D. Ya.

3 ». R.I.

3 5.0. Niss.

3 B.D. T=.

1 5.D. IiL.

S D. Ransas

1 8.0. La.

2 8.0. B.X.

1003

241, 242

242

343, 21 U.8.C.

846, 18 8.85.C.
8A3(M)

are

282

371, 245(h)(2)(M)

243, 242

241, 3631
342

242

21

Seusing Iaterferanss
Palse Statements

l.iv Enforcement, Asssulit

Lav Eaferescsat, Asssslt

Lav Eafersement,

" Zalse Arrest/Drugs

Law Bufereemsat, Assault

Rseisl Vislense, Mailiag
™ td

Lav Enfercemeat, Asssult
BSexder Patvel

Rssisl Vielease
Cress Buzning

Lav Sufereemeat, Asssult

Bousiag Interference
Lsv Bafersemeat

Lav Eafersement, Sheeting,
Death

Lav Eaferesment, False
Arvasts

1 esavistiea
& senvistiens
2 assquittals
31 seavietien

2 pleas

1 ples

1 ples

1 ssquittal

3 pless

2 pless
1 eesavietion
1 plea
1 ples

1 asquittal

2 omlct'lml

692



Y.

..

.

A\

v.

.

.

..

Y.

..

..

Phillips and Mizon

Kruk

Tornaday

Singletary & Nirstius

Bohnenberger, et sl.

NcMahoo

Schatsle

Buffsan & Ruffasn
Wesver

$Scote

Keatoa, et al.
Wicks

Uillisms & MNoore
Toso & Thomes

Merrydea & Chilcote

Axzceye

RAIE

6/1/88, Indictaent

6/9/88, Information
6/16/88, Indictment
6/23/88, Indlctment

6/27/88, Indictment

7/14/88, Indictment
7lltl;l. Indictment
7/19/88, Indictaent
8/3/88, Indictment
8/15/88, Inforsation
8/17/88, Indictment
9/9/38, laformation
9/13/88, Indictment
9/14/88, Indiotment

9/15/88, Information

$/22/88, Indicteent

9430188, Indlatment

%o. or

REFIS. PRISTIRICT
2 $.D. tx.
1 W.D. Ind.
1 N.D. Gs.
2 2.0. La.
3 D. Mass.
1 W.D. Pa.
1 8.D. B.¥Y.
2 D. Mian.
1 K.D. Mo.
1 u.D. Ind.
L3 $.D. ¥.Va.
1 £.D. Tenn.
2 N.D. Als.
2 u.D. Ind.
1 E.D. Ps.
2 . M.
1 b. P.R.

242

242

242

242, 371, 1623, 3

242

242

371, 1324(a)(3)
242

3631

241, 242, 371,
15312(5)(3)

241, 242

241, 242

241, 371, 1623

113(e)

241, 3632

242, 924(c)

IR

Lav Enforcement, Assault

Housing Interference
Lav Enforcement, Assault
Lav Knforcement, Assault

Lav Enforcement, Assault

Lav Enforcement, Asssult
Secret Service, Asssult
Hazboring an Illegal Alien
Lav Enforcement, Assault
Bousing Interference

Lav Enforcement, Assault

Lav Enforcement, Asssult

Lav Enforcement, Assault
Housing Interference, Perjury

Veterans Administration,
Assault

Bousing Interference

Lsv Enforcesent, Asssult
Shooting

-

~

~ =

"

-

>

I

~n

-

RISPOSITION

plea
scquittal

ples
ples
convictions

acquittal
dismissals

scquittal
cenviction
pleas
acquittal
plea
convictions
plea
coavictions
convictions

plea

pless

conviction

03




CASE MANE

v.

v.

v.

v.

v.

.

.

v.

Tresdvay

Decker

Schwarts, ot al.

Skillman

Saith, ot al.

Velazques

Soto

Gotay

Bennett & Bennett

Mclatyre

RATR

10/5/68, Indictment

10/17/88, lndictment

10/20/88, Indictaent

10/25/88, Indictment

11/9/88, Indictment

11/15/88, Informatiea

11/15/88, Inforsstion
11/13/88, Informstion
11/15/88, Informatiea

12/1168, lndictmeat

12/2/88, Informatiea

CASES FILED - FYL989
1
RISIRICT IIAZ!I!
£.D. T!nn. 241, 242, 924(0)

#.D. Key.

$.D. Ill.

€.D. Cal.

$.0. Ill.

3631(d)(1)

241, 34(h)(1),
3631a

243, 844(h)(1),
63

241, S44(M)(1),
3631

383

242

242

241, 283(5)(1)(B)
1001, 3631

373 (3631)

IXRE
Racial Vielencs,
Lav Enfereement
Bousing Interference

Nousing lnterference,
Croas Buralng

Housing Iaterfezense,
Cress Burming

Sousing Interfexenae,
Czross Buraing

Beusing Iaterferensce,
Cross Burning

Lav Enforcement, Shooting
Lav Enforcesent, Shoetiag
Lav Enfercemeat, Shooting
Housing Intecfexence

Housing Iaterference
Cross Burning

1 scquittal

1 plea

] .l.m
1 seavistion
4 pleas
1 ples

1 plea
1 ples
1 plea

2 pleas

1 ples

18



CASE_NAME

.

.

v.
A\
v.

v.

v

v.

v

.

s

Salyer

Pichler

Reach, ot al.

Stevart, et al.

Floxes

Saithermen

Currie

Miller

Ortis

Tofoya

Clayton

Tecsero

RAIE
12/8/98, lndlctaent
12/8/88, Informaction

12/9/88, Indictment
1/12/89, Indictment
1/13/89, Information

2/3/89, lodictaent

2/7/89, Indictment
2/24/89, Indictaent

2/20/89, Informstion

2/28/89, Informatlon
’

2/28{89, laformatiocn
|

3/9/89, Infermation

¥o. or

RISTRICT

K.D. Mich.

E.D. Mich.

N.D. Gs.

N.D. Gs.

N.D. Ga.

N.D. Ohio

$.0. Ala.

W.D. Tex.

SIATUIE
241, 3631, 8aa(B)(D)
24

241, 242
242
241

242, 1512,
21 U.8.C. 846

242
242

m
m
E13Y

242

IXRE

Housing Intecference,

Cross Burning

Housing Interference,
Cross Burning

Lav Inforcesent, Assault

Lav Enforcement, Asssult

Raclal Violencs

Lav Enforcement, Assavlt

Lav Enforcement, Asssult

Lav Enforcement, Assault

Racial Vielencs,
Housing Interfarence

Racial Violence,
Bousing Interference

Racial Vioclence,
Housing Interference

Lav Enforceaent

-

-

»

plea

convictisns
acquittals
plea

plea

ceavictiea

ascquittal

ples

plea

ples

ples

eLe




A\

v.

\

v.

v.

.

Jehasen

Trujille
Belms and Rinson
0'Nesl

Steawart
Brewn
Padille
Manwel
Galvan
Karlevic

Griffin, et al.

Ceabs & Riddle

Seloh

Deal

3/9/89, lndictment

3/13/89, Information
475189, Indictment
41789, Indictment

4/17/89, Ianformation
4/27189, Informsacion
3111789, ladictaent
3/4/89, laformstien
6/6/89, ladictment

6/8/89, Informatien

113/89, Iadictment
i23/89, Indiocteent

6][)0"’. Iaforsacion
7/6/89, Indictmesnt

717189, Inforsatiea

RISIRICT

%.D. Ohlo

w.D. M.C.

D. W.J.

$.D. Ill.
8.D. Tex.
D.('.l.

E.D0. Ls.
3.0. Cal.
¥.D. Ohio

5.0. Fla.

E.D. Va.

B.D. Ale.
N.D. Ga.

n.D. Ga.

241, 3631(4)(1)

242, 1623, 1001

282
242
241, 3631, 1623
242
242
242

241, 3631, 8a(R)(1)

241, 3632, 84A(DI(1)

m
241, 3631, 8AM(R)(1)

241

et 3 RISPOEITICN
Lav Raf - 1 saq 1
Raclal Viclenss, 1 ples
Nousing Iaterferense '

Racisl Viocleace, KKK ' 2 pleas
Bousing Interference

Fatluze te Keep Frea 1 ecoavietion
Barm, Perjury ;

Lav Enforcement, Assault 1 plea

Lav Enfercement, Assault 1 plea
Sousing lntecferense 1 plea

Lav Enforcemant, Assaslt 1 plea

Lav Bnforsament, Assaslt 1 sequittel
Lav Enforcement, Assault 1 ples
Bousing Interference 3 pless
Cross Buraing

Nousing Interference 2 pleas
Cress Burning

Rousing !-nt!urc%oo 1 ples
Housing hnt!ou;« 1 ples
Bousing n:oxtou;m 1 plea

8.2




9.8,
9.8,
u.s.

'
o.8.
u.8.
u.s.
8.8,

v.
v.
v.
.
v.
..

v.

v.

v.

v.
.
..
v.

v.

Jeha Dee

Merin

Plewers & Casnea
Tour Juveatles
Veed

Seegle

Reigha

Rexris

Chesk
Gallaat
Pezales

Schlester

Simpkins

Worthy

Joha Deeo (;'mlll')
ylten

Nilleader

Theratea

RAIX

7/11/89, Infermatiea

1112/8%, Iadietment

1124/89, Iafermatiea

7/24/89, lufermatien

7126/89, lsdletment

8/24/89, Infermatien

8/14/89, Information

8/21/89, Indictament

8/24/89, Indictaeat

8/24/89, Infermacioen

8/24/89, Iafersatien

8/30/89, Iafermatiea

917/89, Iafermetion

917789, Iafermatien

9/7/89, Iafersatiea

917189, Iafersation

917189, lafermation

977109, lafermatien

RISIRICT

%.D. Pla.

D. Ve,

¥.D. Tex.
W.D. Tex.
u.D. Tex.
¥.D. Alabama
0. 8.J.

¥.D. Ohte

€.D. I11.

€.D. IiL.

8.D. Texas

N.D. Ga.
M.D. Ga.
¥.D. Temss
N.D. Tenas
u.D. Temas

u.D. Texss

m

241, 6N

243¢h)(2)¢(B)

3031

1074

m

3631 (d)(1)

3631(a), B48(1L)

241, 3631(d)(1),
844(h)(1)

241

242

363

2

28

5031

283(d) (2)(B)

243(0)(2)(B)

N

IXRE

Sousing Interfereace
Cross Buraning

Bousing Interfezence

RISPORITION

1 ples

3 pless

Racisl Vielence, Skiaheads 2 pleas

Ractisl Vicleace, Skinhsads & pless

Racial Violence, Skinheads 1 ples

Bousing Intecfereace

Roeusing Interferemse

Housing Iaterferemce

Neusing Intexfersase
Cross Burning

Housing Interfereace
Creas Burniag

Lav Iaforcement
Sexual Asssult

Reuslng latexferenas

Housing lauterference

Heusing Interfersanae

1 plea

1 ples

1 ples

1 plea

1 ples

1 plea

1 ples

3 ples

1 ples

Rasisl Vielesce, Skinhesds 3 plea

Rasial Vielease, Skinhesds 1 ples

Rastal Vielenas, Skinkeads 1 ples R

Racial Vielencs, Skinkeads 1 ples

1274



SASE_BAE RAIR RERIS.  REAIRICX SIATUIE XXl
il : s H
§.5. v. Joha Dee (Juvenile) 9/21/89, Infermetiea by D. Md. 243, 3631(s), Seusiag Isterferense 1 pretrial -
44 (B)(1) Cress Burning dismissal
v.8. v. Singer & Gresser 9/21/89, Indictmeat 2 8.0. Ohte 242, 3831(a), 2 ietisns
2 (RI(1) Cress Duraing
U.8. v. Joha Des (Juveails) - 9/28/89, Infessatien 3 B.D. Temas 305 Reeisl Vielease, Skinhesds ) plea

9.8. v. Tazreag, ot al. 9/28/89, Indietasat s 5.0. Texnss 241, 924(e) Rasial Viel Skishesds 3 tetd




CASE NAME

..

v.

\

\

v.

v.

v.

.

v.

v.

Bramlett, et al.

Camache, ot al.
Currie

Ceughlin

Sete
Ksehadurian

Raatres

|
Jeba Des (Juvesmile)

Jahr sod Lee

Toster

Simen
Jeba Dee (Juvenile)

Buras & Kstes

10/3/89, Indictseat

10/4/89, Indictament
10/3/89, lnformation
10/3/89, Indictaent
10/5/89, Informatlion
10/10/89, Information

10/11/89, Infersation

11/2189, I-!omt‘,m

11/8/89, Indictment

11/8/89, Informatica

12/3/89, Iandlcteeat

12/3/89, Indictment
12/13/89, Informatiea

1/9/90, Iadictment

»o. or
REPTS.

CASES FILED - FY1990
!
RISTRICT SIATOTE
N.D. Ala. 241, 3631(s), 924(e)

c.0.

Fla.

Vis.

vis.

Tex.

Tla.

Tex.

L.

D. Mima.

Ark.

D. w.J.

Fla.

Tex.

S4a(h) (1)

241, 262

241, 3861(3)

3961(d), ssn1

242

242

2482

241, 3631, BMa(b)(1)

241, 3631(a)
844(h)(2)

242

241, 3631(e),
BAA(R) (1)

241, 242, 924¢e)
5031 (371)

241, 3631(s),
sea(h), BaCL),

26 U.8.C. 3861(d),
3861(£), 5861(c)

IXPE
Housing Interference

Lav Eafozcement, Death

Racial Violeace, Indlans
l-;aux Viclence, Indisns
Lav Enforcement, Assault

Lav Enforcement, Assault

Lav Enforcsaent, Agriculture
Sexual Asssult

Bousing laterference

Bousing Interference

Lav Enforcement, Assault

Bousing Iaterference
Cross Burning

Lav Enforcement, Death
Racial Vielence, Skinheads

Sousing Interference

[

"o

-

pleas

acquittals

ples

ples

plea

ples

plea

coavietioa

plea
acavictioa

plea

plea

conviction

plea

pleas

912

RS



- 2(8-0§

26

01

T

.

..

.

.

v.

\

v.

Rey & Relles

Nieves ¢ Certes

Presley, et al.

Turner

Rebinsea

Saleame
Singer

Eates & Kissinger

Beulden
i

Beyland, et al.
Jeha Dee (Juveaile)

Taxpley & Pena

Gardea

2/8/%0,

2/14/9%0,

2113490,

2/13190,

2/22/19%0,

3n1aiv0,

s121iv0,

4j26190,

aj24090,

8125190,

af23/9%0,

/31790,

Si23/%0,

328190,

Indtetment

Indictaent

Iadictment

Infermation

Iadiotment

Iafermatien

ladictasat

Iadictmsnt

Infermstien

Indictaent

Infermatien

Indiotment

Isdictmeat

Infermatien

¥.D. Key.

$.D. Als.

8.D. Als.

¥.D. Ark.

E.D. Va.

N.D. Ohio

¥.D. Tean.

N.D. Tean

%.D. Tex.

w.D. Kty.

¥.D. Cal.

241, 3602

262

241, 3631(0X(1)

3631(®)(1)

241, 242

242, 1001

1312

242, 3631(s),
S44(h), Ba4(1),
26 U.5.C. 3861(d),
3861(2), 3861(e),
1623

241

262

5031 (371, 1313)

241, 242

28

IR

Bousing Interference
Lav Enforcement, Asssult
Desth

Sousing Interfersnes, KXK

Housing Interfersace, KKK

Lav Baforcement, Asssult

Lav Baforceseac, NS,
Assault

¥icness Iatimidation
Raclsl Violence

Sousing lauterferencs

Bousing Interference

Lav Enforcement,
Assault, Desth

Witness Intistdatisn

Rseisl Viclense, Skiahesds

1zplm

2 ceavictlions

3 pless

1 ples

1 ccavictiea

1 ples

1 ples

2 esavictions

1 ples

1 cenviction
2 saquittale

Lav Kaf 1 Y tetd

1 ssquittal
Law A lc g
Lav Enforcement, Asssult 1 plea

U3




wo. or i
CASE NANE RATE REFIS. RISTRICT STATVIE IIRE RISPOSITION

U.8. v. Gragsg 3/30/90, Information 1 Yo, ov.x. 242 Lav Enforcement, 1 plea
Sezusl Asssult

U.8. v. Contreras 5131790, Indictment 1 $.D. Tex. 371, 1512(a)(1)(C), Law Enforcement, Assault 1 conviction :
24(e)(, 242 Witoess Intimidation :
U.8. v. Ives, ot al. 5/31/90, Indictment L ] C.D. Cal. 241, 371, 1584 $¢ d lag
1581, 1383
U.5. v. Valdas e/1/9%0, l-!‘mu.on 1 $.D. Tex. 371 (to violate Witness Intimtdation 1 plea
1312(8) (1) () Lav Enforceseat N
U.S. v. Tridble 6/8/90, Indictment Y $.D. Pla. 3631(c) HSousing Interference 1 coavictien ’
U.8. v. Pendergest /890, Information 1 ¥.D. Key. 241, 3632 Sousing Interference 1 ples
U.8. v. Jeba Doe (juvemile) 6/8/90, Informatien 1 ¥.D. Key. 371, 3631 Bousiag Ianterference 1 ples
0.8, v. Nelsals 6713790, ladictaent 1 C.D. Cal. 3631, 924(e) Bousing laterfarence 1 seavictien
U.8. v. Crain 6/13/90, Indictment b E.D. Va. 241, 3631, Bas(h) Housing Interference 3 ples
U.8. v. Secorp R 6/22/90, Indictaent : 1 D. W.J. 241, 1584 Involuntary Servitude 1 pretrial
. dismlesal
U.S. v. Bushband 6127190, Inforsstion 1 ¥.D. Rey. 241, 3631 Sousing Interference 1 ples .
G.5. v. Netherly 7123190, Inforsaticn 1 M.D. Tenn. 241, 1512(b)(3) Vitness Tempering 1 plea

Racial Viclence, Skinhesds

U.8. v. Bond 7124190, Indictment 1 N.D. Gs. 242, 1001 Lav Enforcement, Assault 3 plea
Talse Statements

U.$. v. Bevel, et al. 7125190, Indictment 3 M.D. Temn. 371, 1512(b)(3) Witness Tampering 3 pleas -
I Raclsl Violence, Skinheads

o b

U.8. v. Neldbroek 7126/90, Infermation 1 w.D. n.C. 241 Bousing Interference 1 ples




.

..

v.

.

.

v.

V.

v.

\

.

Bart

Barbs & Baker

Joha Dee (Juvenile)

Villiaasea

Ushman

Broussazd, et al.

i

Feote

Joba Doo {Juvenile)
Ryescs

Leehr

Nesder

Comes

Paseszells

Green
Jehn Dee (Juveaile)

Jeha Dee (Juvenile)

7/27/90, Informatiea
8/7/90, Indictmeat
8/17790, Information

8/22/90, Informetion

8/22/90, Information
8/24/90, Indictment

8/28/90, Indictment
5
8/29/90, Iaformation
9/6/90, Indicteent
9/7/90, Informatiea
9/7/90, Iaformetion
9/10190, Informatiea
9/10/90, Infermatien
\
9/12/90, Infermaciea

9/14/90, Inforsatiean

9/18/90, Infermstiea

uo. or

E.D. La.

E.D. Wis.

D. ®.J.

%.D. Cal.

C.D. Ill.

¥.D. Cal.

D. Aris.

M.D. Tenn.

H.D. Ga.

E.D. Wis.

B.D. Okla.

¥.D. Oklas.

N.D. Okls.

B.D. Okls.

¥.D. Okls.

W.D. Okls.

SIAIUTE

242, 1621

241, 30

3032 (1001)

241

1623

243, 242

2244, 2243, 2242,

2243
5031 (241)

262

371 to viclate 3631

248

243

248

241

5031 (241)

5031 (241)

IXeR

Lav Enforcement, False
Evidence, Perjury

1 plea

False Statements

Housing Interference

Lav Enforcement, Assault

Housing Interferencs,

Pezjury

Lav Enforcement,

Lav Enforcement,

Abuse

Recisl Violence,

Lev Enforcement,

Assault

Skioheads

Assault

Housing Intexference

Racial Vielence,

Reclal Violence,

Racisl Viclence,

Racisl Vielence,

Racial Vieleaocs,

Racial Vielense,

Skizheeds

Skinheeds

Skiahesds

Skiohesds

Skinheads

Skiahesds

1 plea

1 ples

1 plea

1 plea

4 ceavictiocns

2 pending

Pendiag

1 ples
1 cenvictien
1 ples
1 ples
1 ples
1 ples
1 plea
1 plea

1 plas

6L2




v.

A\

A\

\0

Jeha Doe (Juvenile)

Jeha Des (Juvenile)

Danke, ot sl.

Gacy Daske

Byzd

Bettie

9/19/%0,

9/1949%0,

942690,

2126490,

9126190,

9128190,

Iafersation

luformatiocn

Indlotment

Informaticn

Inforsatien

Informstlon

%o. or
RERIS.

RISIRICT

Oklas.

Okla.

Cal.

Cal.

Cal.

Ohio

5031 (241)

5031 (24%)

241, 371, 1343, 1029

371 to violate 2435

371 to violate 243

282

IXPE

Racisl Violence,

Racial Violence,

Raclsl Violence,

Racisl Viclence

Racial Violence

Lav Eaforcement,

Skinheads

Skinheads

Wize Fraud

Assault

RASROSITION
1 ples
1 plea
3 pleas
1 ples
1 plea

1 saquittal

08¢
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UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT
FOR THE CENTRAL DISTRICT OF CALIFORNIA

STANLEY R. JOHN, et al., \
Plaintiffs,
vs. ) Case No. CV 8-4766 AWT
THE CITY OF .'LOS ANGELES, et al., VOLUME I

Defendants. CERTlFIED ]
COPY

\

DEPOSITION OF
CHIEF DARYL GATES

Date & TimeWednesday, November 21, 1990; 9:15 a.m.
Place: 150 North Los Angeles Street
Los Angeles, California

Reporter:  Jennifer A. Hines, CSR/RPR
Certificate Number 6029

South Bay Court Reporters
CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTERS
3655 TORRANCE BLVD., SUITE 470
TORRANCE, CALIFORNIA
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Deposition of CHIEF DARYL GATES, VOLUME I, a
defendant herein, called by the plaintiffs, before
JENNIFER A. HINES, Certified Shorthand Reporter, with
principal office in the County of Los Angeles, commencing
at 9:15 a.m., Wednesday, November 21, 1990, at

Los Angeles, California, pursuant to NOTICE.
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MARK LASSITER & ASSOCIATES
BY: MARK LASSITER, ESQ.
3655 Torrance Boulevard
Suite 303

Torrance, California 90503
213-540-6544
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FOR THE DEPENDANTS:

JAMES K. HAHN, City Attorney

BY: JACK L. BROWN, Assistant City Attorney
200 North Main Street
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Los Angeles, California 90012
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CHIEF DARYL GATES,
a defendant herein, called by the plaintiffs, and having
been first duly sworn by the reporter, was examined and

testified as follows:

EXAMINATION

BY MR. IMFELD:

Q Could you state your full name for the
record, please.

A Daryl, D-a-r-y-1l, P. Gates.

Q And i{s it appropriate to address you as
Chief Gates?

A Yes. That's my first name.

Q So you -=- well, I'll just go over it briefly.

I assume you've had your deposition taken on
numerous occasions before, but just for the record, I'll
be asking questions and you'll be giving answers and your
attorney may be having some comments. All of this will be
taken down and made up into a typewritten booklet, and
you'll have a chance to review it after it's been
ttaﬂscribed.

If you should make any changes in the
transcript or if there is a trial in this matter and

you're called as a witness at trial, anything that is
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gurney.

Q Did you attend any of the Operation Rescue

demonstrations in person?

A I attended the -~ I believe the first one,
yes.
- Q That was in March of 1989?
A I believe so.
Q Then I gather from that that you did not

attend any. of the demonstrations where the Orcutt police
control device was used?

A No, I did not.

Q I have prepared a tape, and the Police
Department had produced in discovery a number of tapes.
And I have prepared a tape that has segments on it of the
various tapes from the Police Department. It has 18
numbered instances in it. And what I would like to do is
go through those one at a time, let you have an
opportunity to review it and ask you a couple questions
about it and then go on to the next one.

I'm trying to £ind in here -~ I have a piece
of yellow paper that tells which part of the tape it came
from.

Numbers 1 through S on this tape are from
Exhibit 6 to the deposition of James Cole or to the

declaration of James Cole that was submitted by the

26
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City of Los Angeles, and they're t:gn the June 10, 1989,
demonstration.

Numbers 6 through 11 are from Exhibit C to
the declaration of Officer Michael Housman, and they were
the City's obposition for Request for Protective
Resttainin§ Order.

And numbers 12 through 18 are from the
March 25 demonst:ation: And they were from tapes that
were produced by the Police Department. I have them set
up over hezov(indicating). -

MS. REPORTER: Do you want me to record them?

MR. IMPELD: No.
(Whereupon, a discussion V;Q held off the record.)
BY MR. IMPELD: .
Q Rather than go through them all at once and
get them confused, I'll just ask you about that one first.
(Viewing f£ilm clip 1.)
BY MR. IMPELD:
Q With regard to that tape, was -~ this is
Paula Santiago's.
(Whereupon, a discussion was held off the record.)
BY MR. IMPELD:
Q With :egazd'to that part of the tape, was the

use of the nunchakus used properly?

A I am not an expert in their use and I think

22
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it would be impossible and inappropriate for me to
speculate on whether or not that was used in a way that
they are degsigned to be used.

Q Let me ask the question a different wvay,

then.
Based on your experience and training, did

you see anything in that film clip that you knowv to be an

improper use of nunchakus?

A There, again, I would be speculating. I
know -~ and having the device applied to myself -~ that it
was wrapped around my arm in a fashion. I don't know
quite how that is done.

MR. BROWN: Are you assuming -- let me just clarify
it and maybe make it easier for the Chief.

Are you assuming certain things and the fact
that the persons were properly subject to arrest?

MR. IMPELD: No.
MR, BROWN: I don't know what you're assuming.

My concern, Mike, is we saw about three
seconds of an individual down on the ground and nunchakus
being applied to the arms, and that's all we saw, NWe
didn't see anything preceding that. We don't know why it
was that the officers made the decision. At least it
wasn't clear from the picture as to why they made the
decision to apply them.

28
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And then you're asking the Chief whether,
lrrg{poctivc of that lack of background surrounding the
arrest, whether the arrest .is appropriate. And I think
maybe you would want to thresh it out some to ask that
question.

MR. IMPELD: That wvasn't really vhat I {ntended to
ask him. -

I intended to ask him just on the basis of
vhat he bav there if »- and I'm not asking him to say
definitively whether there might have been something wrong
with the use of nunchakus, but wvhether he saw, if
anyehinq. in his own opinion based on his experience, vas
improper. 1I'm not asking him to assume whether or not
they had good cause to apply nunchakus based on the
person's prior actions, I'm just asking him, in the way
that they were used to arrest the person, is he avare of
any improper use of the device.

MR. BROWN: Are you saying improper with respect to
how the police train their officers to apply the
nunchakus?

MR, IMPELD: Yes. The basic Los Angeles Police
Department policy on use of force. If he observed any
violation in film clip 1.

MR, BROWN; Well, if I'm not mistaken, it goes

beyond merely the use of force. You're talking about use

29
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of force, but you're also talking about, as we've
explained to you, there's training that the officers go
into. 8o even though, for instance, the use of force
might be appropriste, the particular way in which the
nunchaku was applied might not comply with Department
policy. And thol0‘.t0 tvo separate issues.

MR. IMPELDs I gather that the Chief is saying that
he isn't the world's foremost expert on the use of
nunchakus. But all I an asking is, in looking at that
tape olip, do you see anything where you say, "Hey, that
vas done wrong, and we shouldn't do it that way in the

future®?
THE WITNESS: Once again, I'm not an expert, and

T1o0king at that tape, I would not be able to say yes or no

whether or not it wvas applied correctly. As I mentioned
before, I watched demonstrations with the use of this
device. I had it applied to me., I have not tried to use
it myself, so it would be, I think, impossible for me to
say that it vas applied properly or not. I would make
that assumption because our officers vere well-trained in
the use of the device.

BY MR, IMPELD:
Q Okay. Let me ask a more simple qﬁcntion.

Do you see any violation of Los Angeles
Police Department policy in that film clip?

a0

8OUTH BAY COURT REPORTERS




W ® N3 A ’’R e W o e

10
11
12
13
14
18
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
a3
24
25

A I think then you get into the whole
use~of-force policy.

If you were telling me that the stage was set
appropriately to reach that point where the device vas
used and that our use-of«force policy, which is an
escalation of force, was met, then I would have to say
okay, we've reached the point where that device is
appropriate to use. And I would say it looks all right.

Q Okay. Let me ask you about clip 2.

(Viewing film oclip 2.)

BY MR. IMPELD:
Q Okay. With regard to number 2 on the film,

recognising that you haven't seen what came before that in
the demonstration, 4id you see anything in that film clip
vhich you know to be a violation of Los Angeles Police
Department policy?

A What I saw in the film clip was almost
unconscionable to have good people do that to any kind of
a situation. That's on the record. To put a police
officer in that kind of a position is horrible. To put
anyone in thli kind of a position is horrible.

I 414 not see anything. As a matter of fact,
it looked to me that the officers were using a great deal
of care in trying to get that individual == to control
that individual.

31l
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Q All right. Let's go to number 3.
(Viewing £ilm clip number 3.)
BY MR, IMPELD: ‘

Q All right. With respect to film clip 3,
basically the same question.

A No,

(Viewing £ilm clip 4.)
BY MR. INPELD:

Q With respect to film olip 4, 4id you see
anything in that £ilm clip that was in violation of Police
Department policy?

A No. .

Q Number 5, Michael Housman.

(Viewing £ilm clip 8.)
BY MR. IMPELD:

Q Having seen film oclip 8, 4id4 you see anything

in that £ilm clip that was a violation of Los Angeles

Police Department policy?

A Obviously there's a play to emotion there,
but, no.
Q We'll go on to £ilm clip 6.

(Viewing £ilm clip 6.)

BY MR. IMFELD:
Q With regard to film clip 6, 4id you see

anything there that was a violation?

22
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A Was that 6§ or 77

MR. BROWN: That was 6.

THE WITNBSS: No.

BY MR, IMPELD:
Q And we'll show 7.
(Viewing £ilm elip 7.)
BY MR, IMPELD:

Q Having seen £ilm clip 7, 444 you see anything
in £ilm clip 7 which was a violation of Los Angeles Police
Depacrtment policy?

A Viewing that clip there was very little I

could see, but, no, I did not see anything. .

(Viewing £ilm clip 6.)
BY MR, IKFELD: .

Q With regard to film clip 8, 444 you see
anything in there that was a violation of Los ‘Angeles
Police Department policy?

A No.

(Viewing f£ilm clip 9.)
BY MR. IMPELD:

Q Baving seen f£ilm clip 9, did you see anything
in £ilm olip 9 that was a violation of Police Department
policy?

A No.

(Viewing f£ilm clip 10.)
31
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BY MR. IMPELD:

Q With regard to film clip 10, 4id you see
anything in that clip that vas a violatton of Los Angeles
Police Department policy?

A No.

(Viewing £ilm clip 11.)
BY MR, IMFELD:

Q Pilm clip 11, do you know what that was?
A I have no idea. '

Q Have you ever seen that before?

A No.

(Viewing £ilm clip 12,)

BY MR, IMPELD:
Q Looking at f£ilm clip 12, 4id you see anything

in there that was a violation of Los Angeles Police

Department policy?
A No. And I think that's a very fine example

of why the federal judge that you quoted doesn't know what

the heck the federal judge is talking about in terms of

resistance. And you can quote me to the t;do:al judge.
(Viewing f£ilm clip 13.)

BY MR, IMPELD: ‘
Q All right. With reference to film clip 13

that we just saw, ald you see any violation of

Los Angeles Police Department policy?

Al
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A No.
(Viewing £ilm clip 14.)
BY MR. IMPELD:

Q With regard to £ilm clip 14, 4id you see any

violation of Los Angeles Police Department policy?
A No.
(Viewing f£iilm clip 15.)

BY MR. IMPELD:

Q With regard to f£ilm olip 18, 4id you see any

violation of Los Angeles Police Department poliocy?
A No.
(Vviewing £iim oclip 16.)
BY MR. IMPBLD:

Q With regard to film clip 16, 4id you see any

violation of Los Angeles Police Department policy?

A No.
(viewing film olip 17.)
BY MR, IMPELD:

Q With regard to film olip 17, 4id you see any

violation of Los Angeles, Police Departaent pBlicy?
A No.
(Viewing film clip 18.)
BY MR. IMPELD:

Q With regard to film clip 18, 4id you see any

violation of Los Angeles Police Department policy?

A8
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A No.

Q Okay. That's the end of the film clips,

In each of the segments shown on the £ilm, at
least twvo officers, and in some cases three or four
officers, were required to move the arrestee from the

place of arrest to the police vehicle.
Was that your observation also?

A Yes.

Q If we're talking about a situation where
we're going to roll the demonstrator onto some type of a
rolling device and roll them to the police vehicle, do you
know of any reason why that would require more police

officers than the methods 6F arrest shown in the tape that

.

we just played?
A Once again, I think it would be impossible to

state that, depending on the terrain involved -- and I
don't think there's enough in the picture to tell me

that =« I would think ~- once again, I'm not an expert in
moving people == but I would think it would take at least
four people on the gurney, three lg least at the ninimum,

probably four, given that degree of resistance that I saw

there.
Q Right. What if there had been an agreement

that if the gurney system was used, there would be no

resistance?

k V.1
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SWARTZ & REED
LAWYRRS
1818 JEFFERSON PLACE, N. W,
WASHINGTON, 0. C. 20036
(202) 420-0420
FAX (202) 4290109

OEAN €. SWARTZ
MENBER D. C.,VA, PA AND ON. BAR —

BARARY $. ALLO, M. D, -
MEMBER D, C.AND PA. BAR Hay 15’ 1991

ELIZABETH ALICE KARASIK
WEMBER D.C. BAR

JEANNE BARR CARLY, A. N,
MEMBER O.C.,VA, ND. AND MA. BAR

The Honorable Don Edwards
Chairman, Subcommittee on Civil
and Constitutional Rights
808 House Annex No, 1
washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Representative Edwards,

I am writing to you about a case which our firm recently con-
cluded. On April 2, 1991, we were able to achieve a $220,000
settlement of a civil rights action brought in federal court in
Raleigh, N.C., arising out of the death of his son, James Edward
Swann, Jr,, at the hands of police officers in Goldsboro, North
Carolina. The lawsuit was brought against the City of Goldsboro,
Goldsboro Police Chief James P. Morgan, and Officers James F,
Green, Jr., and Glenn E, Barnes by Mr. Swann’s father, James E.
Swann, Sr. (Swann v. The City of Goldsboro, North Carolina, et
al,, civil Action No. 90-59-CIV-3-D (E.D.N.C., Raleigh Division))
We were ably assisted in the case by 8. Reginald Kenan, Esq., of

Warsaw, N.C.

James Edward Swann, Jr., was a twenty-seven year old Dis-
trict of Columbia resident who died on February 1, 1989, while in
the custody of the Goldsboro North Carolina Police Department.

An autopsy performed by Dr. Deborah L. Radisch, Associate Chief
Medical Examiner for the State of North.cCarolina, concluded that
Mr. Swann died from ”anoxia (lack of oxygen] due to compression
of neck” and termed the death a ”homicide.”

Although a North Carolina State grand jury refused to indiot
the police officers involved in Mr. Swann’s death, our investiga=-
tion into his case has substantiated initial concerns of the com-
munity that Mr. Swann was choked to death by police officers, and
that the conduct of these officers and the Goldsboro Police
Department as a whole represented a serious departure from proper
and accepted law enforcement practices.
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Hon. Don Edwards—
May 15, 1991
Page 2

The events leading to Edward Swann’s death began at ap-
proximately 10:00 p.m. on February 1, 1989, when police officers
encountered a group of black males in the Green Acres/Seymour
Johnson Homes housing projects in Goldsboro, N.C. Because Mr.
Swann had walked out ahead of the group, he was singled out by
Captain Jasper Warrick as being #suspicious.” cCaptain Watrick
ordered Mr. Swann to ”Halt” and when Mr. Swann began to run, he
was chased down and .tackled by Corporal James F. Green, Jr. (who
is now Chief of Police, Rolesville, N.C.) BSergeant Glenn E.
Barnes (who has been promoted to the rank of Captain since the
incident) testified at his deposition that he assisted Corporal
Green during the ensuing struggle, placing his knee on Mr,
Swann’s neck and hitting Mr., Swann across the kidney area with a
police baton. Corporal Green testified at his deposition that he
squeezed Mr. Swann around the throat with his hand, squeezed Mr.
Swann’s throat a second time to subdue him, and squeezed Mr.
Swann’s neck until he “relaxed.” Corporal Green also ”picked up
his penis” with his right hand while he “grabbed his testicles
and squeezed them” with his left hand., Eyewitnesses told the
N.C. State Bureau of Investigation that Mr. swann cried out for
help and told the police that he couldn’t breathe and “you don’t
need to do this.” One bystander tried to help Mr. Swann, but
when an officer pulled out his gun, the attempt to help Mr. Swann
was abandoned. Witnesses described Mr. Swann as appearing to be
dead or unconscious as he was dragged to the police car.

Mr. Swann was driven to the Magistrate’s office by Sergeant
Barnes and another officer who, upon arriving there, could not
determine whether Mr. Swann’s heart was beating. They called for
an ambulance. When the rescue squad arrived at the acene, they
found Mr. Swann dead on the floor of the police car. When asked
at his deposition why he did not perform CPR on Mr. Swann, one
officer testified: *I have no idea how to do it.”»

Investigation by our firm revealed that in the year prior to
Mr., Swann'’s death the same officers involved in Mr. Swann’s ar-
rest had baen involved in several arrests during which suspaects
were subjected to excessive and/or deadly force, including blows
to the head and neck with flashlights, use of a *choke hold,” and
the placing of knees on the head or neck. In none of these in-
stances was the officer involved subjected to any counseling,
reprimand, or disciplinary action.
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. Hon. Don Edwards
May 15, 1991
Page 3

Several highly qualified experts in law enforcement training
and administration gave deposition testimony indicating that Mr.
Swann’s death resulted directly from the officers’ use of exces-
sive and unreasonable force and failure to provide appropriate
emergency medical assistance and that the Goldsboro Police Depart-
ment has an inadequate program for training and supervising its
police officers. After reviewing the sworn testimony of the
officers involved and a review of more than two dozen instances
of use of force involving Goldsboro police, Professor James Fyfe
of the American University School of Justice, Law and Society, in
Washington, D.C., described the City’s police training and super=-
vision as ”grossly inadequate.” He stated: “There were several
use of foroe forms filed in which the force used was clearly in-
appropriate, and the Police Department apparently had no pro-
cedure for investigating those things, and took no corrective
action.” He summarized the situation in Goldsboro when he tes~-
tified that “Corporal Jimm¥ Green . ., . was out there busting
heads and acting inappropriately, and (the Police Department)
naver did anything to correct that.” Professor Fyfe concluded:
#,..there was a gang, small cohort of officers who felt they were
licensed to_do as they felt.”

The experts further testified that the minimum standards for
police training require that, in a police department such as
Goldsboro'’s, all officers should be trained to recognize the need
for medical assistance and how to perform CPR. 8ince 1978 North
Carolina has required that all new police be trained in CPR, but
the the City of Goldsboro provides no in-service or refresher
training to its police officers to recognize medical emergencies
nor to provide basic emergency assistance such as CPR. Indeed,
acting the police department’s. training coordinator Robert Nonah
testified at his deposition: *I don’t see that we have any respon-
sibility to recognize medical needs.” Goldsboro Police Chiet
J.P. Morgan testified at his deposition that the department has
only four or five of its more than eighty (80) who have been
re-certified in CPR since their completion of basic training.
When the City did offer CPR training to employees city-wide, only
two police officers signed up for the course.

While the police officers’ conduct toward Mr. 8wann cannot
be iultltind, it can be easily understood in light of the lack of
training and supervision Goldsboro provided. Another of Mr.
Swann’s experts, Robert di Grazia, former Police Commissioner of
Boston and Superintendent of Police for St. Louis County, tes-
tified that #(the City of Goldsboro has an) official policy of
not investigating . . . incidents iof deadly force)” which shows
#deliberate indifference” to the rights of citizens.

T,
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If any lesson is to be learned from Mr. Swann’s unnecessary
and untimely death, it is that police officers must be trained
and supervised rigorously and held to professional standards;
failure to do so results in unacceptable practices which need-
lessly endanger the public.

8incerely,
/

Dean E. Swartz
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PARK SQUARE ADVOCATES, INC,

Post Office Box 218
Bosion, MA 02112

Telephone: 617.426.1350
FAX: 817426-3504

GLAD

Gay & Lesblan Advocates & Defenders

May 30, 1991

Bubcommittee on Civil & constitutional Rights
806 House Office Building, Annex 1
wWashington, D.C. 20518

Dear Committee Mambers:

I am writing to you to offer testimony about the
victimization and harassment of gay men and lesbians by the
police. Gay and Lesbian Advocates and Dafenders (GLAD) is a
publioc interest legal organization working to defend the
rights of lesbians and gay men in New England., We often get
calls about harassment, including police brutality. Below
are brief descriptions of two incidents of police abuse of
gay men currently being handled by this office.

on May 20, 1990, Joseph Trovato was pulled over by a Boston
Police Officer for a routine traffic matter. An officer
asked him to preform field sobriety tests, which he did
successfully. As he was reciting the alphabet, the officer
yelled "faggot® and threatened to hit Mr. Trovato. He then
grabbed Mr. Trovato’s wrists, twisted him around, and threw
him hard, face-first against the hood of the cruiser. Not
having committed an illegal act, Mr. Trovato was reluctant
to enter the cruiser. The officer struck Mr., Trovato on the
neck and continued to strike him even after he said he would
get in the cruiser. Mr. Trovato ultimately took a breath
test which he passed. Even after he passed a breath test,
he was held at the police station. On his way out of the
police station, when Mr. Trovato asked the officer involved
for his badge number, the office screamed, "Go suck on a

Mr. Trovato was never charged with a crime or even cited for
a traffic violation. A copy of the complaint filed with the
Boston Human Rights Commission is attached. Although an

4. =N
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Subcommittee on Civil & constitutional Rights
May 30, 1991
Page 2

Internal n.fairs complaint was filed, to date no substantive

_action has been taken.

In a separate incident on February 7, 1991, Peter Kelley
observed a Boston police officer leaning into a truck
yelling at the two male passengers, "“faggot" and "Don’t you
know that’s how you get AIDS?" When Mr. Kelley approached
the scene, the officer told him to "get the feek out of
here"”. When he did not move, the officer Yrabhcd him by the
coat and shoved him. When Mr. Kelley regained his balance
and started towards the cruiser to write down the license
plate number, the officer hit him in the face several times
although Mr. Kollog offered no resistance. He was then
draqgo him into the ocruiser and told he was under arrest
for disorderly conduct. He was never read his rights. He
was held overnight, then released the next morning with no
charges brought against him.

Two weeks later, after the incident had been reported in the
gay press, Mr. Kelley was notified that the officer had
revived the disorderly conduct charge, claiming that it was
Mr. Kelley who had harassed the two men in the parked car.
on April 22 those charges were withdrawn. An internal
affairs complaint was filed, but we expect no substantive
action to be taken.

These are just two examples of police brutality against gay
men and lesbians. They illustrate both the violence
directed at gay men and lesbians by some police officers and
the failure of the system to offer an effective means for
victims to pursue their complaints against the polica.
Although many officers do their jobs responsibly, we believe
that this kind of harassment and victimization of lesbians
and ga¥ men by police officers is widespread. The problem
e

is systemic and requires a systemic response.
Very truly yours,
M Lf?S@@lﬁA«X%
Mary L. Bonauto
staff Attorney
Enc

co:.National Gay & lesbian Task Force
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PARK SQUARE ADVOCATES, ING. - Netf
Post Office Box 218
Boston, MA 02112
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GLAD

Gay 8 Lesbian Advocates & Defenders

April 1, 1991

Gerald Malone, Esq.

Chief District court Prosecutor
District Attorney’s oOffice

New Courthouse

8ixth Floor

Boston, MA 02108

Re: Commonwealth’s Appeal of Denial of Application for
Criminal Complaint Against Peter Kelley
CC No. 11106700
Date of Arrest: February 7, 1991

Dear Mr. Malone:

Please be advised that this office represents Peter Kelley.
In light of our telephone conversation of March 20, 1991,

gl.ane consider this a formal request for your investigation
nto the above-referenced case.

In brief, in the early morning of February 7, 1991, while
walking on Merrimac Street, Mr. Kelley observed a Boston
Police Officer leaning into a parked vehicle yelling
"Faggots, don’t you know that’s how you get AIDS."

As a member of several gay activist groups and as someone
who meets monthly with the Command Staff at the Boston
Police Department, Mr. Kelley approached the vehicle to
observe the situation. He stood next to the vehicle and
said nothing. The Officer, John Klokman, glared at him and
told him "get the out of here." When he did not move,
Officer Klokman approached Mr. Kelley, grabbed him by his
coat, dragged him several steps and shoved him, saying,
"don’t you know you should do what I tell you to do."

Although Mr. Kelley was frightened, he regained his balance
and approached the cruiser to write down its number.

Officer Klokman observed him, strode over to Mr. Kelley
saying, "All right. That’s it. You should have left when I
told you." and punched Mr. Kelley in the mouth. A second
blow hit Mr. Kelley in the jaw. Although he started to fall,
the officer picked up Mr. Kelley and hit him again. Mr.
Kelley offered absolutely no resistance.
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Mr. Gerald Malone
April 1, 1991
Page Two

The Officer grabbed Mr. Kelley and put him in the cruiser.
The occupants of the vehicle which Officer Klokman first
attended were ignored while Officer Klokman beat Mr. Kelley.
Mr. Kelley was arrested without a warrant for disorderly
conduct. See Incident Report, attached. He was booked at
Area A, kept overnight and taken to the BMC the next
morning. He was released from the holding cell with no
charges brought against him. He then went to a physician
and photographer to document his injuries.

As an activist on anti-gay violence, Mr. Kelley went to the
gay press about what happened to him. Articles appeared in

and approximately two weeks
after the incident. 1In one of the articles, Mr. Kelley
stated he was considering filing a civil suit against the
police ofticer.

on Friday, February 22, 1991, the same week that the
articles appeared and two weeks after the arrest, Mr. Kelley
was at one of his regular meetings with the Police Command
staff. One of the Superintendents raised the issue with Mr.
Kelley who declined to discuss it.

The next Hondax, February 25, 1991, a letter went out from
the Boston Municipal Court advising Mr. Kelley that the
"Commonwealth" was appealing the Clerk magistrate’s decision
to deny the application for a complaint. Attached.

Subseguently, I learned from several sources, including the
Clerk Magistrate, Mr. Bartlett, that the application had
been denied at the request of Sgt. Kelly, the night
supervisor, for legal insufficiencies. Apparently, the
officer claimed Mr. Kelley had harassed two men in a parked
vehicle who were having sex. Although the officer’s story
changes with the re-telling, he told Sgt. Kelly that Peter
Kelley had rocked the car. The incident report states he
"taunted” the vehicle occupants.

I am requesting an investigation for several reasons. One,
the application is inadequate as a matter of law and was
approiriately denied by Mr. Bartlett. Second, the appeal is
retaliatory for Mr. Kelley’s speaking to the press and
appears calculated to intimidate him from exercising other
rights he may have, whether or not he decides to pursue
them. 1In any event, "[t)he complaint procedure in arrest
cases is not to be used to affect gquestions of civil
liability." cComplaint Standards, 2:04 Third, I would hate
to see your office become involved in such a dubious
prosecution as is unfolding in this case, particularly in
light of th. facts I have set out.
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Mr. Gerald Malone
April 1, 1991
Page Three

Mr. Kelley is considering filing criminal charges against
officer Klokman. However, I would be happy to speak with
you about how to resolve these matters short of litigation.

We are set for hearing in front of a judge on April 22,
1991. I look forward to speaking with you before then about
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how your office wishes to resolve this matter.

cct  Mr, Peter Kelley

Very truly yours,
Mdvua L B’V\Aaw“ﬂ

Mary L. Bonauto
8taff Attorney’
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COMPLAINT:
JOSEPH TROVATO VS. BOSTON POLICE DEPARTHENT.
_ AND OFFICER MATTHEW KERVIN

1. I am a gay man. .

2. On Saturday night May 19 between 3:00 and 3:30 a.m,
(§.@,, the early morning of May 20), I was driving my
Hyundal car with two passengers in the South End on
Kilmarnock Street. A Boston Police cruiser approached me
from behind with its sirens and lights on and pulled me over
to ‘the side of the road.

3. Upon information and belief, the officers were
Matthew Kervin and Daniel Coleman.

4, Officer Kervin approached me on the driver’s side
of the car. I asked him why I had been stopped. He said I
went through a red light, which I dispute. In any event,
upon his request, I produced my license and rogtntration.
He returned to his vehicle.

5. 8Shortly thereafter, in a highly agitated state,
officer Kervin returned to my car and ordered me to get out.
. I did so., He asked what I had had to drink. I told him I
had one or two drinks at around 11:30 p.m. or midnight but
had not been drinking for several hours.
| 6. Officer Kervin performed field sobriety tests on
me. First he asked me to touch my nose. I did so. Then he
asked me to walk heel to toe on a crack in the pavement., I
did so. Next, while standing within a foot of me, he asked
me to recite the alphabet.

7. When I reached the letter "e", Officer Kervin
appeured incensed. He pulled his left hand up and back to
his shoulder. His hand was closed into a fist. His right
hand was near m{ chest., He yelled "faggot" at me and
threatened to hit me.

8. Instead of hitting me, he then grabbed both of my
wrists, wrenched one of my arms behind my back, twisting me
do that I was now facing the hood of the cruiser. He threw
me hard against the hood of the cruiser face first and
bamicutfed ne.

9. I protested and told Officer Kervin I was not
drunk. I also told him I wanted to take a breath test.
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10. He then forced me to walk toward the cruiser. I
was reluctant to get into the cruiser because I had done
nothing wrong. Officer Kervin hit me in the neck, after
which I said I would get into the cruiser. Nevertheless,
officer Kervin continued to hit me in the back of the head
and neck.

11, We waited in the cruiser for about toity minutes
for a tow truck. The officers refused to let me get my
wallet out of my car or to shut its windows.

12. Again, I repeated my requests to take a breath
test. I was told I could take one when I arrived at the
station. I asked the officers to loosen the handcuffs
because both of my wrists were bleeding. They refused.

13. Also while waiting in the cruiser, Officer Kervin
acted in a menacing manner toward me. Among other things,
he taunted me saying, "You’ll never last in a cell." He also
told me I would have to go to court and would lose my
license to drive.

14. We eventually arrived at the Area D Station,
Another officer performed an intake procedure. I was made
to take off my sneakers and jewelry. I was then handcuffed
to the wall.

15, After about a half hour of being handcuffed to the
wall, two other officers approached me. They loosened my
handcuffs and put my sneakers back on me. Then they
transported me to Government Center in a paddywaqon.

16, After brief conversation with the officers, I was
made to sit and wait for another half hour before the breath
test was administered. Officer Coleman, among others, was
present.

17. When I completed the test, they all looked
nervous, They did not tell me I had passed, but I overheard
as much.

18. I waited another ten to twenty minutes-~still in
handcuffs--for the officers to finish with me. Insteaq,
they transported me back to Area D in the paddywagon.

19. When I arrived back at Area D, I was again

" handcuffed to the wall for twenty to thirty minutes.

officer Kervin was there. I heard him say to the officer
who was in charge, "Can’t we get him for anything else?"

20. After twenty to thirty minutes of being handcuffed
to the wall, I was taken out of handcuffs., Officer Kervin
returned my jewelry, but not my license or registration. I
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asked him for a copy of mX test results and police report.
He told me he could not give them to ma.

21. I then asked Officer Keivin where I could find my
car. I waited several minutes for an answer as he walked
around in the station. I then asked him again. Still he
did not anawer. Finally, another officer came  over to me,
told wme how to get my car and called a cab for me.

22. While on my way out the door to meet the cab, I
asked Officer Kervin if I still had to go to court. He said
ngéb I said something to the effect that I wanted his badge
n er.

23, Officer Kervin then started screaming at me, "Go
suck on a I quickly exited. However, I could still
hear him yelling at me and other officers yelling at him to
shut up.

24. As a result of the unnecessary arrest and towin
of my car, I incurred expense and aggravation in re-securing
its possession. When I returned to the police station the
next day to obtain nx license and registration, the police
returned only my registration.

25. I believe Officer Kervin’s conduct toward me from
the time I was pulled over through the time I walked out of
Area D was unlawful, unprofessional, violated my civil
rights and was based on my sexual orientation as a gay man.

Signed under the pains and penalties of perjury this.
-29¢h—~day of June, 1990, o

[F, Jdnd Jaly

ge rovato

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS
COUNTY OF SUFFOLK

Joseph Trovato, being duly sworn, deposes and says: that he
is the Complainant herein; that he has read the Complaint
and knows the contents of it; that the allegations are of
his own knowledge except as to matters upon information and
belief and he balieves those matters to be true.

uy?éL:QiG‘Jéhﬂz§%f¢:sz
Y299
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LAW OFFICES OF

MArco E. Lorez N
ATTORNEY AT LAW @
KOLL CENTER SAN 0ILGO s
$O! WEST BROADWAY, SUITE 830 g %
SAN DIECO. CALIFORNIA 92101 &
TELEAHONE (619) #38-0338 -t :
FACSIMILE (8/0) 238:0337

TELECOPIER (202) 22%-9460
March 19, 1991

United states Congressman
Hon. Don Edwards
Washington, D.C.

Re: 1991 Inocidents of Police Brutality COnnittog Against Mexican
Nationals in or about Los Angeles, California,

Ccongressman Edwards:

In keeping with your conversation with Dolores Huerta, I am
providing information regarding two incidents of police brutality
wherein officers used unjustified and excessive force against
Mexican Nationals. One case involved a deputy from the Los Angeles
County Sheriffs Department, the other members of the City of Los
Angeles Police Department.

REDRO CASTANEDA

On January 1, 1991, 28 year old Pedro Castafeda was visiting
his sister Maria at her home in El Monte, California. At midnight,
he celebrated the new year by firing a .22 caliber pistol in the
air, thereby attracting the attention of Los Angeles County Deputy
Sheriff Brian Kazmierski. Several witnesses reported that Pedro
Castaileda was handing the pistol to a friend when shots rang out
from behind a concrete wall. Deputy Kazmierski fired six shots,
five of which struck Castafieda about the neck, back, and right hip.
Deputy Kazmierski never announced his presence and at no time did
Pedro Castafeda provoke or aim the pistol at the deputy.

Brian Kazmierski's history with the Los Angles County
Sheriffs Department strongly suggest that his conduct on January
1, 1991 may have been racially motivated. In December 1989, a
County of Los Angeles Civil Service Commission upheld the firing
of Deputy Kazmierski from the Sheriffs Department. Kazmierski was
discharged for burning a cross in front of black inmates at a Los
Angeles County jail sometime between December 1987 and January
1988, The Civil Service Commission, in a highly suspicious and




310

unusual action, inexplicably ordered a new hearing. Rather than
go through another hearing to uphold their disciplinary action, the
Sheriffs Department dropped all charges against Kazmierski. Four
months prior to the killing of Pedro Castafieda, Los Angeles County
Sheriff Sherman Block reinstated Deputy Kazmierski with back pay,
claiming that the charges stemming from the racial incident at the
jail could not be sustained on rehearing.

Pedro Castafieda was born in Jalisco, Mexico and had studied
to be a veterinarian. At the time of his death he was employed as
a factory worker and is survived by his 18 year widow Catalina
Castaiieda and a three month-old son.

On March 13, 1991, the Los Angeles County Board of Supervisors
denied any liability for the death of Pedro Castaneda.

NICOLAS CONTRERAS

In the early morning hours of January 1, 1991, 26 year old
Nicolds Contreras had finished celebrating the new year by firing
a small caliber weapon in the air in a East Los Angeles
neighborhood, when officers of the Los Angeles Police Department
fired several shotgun blasts, instantly killing Nicolds.

Witnesses report that officers positioned themselves at the
end of Contreras' driveway. As Nicolds Contreras entered his home,
shotgun blasts broke out. The front security-screen door is
plerced with over forty shotgun-pellet holes. At the time of the
shooting, Mr. Contreras, though in possession of the pistol at his
side, never threatened the officers. The officers never announced
their presence, nor did they request that Contreras step away from
his residence.

I am sure that these are just a few of many incidents of
police brutality involving the Los Angeles County Sheriff's
Department and the City of Los Angeles Police Department. For your
information, I am also enclosing a summary of a few cases involving
abuses by the United States Border Patrol. If I can be of any
further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely

Marco \E. Lopez
Attorney At Law -
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On September 8, 1990 17 year-old Victor Adrian Mandujano was
killed by an unknown Border Patrol agent at point blanX rangae with
a ,357 magnum revolver. Victor was attempting to cross the border
with his 23 year-old brother at the San Ysidro Port of Entry when
the agent, pot in uniform, chased them back to the border fence.
Although Victor's older brother made it over the fence, the agent
pulled Victor off the fence and shot him in the chest without
provocation, The agent then waived his chrome revolver
threateningly at nearby witnesses. Neither Victor nor his brother
were armed and at no time did they threaten the unknown agent,

BYELXN CASTANEDA & FRANCISCO RUIZ

Oon March 28, 1989 Evelyn Castaneda was assaulted by U.S.
Border Patrol Agent Walter Davenport as she crossed the
U.8./Mexican border to purchase clothing for her children at a San
Ysidro K-Mart. Ms. Castaneda was seven months pregnant. Her
husband Francisco Ruiz stood on the Mexican side where he planned
to wait for her return. As Evelyn Castaneda crossed into the
United States, her path was cut off by agent Davenport's vehicle.
Agent Davenport exited his vehicle and grabbed Ms, Castaneda by the
hair, forcing her to the ground.

Upon observing this, Francisco Ruiz Chavez ran to their
location and pleaded with the agent not to strike his wife and that
she was pregnant. Agent Davenport then placed his foot on Ms.
Castaneda's throat and stomach. Francisco Ruiz raised his arm
several times yelling at the agent not to injure his wife. 1In
response, agent Davenport unholstered his service revolver and shot
Francisco Ruiz twice, once in the abdomen and once in the buttock
as Francisco Ruiz was running away from agent Davenport.

BABINO SILVA CHAVEZ AND JOSE MARTIN LOPEZ

Oon January 4, 1989 at approximately 10:30 P.M. Sabino Silva
Chavez and Jose Martin Lopez were shot and killed by Border Patrol
agents participating in a joint task force (known as the Border
crime Prevention Unit) with the San Diego Police Department.
Disguising themselves as Mexican Nationals, the task force ambushed
Sabino Silva Chavez and Jose Martin Lopez as they crossed the
U.8./Mexican Border. Claiming that Chavez and Lopez had attempted
to rob them, Border Patrol Agents Michael Moran and John Roberts
shot Sabino Silva Chavez and Jose Martin Lopez.

Evidence in this case indicates that Chavez and Lopez were
shot in the back, possibly while handcuffed. Lopez' died from a
shotgun blast to the back of the head, fired from a distance of
approximately ten feet.
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_ On September 12, 1990 S8abina Rocha was sexually assaulted by
an unknown Border Patrol agent in Northern San Diego County
(Encinitas, California). Upon apprehending Miss Rocha, the agent
inquired as to the location ot her residence, whereupon Miss Rocha
took the agent to the location where she was staying. Accusing her
of possessing drugs and of being a prostitute, the agent forced
Miss Rocha to disrobe and began to fondle her breast and digitally
penetrated her for approximately five minutes. She was never
arrested or.charged with any offense. As a result of this episode,
Miss rocha has sustained severe mental and emotional trauma.

BRIAN WOLFE

Oon December 10, 1989 Brian Wolfe was stopped by two unknown
Border Patrol agents about 8:30 P.M, in the middle of a narrow
rural road in northern San Diego County, near Fallbrook,
California. Mr. Wolfae advised the agents that he would pull to the
side of the road as soon as it was safe to do so and proceeded to
drive to a turn-out about a mile away. As Mr., Wolfe got out of his
vehicle and approached the agents, he was struck in the back with
a baton and knocked to the ground, wherein one of the agents
continued hitting Mr. Wolfe with a baton and flashlight. Accusing
him of being a smuggler, the agents handcuffed Mr, Wolfe and placed
him in the rear of their vehicle. When he requested that they
radio a station supervisor, he was advised that the radio was
inoperative.

They then drove with him in the back of the vehicle until they
flagged down a California Highway Patrolman, telling the patrolman
that Mr. Wolfe should be arrested for drunk driving, The Patrolman
conducted a field sobriety test and determined that Mr, Wolfe was
not under the influence of any alcohol or drugs. The agents then
drove Mr. Wolfe back to his vehicle and released him.

When Mr. Wolfe requested the names of the two individuals so
that he could file a claim under the Federal Torts Claims Act, he
was advised by the Border Patrol to file a request under the
Freedom of Information Act. To date, Mr. Wolfe suffers from severe
medical complications to his back and left shoulder.

R
%
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Mexico Consulate Speaks Out

& Diplomacy: The LA. office becomes more
vigorous in defending nationals in the U.S.
Two shooting deaths involving law
enforcement bring unusually strong protests.

letter of complant went 1o Shenff Sherman Block
The unusual profests are part of what Mexcan officiats
say 1S 2 campaign 10 altract Jttenton 1o the phght of
Mcacan natwndls 1 the Umted States  Spurred by
pressure at home 1o protect Mexicans abroad, the consulate
m Los Angeles says that it wall take 2 more acive role in
mg and pLblicazing ¢. ses of alicged pohwe abuse o

By TRACY WILKINSON
TAMES STAFF WKITER

'he doors of the Mexcan Consulate ncar MacArthur
Park had barely opened when the brothers of Nicolas
Contreras appeared. saying that they sought yustice. Days

other violence against Mexacan nationals.

“What we are wlking about is violation of human
nghts.” sand Martin Torres, consulate press attache. “It has
to be fixed. 1t has to be changed {and] it should be known
lhawmumm(quMRmdnm
[} ) are b torepeat th

The ppears to be an offshoot of simatar efforts

before, Contreras had been shot 10 death by Los Angek
police officers who said the Mexican national had threat-
ened them with 2 gun he was firing to welcome the new

year.

‘That explanation did not satisfy Contreras’ brothers. But
instead of protesting quietly, they asked the consulate for
belp.

“mmmmmmr.cauam
lemrdpm(ut_,_._v " g
ummmmmummammum
government olﬁcnls had confronted Los Angeles law
citizen, Pedro Castaneda
Cremaler had haan billed an New Year's wnder sinmlar

m the San Drego area aimed at stemming 2 rising tide of
violence along the US.-Mexico border. Such efforts
received 2 boost last Ne ber when the presid of
umcoaudu:eUnnedSuusmmlon(eney.lm
and agreed 10 Lake steps to stop border violence.

orres conceded that the border. where five Mexicans

have been killed by US. law enforcement agents in the
Mmm:mmmmmmm
and he added that r
andb&dhvmmmmalym&nby
making an issve of the Contreras and Castaneda cascs, he
szid.memmﬂztemwmmmw
remind that officials

Since taking over she consulate early last year. Pescador
has

d the more stance as part of his

ALSES u.mur-r
Counsut General Jose nge' Pescador Osuna, seated,

Veeema cm mame dmae

818
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\ Continued from B1

tgovernment's foreign policy. In

ftddmoo {0 protesting violence, he -

+ nd other officials have attended
W0l trials of several Mexican na-
gonals, includlnf Ruben Zuno

Ryce, convicled in the torture-

' murder of U.S. drug agent Enrique .
- Camarena, and of three San Ber. 7 | .. X
[r.urdl‘:g ‘Cou{\ty o{nerﬂffgs dlepu‘lm -l -
-hceused in & lawsuit of beating five . pedro Gonzalez
" Mexican citizens In Victorville. ;' Pedro
.. The consulate is also encourag. *
ving Mexican citizens with similar
v complaints sgainst police to come
« forward.
* Los Angeles police and sheriff's
»officials deny that Mexican nation-
«#8 are singled out for abusive
+ireatment, and say thal the shoot-
+ings of Contreras and Custuncda
t-were already under invesugalion
without any prompting from the
Mexican government, So far, they
said, invesugators have not turned
up evidence of wrongdoing.

“I think it was a maiter of
)umplng befors you think,” Sgt.
Edward Sznaper, head of the Los
Angeles County Shenff’s Depart-
ent's international haison unit,
;0aid of the consular protest.

[ Lt Willlam Hall, who heads the
Los Angeles Police Department  Nicolas Contreras
unit that investigates officer-in- -~
[Volved shootings, said the consul-
ste's action Look him by surprise.’ -
. "We've shot a lot of Mexican
Inationals over the yesrs and it was
unusual to get a letter,” Hall said.

ported the police description of
.events, .

In the other case attracting con-
sular attention, Castafteda and two
H companions were saluting the New
i1 don't attach a lot of significance  Ycar shortly after midnight by
"toit. Idon't think there isany basis  firing a revolver into the air.

. In the Contreras case. Lus Ar-
eles police say they fireqd !s.r
Anotgun rounds ints Cerreras
-phen he pointed a g.n 3 tne
,‘fonlmu. 2 26.year-old wire f3¢-
Slory worker, had been shoot.ng s
Jun into the mght sky a3 he stood
n the front stcop of his Sou:h.
XLentral home, according W police
rpnd his family.
it Besides Contreras 874 tre * ..
ftcers who confrenies !
F TR B R TP
A RERLNLT AT b Lr

[

IR LAY Pid g

PRI YRR PR S L IR
qAnemsa,ves 803 Lrseres Lierr s
SRR RTINS

[Swaited informatior a1 trne <urs. .
Wle. 2 newly relurbished ¢uic.-g
(bn 6th Street next to Macarthur
iPark "My brother was not a myr-
«Merer They did not have to do th:s
wJohim "

3¢ Ha'l said evidence and inter-
s&iews wilh the officers and pecg.«
.;nom the neighborheod have s.r.-
(R

"o 1t, but it they (Mexican officials)  According Lo sheriff's sp a
ihave other information, we wanL to-. deputy was dispatched to investi.
keep an open mind and avail gur- ; gate reports of gunfire, saw the
selves of it.” : three men and ordered Castaneda,
. To that end, police investigators - 28, lodrop Lhe gun.

met with Pescador and other ¢on- :~ * The deputy said he saw Castane-
igulate officials Wednesday. ‘" da turn toward him, pointing the
¥ With publicity swirling around un. The depuly fired hive tumes.
ishootings or beatings In which - Castaneda died atl the scene.
Mexican natlonals are victims, the ...  One of Castaneda's companions,
Meoxican government—dismayed ~ Luls Alberto Velasco, told consul-
)bb{ sharp criticlsm from several *“‘ate officials and The Times that

/.8.-based human rights organiza-, ... Castaneda had already dropped the
dons—~may be hoping for an im-..; gun when the depuly opened fire.
:#Q-thmclng rolluul plus: shifte . Authorities deny that. The case
.vltl nz; lo;:\u“ r:‘m t:‘\’xm‘cnurlghlu-; remains under investigation.

, Violations {n Mexico to similar al- * Qvanaper gaid the Mexican Con-
leged abuses in the United States. . . Slula‘:.e, {n protesting the shoot-
.}ill is & way to say it doeen't  ings, acted hastily and with. jiutle
st onlx happen in Mexico,” Tor-  foundation.

said. ', . ILisaway wl:( we . “Every story has at least two
14 concerned abodt human rights . sides," Sznaper sald. “To go Lo the
ore {in the United States] too." * *family and ges their side, and then

Contrerss and Castaneds had
Ypeen killed after they were discov-
_-ered shooting gun into the air 10

"o with it like ju's the gospel Lruth,
# ludicrous.”
Tarred enuninead Apteayap thye
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WILSHIRE CENTRE
305 WILSHIRE BOULEVARD, SUTTE %00
1.OS ANGELES. CALIFORNIA %0010
LAW OFFICES OF TEL: (213) 487:9199
LAURENCE B. LABOVITZ N FAX: (313) 380-2601

November 9, 1990

Hon. Pete Schabarum, Chairman

Los Angolol County Board of Supervisors
Hall of Administration

800 West Temple Street

los Angeles, California 90012

Dear Supervisori

\

I am enclosing for your information and immediate action the
following news articles concerning the reinstatement of the
White "Cross-Burners" to their positions as Deputy Sheritfs
in the Los Angeles County Sheriff’s Department.

The announcement of such reinstatement both nauseates and
disgusts all reasonable and fair-minded pecple. The County
of 1os Angeles spent a good deal of money in the lengthy
civil Beryice Commission Hearings held in December 1989,
before the Honorable Huey Shepard, los Angeles Superior
Court Judge (Retired)., I have attached an excerpted copy of
his 47-page opinion, and draw your attention to his specitic
comnents on page 46. He indicated

", + Jthe Hearing Officer finds that the
discipline imposed by. the Department is
appropriate under the overall circunstances ‘of
this casse, m_nsnumnn_u_uu_.mmm;_ﬁ
the community at large is of such gravity that |
the Department pot to act would bo an indication

. Law
enforcement officers must be free from any
evidence of bias and the conduct of the appellants
brought discredit upon thenselves, their
Department and endangered inmates and sworn
personnel." (Emphasis added)

He concluded that the "discipline imposed . . . s
appropriate under the overall circumstances of this case."
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Thereafter, as soon as the publicity had died down, the Los
Angeles Civil Service Commission, in a highly unusual action
reeking of bureaucratic bigotry and corruption, inexplicably
ordered a new hearing for unspecified reasons for these
White miscreants., Rather than go through another hearing
procedure to uphold their disciplinary actien, the
Department decided to drop all charges against the White
"Cross-Burners" and allow them to be reinstated with back

paylil
\

Subsequently, in '‘a news article also attached, Sheriff
Sherman Block again has sought to blatantly lie and mislead
the ublic in this matter. His statements as to
unavailability of witnesses are totally preposterous, in
that even if witnesses were not avajlable, the prior five
volumes of transcripts from the original proceedings which
were under oath and subject to cross-examination, would be
easily admissible in any new proceeding.

Further, these wrongful actions by both the Sheriff’s
Department and the totally disreputable Los Angeles County
Civil Service Commission, blatantly condone racial hatred,
overt bigotry, brutality, and any =nisconduct which s
routinely done by White uniformed personnel in a Sheriff’s
Department that is rife with corruption, arrogance and just
plain incompetence.

You may rest assured that the retention of these uniformed
white "Cross=-Burners" only underscores the fact that the
Sheriff’s Department and Sheriff Sherman Block, Undersheriff
Robert Edmonds, and Assistant Sheriff Jerry Harper

---as well as utilizes a

dual standard of discipline~-=--and little excuse can be made

in the future for any liability claims which arise as a
result of misconduct by these uniformed personnel against
the public.
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I can further assure each and every one of you that all of
these matters will be fully -explored in the forthcoming
trial in the United States District Court and that there
will be no further cover-up permitted of the corrupt and
inept administrative policies and procedures in the Llos
Angeles County Sheriff’s Department, including the matter of
such cross-burning activities by White Deputies, which
resulted in racial discrimination against Eugene Harris and
the destruction of his professional «career in law
enforcement,

Yours very truly,

% 4,

RENCE B. ovVITZ
Attorney at Law

LBL nlb

Enclosures

[-[-}]

U.8. Attorney lourdes Baird
District Attorney Ira Reiner
Hon. Huey P, Shepard (Ret.)
Gene Pomeroy, Executive Officer
Clyde Johnson, President

Black Employees Association
Patrick Patterson, Esquire

NAACP legal Defense Fund
George Denny, III, Esquire
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Sheriff’s Dept.
reinstates 2 in

cross burning |

, By David Parrish
+ Dally News Suff Writer  ~

' Two white Los Angeles County
sheriff's deputies fired more than
8 year ;’o for burning & cross in
front of black inmates in the

! Men's Central Jail were reinstate

'ed quietly as deputies last month

-and given ck pay, offi-
cials said Friday,

Under a settlement reached -

with the Sheriff's Department
Brian E. Kazmierski and Richard
D. Bolks were reinstated as depu-

,ties in September and paid some
Vof the money they would have
camned if they bad not been fired
in July 1989, said Richard Shin.
¢e, the attorney who represented
the two deputies.

Kazmierski is assigned to the
Temple City sheriff's station and
Boltz is working again inside a
county jail, this time in East Los
Angeles, said Lt Russ Collins, 8
Sheriff's Depariment spokes-

1 AN,

Relsted story: M

B Monay-skimming aharges toroe dia:
missal of drug case. Pop §

Ao internalafTairs investiga:
tion concluded the cross bad
been bumed by the two deputies
sometime between Decembér
1987 and January 1988 when the
mi{ were assigned (0 the Central

Civil rights groups condemned
the teinﬁem’e?t g; the two de-
puties and the Sherifl's Depant.

ment. : .
“It’s just another exarple of
racism that exists within the
Sherifl's Department,” s4id Ra.
mona Ripston, executive director
of the American Civil Liberties
Union of Southern California.
Jose de Sosa, president of the
sate chaplers of the National As
sociation for the Advancement of
Colored People, said it was “ap-

.Beo GHERIFF / BackPg. -y
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pslling™ that the deputics were
resstated. “This sends & negative

Sosz said ke planned to writc a
‘etter of protest 1o Sheriff Sher-
nan Block.

Kazmierski and Bolks were in
the middie of 8 lengthy civil ser-
vice appeal of thewr dismissats
when the Sherifl's Depariment
agreed in Scptember to scttie the
case by reinstatiog the two fired
Jdeputics, Shince said.

A civil service hearing oa the
matter was scheduled to start this
moath.

“Givea the circumsisnces at
e time of the incident we ook
hcwmcmtnscdon
Jhe cvidence available,” Collins
saud. “Scveral factors have pre-

-

chuded the & from sus-

taining the case. Once of which in-
volves the amount of time that
Bas elapsed since the incident
ook place.™

Collins said stste personncl

Shince said. “They (the deputics)
were engaged in some honseplay,
but that i no way was related t0
aciat sturs.”™

The cross-burning story was
madc up by inmates who wanted
to smear the reputations of the
two deputics, Shence sad.

Kazmicrsk: and Bolks were
feced from the Shenifl's Depart-

_mcat in July 1989 following sa

"‘lbct-o puti
W-emsmadcofm

cember 1987 and January 1988.
The sheniff's

Deputies in cross bummg reinstated

Aficr 2 dengthy and highly pub-

M ficized hessing m late 1989, civil

mmoﬁmﬂml"

Cepsbesidonnanens
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this was ignited with the flamo--
mmm:smmwi
mmmmu..

Shepard — a former S
Co.apdac-mleddnu“pta

T

edmcuosmmtmn
a special module of the jail were
tough gang members were locked
p.

*As the inmatcs watched, you
hawchndkldumfmmd’
an scrosol can,” shenfT's officials
wrotc in & 1989 letter to Kaz-
miicrski. “As the spaay from the
acrosol can came m contact with
the flamcs from the match &€ set
the speay on fire giving a2 blow-
toech cffect. The flames then sct
the cross oa fire™

The deputics sppesied thei
dismissals to the county Civil
Scrvice Comnussson.

of the cvid
MMMMM
2 cross and that the Sheniff’s De-
pamcmwjusiﬁedin&m
Shepnd wrote in his report
that his findidgs were aot just
h/oa:utcmumndcby

B, mcmbers.
~As a result of the investigs-

"~ Shepard smote.
_“The statement is also incow- ;

sticky residue on the vudaw
vbtd\htdtbelwwmoeofl
K:zuueuhlndnolh
mkdwcmmm(mas-zs
:?tcwMaylthwﬂSavm

“During the course of the hear-
ing both (dcputics) denied that

the depu-
ursanc-kmcoudmedhyr
hearing officer other than She-
. pard, records show. .
Bat before that new belnu'
took pisce the scttlement m
reached.

‘
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DOJ Civil Rights Investigations for the
Central District of California - 1982 - present
(statistics provided to the Subcommittee by DOJ, 3/19/91)

720 investigations, of which:
72 involved Los Angeles Police Department

186 involved Los Angeles County Sheriff’s Dept.

Of the 720 investigations, 4 resulted in indictments, of which:

3 cases resulted in convictions (1 involved the U.S,
Border Patrol; 1 involved both Los Angeles Police
Department and Los Angeles County; and for the third
we have no information)

1 case is still pending

Therefore, between 1982 and the present, the Justice Department
has obtained convictions in one (possibly two) cases involving
officers of the LAPD or LA County Sheriff’s Department. Yet,
according to press reports, during just part of that time, 1987-
1989, the LA County Sheriff’s department lost or settled 56 civil
lawsuits involving the use of excessive force, paying out $8.%
million in damages (LA Times), and the LAPD between 1987-1990
pgid out $18.8 million in damages for police brutality cases (NY
Times).
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DOJ Staffing Levels ~ 1981 - 1992

Positions for Total DOJ
civil Rights Prosecutions ’ Positions

1981 40 55,746
1982 37 54,387
1983 37 54,808
1984 40 56,097
1985 45 61,826
1986 45 63,322
1987 45 69,913
1988 45 70,850
1989 45 74,546
1990 45 74,006
1991 44 80,747
1992% 44 86,509

staffing Level Growth
1981-1992 10% 55%
1985-1992 -2% 40%

* President's budget reguest.
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SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT CIVIL RIGHTS PROSECUTIONS
OF POLICE BRUTALITY CASES (1982-1989)

The following summary is drawn from the annual Department of
Justice budget requests.

1989

Five narcotics officers in Puerto Rico pled guilty to
shooting at a young couple while the officers were drunk.

Two sheriff's deputies in Georgia were convicted of allowing
a civilian to beat up a person in the deputies' presence.

A police officer in Ohio punched a woman in the mouth and
filed false charges against her; the officer was convicted.

Four West Virginia police officers were convicted of beating
up a handcuffed arrestee.

1988

A Kansas sheriff pled guilt{ to endangering an ill
prisoner's life by moving the prisoner, against medical
recommendation, for a court appearance.

A Secret Service agent was indicted for beating a pedestrian
while the agent was detailed to a presidential candidate's
motorcade.

A grand jury investigated the police shooting of a San
Antonio police officer who had allegedly gone on a vigilante
spree.

1987

A county sheriff was successfully prosecuted for beating two
burglary suspects and then hiring a hit man to kill them.

A grand jury investigated police conduct of the eviction of
MOVE members from a Philadelphia rowhouse, during which 11 people
were killed. :

1986

A New Jersey state trooper was convicted of mortally beating
a shackled prisoner with a flashlight.

Five police officers in Puerto Rico were convicted of -
unlawful acts leading to the death of two victims; two other
officers pled guilty in the cases.
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1985

Two Tennessee police officers were incarcerated for beating
and sexually assaulting two arrestees charged with traffic
offenses.

Ten police officers in Puerto Rico were successfully
prosecuted for perjury regarding their roles in the murder of two
political activists.

1984

A Massachusetts police sergeant was convicted of throwing a
victim into the ocean, where the victim drowned.

A Texas police chief pled guilty to mortally shooting a
victim.

A Honolulu police officer was convicted of taking a
handcuffed victim to an isolated area and making the victim catch
toads with his mouth from a water-filled ditch.

Another Honolulu police officer was convicted of taking an
arrestee to an isolated area and then beating him.

1983

Three New Orleans police officers were convicted of placing
a suffocating bag over the victim's head and then beating him
with a city phone directory. -

A West Virginia county sheriff was convicted of mortally
beating a handcuffed arrestee with a flashlight.

A Texas county sheriff was convicted of attempting to coerce
confessions by repeated false arrests of suspects; in the same
case, another county sheriff pled guilty to beating one of the
arrestees.

1982
Two Texas police officers pled guilty in brutality cases.
A third Texas police officer was convicted of having an’

American citizen kidnapped and sent to Mexico, where the citizen
wag wanted for murder.

O
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